SCHOOL DESEGREGATION

HEARINGS

BEFORE THE

SUBCOMMITTEE ON
CIVIL AND CONSTITUTIONAL RIGHTS

OF THR

COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

NINETY-SEVENTH CONGRESS
FIRST SESSION
ON
SCHOOL DESEGREGATION

SEPTEMBER 17, 21, 23, OCTOBER 7, 14, 19, 21, 29,
NOVEMBER 4 AND 19, 1981

Serial No. 26

&2

Printed for the Committee on the Judiciary

U.8. GOVERNMENT PRINTING OFFICE
83-140 O WASHINGTON : 1882

H331-1%



- - . COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY

PETER W. RODINO, Jr., New Jersey, Chairman

JACK BROOKS, Texas ROBERT McCLORY, Illinois
ROBERT W. KASTENMEIER, Wisconsin TOM RAILSBACK, lllinois

DON EDWARDS, California HAMILTON FISH, Jr., New York
JOHN CONYERS, Jr., Michigan M. CALDWELL BUTLER, Virginia
JOHN F. SEIBERLING, Ohio CARLOS J. MOORHEAD, California

GEORGE E. DANIELSON, California
ROMANO L. MAZZOLI, Kentucky
WILLIAM J. HUGHES, New Jersey

JOHN M. ASHBROOK, Ohio
HENRY J. HYDE, [llinois
THOMAS N. KINDNESS, Ohio

HAROLD S. SAWYER, Michigan

DAN LUNGREN, California

F. JAMES SENSENBRENNER, Jr.,
Wisconsin .

BILL McCOLLUM, Florida

SAM B. HALL, Jg., Texas
MIKE SYNAR, Oklahoma
PATRICIA SCHROEDER, Colorado
BILLY LEE EVANS, Georgia
DANGLEICKMAN, Kansas
HAROLD WASHINGTON, Illinois
BARNEY FRANK, Massachusetts
ALAN A. PARKER, General Counsel
GARNER J. CLINE, Staff Director
FRANKLIN G. PoLk, Associate Counsel

SuBcOMMITTEE ON CiviL AND CONSTITUTIONAL RIGHTS

DON EDWARDS, California, Chairman
ROBERT .W. KASTENMEIER, Wisconsin HENRY J. HYDE, Illinois
PATRICIA SCHROEDER, Colorado F. JAMES SENSENBRENNER, Jr,,
~.-HAROLD WASHINGTON, Illinois Wisconsin
DAN LUNGREN, California -
CATHERINE A. LERoY, Counsel
JaNICE E. CooPEr, Assistant Counsel
THoMas M. Boyp, Associate Counsel

(In



CONTENTS

September 17, 1981 ........ccivrii et b et
September 21, 1981 ......
September 23, 1981......

October 7, 1981 .........
October 14, 1981 ...
October 19, 1981 ...
October 21, 1981 ...
October 29, 1981 ...

November 4, 1981..... .

November 19, 1981 ..o s st sr b v st s s ranes
WITNESSES

Alexander, Paul, acting general counsel, U.S. Commission on Civil Rights........

Armor, Dr. David, Rand COorp.........cccocecimiiniiinrinneninis esesesssesensssessrassresesessseosss
Prepared Statement ..........cccveeiiiiiriinecniicriet st saes e erebene s
Arrington, Karen McGill, education monitor, U.S. Commission on Civil Rights
Atkins, Thomas 1., general counsel, NAACP............cccocoveemirmcneierieieiemresiinans
Prepared Statement ............ccocoiceiiiirieninineeen et ebebeaeen
Beard, Hon. Robin L., a Representative in Congress From the State of Tennes-

Prepared statement .........c..cococomviverirenniens coeivinnninnneesnssnnies ..
Blackburn, James C., member, Board of Education, Memphis, Tenn ...................
Chambers, Julius, president, NAACP Legal Defense and Education Fund,

Prepared Statement .......c..cccovermneiienininnienneesnan e e see
Collins, Hon. James M., a Representative in Congress from the State of Texas.

Pregred SALEIMENL ..ottt ettt e bbb snens
Crain, Robert L., princiﬁal research scientist, Center for Social Organization

of Schools, Johns Hopkins University..........c.cieeiicneninininnnsonsnnns

Prepared statement ... s
D’Onofrio, William, president, National Association for Neighborhood Schools,

Wilmington, DL ... ssssesssassessesessasssstsssssessssssssesios

Emerson, Hon. Bill, a Representative in Congress from the State of Missouri...
Fiedler, Hon. Bobbi, a Representative in Congress From the State of Califor-
TUB ettt et e st st et nanesan e et et e sanptan
Flemming, Dr. Arthur S., Chairman, U.S. Commission on Civil Rights..
Prepared Statement ... e iareresesse e ssesssene
Ford, Hon. Harold E., a Representative in Congress From the State of Tennes-
BB..cucuursiussiisesieentrs st seetst s bas st s e e Ry e bt st R et b e e b b aA A e R e R AR bt ebeRe e eet e bt ebe b n s saeseateaeee
Glazer, Nathan, frofessor of education and sociology, Harvard University
Graduate School of EQUCALION .........ccccvvecivuiveciiseresiiesstssenes et esses s sesens
Prepared statement ..........ccocovivcriireiieeincreee s et e
Hawley, Willis D., dean, George Peabody College for Teachers, Vanderbilt
University, Nashville, TeNN.............cccoverreveieitiiccceece et ans
Hittman, Suzanne, president, school board, Seattle, Wash ...........c.ocecsuvvrrvrcrnnnns
Johnson, Joseph E., superintendent, Red Clay Consolidated School District,
WiIlmIngton, Dl ...t ss ettt sensas
McPartland, Dr. James, Center for Social Organization of School, Johns Hop-
kins University ........ et eR et bRt s ek e aa et A et bRt nen et T aeeban b rerene
Miller, Norman, professor of psychology, University of Southern California......
Prepared statement ... e et s




v

Mitchell, Hon. Paren J., a Representative in Congress From the State of
MArYIand ... s s et s e s e e sbents
Prepared statement ...........cccovvecenrnine Jeesresae bt e s et e pe e s st s SR et s s R rane
Mott], Hon. Ronald M., a Representative in Congress From the State of Ohio ..
Preﬁared BLALLIMENL ......cceercreirreveneriernnerrensrasieeee s secrererensressstsasseressresenssrassesassnsiorns
Oakar, Hon. Mary Rose, a Representative in Congress From the State of Ohio
Orfield, Gary, professor, University of Iilinois.......... bt sserrais
Pre%ared statement .........coceoercinrieneniieonnen .
Pearce, Dr. Diana M., director of research, Cen
Prepared statement
Raffel, Jeffrey, associate profes
Policy, University of Delaware.......
Reynolds, William Bradford, Ass
sion, Department of Justice .......
Robinson, Dr. Jay W., superinte
North Carolina .......c..ccoervrervicnirenne
Prepared statement ........... rereresseeereaesane
Rossell, Prof. Christine H., Boston University ..
Prepared statement .........ooceceeeeieriieceeresmeeessiesese st siasssssssssssssssscasses
Shumway, Hon. Norman D., a Representative in Congress From the State of
CAlIOPNIA ...vvuvcveireic sttt sa et st s se st sttt s s e st s e sas s s babsabessbanaten
Prepared statement ..........cciemieseinrionenimcssemnssiaenin
Smith, Maxine A., president, Board of Education, Memphis, Tenn
Weinberg, Meyer, director, Horace Mann Bond Center for Equal Education,
University of Massachusetts in AMOerst ............cocvevrinririeriennrenneieinsneeiniesenenes
Weir, Marjorie M., immediate past president, Board of Education, St. Louis
Public Schools, St. Louis, MO ......cccccoierrmiirenmrnrerreenionrnssesisnsessstessssssesesesesssssenssons
Prepared statement ...........cccooiveviercrnnriineiiesssesteineerssssssessssetssssssissetesssssessasnnns
Wentz, Robert E., superintendent, St. Louis Public Schools, St. Louis, Mo .........
Prepared statement ...... " et e et st sae Rt an b e bR e A s e nsEeanren

ADDITIONAL MATERIAL

Affidavit of Gary Orfield dated August 11, 1981 submitted to the Superior
Court of California regarding desegregation in Los Angeles............c.coccenrinnnene
“A Mother’s Appraisal of Busing . . .,”” Post-Dispatch, Sept. 7, 1980............c......
“Another Side of St. Louis’ Story Presented,” Education gISA, May 25, 1981 ....
"Beard, Hon. Robin L., a Representative in Congress From the State of Tennes-
see, letter dated November 12, 1981, to Hon. Don Edwards.........cc.cccovvevvevnmnnne
“Day One: St. Louis Schools Get Integration off to Quiet Start,” Post-Dis-
teh, Sept. 4, 1980 .........oovcriminiieeirecscnieress e sorinssssosieessanssessos shasssrssssessassaensesaesas
“End of Busing Turning Enrollment Tide Upward, Schools Report,” from the
Los Angeles Times, September 13, 1981 ...........cccorereriiccnirensmnscnnnnresensnsemsinessnnene
“Historic Day for Schools,” Globe Democral..............coecveivvvireneissennerissosserssssessonssses
“Integration Yes, Busing No, St. Louisans Say,” from the Globe Democrat........
“Kids Make it Work,” from the Globe Democrat .........cc.evnurerinvermrernmisrecronssssesssaneses
“L.A. Schools’ White Student Loss Continues,” from the Los Angeles Times,
November 24, 1981 ............ccccvremrivierniemiecrarnseenienns ittt teas e saes
“One Year Later: Parent Views Toward Schools in New Castle County After
lt)l‘;e le'%t Year of Desegregation,” University of Delaware, Newark, Septem-
) gl R- I b OO e
Opening statement by
tee on the Judlcaalg'
Orfield, Gary, letter dated Dec. 1, 1981 to Hon. Don Edwa
‘“Police Security Plans Idle as Schools Open,” Post-Dispatch ...
Pogculation/Enrollment and Percent Black, St. Louis and
hools, 1940-1980........c.c.ccocerrverrvmrreirnennererrerierseeronisasssseerens
Report of Survey of Parents of School Age Children (Conducted by Institute of
bev%%nenta Studies and Research, Memphis State University), Septem-
F 107D i esenniesr s e ssss st et st a s ae s bbb et sena e s b et b s R ra s bR b et s et

“Right Bus, Right Place, Mostly Right Time,” Post-Dispatch
“School Attendance Jumps,” Globe-Democrat, Sept. 5, 1980..
“School Transportation,” Fact Sheet ........cccccurvrveirrinrcreeennirnnievenienserersesssssesreees
“St§8LO°uis simply has a history of not over reacting,” Post-Dispatch, Sept. 1,

.................................................................................................................................

1
‘“ ‘Super Start’ to Desegregation,” Post-Dispatch, Sept. 4, 1980..........cooeeererererrene

121
570
310
553
104

537
547
176

455

511



v

“'I'Sh: Schoolsgveek was upbeat for North St. Louis Family,” Post-Dispatch,
Wibts Stadents Who Fled Busing Begin Returning to City Schools,” from the
L08 ANEEIES TIMES .......coveucrriererercriee e reiniessmsrncseetstesesesassnstssosassiesessmessarssssssssssrensees
"ng'] Is Busing the Only Route?” from the Washington Post, September 4,
“Why Must Northern School Systems Desegregate?: u Summary of Federal
Court Findings in Recent Cases,” pregired bj' the Center for National
Policy Review, Catholic University Law School, January 1977.......c.c..cocvvurenns

* APPENDIXES

%pendlx 1.—Material submitted by the Congressional Research Service, Li-
rary of Congress:
“Eeuéulx and the fLlalwer Federal gcot:"tls‘l’)e ...........................................................
al History of Metropolitan 00 segregation”......ccocviieirnirienines
“Legal analysis of H.J. &gs 56 Proposing an Amendment to the Constltu-
tion regarding the assignment of students to the public schools ..............
“Sundry Questions regarding the legal effects of H.J. Res. 56 .
“The Possible Impact of Education Consolidation and Improvement Act of
1981 on Activities that have been funded under the Emergency School

A;;gndlx 2.—Population characteristics—travel to school—October 1978
rt of the Bureau of the Census ..........ccccvvvireeiiiencrireneenieniesresseresssesesnsesinne
Appendlx
Statement of Hon. John F. Seiberling, a Representative in Congress from
the State of Ohio, with attachments..........c.ccccocoriviiciniiicinn
Letter from Hon. Tom Railsback, a Representative in Congress from the
State of Illinois, to Hon. Don Edwards, with attachments...............ccccecee.
Appendix 4.—Dr. Leonard B. Stevens, Office on School Monitoring and Com-
munity Relations, Cleveland, Ohio, letter dated February 3, 1982, to Hon.
Don EAWATS ..ottt stecsi e st s e st st e e snenes
Appendix 5.—Assessment of current knowledge about the effectiveness of
A schogl d%segregation strategies, Vanderbilt University, April 1981 .................
ppendix 6.—
“White Flight: Did it Peak 2 years Early?’ Sunday News Journal, Wil-
mington, Delaware, February 26, 1978, submitted by William D’Onofrio
Public School Pupll Enrollment, New Castle County, 1970-81 (submltted
by William D’'Onofrio) ...
Appendix 7.—
“Two Schools: Se'j)arabe Unequal,” Los Angeles Times, Jan. 4, 1982...
Letter from Sandra Doyle and James Li, Student Representatives of the
Inter High School Council, Seattle School District Number One to Hon.
Don Edwards ...
Appendix 8.—“The Chlcago ‘School District Desegregatlon Survey, prepared
by the National Research Center...
Appendix 9.—Prepared Statement of Joseph E. JORNSON covvoooeooeeesesessses oo

Page
559

105
12

261

637
668

722
729
733
57

788
795

798
806

995
997



SCHOOL DESEGREGATION

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 17, 1981

HoUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES,
SuBCOMMITTEE ON CIvIiL AND CONSTITUTIONAL RIGHTS,
COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY,
Washington, D.C.

The subcommittee met at 9 a.m. in room 2237 of the Rayburn
House Office Building, Hon. Don Edwards (chairman of the sub-
committee) presiding.

Present: Representatives Edwards, Kastenmeier, Washington,
Hyde, Sensenbrenner and Lungren.

Staff present: Thomas M. Boyd, associate counsel and Janice
Cooper, counsel.

Mr. Epwarps. The subcommittee will come to order.

I recognize the gentleman from Illinois, Mr. Hyde.

Mr. Hype. Mr. Chairman, I ask unanimous consent that the
committee permit this meeting to be covered in full or in part by
television broadcast, radio broadcast, and/or still photography, pur-
suant to rule V of the committee rules.

Mr. Epwarps. Without objection, it is so ordered.

Today, we are going to begin hearings on one of the most impor-
tant social challenges facing our society, the desegregation of our
public schools. -

Since the Supreme Court’s epic 1954 decision, Brown v. Board of
Education, we have slowly moved toward that goal. In some parts
of the country, the success has been astonishing; in others, the
difficulties have dominated the news.

It is now time for us to assess the progress and the problems,
something the Congress and this committee has not attempted to
do for 9 years. Misinformation and lack of information about the
methods and effectiveness of school desegregation plans have fos-
tered fear and resistance to change.

Hopefully, these hearings will make a major contribution toward
correcting this situation. Toward this end, we will be seeking the
views and expertise of those best equipped to do this—educators,
social scientists, legal scholars, public officials, and parents.

The chairman of the Committee on the Judiciary, Mr. Rodino,
had hoped to open these sessions, but a conflict in his schedule
prevents him from being here today. He has submitted a fine
statement, which, if there is no objection, will be made a part of
the record.

[The complete statement follows:]

1)
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STATEMENT BY CHAIRMAN RODINO ON SCHOOL DESEGREGATION TO THE
SuscoMMITTEE ON Civit. AND CONSTITUTIONAL RicHTS

Mr. Chairman, 1 aEpreciabe this opportunity to present this testimony as this
Subcommittee embarks on hearings to gauge the achievements and identify the
problems of school desegregation.

This committee last reviewed these issues in 1972, when 20 days of hearings were
conducted. Much has happened since then, so it is appropriate and timely that this
fresh examination be undertaken. Conflict continues over the merits and methods of
school desegregation. This is clearéy evident in the continuing flood of legislation
and proposed constitutional amendments introduced in this Congress to prohibit
busing to achieve school desegregation.

Of course, these proposals are not new. Recent legislative history is replete with
examples of efforts by the Congress to ban busing. Yet, so far as [ know, these
efforts have not blocked the desegregation plan of a single school district.

The reasons for this, I think, are clear. The Supreme Court has regeatedly found
busing to be an acceptable tool to dismantle systems in which there has been
intentional, purposeful, unconstitutional school discrimination.

These desegregation plans were not the creations of social engineers bent on
achieving ‘‘racial balance.” Rather theieswere the work of conservative federal
judges, mostly from the South, doing the best they knew how to protect the constitu-
tional rights of children and to preserve harmony in their communities.

I happen to think they did a pretty fair job.

However, to be able to compile a fair and complete record on which the Congress
can chart a wise and reasonable course, the Subcommittee must listen to all the
conflicting views. So I anticipate you intend to hear from social scientists, educators
and lawyers who have done extensive research on school desegregation. I am sure
Kou will want to hear the diverse sentiments of members of Congress. And you will

ear from school administrators, school board members, teachers and parents who
have experienced school desegregation and will be able to tell the Subcommittee of
its effects and effectiveness.

With this record in hand, the Congress then will have the facts required for
making decisions.

In the course of this examination, it will be well to keep in mind the words of the
Supreme Court in the first Brown case in 1954, when it ruled that segreiation by
race in education violated the 14th Amendment to the Constitution. The Court
wrote:

“Does segregation of children in public schools solely on the basis of race, even
though the physical facilities and other “tangible” factors may be equal, deprive
chjildren of the minority group of equal educational opportunities? We believe that
it does.”

The decree of the Court is clear: children are best served in public schools that
are operated in accordance with the Constitution and meet their educational needs,
and separation in schools by race is inherently unequal.

Subsequent decisions have established beyond doubt that there are several consti-
tutionally acceptable ways to achieve desegregation and that busing is one of them.

This was unequivocally stated in Swann, when Chief Justice Burger, for a unani-
mous court, wrote that, where a school system has been deliberately constructed
and maintained to enforce racial segregation, “desegregation plans cannot be limit-
ed to the walk-in school.” '

From Swann through a series of cases involving not only the South but the North
and the West, busing has been declared an appropriate way to desegregate schools
when acts of intentional racial discrimination have been proved.

I stress again “intentional.” The busing plans that the Supreme Court approved
were not engineered by judicial activists engaging in “sociological experimentation.”
Rather, they were the handiwork of cautious and conservative jurists who found
busing to be the only practical way to desegregate and tailored the remedy to match
the scope of the constitutional violation.

In any discussion of busing and desegregation, the number of children being
transported for this pur should be kept in lperspective.

The neighborhood school, while undoubtedly a pleasant memory for some, has
long been a vanishing institution for many and never existent for others. The
number of school districts in the nation have decreased from about 128,000 in 1931-
32 to 16,000 in 1976-77. As a result of this consolidation, riding public transporta-
tion to school is a fact of life for most children. Of the 40 million pupils in public
schools, nearly 22 million—or 54 per cent—ride buses to school at an estimated
public cost of $126 a pupil.
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But only a small fraction of these are bused to desegregate. The 1J.S. Commission
on Civil Rights estimates that less than 7 per cent of all pupils riding buses are
being transported for this purpose, although it is about this busing only that one
hears hostile criticism.

As these hearings proceed, the Subcommittee will have to sort through opposing
oginions in many areas of dispute. Amoung these are the academic achievement of
children in desegregated schools, the financial costs of busing, the effect of desegre-
gation on housing patterns and race relations, the attitudes of citizens about deseg-
regation in general and busing in particular, and whether there are real alterna-
tives to busing. The debate on these issues will be intense.

Some will cite studies and argue the costs of busing for desegregation far exceed
any educational gains enjoyed by minority students.

Other research indicates otherwise. One recent analysis of more than 100 cases of
desegregation, for instance, found that achievement scores of minority students
increased significantly after desegregation. Indeed, the researchers concluded that
metropolitan or countywide plans, which entail substantial busing, have been the
most successful in fostering achievement gains for minority pupils. Another recent
assessment reported major improvements in reading by black children in the last 10
years, particularly in the Southeast, where the desegregation orders implemented
were metropolitan or countywide in character.

There is evidence, also, that the earlier the desegregation in a child’s life occurs
the greater the gains and that there have been significant breakthroughs for blacks
in colleges and universities and in the professions and trades as racial barriers fall.

These are some of the perceived benefits for blacks. No study has concluded that
white pupils suffer academically from desegregation, and their lives may actually be

- enriched when their racial isolation is ended.

Financial costs of busing are also the subject of inconclusive argument.

Opponents of busing contend that the costs are burdensome for school districts
already in trouble financially and that gasoline is wasted at a time when we should
be conserving fuel. They say this money could be better spent on compensatory
education programs.

Although the number of children being bused for desegregation is small in rela-
tion to the total being transported, this busing likely does add at least fractionally
to the costs of running some school systems—as did busing to maintain segregated
schools. But those who believe justice demands desegregation will question whether
one can balance such costs against a constitutionally required social goal of an
integrated society. They also make the point that those who criticize desegregation
are the ones who also vote against providing money for compensatory programs.

Any dialogue on busing almost sure?y leads to the issue of “white flight.’

Foes of busing acknowledge that other factors contribute to white flight but insist
that the exodus is exacerbated by busing and that resegregation results.

On the other hand, supporters, while conceding that busing probably contributes
to the movement by whites to suburbs, point out that studies show this exacerbation
is short-lived. White flight, in any event, is a characteristic of communities in which
desegregation has never been ordered or a pupil bused for that purpose. Declines in
the enrollments of central city schools are held to result far more from the long-
term trend of whites moving to the suburbs than from desegregation orders. In the
South, in districts that have had desegregation plans for a decade that call for
extensive busing, the enrollments have been quite stable.

There is no denying that there has been racial conflict when desegregation plans
are first put in place. But I think these hearings must determine the attitudes of
the people, black and white, after these plans have been in operation for several
years. We might find, I think, substantial progress toward racial harmony.

Indeed, one study concluded that metropolitan-wide school desegregation has ac-
celerated housing desegregation, because whites have no incentive to move to sub-
urbs to find segregated white schools.

Let me add here, Mr. Chairman, that the burden of achieving residential integra-
tion must not be borne by the children. We must also enact a fair-housing law along
the lines of the one on which we suffered a frustrating defeat last year, despite
broad su%port. With such a law, the need for school busing might largely evaporate.
As Will Hudnut II, mayor of Indianapolis, told our committee during hearings on
the Fair Housing Act Amendments of 1980:

“If we can stabilize housing throughout the communities we live in and effectively
combat discrimination and segregation through the adoption of nondiscriminatory
housing . . . and ﬁnancing practices, then the necessity for busing would be greatly
reduced, if not eliminated.”
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Regardless of public opinion, the courts must uphold the law. Policy makers,
however, should try to assess the public's position on busing and desegregation in
fashioning legislation. What are the public's views?

O?ponents of busing will point to recent national polls that suggest whites over-
whelmingly object to busing for desegregation, while there is growing acceptance by
them of desegregated schooling.

But, in a poll of whites who said their children had been “picked up by bus to go
to school with children of other races,” 54 per cent said the experience with busing
had been very satisfactory, 33 per cent found it partly satisfactory, and 11 per cent
said it had not been satisfactory. Supporters of busing concede the phrasing of the
above question may not have been precise. Nevertheless, they hold that the results
indicate that exposure to busing for desegregation, especially over a long period,
increases the level of acceptance of busing.

To bolster this view, they point to a poll showing that only 5 per cent of white
parents in the South, where busing to achieve desegregation has been used exten-
sively, would object to sending their children to schools where a few pupils are
black. In a 1963 survey, 60 per cent of those parents in the South indicated they
would object.

b The surveys of black parents indicate attitudes generally more favorable toward.
using.

Results of opinion polls are often embraced or rejected on the basis of one’s own
preconceived notion of what the outcome should be. Accordingly, one side will assert
these surveys establish that opposition to busing is aimed at the means being used
to desegregate not the end itself. The other might argue that school busin? is
widespread and is objected to only when the bus ride is part of a desegregation plan
They fear that desegregated schooling is the real target of these objections, but
opposition to busing only is voiced because that stance is more socially acceptable.

hile taking cognizance of the surveys, this Subcommittee, I presume, will rely
also on the personal testimony of those having experienced first-hand busing and
desegregation.

There is no question that most ﬂarents, black and white, would prefer that
effective desegregation be accomplished without busing. All would agree that it
would be desirable to desegregate through incentive rather than compulsion.

Congress must explore what incentives it might offer. Alternatives to busing, both
* mandatory and voluntary, have been tried. Some have had limited success. Others
could not pass judicial muster. For the reality is that in most cases busing has been
found by prudent judges to be the only way to root out the vestiges of past
intentional discrimination. .

In the end, parents are much more concerned about the quality of their schools
than the way they get to them. Parents, black, white and brown, share common
goals for their children: a good education, a future with promise, and opportunity to
share in the bounty of a productive, just and peaceful society.

In many communities, particularly in the South, concerned parents and educators
have worked for years together in harmony after desegregation to improve the
quality of schooling for all children. They have succeeded.

This Subcommittee, this Congress, must learn from them.

Mr. EpwaRrps. Today's witnesses all have devoted a considerable
share of their impressive careers to the resolution of this issue.
Their views and goals, however, vary dramatically.

Before I introduce our first witness, does the gentleman from
Illinois have a statement?

Mr. Hybpk. I have no statement. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. EpwARDs. The gentleman from Illinois?

Mr. WasHINGTON. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

I commend the chairman for convening these hearings. The
transportation of students, frequently across great distances, was
traditionally used in many parts of the country in order to desegre-
gate schools. This was accepted by many, many communities in the
country.

Today, also throughout the countrr, especially in sparsely popu-
lated arr s, school districts are consolidated so that students can be
bused across great distances in order to achieve quality education.
Again, this was done with widespread support.
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Yet those who oppose pupil transportation in order to achieve
desegregation have succeeded in transforming even the word
“busing” to an emotionally laden politically devisive term. Recent
debates on the use of busing for desegregation have been made
deliberately emotional. i ’

Inquiries such as those now being conducted in the Senate seem
deliberately designed to support a conclusion that busing for the
purposes of integration should be made unconstitutional. The emo-
tional and politically charged atmosphere that has been allowed to
surround this issue has obscured important public policy ques-
tions—questions involving both the quality of public education in
America as well as the future course of American democracy.

I agree with the chairman that it is time these issues were
explored or reexplored. I believe this subcommittee has an especial-
ly heavy responsibility to provide a fair, open, and impartial forum
for review, and I know my colleagues feel the same way.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Epwarps. Thank you, Mr. Washington.

Our first witness today is our distinguished colleague from Ohio,
Congressman Ron Mottl, who has been an able and consistent
advocate for change in this particular area.

Mr. Mottl, you may proceed. We welcome you.

STATEMENT BY CONGRESSMAN RoNaLp M. MorTL

Mr. Chairman, members of the subcommittee, Thank you for the opportunity to
appear before you today on the status of school desegregation and methods of
implementation.

s one who has devoted much of his efforts to fighting court-ordered busing since
coming to Congress in 1975, I find it encouraging that this subcommittee is begin-
ning to take this issue seriously. .

My greatest ‘concern is that these hearings, as useful as they may be, will only
serve to delay consideration of specific legislative proposals to put an end to court-
ordered busing. Hearings alone are not enough. This panel should immediately
move to mark up legislation at the conclusion of hearings.

By this time I believe my views on court-ordered busine are well enough known in
these halls. With varying degrees of success, I've probably twisted every arm here in
attempting to get signatures on my discharge petition to bring the neighborhood
schools constitutional amendment to the House floor. ' ’

But year after year has passed, the destruction of public education caused by
court-ordered busing continues, and Congress has been content to take only token
steps to curb this disastrous judicial policy. -

uring the Vietnam war, an American military officer made a remark which
seemed to capture all of the frustrations and contradictions of that unhappy episode
in American history.

Referring to some recent battle, the officer said that we had to destroy a village in
order to save it.

The officer probably misspoke, but his off-hand comment brought into focus for
8:ople back home the question of whether the gains of winning that war could ever

worth the terrible costs.

Congress and Federal judges are long overdue in facing up to that question with
respect to court-ordered busing. Look around at the cities where court-ordered
busing is in effect, and ask yourselves, are we destroying public education in the
name of saving it from the supposed evils of racially imbalanced classrooms?

The answer to that question is, unfortunately, yes. We have had court-ordered
busing now in Cleveland for several years. As a product of that school system, it is
personally painful for me to say that what was once one of the finest public schools
systems in the Nation is now one of the worst.

Enrollment has plummeted from 115,000 a few years ago to 68,000.

The system lurches from one financial crisis to another, while attempting to
budget $40 million per Fear not to educate kids but merely to move them around.
Just last week, school financial planners predicted a $29 million deficit for 1982.



6

That means more staff cutbacks, fewer programs and continued dilapidation of the
phg:ical plant.

pil test scores remain in the basement as the quality of the educational exd)eri-
ence declines. It was reported in the Cleveland Plain Dealer that more than 10,000
Cleveland students, about 13 percent of total enrollment, will not be advanced to the
next grade this year. An incredible 41 percent of the 10th grade students were not
promoted to the 11th grade.

Publi¢ pride in the neighborhood school, and support for the school system has
vanished. Any prudent parent would look for alternatives to sending their children
into the Cleveland system.

Nationwide, the picture is equally grim.

Costly fuel is wasted merely in moving children around. An estimated 155,000
gallons of fuel are wasted each school day to carry out court-ordered busing.

City after city has seen enrollments drop as more affluent whites and blacks flee
{)}e‘? public schools, often resulting in school systems which are more segregated than

ore.

Even the education experts have thrown up their hands and repudiated court-
ordered busing. The prime example is Professor James Coleman, whose earlier
research helped courts justify their exFerimentation with busing. Professor Coleman
has since done an exhaustive study of school systems which bus under court order,
and has concluded that court-ordered busing has been a failure.

The polls I've seen show that even most black Americans want their children to
attend a good, neighborhood school. In fact, one motivation for the civil rights
litigation of the early 1950’s was to end busing of black children—busing them past
nearby white schools to more distant segregated schools.

I believe our society and its school systems should be color-blind. Yet, strangel
enough, it is the proponents of court-ordered busing who insist that somehow blac
and white children can’t get a good education unless they are mixed in careful
proportions like chemicals in a laboratory test-tube.

I would like to quote at length some passages from a recent newspaper column by
William Raspberry, a prize-winning member of the Washington Post writers group
and one of the most prominent black newspaper commentators in the Nation. Mr.
Raspberry wrote: “Busing for school desegregation has nearly always cost more in
golitica], financial and emotional capital than it was worth in educational gains for

lack children. It is an issue that has unified much of white America and justified
some of its baser instincts without similarly uniting black América, which never
really was that hot for busing. It has torn communities apart for precious little
education gain, and it has nearly bankrupted the NAACP.

“An occasional study here and there has found some slight gains in black achieve-
ment as a result of busing. But more typically even optimistic, pro-busing studies
can claim little more than that white children aren’t hurt by busing.”

Mr. Raspberry continues, and I quote: “Most of the impetus for busing has come
from white political activists and the civil rights establishment, most notably the
NAACP and the NAACP legal defense fund. It has interested rank and file blacks
primarily on the basis that oposition to busing has been seen as evidence of continu-
ing white racism. In other words, blacks have tended to be less for busing than
against anti-busing whites. .

“Ordinary blacks have understood, even if the black leadership has not; the
difference between the racial segregation that was outlawed in 1954 and the active
integration of schools that later came to be the trend.”

Mr. Raspberry concludes that what black children have needed all along is
quality education, something that he believes can be had in black neighborhood
schools as well as in schools integrated by costly and wasteful busing programs.

Mr. Raspberry adds: “This is not to say that rank and file blacks have favored
segregation. They haven't. They have merely resisted the implication that schools
whose students are black because the school neighborhoods are black are, on that
account, inferior.”

I don’t believe I have ever read a sharper analysis of how court-ordered busing is
a failure which degrades blacks in the process than this analysis by Mr. Raspberry.

But let’s move beyond assigning blame.

Let’s get rid of court-ordered busing once and for all. Let’s have an amendment to
the Constitution that assures that public education is colorblind; that guarantees
black and white children that they can attend their neighborhood schools and not
be guinea pigs for social experimenters.

at is my goal in advocating our constitutional amendment for neighborhood
schools. We have made progress in every Congress since it was first introduced in
1975. President Reagan has told me he supports the amendment.



7

eatest fear, as we watch our dpublic school systems crumble, is that an
rehef rom this disastrous judicial and social policy will arrive too late. We will
have destroyed many once-fine school systems in the name of saving them.

Thank you.

TESTIMONY OF HON. RONALD M. MOTTL, REPRESENTATIVE IN
CONGRESS -OF THE UNITED STATES FROM THE 23D DISTRICT
OF THE STATE OF OHIO

Mr. MorrL. Thank you very much, Mr. Chalrman, Mr. Hyde, Mr.
Washington, staff members. Thank you for the opportunity to
appear before you today on the status of school desegregation and
methods of implementation.

As one who has devoted much of his efforts to fighting court-
ordered busing since coming to Congress in 1975, I find it encourag-
ing that this subcommittee is beginning to take this issue seriously.

My greatest concern is that these hearings, as useful as they may
be, will only serve to delay consideration of specific legislative
proposals to put an end to court-ordered busing. Hearings alone are
not enough. This panel should immediately move to markup legis-
lation at the conclusion of these hearings.

By this time I believe my views on court-ordered busing are well
enough known in these Halls. With varying degrees of success, I've
probably twisted every arm here in attempting to get signatures on
my discharge petition to bring the nelghborhood schools constitu-
tional amendment to the House floor.

But year after year has passed. The destruction of public educa-
tion caused by court-ordered busing continues, and Congress has
been content to take only token steps to curb this disastrous judi-
cial policy.

During the Vietnam war, an American military officer made a
remark which seemed to capture all of the frustrations and contra-
dictions of that unhappy episode in American history. Referring to
some recent battle, the officer said that “we had to destroy a
village in order to save it.” The officer probably misspoke, but his
offhand comment brought into focus for people back home the
question of whether the gains of winning that war could ever be
worth the terrible costs.

Congress and Federal judges are long overdue in facing up to
that question with re<vect to court-ordered busing. Look around at
the cities where court-ordered busing is in effect and ask your-
selves, “Are we destroying public education in the name of saving
it from the supposed evils of racially imbalanced classrooms?”

The answer to that question is, unfortunately, yes. We have had
court-ordered busing now in Cleveland for several years. As a
product of that public school system, it is personally painful for me
to say that what was once one of the finest public school systems in
the Nation is now one of the worst.
68}':(‘.)1(';5011ment has plummeted from 115,000 a few years ago to

The system lurches from one financial crisis to another, while
attempting to budget $40 million per year not to educate kids but
merely to move them around. Just last week, school financial
planners predicted a $29 million deficit for 1982. "That means more
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staff cutbacks, fewer programs, and continued dilapidation of the
phgsical plant. : ,

upil test scores remain in the basement as the %‘mlgf of the
educational experience declines. It was reported in the Cleveland
Plain Dealer that more than 10,000 Cleveland students, about 13
percent of total enrollment, will not be advanced to the next grade
this year. An incredible 41 percent of the 10th grade students were
not promoted to the 11th grade.

Public pride in the neighborhood school and support for the

“school system has vanished. Any prudent parent would look for
alternatives to sending their children into the Cleveland system.

Nationwide, the picture is equally grim.

Costly fuel is wasted merely in moving children around. An
estimated 155,000 gallons of fuel are wasted each schoolday to
carry out court-ordered busing.

City after city has seen enrollments drop as more affluent whites
and blacks flee the public schools, often resulting in school systems
which are more segregated than before.

Even the education experts have thrown up their hands and
repudiated court-ordered busing. The prime example is Prof. James
Coleman, whose earlier research helped cov:*s justify their experi-
mentation with busing. Professor Coleman has since done an ex-
haustive study of school systems which bus under court order and
has concluded that court-ordered busing has been a failure.

The polls I've seen show that even most black Americans want
their children to attend a good neighborhood school. In fact, one
motivation for the civil rights litigation of the early 1950's was to
end busing of black children—busing them past nearby white
schools to more distant segregated schools. :

I believe our society and its school systems should be colorblind;
yet, strangely enough, it is the proponents of court-ordered busin
who insist that somehow black and white children can’t get a g
education unless they are mixed in careful proportions like chemi-
cals in a laboratory test tube. _

I would like to quote at length some passages from a recent
newspaper column by William Raspberry, a prize-winning member
of the Washington Post writers group and one of the most promi-

~ nent black newspaper commentators in the Nation. Mr. Raspberry
wrote:

Busing for school d ation has nearly alw: more i litical, financial,
and emgtional capitamﬁgit v?ras %rtia{nyeadluc:{?o;o:lt gaini fgrpglack children. It
is an issue that has unified much of white America and justified some of its baser
instincts without similarly uniting black America, which never really was that hot
for busing. It has torn communities apart for precious little education gain, and it
has nearly bankrupted the NAACP. .

An occasional study here and there has found some slight gains in black achieve-

ment as a result of busing. But more typically, even the optimistic, probusing
studies can claim little more than that white children aren’t hurt by busing.

And [ would like to allude to a study just completed, as reported
in the major newspapers yesterday, by Dr. Willis Hawley of Van-
derbilt University, which came out with these results I just alluded
to—the previously mentioned paragraph that I just read.

Mr. Raspberry continues, and I quote:

Most of the impetus for busing has come from white ﬂolitical activists and the
civil rights establishment, most notably the NAACP and the NAACP Legal Defense
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Fund. It has interested rank and file blacks primarily on the basis that opposition to
busing has been seen as evidence of continuing white racism. In other words, blacks
have tended to be less for busing than against antibusing whites.

Ordinary blacks have understood, even if the black leadership has not, the differ- .
ence between the racial segregation that was outlawed in 1954 and the active
integration of schools that later came to be the trend.

Mr. Raspberry concludes that what black children have needed
all along is quality education, something that he believes can be
had in black neighborhood schools as well as in schools integrated
by costly and wasteful busing programs. .

Mr. Raspberry adds:

This is not to say that rank and file blacks have favored segregation. They

haven’t. They have merely resisted the implication that schools whose students are
black because the school neighborhoods are black are, on that account, inferior.

I don’t believe I have ever read a sharper analysis of how court-
ordered busing is a failure which degrades blacks in the process
than this analysis by Mr. Raspberry.

But let’s move beyond assigning blame. Let’s get rid of court-
ordered busing once and for all. Let’s have an amendment to the
Constitution that assures that public education is colorblind, that
guarantees black -and white children that they can attend their
neighborhood schools and not be guinea pigs for social experiment-
ers.

That is my goal in advocating our constitutional amendment for
neighborhood schools. We have made progress in every Congress
since it was first introduced in 1975. President Reagan has told me
he supports the amendment. )

My greatest fear, as we watch our public school systems crumble
is that any relief from this disastrous judicial and social policy will
arrive too late. We will have destroyed many once-fine school sys-
tems in the name of saving them.

Thank you.

And may I also add, Mr. Chairman, that my constitutional
amendment reads: “No court of the United States shall require
that any person be assigned to or excluded from any school on the
basis of race, religion, or national origin.”

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Epwarbs. Thank you very much, Mr. Mottl.

The gentleman from Illinois, Mr. Washington.

Mr. WasHINGTON. Yes. Mr. Mottl, I'm somewhat surprised at one
of your statements that seemed to imply that court-ordered busing
is the sole and only reason for ““the destruction of our public school
system.” Is that your position?

NfI’r. MorTL. I'm sorry. What is the question again, Mr. Washing-
ton?

Mr. WasHINGTON. I gather from your remarks that you're saying -
court-ordered busing is the sole, exclusive, and only reason for “the
destruction of our public school system.” Is that your position?

Mr. MorTL. No. There are many causes for the destruction of the
public school system, but this is one of the major ones.

Mr. WASHINGTON. Assuming your statement is correct, let’s look
at some of the causes of the so-called destruction of that system.
Would you enumerate a few?

Mr. MorrL. I would say violence, possibly lack of quality school-
teachers, not enough money to hire proper schoolteachers. Prob-
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ably one of the biggest causes I alluded to is the remedy of court-
ordered busing.

I am for desegregation of our school systems, just like you are,
Mr. Washington, but I think there are other means to do it, other
than court-ordered buses.

Mr. WaSHINGTON. I'm vitally concerned with the question of the
destruction or debilitation, or the lowered quality of education in
our public school system, as you are. But I have been under the
impression for many years that the main cause, or at least one of
the main causes for that problem has been eroding tax bases in
many urban areas, or lack of tax moneys.

- Mr. MortL. It is.

Mr. WASHINGTON. And it has been the flight of certain groups
from within the city, not necessarily due to busing or desegregation
of schools, but due to other things which presumably attract people
to suburban areas.

So I am somewhat amazed that you would imply in your written
submission that destruction of the public school system rests on the
forced busing of children.

Mr. MorrL. That’s one of the major causes, Mr. Washington. And
the reason I say that—and I can cite Cleveland, Ohio; that’s my
hometown, where 1 went to school. It was one of the finest school
systems in the country and now it's one of the worst. And ever
since we have used the remedy of court-ordered busing imposed by
Federal District Judge Frank Batiste, we have, in the last 4 years,
white flight and also black flight from the Cleveland school system
because of court-ordered busing.

We had a school system enrollment of 115,000. Now we’re down
to 68,000. Of those 68,000, I would imagine at least 10 to 20 percent
of those are truant each schoolday, because they don’t want to ride
the schoolbus to the other side of the city.

Mr. WasHINGTON. Why do you attribute white flight and, as you
say, black flight, to court-ordered busing? Isn’t that a natural eco-
logical development.

Mr. MortL. Not to that degree?

Mr. WasHINGTON. To what degree would it be?

Mr. MorTL. I've seen statistics around the country by U.S. News
& World Report——

Mr. WasHINGTON. Let's talk about Cleveland.

Mr. MorTL. I would say it would be 1 percent, 2 percent at most
a year—not the 10 percent or more that we have.

Mr. WasHINGTON. The point is you're guessing. You really don’t
know, do you?

Mr. MorTL. You asked for an opinion. I'm giving you my opinion.
. Mr. WASHINGTON. It’s a guesstimate, isn’t it? You don’t really

now.

Mr. MorrL. I know what the enrollment decline has been be-
cause of court-ordered busing.

Mr. WasHINGTON. You know what the enroliment decline is. But
what I'm trying to get to is to what do you attribute that decline?
You seem to imply that it’s due to busing. I am saying, what evidence
do you have to support that conclusion?
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Mr. MortL. I've seen Dr. James Coleman’s report on 100 desegre-
gation cases, from Boston to Los Angeles. You may recall that he
was the prime architect of court-ordered busing.

, l\gr. WasHINGTON. I recall that, but I'm concerned about Cleve-
and.

Mr. MorrL. Cleveland is one of those 100 desegregation cases.

And the main thesis of his report was court-ordered busing is a

- failure; it has caused white flight. And we need white people in
Cleveland proper, as we need black people, wouldn’t you say so,
Mr. Washington, that we need people of all races?

Mr. WaASHINGTON. I'm trying to pin down one point. Maybe we
can’t do it. And that is, in your submission, you state that white -
flight and black flight in Cleveland is due to court-ordered busing.
And 1 asked you what evidence you had to support it. And you
don’t have it, I gather.

Mr. MorTL. We've never had the degree of white flight before we
had court-ordered busing. The flight from Cleveland was 1 or 2
percent, as I said to you. And after court-ordered busing, we had, in
just 4 years, a decline in enrollment from 115,000 to 68,000. That's
much-higher than 1 or 2 percent. That’s probably at least 10 to 20

- —-percent per year. B

Mr. WASHINGTON. Let me turn to a study that you cited. I have
the same article you have from the New York Times, I gather.

Mr. MortL. Yes.

Mr. WASHINGTON. A dean of Vanderbilt University, Willis
anley, after an analysis of 17 studies—I don’t see Cleveland on

ere.

Mr. MorrtL. I think he takes Shaker Heights, which is the most
affluent city we have in the greater Cleveland area, which is a
voluntary system. And he puts Shaker Heights in the study.

So right there, I would say that study is defective. Why didn’t he
take Cleveland?

Mr. WASHINGTON. Let’s look at the study. The team went to
Evanston, Ill.,, my territory; Stockton. They go throughout the
country. The report cites 17 cities, and it concludes that there is a
definite benefit to desegregated education, as you well know.

Dean Hawley indicates that the achievement level of blacks
seems to go up; achievement level of whites stabilizes or goes up. In
other words, he doesn’t seem to extract any of the dire results or
conclusions from desegregation, presumably including busing, that
you-do—

I'm interested in why you cited this particular article?

Mr. MortL. Because 1 quoted Mr. Raspberry. William Raspberry
is one of the most noted columnists in the United States. And he
said in his column an occasional study here and there has found
some slight gains in black achievement as a result of busing. But
more typically, even the optimistic probusing studies can claim

- little more than the white children aren’t hurt by busing.

I think if that article is supposed to say, ‘“Well, gee, court-
ordered busing has been great for this country,” then we are in a
sorrowful state with that remedy.

So, even one of the finest columnists in the country says that it
hasn’t worked.

88-140 0—82—~2
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And exactly what is the bottom line for Mr. Hawley’s study is
that there are slight gains foy black children, but we are not
hurting white schoolchildren. Isn’t that wonderful?

But all the money, the white flight, and the waste of energy and
the gasoline—to me, it seems that it isn’t worthwhile to pursue this
remedy. We should try other remedies.

Mr. WaASHINGTON. Well, in the first place, Mr. Raspberry is one
of many commentators on the subject. You can cite many, many
others who disagree with him. But nowhere has he said that court-
ordered busing should cease. He is simply saying that perhaps the
results of it are not as high as they should have been.

I think my time has expired.

Mr. Epwarps. The gentleman from Wisconsin, Mr. Sensenbren-
ner.

Mr. SENSENBRENNER. Thank you very much.

First of all, since the witness has referred to a column by Wil-
liam Raspberry, I would like to ask unanimous consent that Mr.
Raspberry’s column, which appeared in the Washington Post of
Friday, September 4, 1981, be included as part of the record at this
point.

Mr. Epwarbs. Without objection it will be included.

[The information referred to follows:]

[From the Washington Post, Sept. 4, 1981]
WHy 1s BusiNg THE ONLY RouTE?

(By William Raspberry)

Th NAACP, unhappy with the results of nearly a decade of court-ordered busing
in Prince George's County, has asked the court to reopen the original case.

The civil rights organization’s contention will be that the county has not done all
it could to maximize racial integration in the public schools. It obviously has not,
though officials no doubt will content they have done all the law required them to
do in that'regard. They drew up bus routes and pupil assignment plans that, at
least at the beginning, had the effect of ending official segregation.

A couple of things have happened since the plan was implemented in 1972. First,
a large number of whites have left the public schools while a large number of black
families have moved into the county, most of them in areas near the District of
Columbia. Second, housing patterns in 1981 are not what they were in 1972. Whites
have been moving farther out into the county, in many cases selling their homes to
black newcomers.

The school system that was 13 percent black a decade ago is some 40 percent
black a decade ago is some 40 percent black today. One result of all this is that the
busing patterns that enhanced integration when they were established now often
involve the absurd phenomenon of black children traveling great distances from
their neighborhood only to wind up in schools that are overwhelmingly black.

It may be fair to ask whether the county has done as much as possible to
maximize racial integration. Clearly, it hasn’t. But the suspicion here is that that is
the wrong question. The relevant inquiry is whether anyone—including the
NAACP—has done as much as possible to improve the education of black children.

There are other-‘qustions, but this one is key. For instance, the NAACP has
questions regarding possible discrimination in hiring and assigning black teachers.
In my opinion, that is a proper issue for the teachers themselves, but it has little to
do with the question of educating black children, or of busing, for that matter.
Indeed, if black teachers are being assigned disproportionately to black schools, that
ought to enhance the education of black children—unless it is assumed that black
teachers are either less qualified than whites or less concerned about the education
of black children.

There is the question of whether school-closing decisions have been made in a way
calculated to reduce the amount of racial integration, a charge which, if true, might
prove to be the most effective lever for reopening the busing case.
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There is the question of discrimination against black children, even when they
attend inte%r te?i schools. The NAACP points out, for instance, that black children
make up 67 percent of the “educable mentally retarded” and 61 percent of the
children identified as having “specific learning disabilities.” Black students, says
NAACP general counsel Thomas I. Atkins, ‘‘are being disciplined for things that
would be disregarded or given less discipline for whites.” So why does Atkins work
so feverishly to expose more black children to such disparate treatment?

There may even be a question of the equitable distribution of resources—the
question that resulted in the busing order in the first place. But if that remains a
prol?{em, it strikes me that it can be resolved far more easily than by transferring
pupils.

e NAACP's single-minded insistence on racial integration resolves none of
these questions, and in some cases—the matter of school discipline, for instance—
aggravates them. So why the continuing fervor for busing?

The reason, I suspect, is that the NAACP, seing clearly the importance of better
education for black children, is tryin% to achieve it with tge only tool it has at hand:
litigation. Litigation works reasonably well in terms of statistical equity. It doesn't
work worth a damn for the education of specific black children.

The NAACP thinks it is committed to improving education for black children.
What it is really committed to is a specific method—busing—for achieving that end.
And it }:vould rather fight its quixotic court battles than switch to a different
approach.

Fwou]d not argue for a return to the days of separate-but-equal, when black
children were transported great distances to keep them from sitting next to white
children. But neither would I argue for hauling black children needless miles to
keep them from sitting next to other black children. Color isn't the problem;
education is.

If the NAACP and its suﬂporters had spent as much of their resources, financial
and otherwise, improving the education of black children as has been spent tryin
to get them into predominantly white schools, the problem would have been solv

long ago.

Mr. SENSENBRENNER. Second, having lived in an area that was
under the gun for a busing order, both within the city and attempt-
ed legislative order consolidations of urban school districts with the
city of Milwaukee, I'm certainly in sympathy with much of what
the witness has to say.

But in talking about the origins of using busing as a remedy, we
have referred repeatedly to a study that Prof. James Coleman of
the University of Chicago conducted some time—about 15 years

0. .

Is it not true that Professor Coleman, in looking back at that
study, said that he goofed and, instead of advocating busing for
school desegregation, is now advocating the establishment of
mzla&net schools that draw from more than a neighborhood pattern?

r. MotTL. Mr. Sensenbrenner, that’s correct. He advocates two

. alternate remedies. One is the magnet school system, and the
other—I've talked to him personally by phone on several occasions,
because he is a noted sociology professor at the University of
Chicago—which he now advocates allowing a child to go to any
school system in the metropolitan area—if he is going to a neigh-
borhood school in the ghetto, he could go te any suburban school he
would so desire. Any suburban child who would like to have an
experience in a ghetto school, he could go there. This is what he
advocates on a voluntary basis.

Mr. Sensenbrenner. Being a little bit of a braggart, I would like
to point out that he advocated that after my bill was passed in the
Wisconsin Legislature. And such a system was established in the
Milwaukee metropolitan area with the city’s suburban exchanges.
That worked out quite well, both educationally as well as financial-
ly to the suburbs since the State paid for the expenses of educating



14

the children who were transferred from the city of Milwaukee into
the suburban areas.

Mr. MorttL. You're certainly to be complimented for doing that,
because that's what Professor Coleman advocates. 1 think that
makes much more sense than trying to force a child on a bus going
across town. All we have seen as a result of court-ordered busing is
very little evidence of any positive goal and a lot of negative
evidence that it really hasn’t worked.

Mr. SENSENBRENNER. I would just like to point out that this
system has achieved wide acceptance in the Milwaukee area, even
though there are problems involved in transporting children across
school district boundary lines. My property taxes in Sherwood,
Wis., as a result of additional State aid that has come into play for
these transferers, is somewhere between $100 and $200 a year less
than they would have been without this program.

I yield back the balance of my time.

Mr. Epwarps. Mr. Mottl, in all of the Federal court-ordered
desegregation orders there has been a finding by the court that
school officials purposely and intentionally created, exacerbated, or
perpetrated the segregation in their schools. In other words, a
segregated situation was caused by the behavior and the intentions
of the school boards by race-conscious actions. )

So, if your constitutional amendment would make ‘the courts
powerless to reverse the effects of this intentional action by the
school boards, what disincentive will exist for future segregative
actions?

Mr. MottL. Mr. Chairman, you and I have debated this on sever-
al occasions in different places, different forums.

I, like you, believe that we have to desegregate the school sys-
tems that are segregated. But we have to use the proper remedy.
The remedy I want to get rid of is a remedy that has been a total
failure in my opinion. That remedy is court-ordered busing. It
might have been a noble experiment when it first started, as
suggested by Prof. James Coleman, but even he, after reexamining
100 desegregation cases from Los Angeles to Boston, found that it
has been a total disaster. There are other remedies to achieve the
same goal of desegregating a school district. )

V\lle have seen, by the use of court-ordered busing, undesirable
goals

But we have seen a great deal of white flight and black flight by
the more affluent blacks out of the central city. We have seen the
great costs associated with court-ordered busing. In Cleveland
alone, $41 million to date has been spent, just on transferring
students, by court orders. Cleveland School district is under the
gun finanmally, they had to go to the State to bail them out
financially.

No levies have been passed where there is imposition of court-
ordered busing. The people will not support a school system that
has this remedy of court-ordered busing. You need local financial
support through levies, because schools can't all be funded out of
the State entirely.

Also, we have seen an additional burden placed upon the local
police. In Boston they're spending $12 million a year for padded
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police proteciton to protect those youngsters on the school buses
and this expense came out of the taxpayer s pocket, also.

The great waste of gasoline fuel we're supposed to be saving—it’ s
been estimated by the Library of Congress 155,000 gallons each
school day wasted on court-ordered busing.

Now, what I'm suggesting, in lieu of this remedy that hasn’t
worked—it's been tried and tested—that we either .have the
magnet schools or, in lieu of that, what was instituted in Milwau-
kee by Mr. Sensenbrenner, through his legislation which he helped
enact when he was a member of the Wisconsin Legislature, that
allow students to go to any school in the metropolitan area and the
State will pay the expenses thereof, and he can have an experience
of going to school in a suburban area or a suburbanite can have
the experience of going to the inner city, and that on a voluntary
basis, to desegregate.

But when you try to force somebody by a court-ordered remedy,
all we have 1s hostility. Those people that can afford other reme-
dies of sending their children to suburban schools or to private
schools, they do so. So who is bused? The poor blacks and the poor
whites. This is unfortunate.

Mr. Epwarps. You mentioned the Library of Congress. The
American Law Division of the Congressional Research Service sug-
gests that your resolution would bar federal courts from ordering a
wide range of race-conscious remedies traditionally used in desegre-
gation cases, which would not only include busing, but also the
rezoning of school attendance boundaries, new school construction,
school consolidations, and so forth.

So, after your resolution becomes a part of the Constitution,
what remedies can a court order except, as you mentioned, magnet
schools? I'm sure that we're all for magnet schools, but that’s not

- going to resolve the problem in itself.

What is a Federal court supposed to do if you 've got school
districts that are blatantly segregated, and you've taken, by your
constitutional amendment, the power from the court to do some of
these other remedies, too, like new school construction, school con-
solidations, school attendance boundaries, and so forth?

Mr. MorrL. This has nothing to do with my constitutional -
amendment, with the consolidation of school districts, or anything
of that nature. All it says, as a basis of race, religion, or national
origin, no courts can assign anybody. But on another basis, that
you have to consolidate or other rational—you can consolidate
school districts. So that will not affect it one bit, Mr. Chairman.

s I said before, there are other remedies besides the magnet
schools. The remedy as suggested by Mr. Sensenbrenner has
worked very well in Milwaukee. I think we should all take heed of
what's been done in Milwaukee and try that.

But to keep on imposing this remedy that hasn’t worked, doesn’t
make sense to me. And that’s why I think the American people
generally are very hostile about why we should continue to do
something that hasn’t worked.

Mr. EpwaArps. Thank you.

The gentleman from Wisconsin, Mr. Kastenmeier.

Mr. KAsTENMEIER. Nothing.

Mr. Epwarbps. The gentleman from California, Mr. Lungren.
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Mr. LuNGREN. Nothing.

Mr. Epwarps. Counsel.

Mr. CoopER. No questions.

Mr. Epwarps. Counsel.

Mr. Boyp. No questions,

Mr. Epwarbs. Thank you very much.

Mr. MorrL. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. EpwaRrps. Qur next witness is Dr. Jay Robinson, who is
superintendent of the Charlotte-Mecklenburg schools.

Dr. Robinson, we are pleased to have you here. Without objec-
tion, your statement will be a part of the record. You may proceed.

[Complete statement follows:]

StaTEMENT T0 U.S. HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES JUDICIARY COMMITTEE BY JAY M.
RoBINSON

The Charlotte-Mecklenburg School System is the 30th largest system in the
United States with 73,000 students in grades K-12. Of the students 61 percent are
white and 39 percent are black. The school system has 105 schools, 74 elementary,
21 junior high, and 10 senior highs. The black ratio of each school ranges from 20 to
50 percent with one exception. One elementary school was exempted from the court
order. That school is located in a community that was becoming integrated and the
school racial ratio has continued to increase to its present 90 percent black student
enrollment. . -

The school system provides school bus transportation for all eligible students. The
North Carolina State Board of Education establishes the regulations which deter-
mine student eligibility to ride a school bus. The school system operates 621 buses
daily that travel a total of 37,000 miles at an approximate cost of $4,000,000
annually. Approximately 48,000 students are transported to and from school each
day by bus and approximately one-fourth of the 48,000 are bused as a result of their
school assignment being made for the purpose of racial balance.

Prior to the implementation of the Swann decision in 1970 there was only token
integration in the Charlotte-Mecklenburg Schools. The major reason being that over
90 percent of the black students lived in the inner-city in an area that is less than
10 percent of the geographic area of the county. Approximately 5 percent of the
students in Mecklenburg County attended non-public schools before 1970 and ap-
proximately 12 percent attend non-public schools today. There has been little
change in the number of Mecklenburg County students attending non-public schools
in the county in the last five years.

The school system’s pupil assignment plan uses three methods to correct racial
imbalance: pairings of elementary schools, designation of satellite areas for assign-
ment to a school in another attendance area, and gerrymandering of attendance
area lines. The assignment plan was modified in 1974, 1978, 1979, and 1981 for three
reasons: to correct racial imbalances, to better utilize existing school buildings, or to
create a neighbor school when a community became integrated.

In the first few years after 1970 the schools were in turmoil. Achievement test
scores dropped, student riots were commonplace, attendance was poor, and commu-
nity support was very weak. By 1975 things had settled down and achievement
scores began to improve and no significant student disruptions have occurred in an[:
schools in the last six years. Student attendance has improved substantially for eac
of the last three years. Student behavior is also much improved. Parent and commu-
nity support is very strong today with school events, such as PTA meetings and
athletic events, enjoying record attendance. Achievement test scores compare much
more favorably with other school systems than ever before. Our students’ test scores
rank well above national averages in all categories tested. The past two years is the
only time our test scores have been above national averages since we began using
standardized testing in 1967.

The Chamber of Commerce considers the school system a very positive factor in
recruitin% new business and industry to our communi}y. We recentlg' passed a
$28,000,000 school facility bond referendum by a vote of better than 2 to 1. Our
schools are financially dependent upon the locally elected Board of County Commis-
sioners. We have received good local financial support and for the current school
year we have been given a $4,000,000 increase in our operating budget.

Race relations are excellent in our community. Our nine school board members
are all elected at large in a county-wide election. Three of the nine members of the
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board are black, one being chairman, even though only 25 percent of the county
population is black. No incumbent board members have been defeated in the last
three elections.

In my opinion, school integration has significantly contributed to the good race
relations and quality of life in Charlotte and Mecklenburg County. Busing children
from their neighborhoods to schools in other areas of the county in order to improve
racial balance in schools will probably always bring strong opposition. However, 1
know of no other workable way to integrate schools until neighborhoods become
more integrated. I believe our community is a better place to live and the overall
quality of our schools is better today than it would have been if the Swann decision
had never been made. Court ordered busing is the only way all schools in our school
system would have been integrated. There has been a tremendous effort made by
our community to make our pupil assignment plan work. Although resistance to
cross busing continues in Charlotte, there is also a sense of pride in how well we
have handled the difficult task. This past spring a testimonial dinner honoring the
federal judge and the attorney for the plaintiff in the Swann case was held in
Charlotte. The demand for tickets to this occasion was much greater than the large
hall where the dinner was held could accommodate. The school board cancelled
their regularly scheduled meeting in order for school board members to be able to
attend this dinner. A decade ago the Board of Education had tenaciously fought the
Swann decision and had resisted initial implementation of the decision. .

There is an air of optimism in the Charlotte-Mecklenburg Schools. Morale and
expectations are high. I would prefer being superintendent in Charlotte-Mecklen-
burg to any large school system in this country. The major reason I feel this way is
that I sincerely believe we have successfully handled the problems of school integra-
tion. In large measure we have put racial strife and bigotry behind us and are
concentrating on improving the quality of education for all our students.

TESTIMONY OF DR. JAY W. ROBINSON, SUPERINTENDENT,
CHARLOTTE-MECKLENBURG SCHOOL SYSTEM, NORTH CARO-
LINA

Dr. RoBinsoN. Thank you.

The Charlotte-Mecklenburg school system is the 30th largest
system in the United States with 73,000 students in grades K-12.
The school system has 105 schools, 74 elementary, 21 junior high,
and 10 senior highs. The black ratio of each school ranges from 20
to 50 percent, with one exception. One elementary school was
exempted from the court order. That school is located in a commu-
nity that was becoming integrated and the school racial ratio has
contitnued to increase to its present 90 percent black student enroll-
ment.

The school system provides schoolbus transportation for all eligi-
ble students. The North Carolina State Board of Education estab-
. lished the regulations which determine student eligibility to ride a
schoolbus. The school system operates 621 buses daily that travel a
total of 37,000 miles at an approximate cost of $4 million annually.
Approximately 48,000 students are transported to and from school
each day by bus and approximately one-fourth of the 48,000 are
bused as a result of their school assignment being made for the
purpose of racial balance.

Prior to the implementation of the Swann decision in 1970 there
was only token integration in the Charlotte-Mecklenburg schools.
The major reason was that over 90 percent of the black students
lived in the inner city in an area that is less than 10 percent of the
geographic area of the county. Approximately 5 percent of the
students in Mecklenburg County attended nonpublic schools before
1970 and approximately 12 percent attend nonpublic schools today.
There has been little change in the number of Mecklenburg County
residents attending nonpublic schools in the last 5 years.
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The school system’s pupil assighment plan uses three methods to
correct racial imbalance: pairings of elementary schools, designa-
" tion of satellite areas for assignment to a school in another attend-
ance area, and gerrymandering of attendance area lines. The as-
signment plan was modified in 1974, 1978, 1979, and 1981 for three
reasons: to correct racial imbalances, to better utilize existing
school buildings, or to create a neighborhood school when a com-
munity became integrated.

In the first few years after 1970 the schools were in turmoil.
Achievement test scores dropped, student riots were commonplace,
attendance was poor, and community support was very weak. By
1975 things had settled down and achievement scores began to
improve and no significant student disruptions have occurred in
any schools in the last 6 years. Student attendance has improved
substantially for each of the last 3 years. Student behavior is also
much improved. Parent and community support is very strong
today with school events, such as PTA meetings and athletic
events, enjoying record attendance. Achievement test scores com-
pare much more favorably with other school systems than ever
before. Our students’ test scores rank well above national averages
in all categories tested. The past 2 years is the only time our test
scores have been above national averages since we began using
standardized testing in 1967. :

- The chamber of commerce considers the school system a very
positive factor in recruiting new business and industry to our com-

munity. We recently passed a $28 million school facility bond refer-

endum by a vote of better than 2 to 1. Our schools are financially

dependent upon the locally elected board of county commissioners.

We have received good financial support and for the current school

gegr we have been given a $4 million increase in our operating
udget.

Race relations are excellent in our community. Our 9 school
board members are all elected at large in a countywide election; 3
of the 9 members are black, 1 being chairman, even though only 25
percent of the county population is black. No incumbent board
members have been defeated in the last three elections.

In my opinion school integration has significantly contributed to
the good race relations and quality of life in Charlotte and Meck-
lenburg County. Busing children from their neighborhoods to
schools in other areas of the county, in order to improve racial
balance in schools, will probably always bring strong opposition.
However, 1 know of no other workable way to integrate schools
until neighborhoods become more integrated.

I believe our community is a better place to live and the overall
quality of our schools is better today than it would have been if the
Swann decision had never been made. Court-ordered busing is the
only way all schools in our school system would have been integrat-
ed. There has been a tremendous effort made by our community to
make our pupil assignment plan work. Although resistance to cross
busing continues in Charlotte, there is also a sense of pride in how
well we have handled the difficult task.

This past spring a testimonial dinner honoring the federal judge
and the attorney for the plaintiff in the Swann case was held in
Charlotte. The demangd for tickets to this occasion was much great-
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er than the large hall where the dinner was held could accommo-
date.. The school board canceled their regularly scheduled meeting
in order for school board members to be able to attend this dinner.
A decade ago the board of education had tenaciously fought the
Swann decision and had resisted initial implementation of the
decision.

There is an air of optimism in the Charlotte-Mecklenburg
schools. Morale and expectations are high. I would prefer being
superintendent in Charlotte-Mecklenburg to any large school
system in this country. The major reason I feel this way is that I
sincerely believe we have successfully handled the problems of
school integration. In large measure we have put racial strife and
bigotry behind us and are concentrating on improving the quality
of education for all our students.

Thank you. '

Mr. Epwarbs. Thank you very much, Dr. Robinson. That is a
very encouraging testimony.

The gentleman from Illinois, Mr. Washington.

Mr. WasHINGTON. Yes, Dr. Robinson. What would you say was
the key to the success of the integration program in Charlotte-
Mecklenburg?

Dr. RoBinsoN. I believe the key would be the strong community
support for public schools and their willingness to support the
schools, even if there was initially strong opposition to the court
order and, of course, some opposition continues today. But I believe
the basic commitment of the community to a strong public school
system is probably one of the major factors. Another would be, I
believe—I think we have an excellent community that’s interested
in good race relations and quality education for all of our students.

Mr. WasHINGTON. Would you add that there was a commitment
on the part of the school authorities to assist in making this
program work? :

Dr. RoBINSON. I was not superintendent of the school system
when the plan was initiated. I'm in my fifth year as superintend-
ent, but I was superintendent in the neighboring county. I'm not
sure how much commitment there was initially. I know the board
of education resisted. 1 know at least three members were elected
on the platform of being very much opposed to the integration
plan. I do know that presently and in my administration and with
the school board, there is a strong commitment to making the plan
work. And I think with this positive leadership, it very definitely
contributes to how well it’s working.

Mr. WasHINGTON. I take it you have it?

Dr. RoBiNsON. Yes, indeed.

Mr. WasHINGTON. The figures you give on transfers to nonpublic
schools suggest that white flight to private schools has not been a
. major problem; would you agree?

r. RoBINSON. That’s correct.

Mr. WasHINGTON. Would you expand on that, please?

Dr. RoBinsoN. There has never been a lot of parochial and pri-
vate schools in our community. There was some flight and some—
We call them “fly-by-night” private schools—cropped up in the
community immediately after the court order. But the population
of those schools leveled off, as I said, after about 5 years and
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thﬁrels been substantially no growth in the enrollment of those
schools.

The figures I gave you, 12 percent of the students in Mecklen-
burg County, in my opinion, accurately gives you the picture today.
There are probably 1,000 or 2,000 students enrolled in Mecklenburg
County who come in from other surrounding school districts.

Mr. WASHINGTON. Are you aware of the recent study that came
out from Vanderbilt University by Dean Willis Hawley which was
published, I think, yesterday?

Dr. RoBINSON. I read it in yesterdays paper. That’s all I know
about it.

Mr. WaASHINGTON. You couldn’t comment on it?

Dr. RoBINSON. Not without knowing more than I know.

Mr. WasHINGTON. | yield, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Epwarps. The gentleman from Wisconsin, Mr. Sensenbren-
ner.

Mr. SENSENBRENNER. Dr. Robinson, in your testimony, you indi-
cated that the busing plan had been modified on four separate
occasions, since it was initially imposed by a federal judge, and one
of those factors was to correct racial imbalances. Immediately prior
to the modification of the court order, in each of these four occa-
sions, was there any evidence of the so-called “tipping” phenom-
enon within your school district? And by “tipping,” I mean the
phenomenon that most sociological studies indicate occurs when a
school district gets an enrollment of over 35 percent black, it
becomes nearly 100 percent black in a matter of a couple of years
Has there been any tipping in Charlotte-Mecklenburg?

Dr. RoBINSON. I'm not familiar with the 35 percent figure. Our
commitment has been to keep all of our schools below 50 percent.
And when a school racial population was nearing or slightly over
50 percent, we have modified the plan to take care of that change
in the racial makeup of those schools.

Mr. SENSENBRENNER. Would you say that after each of these
modifications to the plan there were more pupils bused further
distance or fewer pupils bused a further distance, or the same?

Dr. RoBinsoN. Overall, the changes that have been made since
1975—and I'm not really familiar with that. I can only speak to the
last three changes, and I have been directly involved with those.
There has been less busing than we had prior to those changes.
That came about for several reasons. You work with a plan, and
you are always trying to find ways to make it more possible for
more students to go to their neighborhood schools or so-called

“neighborhood schools,” and we had one example last spring of a
large elementary school. The neighborhood becoming naturally in-
tegrated, and by making some changes in the pupil assignment
plan, we were able to reduce the number of students bused in that

i\; about one-third. We reduced the number of students bused by

out 400, as a result of that change in the plan.

I would say that in the last 5 years, these changes have resulted
in some less busing.

Mr. SENSENBRENNER., Could you submit to the subcommittee
some statistical information about the number of pupils that were
actually bused and the racial composition of the schools immediate-
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ly prior and immediately after each of the four modifications of the
plan that were contained in your testimony?
Dr. RoBiNsoN. I would be glad to furnish those figures. I don’t
have them with me, but I will be happy to furnish them.
MraEDWARDS. Without objection, they will be made a part of the
record.
Mr. SENSENBRENNER. I thank you and yield back the balance.
{Information to be furnished follows:]
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Mr. EpwaRrps. Mr. Lungren?

Mr. LUNGREN. Nothing.

Mr. Epwarps. You were here, Dr. Robinson, when our colleague
from Ohio testified, Mr. Mottl. Why do you think that the success
in the Charlotte area was so outstanding, and according to Mr.
Mottl, the situation in Cleveland has been less than successful?

Dr. RoBiNsoN. Mr. Chairman, I know very little about Cleveland.
I have talked to some of the school people in Cleveland from time
to time, and without being certain of my assumptions, I do believe
that although our community resisted court-ordered busing, when
it became obvious that that was the decision of the Supreme Court,
and that was the law as it applied to our community, the board of
education and the community began to find ways of making the
plan work, rather than finding ways to resist the plan.

If I am not incorrect in what I understand about Cleveland, they
resisted until the courts actually took over the schools and had a
court-appointed official to run the schools. I'm not sure, but I think
that kind of opposition from the administration and board of edu-
cation could definitely have an effect on how a plan worked.

Mr. Epwarps. So what you're saying is, that there must be
community support and respect for the Court decision?

Dr. RoBiNsoN. Yes, sir.

Mr. Epwarps. What would have been the kind of success that
the Charlotte-Mecklenburg school system would have had, if busing
had not been permitted because, well, say, of a constitutional
amendment?

Dr. RosinsoN. The schools would be substantially segregated
today, because although there is some integration in housing, and
there has been some change, basically, the black citizens live in a
small part of the geographic area of the county, and only the
schools immediately adjacent to those communities, with a few
exceptions in the northern end of the county, and a few other
communities—we would have very little integration. We would
have only token integration in some schools, and some would be
totally white. . .

Mr. EpwARrDs. And it is also your testimony that with the inte-

gratiog)l, eventually came better education, as evidenced by the test
scores? :
- Dr. RoBinsoN. Well, it’s impossible to say what the quality of
education could have been, if we had not had court-ordered busing.
I'm saying that I believe all of our schools are better today. The
overall quality is better than it would have been, if the Swann
decision had not been made.

One reason I think this could be at least partially documented, is
that when the school system started using standardized testing in
1967, our students ranked about a year below national averages in
the achievement level of the students, all students tested being all
the students in the school system. Today for the first time, we rank
well above national average in all categories, and I think that'’s
very significant. I could not say with any certainty that our overall
test scores wouldn’t be above national averages systemwide, if we
had not had court-ordered busing, but I know that we have had,
and I know they are, so it’s impossible to speculate on what the
quality of education could have been without this.
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I do believe there is a sense of pride and a strong support for the
schools in our community, even though we probably have as exten-
sive a busing as any community in the country.

Mr. EpwaARDs. In any event, you and your people and, indeed, the
community of your area are to be congratulated.

Mr.“Washington, do you have any further questions?

Mr. WasHINGTON. No further questions.

Mr. EpwARDS. Mr. Sensenbrenner?

Mr. SENSENBRENNER. No.

Mr. Epwarps. Mr. Lungren?

Mr. LunGreN. No.

Mr. Epwarbps. Ms. Cooper.

Ms. Coorer. You stated one of the reasons the assignment plans
have-been modified in recent years was to create neighborhood
schools-when that part of the community became integrated. Do
you attribute that residential desegregation to the school desegre-
gation itself? That is, as schools became just schools rather than
whnt‘:)e schools or black schools, was there less residential segrega-
tion?

Dr. RoBiNsoN. Again, I think that’s somewhat speculation on my
part. I think there is a commitment in our community beyond the
schools to work and a commitment to work toward integrated
housing throughout the county, but I do believe the fact that there
is a general feeling that the quality of education in our schools is
equal throughout the system, is definitely a contributing factor and
encourages integrated housing.

Ms. Cooper. Did the community receive Federal financial sup-
_port in its implementation of educational changes that went along

with the desegregation plan?

Dr. RoBINsON. The only funds that I am familiar with that would
have been directly related to that would have been the ESA fund-
ing, and I'm not sure that wouldn’t have been at least part of those
funds, would have been available without the court-ordered busing.
I think there has probably been some title III grants and this kind
of thing, but they would have been pretty minimal in the whole
opéeration.

I don’t think there has been substantial funding come to the
school system as a result of the court-ordered busing.

Ms. Coorer. Were the Emergency School Aid Act funds, impor-
tant in implementing desegregation? Without those funds would it
have been more difficult?

Dr. RoBinsoN. Yes; it would have been more difﬁcult, because
they were used basically for remediation in junior high school,
until the last couple of years or the last year that this was no
longer permissible.

Those funds are heleul as any remediation funds are helpful in
the school system that’s trying to see that all their students receive
a quality education and move us as near to reaching a potential as
possible. However, I do not believe that funding would have made
the difference of whether we could have accomplished what we
have accomplished or not. I think it helped, but I don't think the
success of the court-ordered busing hinged on that funding.

- Ms. CoorPgr. Thank you.
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Mr. Epwarps. If there are no further questions, we thank you
very much, Dr. Robinson.

We are going to ask the next three witnesses to sit together as a
panel at the witness table. The first witness to speak will be Tom
Atkins, who is general counsel of the NAACP. We will then ask
Prof. Nathan Glazer to speak, and then Julius Chambers. And I
will identify them further as they get ready to speak. Gentlemen,
we are delighted to have you all here.

Mr. Atkins, you may proceed first. I will warn you in advance
that we will have a vote or two, probably, as this panel proceeds, so
there will be some delay.

TESTIMONY OF TOM ATKINS, GENERAL COUNSEL, NAACP;
NATHAN GLAZER, PROFESSOR OF EDUCATION AND SOCIOLO-
GY, HARVARD UNIVERSITY GRADUATE SCHOOL OF EDUCA-
TION; AND JULIUS CHAMBERS, PRESIDENT, NAACP LEGAL
DEFENSE AND EDUCATION FUND, INC.

Mr. Epwarps. Mr. Atkins, you are recognized. You may speak.

Mr. Atkins. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Epwarbs. It’s nice to have all three of you here.

Mr. ATKINS. Mr. Chairman, I have prepared some written com-
ments which have been distributed, I believe.

Mr. Epwarps. Yes. And without objection, the full statements of
all the witnesses, including the attachments, will be made a part of
the record.

[The documents follow:]



TESTIMONY OF THOMAS I. ATKINS, GENERAL COUNSEL, NAACP "
BEFORE THE SUBCOMMITTEE ON CIVIL AND CONSTITUTIONAL RIGHTS
OF THE HOUSE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE

September 17, 1981

Mr. Chairman, and members of the Committee, the NAACP is grate-
ful for the opoortunity to appear before you and share our views
on the status of school desegregation and methods of implemen-
tation.

It is indeed ironic that most of today's agitation about
school desegregation comes not from the South, whose systematic
laws of racial separation created the dual systems which were
the principal target of the Supreme Court decisions in Brown
1 and 1I. Rather, today's principal resisters to school de-
segregation live in northern and western areas of the country.
Typical of this geographical focus for desegregation opposition
is the Ohio-based Mottl amendment now before the Congress and
this Committee.

We might pause to ask ourselves why the North and West
would serve as the principal launching pads for resistance to
school Jdesegregation, despite the fact that far fewer northern
and western communities are undergoing desegregation or are facing
desegregation challenges than one £inds in the South. I believe
the answer is to be found in three different areas: 1) hypocrisy;
-2) ignorance; 3) shifting moods of otq;éla opinion. I will
address each of these phenomena--in reverse order.

I. SHIFTING MOODS OF OFFICIAL OPINION

Over the course of the past several months, we have seen

the acceleration of federal government retreat from the historic

role played by federal agencies, primarily the old Department

83-140 O—82—-—3
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of H.E.W.'s Office of Civil Rights, now replaced by the néw De-
partment of Education, along with the Justice Department. Title
VI of the 1944 Civil Rights Act provided the basis for most of
HEW's activity in this field initially, and the Justice Depart-
ment premised its involvement on either Title VI or the Fourt-
eenth Amendment tc the U.S. Constjitution. These federal agencies,
usually prompted by NAACP complaints or, in some instances, law
suits by the NAACP or Legal Defense Fund, served to represent

the national commitment to undo forcibly-created patterns of
educational segregation, Sometimes the federal initiative took
the form of nudging as a prerequisite to local or state re-

ceipt of federal funds; other times the federal presence was

in tge form of litigation to vindicate statutory or constitutional
rights.

Under pressure from the Congress, and pursuant to res-
trictive statutory provisions, the federal education agencies
ﬁave been essentially neutered%'lTheir enforcement role has been
virtually eliminated, with the ability to withhold funds because
of local failure to eliminate,or devise plans to eliminate,
racial segregation and/or discrimination taken away. The
Department of Education, if it concludes that problems of seg-
regation and/or discrimination can be resolved only by pupil re-
assignment, must now refer the matter to the Justice Depart-
ment for enforcement. The curious effect of this Congressional
limitation has been to force the filing of law suits in situa-
tions which previously would have been negotiated between edu-

cational officials at the federal and local levels.

1 _/ The Esch Amendment, 20 U.5.C. § 1714(a) (1973); the Byrd Amendment,
42 U.5.C. 20004 (1976) and the £agleton-Biden Amendment, 42 U.S.C. 20004 (1976)
taken together have prevented the Department of Education from requiring school
desegregation.

2/ The Eaglaton-Biden Admendment makes this result necessary since it strips the
Department of Education of the right to withhold federal funds from non-compliant
school districts unwilling to transport students to remedy statutory and
constitutional violation. In this legislation, Congress expressed its preference
for Justice Department enforcement of civil rights guarantees.
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The combination of Congressional pressure, Congressional
restrictive legislation, and high politics created a state oi'
affairs in which lawsuits were filed against the Department of
dEW for failing to implement the civil ;tht- assurances pre-
requisite to allocating federal funds.” The only reason these
restrictive statutory provisions were not found unconstitutional
was the presumption that the Justice Department could still go
into appropriate courts for such complete relisf as might be war-
ranted by applicable law in light of the factual circumstances. !
As this Committee knows, yet other Congressional assaults have
been launched on the ability of the Justice Department to go into
court to vindicate constitutional or statutory rights where the
result might be student reassignment or trnnlportation._i' still
other measures have been introduced which, if passed, would re-
strict the ability of federal courts to order school desegregation
xemediel,'g~ would empower the Justice Department to go into fed-
eral court to sue to maintain racial segregation where its e%i?i-
nation would require student reassignment or transportation

Along with these legislative efforts to restrict the federal
govermment‘'s role in school desegregation, the present administra-
tion has itself taken several actions which indicate its intent
to further reduce the federal government enforcement efforts in
the school desegregation area. For example, a law suit filed in
Chicago last year and simultaneously "settled" via a Consent De-
cree entered the same day called for Chicago officials to prepare
for September, 1881 implementation .of systemiide desegregation. The
present administration has permitted these same Chicago officials
to refuse to submit a desegregation plan developed with federal

ESAA funds by national experts, and has recently agreed to two

_3/ Mams v. Richardson, 455 F.Supp. 837 (D.D.C. 1972), mod'd 356 P.Supp. 92 (D.D.C.
1973), aff'd 450 F. 24 1159 (D.C, Cir. 1973) {en banc}; Brown v. Califano, No. 75-1068
(D.D.C. filed July 20, 1976)

_Q/ Brown v. Califano, 627 P.24 1221, 1232-33 (D.C. Cir. 1980)

_S5/ rYor instance, in June of this year, the so-called Collins Amendment was offered
as a rider to the Department of Justice appropriations b{ll. In the Senate, Senator
Relus & Thurmond offered a similar idea in late June, 1981.

6/ 8ec, M.J. Res. 56, the so-called Mottl Amendment; 5. 1147, Sec. 4(b).

_1/ 8. 1147, sec. 5 (d)
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further delays in plan development and ultimate implementation,
including a suggestion to the federal court that it place its own
impramatur on the Chicago delaying tactics so that Chicago Eéu]d
qualify for yet additionsl federal !m'n-ls."'L The Justice De-
partment, having defended in the federal district and circuit cour:s;
a voluntary Seattle student desegregation plan agai. .t & state re-
ferendum which would have blocked the local implementatiorn, jus:
recently reversed its position entirely when this matter reacheZ
the U.S. Supreme Court, now arguing that the United States “hac

no interest” in this matter and that no illegalaty attaches tco

the state effort to block local desegregation efforts.-ﬂ—/hsxde fror
the s1lly posture the government will be seen as taking betweer.

its lower and upper court arguments, this latest Justice Depart-
ment brief raises fundamental questions about the integrity of the
federal government's historic role of providing assistance to the
Supreme Court through the Solicitor General's Office, since the
position now being advanced is totally at odds with all existing
Supreme Court precedent, Justice Department polacy and briefirng

and litigation, and the precedents in each of the federai circuits

which have visited the subject ogoltate interference with local

voluntary desegregation efforts.”  Recent articles in the Washingtor
Post reveal yet another front on which the present administratiorn
seeks to reverse the historic federal government role of protectirg
minority children against official segregation. 1In an emotional
argument totally devoid of any effort at legal justification, the
Deputy Assistant Attorney General in the Civil Rights Divisicrn
opines that black youngsters might be permissibly separated fro-
their white colleagues in academic programs since "Blacks, be-
cause of their family, cultural and economic backgrouné are more

disruptive in the classroom on the average", and because "It seems

£ / Joint £iling of United States and Board of Education of the f Chicago,
August 28, 1981 ciey o

9 / Seattle School District No. 1 v. 473 F.Supo. 966 (W.D. Wa. 1979),
aff'd __ F.2a. ___, € U.S.L.W. uz%f (January &, mnm '
10/

In the companion case to Swan v. Char Bd.

addressed the question of state d §:;‘:::::fif::tes

desegregation Phnllw'-.-u & state-inposed limitation on a school sutharity's
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assignments made on the basis of race would deprive school authorities of the
ane tool abgolutely essential to fulfillment of their constitutional obli-
%gi?sm‘gugnﬁ.;’ﬁdm\g dual achool systems.® North Carolina Bd. v. Swamn ,
.5. 43, - -
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11 /
they would benefit from such programs.® Setting aside for pur-

poses of this discussion the obviously racist implications of the
D'Agostino assertion, that such a high administration official
would even give currency to views which most of us thought died witl
Adolph Hitler might be taken as evidence of the vigor with which 1
federal government retreat is being pursued in this area. Simi-
lar evidence might be inferred from Justice Department actions in
the St. Loui; school case. There,after a change of administrataor,
the same Justice Department which had three months earlier pre-
pared motions to seek inter-district desegregation remedies pro-
posed an odioﬁs reverse bounty plan which sought to entice black
and white children to undo the forced segregation of school of-
ficials by the promise of state-financed higher education based 2
on the number of years the child attended an opposite-race school.
While other examples might be cited of actions taken by this ad-
ministration in the school arena, I believe the point is made.

These legislative and administrative retreats come at a time
when public opinion polls have shown an undiminshed public sup-
port for the national commitment to integration, and strong sup-
port for school desegregation in those communities which have
had the most experience with it.AE“IOne might surmise that official
Washington is racing out to slay a dragon which only it perceives

to be ravaging the countryside.

11/ Memorandum of Robert D'Agostino to William Bradford Reynolds, Assistant
Attormey General for Civil Rights, dated July 21,1981

12/ The plan, after fierce opposition from local and state officials been
quietly shelved. The principal mteobjectimskemmnﬂthefaﬂm\;mud
wuwnlmmessofthefedenlofncmsmmmyfomofﬁn-
ancial assistance to implement the federal plan.

13/ milemenntarsvuyfmpontopoll,r.henmamﬂarrisponsl’uvem
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II. ) IGNORANCE OF FACTUAL BACKDROPS AND APPLICABLE LEGAL STANDARDS

The second area which I will briefly address, and which
also accounts for some of the assaults being made on school de-
segregation remedies, stems from an ianadequate or erroneous under-
standing of the process which precedes court-ordered desegrcgat-
ion remedies, and the nature of the legal principles which guide
courts asked to issue desegregation orders.

It is fashionable these days for opponents of school de-
segregation to paint pictures of hyperactive federal judges
disregarding local facts and circumstances to hold hapless school
officials liable for failing to correct "racial imbalance® they
had no role causing in the first instance. This popular not-
ion would have one believe that the real culprit, if a culprit
exists, is either the desire of people to live in racial or eth-
nic residential enclaves which school officials are obliged to
service with school facilities. School desegregation remedies
are painted as "social engineer{ng‘ schemes, designed to provide
court solutions to problems which have no legal basis in wrong-
ful conduct.

As attractive as is the notion of curbing judicial excess,
ending “social engineering®, and returning control of schools to
local people, the notion is premised on sheer fantasy.

With the possible exception of large anti-trust law suits,
no other civil litigation likely to come before a federal cquxt
is as thoroughly researched and developed as a school desegre-
gation case, nor is it likely that any other category of 1liti-
gatiogj involves such a large number of variables which must be
carefully catalogued and explained as a school case. Typically,

such a case will involve thousands of pre-trial discovery items
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and questions, will include ljiterally millions of sheets of of-
ficial documents, will require the testimony of 2-3 dozen live
witnesses in addition to sworn depositions, will consume 3-7
weeks of trjal, and will be recorded in 8-20,000 pages of of-
ficial transcript. S8chool boairds and officials are invariably
represented by the city's law department with all the resources
routinely available to these large legal units, or by special
retained counsel who typically are among the most noted and
highly-paid professionals in tovn.éi—laecause of the stringent
provisions of the Federal Rules of Civil Procedure, school de-
segregation clses do represent trial by ambush. Both the law-
yers representing the plaintiffs and those representing the de-
fendants have had ample opportunity to obtain from each other the
precise details on which the respective cases depend. Full op-
portunity is given each side to write pre-trial and post-trial
legal memoranda, and each side is free to prosecute such appeals
as may be warranted all the way to and through the United States
Supreme Court. The federal judge(s) involved are required to
file written opinions, setting forth in considerable detail the
factual findings on which legal conclusions are based. Typic-
ally, remedial proceedings are not entertained until a second
phase, after all issues of legal liability have been fully liti-
gated and determined.

Federal judges are not permitted now, nor have they ever
been, to base findings of liability on mere "racial imbalance".
wWhile it is true that they must find actual racial separation to
exist, they are required by Supreme Court standards which pre-
date Brown in 1954 to determine that the segregation is the re-

sult of official action or that the officials failed to act at

a time a clear duty to act existed. The courts must also find

14/ Por example, the lawyer who represented the Boston school
officials, until he left to represent President Nixon during the
Watergate hearings, was James St. Claire. In Cleveland, Columbus
and Dayton the lawyers representing the school officials came from
the largest or among the largest firms in town.
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that the officially-created segregation was the intentiocnal action

of the public officials and that there were other alternativeés
as,or more,sound educationally. Only if the plaintiffs, whether
private or governmental, can prove all these elements are they
entitled to judicial relief.

Examples of the type behavior federal courts have used as a
premise for findings of liability are below.

In Reed v. Rhodes , the Cleveland school case, the <court held:
"These defendants, on numerous occasions,
deliberately chose to separate black children bused into
a vhite school from the white children already there, keeping
then in intact racial enclaves which included classrooms,
recreation, use of toilet facilities, eating, arrivals and
departures. Few instances of overt segregation were found on
this record to match these instances of "intact busing™ for
their dehumanizing impact upon small children. In those
instances where school officials did make a decision to
*disperse” these children within the receiving schools, often
*dispersion® became an additional act of segregation. 1In
some instances the black children “"dispersed" to white class-
rooms were forced to sit apart, eat apart, recreﬁfe apart,

and use toilet facilities at separate times.

In Brinkman v. Gilligan, the Sixth Circuit said about Dayton:
"Dunbar High School had been established on

a district wide school for only black students with on all
black faculty and a black principal...black students through-
out Dayton uutomatic;lly were assigned or otherwise were
induced to attend Dunbar...and in many instance black...crossed
attendance boundaries to do so...until 1947, Dunbar was not
gllowed to participate in the City Athletic Conference and
consequently, Dunbar athletic teams played other all-black

high schools from other cities.*

I57 155 F.5upp. 546, 583 (N.D. Ohio 1378)

16/ 583 F.2d 243, 249-250 (6th Cir. 1978)
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In Penick v. Columbus Board of Bducation_, Judge Robert Duncan said:

® In 1941 all black teachers in the system were
employed at Mt. Vernon, Garfield, Pilgrim or Champion Schools,
all predominantly black schools. By 1943, five lcﬁools were
attended almost exclusively by black children, and ‘the facilities
of each we}e composed almost exclusively by black teachers.
In September of that year the entire professional staff of
Felton School, composed of 13 teachers and a principal, was
removed and replaced with 14 black persons. The same kind
of 100% to 1008 black facility transfer had occurred at the

Mt. Vernon and Garfield schools in prior year. "

The Supreme Court standards for federal courts prescribing
school desegregation remedies are clear. As early as 1971, in
Swann v. Charlotte-Mecklenburg Bd., the Court said:

"Remedial judicial authority does not put judges auto-

matically in the shoes of school authorities whose powers

are plenary. Judicial authority enters only when local
authority defaults...As with any equity case, the nature

of the violation determines the scope of the remedy."

In the typical school case at the remedy stage, the local school

officials are instructed to come forward with the plan to correct

the violations found by the court. If the plan offered by the

local officials is adequate to eliminate and undo the segregation

found by the court, then that plan is ordered into effect. If,

but only if, the local officials fail to discharge their duty to
_ come forward with a workable plan which will prove effective,

"judicial suthority enters” and devises the plan itself. Thus,

17/ 429 FP.supp. 229 (S.D. Ohio, 1977)
18/ 402 U.s. 1, 16 (1971)
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the plans in Columbus and Dayton were devised by the local offi-
cials and adopted by the court, while the plan in Cleveland, like
the one in Boston, was fashioned by court-appointed experts be-
cause of inability of local officials to carry out their duty.
At the remedial stage, it is almost always the case that the level
of court involvement in actual plan development or monitoring is
determined by the competence of the local officials. Where the
local cfficials are competent, the court defers; vhofe the local
officials demonstrate incompetence, the court steps fdorward and,
as Chief Jultice Burger held in Swann, "In default by school
authorities of their obligation to proffer acceptable remedies,
a district court has broad power to fashion a remedy that will
assure a unitary school system.” !

Unfortunately, most Congressmen have never had the oppor-
tunity to either see a school desegregation case in progress,
nor read the records of those which have resulted in remedial
decrees. This inability, in part a function of the great work-
load of our Congressmen, has resulted in operative ignorance
which has been exploited by those whose arguments lacked per-
suasive power in the courts before which they were given, and who
have attempted to use the hall of Congress to relitigate lost
cases. The Congress should not permit itself to be made a tool
for public officials whose conduct has been found violative of
constitutional rights, and whose explanations have failed to
justify the unlawful actions taken against the school children

for whom they have been responsible.
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1I11. HYPOCRISY

Many of us recall the zeal with which Congressmer fror
the northern and western states criticized and lectured their
colleagues from the South during the 1950's and 1960's while the
spotlight of national attention was focused on Mississippi, Ala-
ba ma and Georgia. These Congressmen were quick to point out
the national shame represented by laws which depraived American
citizens of equal rights to schooling, housing, jobs, voting,
public accomodations and elemental human dignity. And they were
right.

When, however, the spotlight moved from Charlotte, Little Rocr,
Jackson and Birmingham, to Boston and Detroit and Los Angeles,
all of a sudden these Congressmen and others began to have seconc
thoughts about the indivisibilaty of American citizenship. What
was right for the southern goose was not necessarily right for
the northern and western gander. It 1s instructive to note that
the National Association of Neighborhood Schools was started in
Columbus, Ohio, not Little Rock. It is further instructive to
note that it was a federal judge sitting in Boston who was re-
quired to remove a football coach from South Boston high school
because of his unwillingness to permit black athletes to play
and try out equally with white athletes.

The scope of the hypocrisy involved 1s made even more
measurable when one realizes that in the southern states the

local officials were forced by state laws to create and main-

tain the dual school systems for blacks and whites. 1In the north
and west, local school officials created dual school systems 1in
spite of the presence of state laws which forbade racial seg-
regation. (State laws also forbade murder, arson, rape and theft--

all of which continued to need judicial action, nonetheless.)



The double standard now being applied as one which wooilz
exempt the northern and western states fror the constitutior..
requirements which had to be met by states in the south. Tre
reality is that virtually all of the school systems in the suit’-
ern part of the country have already gone through,and survave:,
the school désegregatxon process Congressman Mottl would no.
declare unconstitutional. In practical terms, the Mottl Amerc-
ment is a bill designed to hold harmless the constaitutents of
Congressman Mottl and others like him from northern and westerr
states.

The Amendment would declare contrary to national policy

and outside constitutional tolerance the assignment of studernts

on the basis of race or color. It would purport to protect tern.
school children from wild-eyed federal judges who lurk in federal
courtrooms waiting to impose edu ational mayhem. 1 would hope

by now a mojoraity of the Congress s more sophisticated than tc
travialize the Constitution by trying to launch pre-emptive stri-s:
at the federal judiciary. This amendment must be seen for wha:

1t is--a pernicious attempt to wrest jurasdiction from federal
courts to engage in fact finding so critical to the Americar

syster of jurasprudence. Or, if it would permit the courts tc
pursue the facts, 1t would have an even more harmful impact by
prohibiting them from acting to correct conditions their fact-
finding showed to exist. This wogld be tantamount to taking fror
the courts the jurisdiction to hear rape cases, Or cases deal:r-
with murde:, o} arson or robbery.

1 can think of few things more greatly guaranteed to send

this country back into the halycon days of street turbulence and

national unease thar. for this Congress to close black people off
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from effective access to the federal courts. If, after facing

gerrymandered political lines in most communities across the courntry,

‘lnd hivxng to accept unequal service delavery and allocation of

public resources, and 1f after we have been told so consistently t-

*work within the system" and"play by the rules”, we are now to have

the rules changed and the courthouse door as closed to us as the
school house doors used to be, America will have many sleepless
nights. People like me will have been rendered useless, because
we will have no credibility when we counsel our people to pursue
"legal paths™ toward problem resolution. We will be viewed as
fools, or liars.

There will be many who will feel that an America which 1is
prepared to rig even its judicial system against blacks 15 willin:
to pursue policies and actions which are very similar to what we
have come to expect from South Africa. 1In such a state of affairs,
why should our youth, or their fathers and mothers, have faith
in the promise of the Constitutaon , 1f 1t can be so easily
prostituted to serve such clearly racaist purposes?

My organization, and many others who believe as we dc,
pledge our support to any efforts which are designed to fand
solutions to the difficult problem of creating and maintaining
quality, unsegregated public schools in this country. We are’
not doctrinaire; nor do we believe that there is any magic tc
old approaches. We do believe that one must be able to replacc
something with sometharng, rather than simply tear down what has
been done.

School desegregatior, in community after community in
this country, has proven to be an experience of great educationa:l

and citizenship importance. Most of all, it has proven that it
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15 possible to run public school systems without forced segre-
gation of young children, without discriminatory hiring and
assignment of faculty and other staff, without discrimanatory
tracking of children into dead-end academic curricula, and without
training our young people to be simply clones of their racially-
distorted parents. In virtually every school district in which

it has been carefully measured, school desegregation has been
shown to be accompanied by learning advances for black and other

minority children, and no learning detriments for white children.

1 offer no suggestions for improving the Mottl Amendment.
This is an evil bill, with which no compromise is possible in
the context of the historic promise of America. We recognize
that many are concerned about school desegregation remedies, and
seek new approaches. We would join them in such a search. The
Mottl Amendment is not a search for new approaches, it is a
sirole-minded declaration that there is no problem worth solving.
That is not a declaration which can be improved; it can only be
rejected.

We call upon this Committee to reject the Mottl Amend-
ment, and to use its consideradble prkstige to help the rest of
the Congress understand why this ostrich-approach to fundamental
problens of modern America must be cast aside. Tell them that
the NAACP stands ready to join with them, and even with Con-
gressman Mottl, in pursuit of sane and sensible alternative
approaches to place alongside those approaches which, houov;r
unpopular, have +orked. Black people did not invent buses
as a vehicle with which to torment frightened white parents. In
fact, for most of the history of this country during which buses
were used, the record will show that black children were forcibly

excluded from buses and forced to walk.
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We are unconvanced that America 1s afraid of schocl buses. W hro.

" that the little yellow school bus 18 as much a part cf he €z.-

cational landscape as the fabled lattle red schoclhouse ever wac.
Well over half the chialdren in this country rade buses to school,
and 96% of those so riding do so for reasons unrelated to de-
segregation, That's why the Mottl Amendment does NROt Progase to
ban busing, only that minute percent which 1s related to undoung
the official segregation.

We do not believe the American people will forgive a Con-
gress which places a racial clause into the United States Con-
stitutior in the 1980's. Constitutions are forever. We believe
the Mottl Amendment is borne out of momentary frustrations and sir:i«:ng
ignorance, neither of which rise to the level of constitutaor:.
significance.

Tnank you for the opportunity to be here today.

Mr. ATkins. With your permission, I will not—I suppose not only
your permission, but your thanks—repeat the remarks that are
contained in this written statement. I would like to initially re-
spond to what I understand to have been some of the questions
and/or statements made and raised earlier.

Congressman Mottl, I am told, said that part of the problem with
desegregation in Cleveland public school context was that desegre-
gation took a public school system that was one of the finest in the
country and has devastated it, in effect. I was in charge of plain-
tiff's counsel that tried the Cleveland case, Mr. Chairman, and
without having any particular desire to catalog on this record the
level of deficiencies, educationally, in that system, I would simply
say that the Congressman’s statement represents a lack of famil-
iarity with the facts.

The Cleveland school system was outstanding, but only in two
respects: No. 1, there had been built during the period immediately
prior to the court suit more schools in Cleveland on a per capita
basis than in any other public school system in the country. The
trial showed that the other thing about the Cleveland system that
was so unique was that virtually all of the school building that had
taken place, either the new construction or the additions to exist-
ing construction, had been schools that were built—and indeed, as
the record showed, designed—to be racially segregated. The Feder-
al court found that in Cleveland, some 23 different techniques were
used to cause the racial segregation that was used as the basis for
the finding of liability against the Cleveland public school system.

So we are not talking about a system that started off at the
pinnacle of American education. It was a system that was riddled
throughout with educational problems, which came to be much
more fully realized by the public, and exposed by the media once
the trial went forward.

The thing about Cleveland, however, which is perhaps most sig-
nificant, matched in recent times only by Boston, is the degree of
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defiance and resistance which characterize the response of the
public officials. I have lived in Boston for the past 20 years. I was
president of the NAACP chapter during the period back in the
early 1960’s when the school issue first began there; and during the
period of 1974 up until 1980, during which time most of the imple-
mentation problems in Boston took place.

And I can tell you that Boston and Cleveland did share some
certain unique features. In each community, the level of resistance
was triggered almost exclusively, but not exclusively—almost ex-
clusively, by public officials. And when public officials lead the
charge against lawful orders of the court, the citizens, who rely on
them, who look to them for leadership, are naturally going to be at
least confused, if not misled, into actions that are themselves going
to lead to disaster.

In Boston and Cleveland alone, of the two major public school
systems of the last decade undergoing desegregation, the Federal
courts were forced by the action of the school officials in their
defiance and outright resistance of the court orders, to put varying
aspects of the system under receivership. In Boston, initially it was
South Boston High School, because of the actions that had taken
place at the high school led by members of the Boston School
Board. In Cleveland, the court appointed a desegregation adminis-
trator to whom was given an increasing amount of authority to
administer the desegregation order of the court.

So I would say in those two instances, they shared a fatal charac-
teristic, and that was outright, long-running resistance by the
public officials to the court, and in each instance the resistance by
the public officials outstripped that of the private sector.

1 am not suggesting to you, Mr. Chairman, that there was not
opposition or displeasure on the part of the private sector in either
Boston or Cleveland. I am saying to you unequivocally and without
any fear of contradiction that the public official resistance out-
stripped and led and usually iriggered the private resistance. It
was not a case of the public officials’ even following the lead of the
constituents, following the wishes of the constituents. They fanned
the flames. And in Boston, they brought gasoline to pour on a
spark and to start a forest fire. So I would strongly disagree with
any suggestion by anybody that in Boston and/or in Cleveland good
school systems were devastated by rapacious Federal court orders.
Nothing could be further from the truth.

A second point I would like to make is—and this is discussed to
an extent in my written remarks—much of the public discussion
about school desegregation is simply premised on ignorance—igno-
rance of the process that takes place in the Federal court, which is
the forum from which most desegregation orders these days ema-
nate. One would think, in listening to the public debate, that school
officials are being ambushed, are being held hostage by overpower-
ing Federal forces; that they are being accused of things they didn't
do, held responsible for things they couldn’t change. Nothing could
be further from the truth. -

The typical school desegregation trial, whether in Charlotte, as
my colleage, Mr. Chambers, can speak to with some authority, or
in Boston, or Cleveland, or Los Angeles—those trials are meticu-
lously litigated affairs. They are long running. The discovery that
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precedes the actual trial provides a full opportunity for school
officials to flush out whatever allegations it is the plaintiffs are
making, as well as for the plaintiffs to obtain the factual material
to substantiate their allegations.

And when the trial itself is held, usually the law firm represent-
ing the school board is the best thing in town, and usually the most
expensive one in town. In Boston, the Boston School Board was
represented by Jim St. Claire until President Nixon preempted him
for his Watergate defense. The school officials do not go into these
proceedings unarmed or disarmed or without resources.

And the Federal judges cannot issue a single remedial sentence,
never mind a plan or remedial decree, except after they have made
specific written findings of fact pointing out not just that segrega-
tion exists, but showing that segregation that does exist was the
result of the actions of the public officials—not private realtors, not
peopie choosing to live with “their own,” as the other saying goes—
but the actions of public officials taken at a time when they knew
what they were doing and when they had alternatives to the segre-
gation they were creating.

The public officials must in short be found by the Federal judge
to have intentionally created the racial segregation. Only then can
a Federal court issue a desegregation order.

The standard is different in the Federal courts than in the State
courts. It is much more severe in the Federal courts than in the
State courts. State courts, based on constitutional provisions of
their own particular States, may frequently require desegregation
where no findings of fact of constitutional violation has been made.
In some States, the standard is simply if it exists, if segregation
exists, there’s an obligation on local officials to address the prob-
lem. That is not the standard in the Federal court.

The standard in the Federal court is that unless there has been a
proven violation of the Constitution, there cannot be from a Feder-
-al court a remedial decree. And the remedial decrees themselves,
as described by the superintendent who spoke right before me,
must be and are tailored to the factual circumstances of the com-
munities in which they exist.

Having said all that, let me acknowledge, Mr. Chairman, school
desegregation has neither been a panacea nor has it swept across
the country at the head of a vast army of applauding supporters.
School desegregation was not designed to be a popular mandate; it
was designed to unsegregate public school facilities that had been
segregated by public action. School desegregation is remedial in
nature.

It was not designed to solve all the educational problems of
school systems. So for those who say, well, there are still children
in a desegregated school system who can’t read—hell, the kids
couldn’t read before desegregation came, and to expect a desegrega-
tion order suddenly to, as with a magic wand, make everybody a
12th-grade reader at the 3d-grade level is silly, just a plain silly
comment.

But the point is that yes, there has been opposition to school
desegregation. Their opposition has been premised on a belief that
even though public officials might well have themselves violated
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the law, the children should not be made to pay the price of the
. transgressions of the adult officials.

The problem with that line of reasoning, Mr. Chairman, is that it
ignores that the real beneficiaries of school desegregation are the
children. The black children who will be prevented from attending
classrooms and in school buildings made separate and kept inferior
by deliberate public policy of which they are fully aware; white
children who will be spared the crippling racial prejudice and
hatred their parents in all too many instances grow old with and
die with—the children benefit. And what stdy. after study, includ-
ing, Congressman Washington, the study that came out yesterday
from Vanderbilt, show is that where the old folks get out of the
way, the young folks can make it work.

The children don’t have problems with desegregation, and they
don’t have problems riding schoolbuses. No big deal for a kid to
ride a schoolbus. The problem has been not with the children, but
with the parents.

And the studies have shown invariably—the studies, the major
studies that have been performed, have shown that black children
have invariably improved educationally and that white children
either have improved educationally, academically, and measurabl
so, or their academic performance has not been adversely affected.
So they are either left where they are, or their academic perform-
ance is improved, as well.

Given those circumstances, the Mottl amendment, so called, rep-
resents an almost obscene effort by the public sector, by the high-
est instrument in our society, to not solve a problem. It represents
a simple-minded approach that says there is no problem. The Con-
gress cannot pass an amendment such as that. It would not just
trivialize the Constitution; it would prostitute the Constitution, and
for what end?

Would it make the problems of racism go away? It would not.
Would it make the problems of education go away? Of course it
would not. Would it make races in this country live together
better? Of course it would not.

All it would do would say in a way devastatingly clear to blacks
and other nonwhites in this country that the U.S. Government now
closes the courthouse door, which has been the principal means
used for opening the schoolhouse door. And what then would we
have available to us? I shudder to think of the alternatives forced
upon us should that happen. -

I urge this committee to use its influence to reject this ill-ad-
vised, simple-minded, as well as simple-sounding amendment.
There is no place in the American Constitution for a racial clause,
and that is what the Mottl amendment is, plainly and simply.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. EpwaRrps. Thank you very much, Mr. Atkins.

Our next witness is Prof. Nathan Glazer. Professor Glazer is
professor of education and sociology at Harvard Graduate School of
Education.

TESTIMONY ON MoTTL AMENDMENT BY NATHAN GLAZER

I support the amendment. I believe it expresses succinctly and directly a value to
which all Americans hold—that they should not be differentially treated on the
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basis of their race, religion, or national origin. The opposition to this amendment
comes from the belief of many that to overcome government imposed segregation on
the basis of race and ethnic origin, assignment to schools on the basis of race and
ethnic origin is necessary. I believe this is a fundamental error. Discrimination on
grounds of race, ethnic origin, or religion is not to be overcome by further discrimi-
nation on the ground of race, ethnic origin, and religion: It is to be overcome by
requiring in law and insisting in practice that people be treated as individuals, not
as members of races, national origin groups, or religion.

The problem in the South and other states where state law required or permitted
assignment to schools on the basis of race was that the normal practices that
Erevailed in other parts of the country—where children attended schools on the

asis of residence, or special needs and interests—were not followed. Beginning in
1971 the Supreme Court began to permit and then finally to require not that these
race-blind policies be followed but that new race-conscious forms of school assign-
ment be imposed. These new race-conscious forms of school assignment, designed to
equalize proportions of each race in each school to the extent practicable, have to
my mind had disastrous results: (1) They have fixed and exaggerated in the Ameri-
can mind and conscience, which has been trying to escape from racial distinctions,
the significance of race for school assignment, ability to enter special programs,
suitability as a teacher or administrator; (2) They have separated school from
neighborhood, with serious effects on the ability of parents to participate in and
affect the school program; (3) They have contributed to extensive removal of white
and middle<lass students from public schools and extensive movements of white
and middleclass families out of cities subject to enforced racially based school
assignments; (4) They have not contributed to improved education for black stu-
dents; and (5) They have not contributed to good race relations.

In Boston, to take one particularly hard case, after seven years of court-ordered
and administered forced racial assignment of students, the school system had lost
many thousands of white—and black—students, costs have risen greatly, and the
reputation of the school system is as bad as it has ever been.

Court-ordered racially based assignment to schools cannot be defended on the
grounds of its contribution to education, good race relations, or urban stability,
though in the scores of places in which it has been implemented there are undoubt-
edly some where its effects have not been as bad as in Boston. Neither can it be
denied on the ground that it defends constitutional rights. The American people
thought in 1954 that what the Supreme Court was saying was that it was improper
to treat a black child differently from a white child simply because of his race. They
did not think that what it intended, as its recent decisions permit, was permanent
assignment and re-assignment of children to school on the basis of their race or
national origin. This is what the demand for desegregation has now come down to. I
am not aware of any supporter of forced racially based school assignment who has
told us when this practice, obnoxious to all Americans, will come to an end.

The Court has justified its position on the ground that this is necessary to undo
the effects of state-imposed segregation. But as Justice Rehnquist argued in his
dissents to the Dayton and Columbus cases, there was no evidence of any weight of
state-imposed segregation in those cities. In effect, the Supreme Court had decided
that any distribution of children in schools by race that does not mirror overall
racial distribution in a school district is state-imposed. This was to radically miscon-
strue the realities, as Universit’y of Texas Law Professor Lino A. Graglia has argued
so ably in “Disaster By Decree’’ (Cornell University Press, 1976).

We have now had ten years of court-imposed forced racial assignment of students
to school on the basis of race and national origin. The matter must get more
complicated as the numbers of students of varied Hispanic and Asian background
increase in the public school. We may be faced, under present interpretation of
constitutional law, with a situation in which students are divided into many racial
and ethnic groups for purposes of determining which school they must attend: San
Francisco’s desegregation plan has four such groups, and there will undoubtedly be
more if the historically ungrounded notion that concentrations of students of a
distinct racial and ethnic background in schools because of residential concentra-
tions is evidence of discrimination, and that such students must therefore be dis-

persed.
I would like to make three points as to what this amendment does not do, which
may reassure those who are concerned about its effects, if it should become part of
the Constitution:
(1) It says nothing as to what is unconstitutional segregation. The Supreme Court
and other Federal courts are still available for suits that charge such segregation. If
the standard developed in the Denver, Dayton, and Columbus cases holds, almost
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any school district which maintains a system of neighborhood schools is probably
liable to a finding of unconstitutional segregation.

(2) It says nothing as to what measures may be imposed by a court short of
assignment b{l race, religion, and national origin. Thus, one remedy that is easily
available if there is a finding of unconstitutional segregation is the requirement
that every child, regardless of race or naticnal origin, have the opportunity to
attend a school where the racial composition is more to his liking or that of his
parents. Another remedy is the placement of schools and programs geographically
so that they may be attractive to both white and black students—e.g., placing a
program attractive to middle-class white students in a ghetto-located school which
has a high black percentage in its student body, or placing a vocational or arts
program that may be considered attractive to black students in a school in a white
neighborhood that normally has a heavily white enrollment. There are a host of
other programs with a potentially integrating effect that have been and could be
devised. :

(3) Finally, the amendment only speaks to the action of Federal courts: There is
no limitation in it as to what states and school districts may do on their own
authority, or what other branches of the Federal government may do, to reduce
concentrations of students in schools by race and national origin, and to encourage
integration, if they are so minded.

I would finally like the members of this committee to consider the alternatives if
this amendment does not become law. How long will it be required that children in
the United States be limited in the schools they can attend because of their race
and national origin? That is the specific and exact holding of present-day court-
ordered desegregation plans. I do not know of any court that has released any
school district from the requirement that school assignments be determined primar-
ily by race and national origin, regardless of the desires of parents and children and
ethnic communities. Is that the kind of permanent arrangement we want in Amer-
ica? If not, could the opponents of this amendment explain when this will come to
an end?

Mr. Grazer. I have a very brief statement, and I think 1 will
read it, and then comment on—since I think we are a panel and
should speak to each other as well as to the Congressmen here—
and then comment on some of the points that have come up, which
I also have some acquaintance with.

My statement says: I support the amendment. I believe it ex-
presses succinctly and directly a value to which all Americans
hold—that they should not be differentially treated on the basis of
their race, religion, or national origin. That is what it says explicit-
ly, and it is I think a value we all hold.

The opposition to this amendment comes from the belief of many
that to overcome Government-imposed segregation on the basis of
race and ethnic origin, assignment to schools on the basis of race
and ethnic origin is necessary. )

I believe this is a fundamental error. Discrimination on grounds
of race, ethnic origin or religion is not to be overcome by.fqrther
discrimination on the grounds of race, ethnic origin and religion. It
is to be overcome by requiring in law and insisting in practice that
people be treated as individuals, not as members of races, national
origin groups, or religions.

The problem in the South and other States where State law
required or permitted assignment of schools on the basis of race,
was that the normal practices that prevailed in other parts of the
country—where children attended schools on the basis of residence
or on the basis of special needs and interests—were not followed.

Beginning in 1971, the Supreme Court began to permit and then
finally to require not that these race-blind policies be followed, but
that new race-conscious forms of school assignment be imposed.
These new race-conscious forms of school assignment, designed to
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equalize proportions of each race in each school to the extent
practicable, have to my mind, had disastrous results.

They have fixed and exaggerated in the American mind and
conscience, which has been trying to escape from racial distinc-
tions, the significance of race for school assignment, or for ability
to enter special programs, or for suitability as a teacher or admin-
istrator.

Second, they have separated school from neighborhood, with seri-
ous effects on the ability of parents to participate in and affect the
school program.

Third, they have contributed to extensive removal of white,
middle-class students from public schools and extensive movements
of white and middle-class families out of cities subject to enforced
racially based school assignments.

Fourth, they have not contributed to improved education for
black students. And I will refer briefly to the study that was
published yesterday, and that Prof. Willis Hawley of Vanderbilt
has been conducting. While I have not seen the most recent materi-
als, I have seen earlier articles of Professor Hawley. And the point
there is that Professor Hawley believes that racial desegregation
will not hurt school achievement, or will improve it if we do a lot
of other things, too like spend more money and improve education.

I would submit that that might improve education in any circum-
stances. But this is his position quite clearly as expressed in an
article based on his research in ‘“Law and Contemporary Prob-
lems,” published by Duke, and the material I have seen in the
papers from his latest study more or less supports it.

He thinks you have to do more than get the proportions right.
You have to do a lot of educational things.

I would submit if you do a lot of educational things you might
improve educational achievement anyway.

And finally, they have not contributed to good race relations.

Mr. Epwarps. Will you forgive me for interrupting, but for the
next short time we are going to have to recess. But, please remain,
because we want to have a dialog. I'm very sorry we had to inter-
rupt you at this particular time.

The subcommittee will recess, pending our visit to the Rules
Committee.

[Recess.]

Mr. Epwarps. The subcommittee will come to order.

Professor Glazer, again we apologize, and you may continue.

Mr. Grazer. I understand. I'm going to continue through my
statement, because I make a few points there, probably more suc-
cinctly—better than I can make without reading it.

I had been arguing that I had not seen good effects from busing.

In Boston, to take one particularly hard case, after 6 or 7 years
of court-ordered and administered forced racial assignment of stu-
dents, the school system has lost many thousands of black and
~ white students. Costs have risen greatly, and the reputation of the

school system is as bad as it has ever been.

Since Mr. Atkins is an expert, I will concede immediately that its
poor reputation is based on other factors as well as the problems
that busing has created. And it's particularly unfortunate that
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elected officials should have—who oppose busing should have tried
to make money from the contracts.

Court-ordered racially based assignment to schools cannot be
defended on the grounds of its contribution to education, good race
relations, or urban stability, though in the scores of places in which
it has been implemented, there are undoubtedly some where its
effects have not been as bad as in Boston or some that have been
considered decent, as in Charlotte-Mecklenberg.

Neither can it be defended on the ground that it defends consti-
tutional rights. The American people thought in 1954 that what
the Supreme Court was saying was that it was improper to treat a
black child differently from a white child simply because of his
race. They did not think that what it intended, as its recent deci-
sions permit, was permanent assignment and reassignment of chil-
dren to school on the basis of their race or national origin. This is
what the demand for desegregation has now come down to. I am
not aware of any supporter of forced racially based school assign-
ment who has told us when this practice, obnoxious to all Ameri-
cans, will come to an end.

The Court has justified its position on the ground that this is
necessary to undo the effects of State-imposed segregation. But as
Justice Rehnquist argued in his dissents to the Dayton and Colum-
bus cases, there was no evidence of any weight in those cases of
State-imposed segregation in those cities.

In effect, the Supreme Court had decided that any distribution of
children in schools by race that does not mirror overall racial
distribution in a school district is State-imposed. This was to radi-
cally misconstrue the realities, as University of Texas Law Prof.
Lino A. Graglia has argued so ably in “Disaster By Decree.”

We have now had 10 years of court-imposed forced racial assign-
ment of students to school on the basis of race and national origin.
The matter must get more complicated as the numbers of students
of varied Hispanic and Asian background increase in the public
school. We may be faced, under present interpretation of constitu-
tional law, with a situation in which students are divided into
many racial and ethnic groups for purposes of determining which
school they must attend.

San Francisco’s desegregation plan has four such groups, and
there will undoubtedly be more if the historically ungrounded
notion that concentrations of students of a distinct racial and
ethnic background in schools because of residential concentrations
is evidence of discrimination and that such students must therefore
be dispersed, prevails.

1 would like to make three points as to what this amendment
does not do, which may reassure those who are concerned about its
effects, if it should become part of the Constitution:

One, it says nothing as to what is unconstitutional segregation.
The Supreme Court and other Federal courts are still available for
suits that charge such segregation. If the standard developed in the
Denver, Dayton, and Columbus cases holds, almost any school dis-
trict which maintains a system of neighborhood schools is probably
liable to a finding of unconstitutional segregation.

Two, it says nothing as to what measures may be imposed by a
court short of assignment by race, religion, and national origin.
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Thus, one remedy that is easily available if there is a finding of
unconstitutional segregation is the requirement that every child,
regardless of race or national origin, have the opportunity to
attend a school where the racial composition is more to his liking
or that of his parents.

Another remedy is the placement of schools and programs geo-
graphically so that they may be attractive to both white and black
students—for example, placing a program attractive to middle-class
white students in a ghetto-located school, et cetera.

There are a host of other programs with a potentially integrating
effect that have been and could be devised. Congressman Sensen-
brenner referred to such an approach earlier.

Finally, the amendment only speaks to the action of Federal
courts. There is no limitation in it as to what States and school
districts may do on their own authority or what other branches of
the Federal Government may do to reduce concentrations of stu-
dents in schools by race and national origin and to encourage
integration, if they are so minded.

I would finally like the members of this committee to consider
the alternatives if this amendment does not become law. How long
will it be required that children in the United States be limited in
the 'sc?hools they canh attend because of their race and national
origin?

That is the specific and exact holding of present-day court-or-
dered desegregation plans. I do not know of any court that has
released any school district from the requirement that school as-
signments be determined primarily by race and national origin,
regardless of the desires of parents and children and ethnic com-
munities.

Is that the kind of permanent arrangement we want in America?
If not, could the opponents of this amendment explain when this
will come to an end?

Mr. Epwarbs. Thank you very much, Professor Glazer.

The last witness on this panel is Mr. Julius Chambers. Mr.
Chambers was counsel in the Charlotte-Mecklenburg case, and he is
the president of the NAACP Legal Defense and Education Fund.
It'’s a pleasure to have you here.

Mr. CuamBERs. Thank you, Mr. Chairman, and members of the
committee.

As the chairman has pointed out, I serve as president of the
NAACP Legal Defense Fund and have participated in the litigation
involving Swann v. Charlotte-Mecklenburg Board of Education.

I have been asked to discuss the constitutional questions underly-
ing school desegregation. What does the Constitution require?
What have been the constitutional violations that have prompted
coirt-ordered desegregation? Are race-conscious remedies neces-
sary? What would proposed constitutional amendments such as
Houge Joint Resolution 56 mean for the future of school desegrega-
tion?

In answering these questions, I will discuss primarily the efforts
to desegregate the Charlotte-Mecklenburg school system.

I would begin by first addressing the issue that I think has
escaped a number of the proponents of resolution, such as the one
in question.
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In Charlotte-Mecklenburg, we began in 1965 with litigation chal-
lenging a school district that had purposely segregated schools
within the system. The Charlotte-Mecklenburg schools were in a
very large district, encompassing both the city and county and
involved, at that time, over 80,000 students. There was no question,
as found by the district court, the court of appeals, and the Su-
preme Court, that those schools had been purposely segregated by
State action.

The question was the remedy that would be necessary to elimi-
nate those vestiges of purposeful discrimination.

The court first in 1965 suggested that the board might employ
racially neutral attendance zones. That plan was approved by the
district court in 1965 and by the Court of Appeals in 1966. The
court also authorized the board to provide transportation for stu-
dents who wanted to transfer from schools in which their race was
in a majority to schools in which their race was in the minority
and to provide transportation.

There were efforts to develop some schools, similar to what we
hear described today as magnet schools. These efforts failed. There
was simply no way to desegregate the Charlotte-Mecklenburg
schools or to eliminate the vestiges of segregation that had been
created by State action, except by some affirmative plan by the
board, and if the board refused to do it, by the court.

In 1970, the district court found that what had been tried by the
board and by the court, again in 1965 to 1966, simply did not work
and that it was necessary for the board to develop a plan that
would affirmatively disestablish segregation.

The board began by some drawing of attendance zones. These
zones attempted to eliminate vestiges of discrimination as much as
was possible through that means. That plan, however, still left the
majority of black students and the majority of white students in
racially segregated schools.

The court directed that the board develop a plan that desegregat-
ed all of the schools in the system. The board failed, and the court
then employed an expert to assist in developing a plan. That plan
required pairing of schools, redrawing of attendance zones, cluster-
ing of schools, and transportation.

Transportation was not new in Charlotte. Students prior to the
court-ordered desegregation had been transported for several miles
because the system involved a city and county unit. With court-
ordered desegregation, the transportation distance was somewhat
shortened, although a few more students were transported than
previously.

The pairing and clustering of schools were not new, because
prior to desegregation, the board had employea such plans to main-
tain segregation.

The redrawing of attendance zones was not new, because prior to
desegregation, the board had similarly used redrawing of attend-
ance zones.

Employing plans or means that had been used by the boards in
other school districts, the district court directed a plan that racially
mixed students in each school in the system and required transpor-
tation. That plan was approved by the U.S. Supreme Court, only
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upon a finding that the board itself had created the segregated
system that the district court was trying to remedy.

The Court—the Supreme Court—made detailed findings that the
relief directed by the district court went only to address the consti-
tutional violations that had been established by the record.

I would like to speak to one point raised by Mr. Glazer. He asked
when will this plan end. The Supreme Court addressed that issue
in Swann. The Court said that once the system desegregated, the
district court retained no jurisdiction to order any further desegre-
gation. The school board, however, was free to continue changing
attendance zones, providing transportation, if it decided that racial-
ly mixed schools were preferable for an educational system.

So there is, contrary to what has been suggested, a court decision
stating when desegregation will end. Obviously, if the board opts
for resegregating the schools, that creates a new violation that
requires further redress by the court.

As the Supreme Court found in Swann, it was necessary to use
race in order to desegregate the schools. It is impossible to talk
about desegregating a racially segregated system without consider-
ing race. How can we expect a system that has been purposely
segregated to be desegregated by simply talking about nonracial
remedies? What, in fact, does that mean?

Does it mean that the board now will simply assign students and
not consider race at all? It considered race in establishing the
segregated system, and as the Supreme Court pointed out, it has to
consider race in desegregating that system.

The proposal that is before the Congress now, that we are ad-
dressing, purports to prohibit the court from considering race in
devising a remedy. This was brought out in several questions raised
by Mr. Mottl.

Does that mean that we eliminaté pairing and clustering of
schools? Does it mean that we eliminate redrawing attendance
. zones? How can one talk about not considering race in developing a
means for desegregation, if we say that we can still consider re-
drawing attendance zones in order to promote desegregation?

The proposal simply suggests that, despite the constitutional pro-
hibition against racial segregation, we will have no remedy. Al-
though it has been suggested that one possible remedy will be
developing magnet schools, I know of no system where this has
worked. It certainly didn’t work in Charlotte.

We are told the students can have freedom of choice. Will that
be with or without transportation? And if with transportation, are
we still talking about busing? And if without transportation, how
can a student in Charlotte in the inner city get to a suburban
school without free public transportation?

In short, the amendment or proposal would simply rewrite the
14th amendment and provide that equal protection may be denied
in public education.

I think that the amendment should be rejected and that it would
pose a serious problem, not only for school districts that have not
desegregated, but for school districts that have desegregated, for
the following reasons:

As the superintendent of Charlotte-Mecklenburg has pointed out,
since the plan of desegregation, the board has had to revise its plan
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on a number of occasions. Some of those plans were required
because at the time the plan was initially approved, the board and
the court knew that resegregation in some schools would occur.

Does the proposed constitutional amendment mean now that
that board would no longer be able to redraw attendance zones, to
pair schools, to eliminate segregation, if it decides that that is the
preferable remedy?

Obviously, the proposal addresses what the district court may
order. And as Mr. Glazer has pointed out, it does not address what
the state may do. The amendment itself, however, poses a serious
danger as to what the board in Charlotte may do, because the
plans it has proposed over the years have been pursuant to the
1971 court order. J

As the superintendent has pointed out, Charlotte-Mecklenburg
has demonstrated that desegregation does and can work. It re-
quires obviously the support of the community.

When the district court in 1970 reviewed what had happened in
Charlotte-Mecklenburg following the 1965 order, it found that
black students were assigned to racially inferior schools. Students
in those schools were not being exposed to the type of educational
programs that would permit them to develop as competitive mem-
bers of society. Achievement scores on exams show that black
students were suffering from the racially inferior educational pro-
gram being provided by that system. That has been demonstrated,
in school system after school system throughout the South, black
students in racially segregated schools have simply been provided
an inferior educational program.

It is only because of desegregation that black students in Char-
lotte-Meckienburg have today been able to compete more effective-
ly with white students in school, on standardized tests, in the
community, and in employment opportunities. If that plan is revis-
ited, if schools are resegregated and no relief is possible through
the Federal courts, black students of tomorrow will be like those -
students in 1965, 1970, who were exposed to an inferior education.

I think that the courts in addressing desegregation in Charlotte
and other school districts have, as Mr. Atkins has pointed out,
meticulously considered whether there were State programs and
actions which caused the problem, have meticulously considered
whether the relief that was being directed was absolutely necessary
to eliminate those vestiges, and have meticulously considered
whether the relief extended no further than was necessary to
eliminate that State-imposed segregation.

If Federal courts are deprived of the authority to address consti-
tutional rights, black citizens in this country will have no means
anywhere to seek relief. It is absolutely ridiculous to suggest that
one can turn to the State courts to seek relief.

What State court in North Carolina would have required deseg-
regation, even with the finding of racially imposed State segrega-
tion? What other agency of Federal Government besides the courts
would have directed relief?

We have a history that we speak from. We went through efforts
with Congress. We went through efforts with the executive branch
of Government. We went through efforts with the States. We found
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no relief, not only in schools but in most other areas, except

- - through the courts.

That is why we feel that this amendment, as well as others now
before Congress, which would remove the jurisdiction of the Feder-
al courts, would greatly impede efforts that have been recently
made to provide an equal opportunity for all citizens in this coun-
try.
Thank you.

[The complete statement follows:]
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TESTIMONY OF JULIUS LEVONNE CHAMBERS
BEFORE THE SUBCOMMITTEE ON CIVIL AND CONSTITUTIONAL
RIGHTS OF THE HOUSE JUDICIARY COMMITTEE
SEPTEMBER 17, 1981
9:00 a.m.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman, for the opportunity to testify
before the Subcommittee today on legal issues relating

to school desegregation.

My name is Julius LeVonne Chambers. I am President
of the NAACP Legal Defense and Educational Fund, Inc.
I have served as counsel in numerous civil rights actions,
particularly in my home state of North Carolina. Among
the cases I have litigated is the Charlotte school desegregation

action, Swann v. Charlotte-Mecklenburg Board of Education,

402 U.S5. 1 (1971).

I have been asked to discuss the constitutional questions
underlying school desegregation. What does the Constitution
require? What have been the constitutional violations
that have prompted court ordered desegregation? Are race
conscious remedies necessary? What would proposed constitutional
amendments (such as H.J. Res. 56) mean for the'future of
school desegregation? 1In answering these questions I will
discuss primarily the efforts to desegregate the Charlotte-Mecklenburg

school system.

Unconstitutional School Segregation

In 1954, the United States Supreme Court decclared
that public school segregation imposed or required by law

violated the Fourteenth Amendment's guarantee of equal
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protection of the laws. The evil that Brown v. Board of
Education was directed against were dual systems of education
in which the separation of black school children was invidious
and stigmatizing. In the eyes of state law, black school
children were inferior and not fit to sit in the same room

and be educated with white students. Brown declared that
separate educational facilities are inherently unequal,

and that black school children are guaranteed a constitutional

right to equal educational opportunity.

Instead of complying with the mandate of Brown to
dismantle dual systems of education, school districts and
states erected barriers to desegregation. There was defiant
outright opposition to law, as in Little Rock, or, more
usually, the day-to-day reality of persistent massive resistance.
For years, litigation continued, and desegregation was
avoided and delayed. Throughout these years, black schools
remained black, racial attendance zones remained, black
students walked or were transported to black schools, black
teachers were confined to black schools. Black school
children who tried to transfer were made unwelcome and
were subjected to threats to life and dignity. There were

few exceptions.

The law of school desegregation after Brown v. Board
of Education was decided proved to be a tale of futility
and the failure of remedy. Until 1968, the Supreme Court

waited patiently for desegregation. Finally, the Court
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declared that dual systems of education must be disestablished
"root and branch," and desegregation take place "now" and
"immediately.” The Court looked to the bottom line, and
measured the various dilatory measures proposed by school
boards by the only equitable standard in light of the years

of delay--their effectiveness in achieving actual desegregation.

Charlotte, North Carolina is a microcosm of this
period. Before Brown (1954), the Charlotte-Mecklenburg
schools were totally segregated in law and fact. North
Carolina had and enfdkced laws requiring racial segregation
in almost all public facilities and activities including
schools, colleges, orphanages, medical facilities, prisons,
theaters, buses, trains, restaurants, tax records, zoning

and restrooms. School segregation was substantiallymaintained

long after 1954.

A school desegregation case was filed in 1965. After
years of litigation, little desegregation had been achieved
with freedom of choice, rezoning and other remedies proposed
by the school board. The school board totally defaulted.
Finally, the lower courts ordered a desegregation plan in which
each of the schools in Charlotte-Mecklenburg reflected, within
broad range, the racial composition of the district as a whole,

and which relied on student transportation. The plan was fair
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and equitable, achieving effective desegregation and spreading
the burdens equally among all students. In 1971, the Supreme
Court upheld the use of student transportation in Swann v.

Charlotte-Mecklenburg on the grounds that it was a valid tool

to dismantle the dual system of education. The remedial principles
established in Swann have been applied elsewhere to achieve
effective and equitable desegregation, where assignment of

children to the school nearest their home would@ not produce

an effective school desegregation plan.

In recent years, the Court has recognized that school
segregation created by the acts of school boards and states
where there has been no state law also vioclates the Fourteenth

Amendment. First, in Keyes v. School District No. 1, Denver,

and then more recently in the two Ohio cases involving Dayton

and Columbus, the Court has made it clear that racially discriminatory
school segregation is not an evil limited to the southern

states: the unconstitutional segregation of black school

children on account of their race or color is a national problem.
Unfortunately, today we are experienceing the same resistance

to vindication of the constitutional rights of black school

children in states outside the South that we had in the South

throughout the 1950's and 1960's.

Student Transportation As A Remedy

The legal basis for student transportation is plain:

it is a permissible remedy for unconstitutional school segregation.
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The Supreme Court addressed this issue directly in Swann.

The Supreme Court said, "Absent a constitutional violation

there would be no basis for judicially ordering assignment

of students on a racial basis. All things being equal, with

no history of discrimination, it might well be desirable to
assign pupils to schools nearest their homes, But all things
are not equal in a system that has been deliberately constructed
and maintained to enforce racial segregation,™ 402 U.S. at

28.

Some would isolate busing from its moorings as a remedy
for a constitutional violation. However, busing is designed
to correct an illegality, and arises as an issue only in the
wake of a court adjudication of a wrong committed. Courts
order busing and other remedial devices only when it is necessary.
Nor is busing a penalty: it is as the Surpeme Court held in

Swann, "a normal and accepted tool of educational policy."”

In Charlotte, for example, busing was not new. The Charlotte-
Mecklenburg district is roughly 22 miles by 36, and covers
550 square miles. 1In 1968-69, there were 84,000 pupils in
107 schools. The busing ordered by the district court to
desegregate the schools averaged seven miles and the travel

time was not over 35 minutes at most. Under the previous
policy, however, without regard to desegregation plans students

at all grade levels were transported an average of 15 miles
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one way for an average trip requiring over one hour, and four

and five year olds travelled the longest routes.

In Swann, the Supreme Court stated that "[d]esegregation

plans cannot be limited to the walk-in school.®" 402 U.S.

at 30.

Bus transportation has been an integral part of

the public education system for years, and it was
perhaps the single most important factor in the
transition from the one-room schoolhouse to the
consolidated school. Eighteen million of the Nations'
public school children, approximately 39%, were
transported to their schools by bus in 1969-70 in

all parts of the country.

The importance of bus transportation as a normal
and accepted tool of educational policy is readily

discernible. ...

Thus the remedial technique used in the District
Court's order were within the court's power to provide
equitable relief; implementation of the decree is
well within the capacity of the school authority.

402 U.s. at 29-30.

Commonly, courts make efforts to safeguard the health
and safety of children, and schools located in integrated

neighborhoods are exempted. The Court also stated that “[n]o

88-140 0—82——5
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rigid quidelines as to student transportation can be given
for application to the infinite variety of problems presented

in thousands of situations." 402 U.S. at 29,

The federal courts have approached the question of remedy
in school desegregatioh on a case-by-case basis. The courts
have looked to the particular facts in each case, and weighed
various remedial proposals from the point of view of which
combination will work, that is, result in effective deseqregation.
Busing is a remedy of last resort; it is resorted to when
other desegregative tools prove unworkable or ineffective.
The desegregation order in one case necessarily differs from
that in another case: each has been developed for a specific

case and a specific set of facts and circumstances.

In the decade since Swann  gtudent transportation has
proved a critical and necessary component of many school desegregation
plans. This is particularly true where school districts default
in their responsibilities and subject their black students
to discrimination long after their right to equal educational

opportunity has been declared.

In reality busing is not the issue. The issue is whether
unconstitutional schoﬁl desegregation is to be effectively
remedied. Most student busing has nothing to do with desegregation.
Forty-one percent of America's school children go to school

on buses; only 3% are transported for desegregation purposes.
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Race-conscious Remedies

Student transportation is a remedy that the federal courts
may permissibly use to right the constitutional wrong of segregation.
Moreover, like busing, other race conscious remedies are
not only permissible but may be necessary where there are
judicially determined constitutional violations. As the Court
held in Swann, all things are not equal in a system with a
history of racial segregation. "The remedy for such segregation may be
administratively awkward, inconvenient, and even bizarre in some
situations and may impose burdens on some,” 402 U.S. at 28. But the
paramount concern for the courts must be to eliminate the
constitutional violation, to eliminate from the public
schools all vestiges of state-imposed or state sanctioned
segregation., "Once a right and a violation have been shown,
the scope of a district court's equitable powers to remedy
past wrongs is broad, for breadth and flexibility are inherent

in equitable remedies. ... The task is to correct, by a

balancing of the individual and collective interests, the

condition that offends the Constitution.™ 402 U.S. 1,

at 15-16 (emphasis added).
Recently, a group of white parents and children brought
suit against the Charlotte-Mecklenburg Board of Education

for assigning pupils pursuant to the Board's 1978 pupil

assignment plan. Martin v. Charlotte-Mecklenburg Bd. of .

Ed., 475 F. Supp. 1318 (W.D. N.C. 1979). The challenged

pupil assignment plan was adopted pursuant to the Swann



62

decision. The white parents arqued against the plan because
race, they alleged, was a major element in the assignments.
I represented a class of black pupils who were allowed

to intervene as defendants on the side of the School Board.

HeAsuccessfully rebutted the plaintiffs' arguments
that any consideration of race in pupil assignment in the
Charlotte~Mecklenburg Schools is unlawful under University
of California Regents v. Bakke, 438 U.S. 265 (1978). 1In

an opinion that was affirmed by the Court of Appeals, the

district court held that the pupil assignment plan is well

within the consti;utional authority of the School Board

in light of the history of racial segregation in the Charlotte-
Mecklenburg school system. Consideration of race in the
assignment of students is appropriate where there has

been specific judicial findings and administrative acknowledgments
of the prior segregated status of the school system. Unlike
Bakke, no one was disenfranchised, and plaintiffs failed

to show any injury as a result of the School Board's considerations
of race. "No one has 'stood in the school house door'

and barred plaintiffs from an equal educational opportunity.®”

Martin v. Charlotte-Mecklenburg Bd. of Ed.. 475 F. Supp

at 1345.

The Supreme Court declined to review the district

court's decision in the Martin case, and denied cert several
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months ago. The mandate of Swann is still the law. Swann
clearly contemplates race conscious efforts where they
are necessary to remedy constitutional violations.

Efficacy of School Desegregation

The social science literature on school desegregation can be
briefly summarized. Black students' achievement scores often
improve when thej attend desegregated schools. The achievement of
black students is highest when desegregation begins at the lowest
érades. No study has found that black or white pupils suffer aca-
demically from desegregation. Black students attending desegregated
schools are more likely to go to college or enter the labor market
than those deprived of the opportunity for an integrated education.

However, we do not need social science research to tell us
what we all know intuitively. As the Supreme Court stated in Brown

v. Board of Education, "{t)o seéarate {black children] from others

of similar age and qualifications solely because of their race gene-
rates a feeling of inferiority as to their status in the community
that may affect their hearts and minds in a way unlikely ever to be
undone.” Desegregation removes black children from that situation.
They are removed from a condition that society considers inherently
unequal and stigmatizing. They are thus better able to learn, not
only academic subjects but the values of a democratic society.

The experience in Charlotte has been precisely this, and it is
the desegregation plan approved by the.supreme Court that has made
it possible. 1In Charlotte, as well as other cities, educators have

learned that desegregation has helped eliminate the fetters on the
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minds of black children, and freed them to achieve as much as they
can. In recent years, the Charlotte School Board has independently
recognized the need to maintain and operate a desegregated school
system, and in the Martin case ably defended its actions in pursuing
its main goal of quality education for all students. Against a
challenge by the same group of lawyers who, since 1970, have been
trying to nullify the Swann decision, the Charlotte Board of Educa-
tion and the black intervenors successfully articulated the principle
that desegregated schools are educationally desirable, and vigorously
defended a race conscious pupil assignment plan as a necessary part
of the main goal of quality education for all students.

Recent studies show that school desegregation can improve race
relations, not just in the school system but also throughout the com-
munity. Indeed, a recent study demonstrates that metropolitan deseg-
regation plans, such as that in effect in Charlotte, which involve
both inner-city and suburban areas, contribute to significant
increases in housing integration.® The Supreme Court in Swann had
noted that intentionally racially segregated schools promote racially
segregated neighborhoods. "Metropolitan school desegregation not only
Sreaks into the school-housing segregation cycle, it sets up a very
different dynamic. By opening up housing opportunities for minori-
ties, by making the choice of an integrated neighborhood one that

confers positive benefits, it supports the development of stable

*/ Plerce, "Breaking Down Barriers: New Evidence on the Impact of
Metropolitan School Desegregation on Housing Patterns" (Center for
National Policy Review, Catholic University, 1980).
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integrated communities."”™ Thus, desegregation plans, if fairly and
effectively implemented, are self-liquidating. 1In Riverside,
California, the city with the longest experience with busing, after
15 vears, only 4 of the 21 elementary schools reguire busing to
racially integrate.*

Constitutional Amendments

I would like to discuss efforts to amend the Constitution to
prohibit federal courts from remedying unlawful school segregation.
I will direct my remarks to K.J. Res, 56, introduced by Congressman
Mottl, which undertakes, by an amendment to the Constitution, to
withdraw from the federal judiciary the power to assign any person
to any school on the basis of race, religion, or national origin,
The conclusion is inescapable that the only purpose of this amend-
ment, and its inevitable effect, are to obstruct the judicial pro-

tection of the constitutional rights recognized in Brown v, Board of

Education. I am unalterably opposed to this amendment.

If this amendment is passed, the rights of the minority
community to equal educational opportunity will become hollow and
meaningless. The ability of the courts to remedy an unconstitutional
condition will be nullified. The role of the judiciary will be
altered fundamentally, and the competing interests at stake will
have to be resolved without the guidance and leadership of one of
the most important institutions of our government. I urge this

Congress not to torture the Constitution in such a potentially

devastating way.

L7 ¥
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I do not mean to be rhetorical or hyperbolic when I say that
the constitutional rights of minorities, recognized finally by the

Supreme Court in Brown v. Board of Education after years of litiga-

tion, could be swept away overnight were this constitutional
amendment enacted. Under the Mottl Amendment, the courts would

be prohibited from taking race into account in formulating remedies
to desegregate the schools; they could not order even such race
conscious student assignments as are necessary to accomplish the
final abolition of segregated school systems as mandated by Brown
and its progeny.

Toward that end, the courts have held that race conscious
remedies are permissible and sometimes necessary. In Swann the
Supreme Court emphasized that the court may exercise its remedial
powers to implement student transportation and pupil assignment
plans where there is a judicial finding of a legal wrong and other
efforts to desegregate have not worked. Specifically the Swann
Court stated that the task of the court, "is to correct by a
balancing of individual and collective interests, the condition that
offends the Constitution.” The judicial powers may only be exer-
cised on the basis of a constitutional violation, but the courts
must use those powers to ensure that the violation is cured.:/
Without a remedy, the right to a desegregated, equal educa-

tional opportunity will be in jeopardy. The constitutional rights

*/ In Green v. New Kent County School Board, 391 U.S. 430 (1968),
the Supreme Court held that freedom of choice or any other "racially
neutral® student assignment policy is not a Constitutional end in
itself; rather, any plan must be judged on its effectiveness. Also
see McDaniel v. Barresi, 401 U.S. 38 (1971).
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at stake, however, go beyond school desegregation to the mandate
for full equal protection of the laws. For example, this amend-
ment might prohibit virtually every step that could possibly be
taken to further egual educational opportunity on behalf of the
minority victims of inferior, segregated schools. In this sense,
the amendment would pro tanto effect a repeal of the Equal Protec-
tion Clause of the Fourteenth Amendment to the Constitution. Such
a result is totally inapposite to our constitutional heritage.
‘ Our history suggests that there are considerations of a
broad and profound nature that mitigate against the type of
constitutional amendment proposed by Representative Mottl.
Constitutional guarantees of individual liberty and equal protec-
tion should not be taken away, tampered with or trivialized
through the amending process. The amending process should not
be invoked as a means of dealing with specific, controversial,
and highly political concerns. The fundamental principles of
our Constitution have endured precisely because the amending process
has been used only to remedy basic defects in our constitutional
structure. Restraint in the use of the amending process has
protected, over time, the rights of both the minority and the
majority. The integrity of the Constitution has been a source
of our nation's greatest strength.

The Constitutional amendment at issue here takes away a permis-
sible and sometimes necessary remedy from a constitutional wrong.
The amendment also disturbs the integrity of the Constitution in

a way that will surely provide dangerous precedent for future
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manipulation, Finally, the amendment eliminates the opportunity
of redressing through the courts the massive and systematic injus-
tice which preceded the Brown decision and which has continued to
haunt life in America in the second half of the twentieth century.

W.E.B. Dubois said over 70 years ago, the problem of the 20th
Century is the problem of the color line. The major issues in this
country in this century have been just that: the extent to which
the laws of the land should be applied equally to all persons and
the extent to which the federal courts are empowered to order reme-~
dies to cure the unequal application of the laws. Representative
Mottl's amendment would remove the federal judiciary from its
Constitutional role, protecting and enforcing the rights of
minorities in a forum that allows for the consideration and
balancing of competing interests.

In the South, where Southerners have lived with busing and
school desegregation for more than a decade, the issue of school
desegregation is not the heated and emotional issue it was twenty
years ago. We no longer see the massive resistance by white
peliticians who, "stood in the school house door®, to block
desegregation efforts.

I am proud to say that two years ago when a similar Constitu-
tional amendment was introduced in the Congress, the North Carolina
delegation voted 6 to 5 against the amendment. Represenéative Bill
Alexander from Arkansas spoke for many of us in the South when he
said, "The question of busing has been resolved. I can see no

value in resurrecting it." (New York Times, July 25, 1979).
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In large measure, the enforcement efforts and the remedial
orders of the federal judiciary are responsible for the coming
together of local school boards, white parents and the minority

community. Brown v. Board of Education marked an historic

moment in the evolution of the conscience of the nation. In the
South, in interpreting Brown the courts have stimulated the
public's own sense of moral responsibility. As Judge Goldberg
of the Fifth Circuit Court of Appeals said in an interview
recently, "The courts not only are heeded, but what's important
in their being heeded is the voluntary [public] acceptance that
the courts do speak for the moral heights of our society. And
when they don't, they forfeit their responsibility.':/

The Charlotte experience speaks directly to the issue of the
important role of the federal judiciary in stimulating acceptance
of the constitutional rights of minorities and cooperation with
appropriate remedies. The district court in Swann made a complex
factual inquiry before determining what constituted a constitu-
tionally adequate desegregation plan. That court ordered
desegregation plan has not only been implemented successfully,
but the School Board and the community have now taken a generally
enlightened view of their responsibility to desegregate the
Charlotte schools. The ability to analyze the case on its own
facts free from the political give and take of the legislature
or the electorate made the federal court in Charlotte uniquely

suited to exercise fully its discretion in fashioning a remedy,

*/  Quoted by Jack Bass, Unlikely Heroes, p. 328.
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and earned the public confidence necessary for the remedy to
work.
Conclusion

The courts have acted neither excessively nor irresponsibly
in their efforts to remedy the unconstitutional condition of
segregated schools. They have ordered race conscious remedies
only in the absence of other means to eradicate adequately the
effects of past discrimination. 1In fashioning these remedies,
they have exercised their judicial and equitable powers only on
the basis of specific factual findings of constitutional violations.

The courts have provided leadership and guidance to the
American pecople in their efforts to resolve the great problems
of the 20th Century. Proposals to amend the Constitution to
undermine the role of the judiciary in this process carry the
potential for inhibiting virtually all efforts to desegregate the
nation's public schools. In additioﬁ to threatening the cause of
racial equality, Mr. NMottl's proposed Constitutional amendment
undermines America's tradition of protection of individual rights
and liberties and endangers the stability and integrity of our

Constitutional system.

Thank you very much Mr. Chambers.

Mr. Washington.

Mr. WasHINGTON. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Atkins, on page 1 of Mr. Glazer’s report, we find the follow-
ing language, which I'll read. I would like you to respond to it.

In the middle of the first paragraph—do you have it?

Mr. ATkiNs. Yes, 1 do, Congressman.

Mr. WasHINGTON. “Discrimination on the grounds of race, ethnic
origin, or religion is not to be overcome by further. discrimination
on the grounds of race, ethnic origin, or religion. It is to be over-
come by requiring in law and insisting in practice that people be
treated as individuals, not as members of race.”

-Would you comment on that?

Mr. ArkiNns. I think it’s an admirable goal, one with which I am
in substantial agreement. The problem with it is that Mr. Glazer is
about 300 years late in offering it as a standard for this country.
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What we're facing now is a situation in which, if I may use an
analogy, we've got a 100-yard dash, and it’s 50 yards down the line.
One person in the race has had an anchor tied to his leg. Mr.
Glazer says, “Stop the race, take the anchor off, resume in your
present positions, and run like hell.”

I would submit to Mr Glazer that it would require a superhuman
effort for the fellow who had that anchor to even stay in the race,
much less even finish on time. That's what this suggests.

Of course, it would be if everybody treated everybody else as
human beings, not as races or colors or religions. The problem is
we're not in a society that started out with the standard, and we
are now dealing with how do we remedy the past deficits so that in
the future there can be equality of treatment with regard to special
circumstances?

So, until those past deficits have been addressed, this suggestion
is simply naive. .

Mr. WasHINGTON. Thank you.

One other question: I was very intrigued with your analysis of
the judicial process which, as you state, not very many people are
privy to, evidently, based on their responses to desegregation and
the establishment of the patterns of discrimination which lead up
to Brown.

I'm also intrigued by the fact that you point out quite well that
desegregation is not designed to cure all problems attendant to the
various public school systems throughout the country. To me,
that's key because it takes us into all kinds of areas, like testing, et
cetera, ad infinitum. Would you expand that point a bit?

Mr. ATkINs. One of the most unfair criticisms of school desegre-
gation plans, whether court ordered or developed by school systems
voluntarily, is that they don’t do everything. And that's true, but
they weren’t designed to do everything.

School desegregation orders are designed to unsegregate schools
that have been forcibly segregated. That’s what they are foremost
designed to do. And to do that requires race-conscious measures. It
requires recognizing that here is a school that was made all black,
and here is a school that was made all white, and that because we
still have a race-conscious society, simply eliminating the compul-
sion that created and has maintained the racial separation will not
now eliminate the fact or the future existence of those schools.
That’s what desegregation does.

It says, in order to undo these two realities, the school that was
made black, the school that was made white, it’s going to require
intervention, it’s going to require action. But even if that’s done,
Congressman, a school system that has failed its children program-
matically is, after desegregation, going to have to address the need
for good programing.

So if the school officials in a particular district weren’t teaching
the children to read before desegregation, desegregation by itself is
not going to make those children good readers. Along with the
process and usually separate from the desegregation order itself,
the school officials are going to have to address the other educa-
tional problems that exist, whether they be reading or whether
they be discipline, et cetera.
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Some of those problems are themselves infected with the prior
discrimination, so it is frequently the case that a school system will
have for the white children a good reading program and for the
black children a bad or a nonexistant reading program.

It is frequently the case that a school system will have one
standard of student discipline applying to students that are white
and yet another standard applying to students that are black. In
that instance, the remedial order, the desegregation remedial
order, will also address those problems, but only if it can be proven
that the prior discrimination had educational implications, as well
as the physical separation. So the order has to be tailored to the
factual circumstances in which it was generated.

Mr. WasHINGTON. I may as well have you join issue with some
other people. Would that be your response to Mr. Raspberry, who
was quoted? .

Mr. ATkINS. | understand Mr. Raspberry was quoted. I haven’t
read the article that was mentioned. I wasn't here for the Con-
gressman’s remarks. I have, on occasion in the past, taken issue
with Mr. Raspberry, and I don’t know whether 1 would with this
comment or not. .

What did he say?

Mr. WaAsHINGTON. One of the things he said was that—I don't
know how he measured this, but he said there was a tremendous
amount of disenchantment in the black community relative to
desegregation, the implication being that black people were not
enamored or particularly happy about it.

Mr. ATkiNns. I think it's true. I think it's absolutely true, that
there has been disenchantment in the black community about
desegregation. The disenchantment has been about the continued
resistance of school officials, even in the face of court orders.

And after a point, when you've gone through one of these trials,
Congressman, and you have been held to the high and rigorous
standard of proof that prevails in a desegregation trial, and you
have proven your case, and you have made the record, and you
have shown an entitlement to a remedy, and an order from the
court comes forward and here is some school board member or
some superintendent of schools who thumbs his or her or their
collective noses at the Federal courts and says, ‘“The Constitution
doesn’t apply in my district,” yes, the black community has become
disenchanted at the notion that somehow or another, while it’s
easy to pick up black people and throw them into jail, it is not easy
to apply constitutionally based remedial decree when a school offi-
cial wants to oppose it.

We have become very disenchanted with that, but we have not
become disenchanted with, however, the absolute necessity of liber-
ating our children from the educational traps that segregated
schools have constituted. And we will do what we must do wherev-
er we must do it to pursue that.

Yes, we do get weary when the law is not enforced.

Mr. WasHINGTON. This conclusion is based upon your grass roots
Lknowledge and your trials of cases throughout the country, your
close proximity with the whole struggle for many, many years?

Mr. Atkins. It is. And it's based on the fact that I also have
three children who went through the Boston school system. Two of
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them were bused. One was bused as a part of the reassignment
order. One was bused when he was in senior high school, and he
rode public transportation. And the third one was not reassigned
and transported and was angry because he was not reassigned, was
angry because he was not transported, thought somehow he lost
out on something. I never understood that. But I have lived with
this problem in many different ways, and I have litigated cases in
virtually all parts of the country.

I am so involved now that my notions are not theoretical notions,
they are based on an analysis of school district actions and policies
and practices in a way that most people don't have an opportunity
to view.

Mr. WaAsSHINGTON. One last quick question on busing. I think
Professor Glazer stated that desegregation would occur without
busing. I hope I'm not doing a disservice to his statement:

Can you comment?

Mr. Atkins. I think I remember Professor Glazer suggesting that
even were this amendment to become part of the Constitution,
there were other techniques for achieving desegregation which
would still be permissible. And I think that’s——

Mr. WasHINGTON. Was that ‘‘the melting pot,” or was that
“beyond the melting pot’’?

Mr. GLAzER. I said that today.

Mr. ATkins. I think there are certainly other techniques that
have been tired in various places.

I agree with Mr. Chambers, that freedom of choice has never, in
a single school district any place in this country, dismantled a
forcibly created pattern of racial segregation, not in a single school
system.

I have seen it in various configurations. The most extensive
program of magnet schools combined with freedom of choice was to
be found in Columbus, Ohio. They had a plan called the Columbus
plan, and it was so complicated, with so many permutations and
cross-combinations, that is was difficult to even describe it in the
courtroom. But they had this plan, and it provided all of these
options for children.

What happened was the black children opted out of the schools
they knew were bad. The white children didn’t think their schools
were bad, even though subsequently they found, in part through
the trial and in part through the testing, that their schools weren’t
so good either. But they thought their schools were better because
they were whiter.

hite kids aren’t going to opt to go into schools that are black or
schools that historically have been seen as black, because to have
been or have been perceived as black in this country still is to have
been perceived as inferior.

So the notion that there is goin? to be freedom of choice or
magnet schools or other voluntary plans that are going to desegre-
gate forcibly segregated systems is, at best, really optimistic. )

Mr. WasHINGTON. The opponents of busing, though, are certainly
persistant in that argument.

Mr. ATKINS. It’s the best one they’ve got.

Mr. WASHINGTON. I yield

Mr. Epwarps. Mr. Hyde.
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Mr. Hype. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Professor Glazer, what about the remedy for past deficits? What
is your comment?

Mr. GLazER. Let me point out that we are dealing with two still
very different situations. We have here representatives of a case in
school desegregation which has been a success for a variety of
reasons. We don’t have any representatives—except for Congress-
man Mottl—here from Cleveland or from Boston or, to move on to
less disastrous cases, Denver, San Francisco, Los Angeles, and so
on.

I simply want to state this at the beginning, that there was a
situation in the South which, I am convinced, was entirely differ-
ent from that in the North. In the North you had neighborhood
schools. In the South you had separated school systems.

Admittedly, if you have one standard which applies to the whole
country, regardless of differences of history between communities,
you're going to have problems.

I think you have much more severe problems when that single
standard that is applied is a standard of busing to achieve equal
racial proportions in each school, whether that standard is applied
in Boston, Cleveland, Indianapolis, or Charlottesville, Mobile, or
Richmond. I think it’s much worse than when that standard is
applied, than when the national standard Congressman Mottl pro-
poses applies. Admittedly, when that standard is imposed, you have
a kind of problem for the Charlotte-Mecklenburg situation.

We have heard the superintendent of Charlotte-Mecklenburg,
and I believe in cases where communities are proud of what they
have achieved, they are not going to undo what they have
achieved.

Perhaps I've gotten away from your question, Mr. Hyde, in
which case you’ll correct me. But I felt there were a number of
things that had to be brought into the situation.

As to your specific point as to remedy, I want to point out when
people say magnet schools or freedom of choice, freedom to choose
the school one wants, doesn’t work, they are applying a very pecu-
liar standard. They are applying the standard that it doesn’t end
up with equal proportions of each race in every school.

Well, that's a very strange standard. When would any policy
ever end up that way? It’s never been in the past. It will never be
in the future. We'll never have equal proportions of Protestants
and Catholics, or Jews and non-Jews, Italians and Chinese and
Japanese in every school. You've always had concentrations.

, when they say it doesn’t work, they mean that a very artifi-
cial standard, which says that if there are 60/40 in the school
district, it must be 60/40 in each school, won’t occur.

But it does work if what you mean is that segregation, as an
imposed requirement that you attend a school because of your race,
is overcome. It does overcome that problem. It overcomes it because
¥ou have the choice to attend a school which you feel is superior
or you.

And in terms of the not working, I've never understood why a
%reat social movement, which Mr. Atkins and Mr. Chambers have

een involved with, which has attempted to overcome a constric-
tion, overcome racial requirements, has been so opposed to the
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alternative of freedom, a real freedom, because when there is a
real freedom, there is a substantial response.

There are school districts where 30 percent of those who have
the opportunity to change schools do so—I mean 30 percent of the
minority group. If the rest do not want to change schools, that’s
their decision and their choice.

The notion that you are doing something for them by requiring
them to move or you're doing something for them by requiring
white students who don't want to go there to go there strikes me,
in a word, as outlandish. You're not doing anything for them. If
you're giving each one the freedom to choose, you are doing what I
think any remedy requires, any remedy which is trying to correct
for segregation or for forcible segregation.

Mr. Hype. Unless you know more than the parents, unless your
wisdom and your judgment is superior to the parents.

For example, in Chicago, we have a black school here and a
white school here, black parents here and white parents here. Both
have hired the same lawyers to resist forced busing between the
schools, which has been determined by some officials to be the wise
thing to do, not shared by the parents or the children. But some
official knows better than the parents.

So, freedom isn’t to be tolerated where somebody has made a
judgment that they shall be integrated. That'’s a reality.

Do you see something wrong, immoral, illegal, fattening? Do you
see something un-American with Jewish people wanting to live in
a Jewish neighborhood because they're near a synagogue or Polish
people wanting to live in a Polish neighborhood where some of
them speak the same language or the stores sell kielbasa?

Ethnic neighborhoods=-Italians kind of want to go to church, it
may be that they speak Italian—is there something wrong with
people wanting to live with people of a similar ethnic character
and culture?

Mr. GLazer. I see nothing wrong with that. I think that is part of
our history, and I think it will be part of our history for some time
to come.

I think what is wrong is there are things that are wrong that
flow out of that, the exclusion of blacks from areas, burning their
houses, preventing them from buying a house or living there, and
so on. And that I think must be forcibly opposed, and the laws
make it illegal every possible way.

Mr. Hypk. Absolutely.

Mr. GLAzER. Similarly, the notion—and these things have hap-
pened in the North certainly and in almost every community—of
opposing black children entering a school and so on.

ut I think the alternative to segregation and compulsion is
freedom. And the alternative is not a new form of compulsion.

Mr. WasHINGTON. Would the gentleman yield?

Mr. HyDE. Surely.

Mr. WAaSHINGTON. I just want to point out that Congressman
Hyde’s allusion to an incident in Chicago is not typical of the black
parents in Chicago relative to busing.

Mr. HypE. It may well be. I've not studied it in depth. I just read
the newspaper accounts, where ﬁ)u’ve got a classic situation of a
black school and a white school. Nobody wants forced busing. They

88-140 0—82—~~6
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somehow have the mistaken and primitive notion that the neigh-
borhood school is the place to send their kids.

Now, maybe the quality of education is equal. I don’t know.

We pretend that we want to give black kids a good education and
they can’t get it in the inner city. But I would like an answer to
the Marva Collins phenomenon, where you've got one gifted teach-
er and, my God, any kid in Chicago, black, white, or Chinese, would
love to be a student in her school.

But you know what the problem of—you know, you're in the
education business—bad teachers, who ought to pass a test them-
selves once a year, you can't get rid of them once they're in. The
unions won't let you. And the schools can’t stand in loco parentis
to the kids. The courts won’t let you do that, or the ACLU won’t let
you handle disciplinary cases or go into their lockers.

But one gifted teacher can take an illiterate kid and turn him
i‘nto a motivated, marvelous, educated youngster who has a bright
uture.

And if we could spend some time developing those teachers,
encouraging excellence, and seeing that excellence is equally dis-
tributed everywhere, instead of trying to homogenize people away
from their neighborhoods and their families, I think the education-
al level would go up, and I'd love to see more of that.

The discouragement of excellerce among teachers by rules and
regulations, union requirements—and I understand the motivation,
protect the job, but this discourages—one last thing. We put Indi-
ans on reservations and we build schools for them. Why don’t we
integrate them into society. Why do we insist on integrating the
black and the white communities, but we insist and structurally
isolate the Indian community? .

Could you respond to that, professor?

Mr. GLazeR. Now you have raised a very large question.

First of all, a lot of Indians are now living in the community. I
think that creates additional problems for our desegregation poli-
cies. And certainly in California that is going to get very complicat-
ed with the large new Vietnamese, Korean, and other communi-
ties.

On Indians, I think there is presently a strong feeling among
many Indian leaders, and particularly leaders from reservations,
on having Indian-run schools. I know that is true at the higher
levels, at the community college level. And I assume there are
many Indians who are in a reservation situation, who feel that
they can create an educational environment suited to those who
will remain there and live there.

I think that there is no such thing as a uniform policy, as I said
before, that applies to every city. And I think there is no such
thing as a uniform policy that applies to every group.

Since that is a complicated question, I will stop there.

Mr. HyDE. It sure is.

Thank you. I yield.

Mr. Epwarps. Professor Glazer, apparently Charlotte-Mecklen-
burg was a classic southern situation where the blacks were segre-
gated on purpose, put off in cheap schools, and the whites were
very well taken care of. Over and over again we saw this. And we
saw it in the North to a certain extent.
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And we saw it, according to Judge Garrity, in Boston, too.

Tell me, what should have been done, rather than what they did
in Charlotte-Mecklenburg?

Mr. GrLazer. Well, it is very hard to argue with success. What
happened in Charlotte-Mecklenburg is presented as—and I've heard
nothing different—that it has worked out a success. Maybe that
was the best solution for Charlotte-Mecklenburg.

It is my judgment—it is a kind of feeling I have, and this, I
think, will explain some of the differences between the successes of
Charlotte-Mecklenburg and some other southern areas, perhaps
some of the large metropolitan districts, Florida I understand, and
so on—that if a community has in truth segregated blacks from
whites, it may feel more responsibility to undo the entire system
and do something very different.

If a community feels it has not done that—and that I think is a
serious factor in situations like Cleveland and Boston—regardless
of marginal cases of school zone gerrymandering or school location
and so on, if they have felt on the whole they were conducting a
legitimate neighborhood system, it may feel less responsibility. I'm
not suggesting undoing the past. I think just as you cannot undo
all the effects of the separated schools of the South no matter what
you do, there is history, I don’t think you can undo the effects, or
should try to undo the effects of the busing programs that exist. I
realize that leads to certain complications.

But even in Charlotte-Mecklenburg, 1 would have thought a
system of voluntary choices in Charlotte-Mecklenburg—and by vol-
untary choicss, I mean busing to other schools, to other schools in
the district, to better schools, combined with other things—would
have satisfied the parents and children of Charlotte and the
county, and would have led, with the same kind of investment of
educational energy, to the same effects that we have heard of from
Mr. Robinson today.
beM‘x?‘. Epwarps. Do you think that would have worked, Mr. Cham-

rs?

Mr. CHaMBERS. We had the experience of a freedom of choice, as
I indicated earlier, from 1965 particularly through 1969 and 1970.
It simply didn’t work, and it simply won’t work.

Contrary to Professor Glazer's statement that there is some
mythical difference between the South and the North, obviously we
had constitutional provisions and we had statutory provisions that
required segregation of the races.

ather from what he said, that the remedies that have been
employed in the South are acceptable, and that they should not be
limited by the constitutional proposal that is now before the Con-
%ressl.1 He addresses more the need for different remedy in the

orth. .

The decisions that I've seen in the North have found that there
was an effort, or that there were actions by the State that created
g(l)e }slegregated system—the same situation that we had in the

uth.

And if his position is that if there is a State-imposed segregation,
the relief should be as the courts have directed, then I guess we
;vé)uld be somewhat together. And that is all the courts have direct-
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But, if his position is that you can get the relief that has been
directed in the South only if there has been a constitutional
amendment, and he would ignore State-imposed segregation, then
our positions would materially differ.

Responding further to your question, we have seen efforts at
voluntary desegregation in the North, and those efforts failed just
like those efforts failed in the South. What we have is some efforts
by some blacks to transfer to white schools, and the black schools
remained racially segregated. As Mr. Atkins pointed out, white
kids are not going to transfer into the inner-city black schools
where the state has provided an inferior education.

Responding also to some of the questions raised by Congressman
Hyde, to ask is something wrong with racial groups or various
religious groups deciding that they prefer to live within their own
community and to attend their churches or synagogues, or to
attend their schools, ignores the problem that we have been ad-
dressing in school desegregation. What we have is a State-imposed
exclusion of blacks from various schools; a State provision, or some
state action that says to a black family, “You cannot send your
kids to the school” or, “You must stay in this neighborhood.”

In that sense this is no different from what we see in many areas
in South Africa. And we have had it right here in this country in
the North and in the South. Black parents are asking, “Why
doesn’t the Constitution provide some relief from the State telling
me that I must reside in an inferior community without adequate
housing, without schooling? Why don’t I have the opportunity to
move where I want to?”

Blacks have simply not had equal education or housing opportu-
nities in this country. That is what the Supreme Court pointed out
in Swann, when it said if we had the ideal situation, we would not
have to direct this type of relief. We simply haven’t had that ideal
situation.

Mr. Hype. Would the gentleman yield?

Mr. Epwarps. Of course.

Mr. Hype. I'd like to involve Mr. Washington in this dialog,
because I am genuinely seeking some information I don’t have.

Woul”! you say, Harold, that the teachers in the black neighbor-
hoods, on the South Side of Chicago, or the West Side, are inferior to
the teachers on the North Side of Chicago? And if so, why? Because
they are from the same union.

Mr. WasHINGTON. Henry, I don’t think we should clutter up this
record with dialog between the two of us. We can discuss that later.

Mr. Hype. The purpose of busing is to guarantee every child an
equal education. That’s what equal protection of the law means.
And I just don’t see that they have been denied that equal—all
over the country. I'm sure there are plenty of places where that is
true. But in a big metropolitan area like Chicago, and other places,
the money, the school buildings have been poured into the south
side. Not everywhere, but there are plenty of beautiful——

Mr. WASHINGTON. As to your first comment, Henry, it isn’t a
question of teacher quality——

Mr. Epwarps. I'm going to recognize Mr. Atkins, but take the
privilege of pointing out that the §3preme Court said, segregated
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schools are necessarily unequal, and it is a violation of the consti-
tutional right to segregate black kids in a black school.

Mr. WaASHINGTON. Mr. Chairman, there’s another point——

Mr. HypE. You and I can continue to talk later.

Mr. WasHINGTON. You made your remarks on the record, sir.

Mr. HypE. Let me just ask—let me ask one more question, then
I'll not clutter this up any more.

Mr. Chambers, you were satisfied with the results you got in the
North Carolina Federal Court, is that right?

You didn’t trust the state courts, but you were satisfied with the
Federal court? :

Mr. CHAMBERS. Yes, we were pleased with the results that we
obtained through the Federal courts.

Mr. Hypk. That was the North Carolina Federal Court?

Mr. CuamBers. That was a North Carolina Federal District
Judge.

Mr. Epwarps. With life tenure.

Mr. CHamBERs. With life tenure.

Mr. Hype. That'’s true of every Federal court in the South, as
well as the North.

We have a problem on this committee. We think the only court
that can do a job is the District Court of the District of Columbia.
We didn’t know that out in the boondocks you could get justice in
the Federal courts with that life tenure. So, I appreciate that.

Mr. CHAMBERS. | would point out to the Congressman, that we
have had decisions in North Carolina before Federal district judges,
whom we have had to appeal.

Mr. Hypk. You win some, you lose some all the time, don’t you,
in your practice? I found that to be true, too.

Mr. EpwARrDs. Mr. Atkins?

Mr. ATkINS. Mr. Chairman, Congressman Hyde, I have followed
with some interest, the Congressman’s remarks and positions with
respect to the other matter to which you referred, namely the
Voting Rights Act. And I should say that I have been gratified at
the Congressman’s very open search for information, and willing-
ness to have facts determine positions.

I think it is important here, too, Congressman. For instance,
there really isn’t a difference in that kind of gerrymandering
which takes place in an electoral context, in which a district is
made either black or white or Republican or Democratic on the one
hand, versus that kind of gerrymandering which takes place in an
educational context in which a school board decides to make a
school black or white.

Mr. HypE. You must be shocked at California’s new proposal, I
dare say.

Mr. Atkins. Congressman, I don’t shock easily.

Mr. Hypg. If that doesn’t shock you, then you are immune. But,
go ahead. [Laughter,]

Mr. ATkINs. I think the point is-—and it is a point that both Mr.
Chambers and I have come back to repeatedly—that there is no
difference between a school segregated by force through a State
law such as North Carolina had, versus a school segegated by force
such as you have in Chicago, by action of the school officials.
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Now, you raised a question about the situation in Chicago,
whether or not the presence of teachers that are black on the south
side, and teachers that are white in other districts, ipso facto
means that there will be inequality.

Point No. 1 is, why are all the black teachers in Chicago on the
South Side? Answer——

Mr. HypE. Is that true? I didn’t know that was true.

Mr. WASHINGTON. It is more or less true.

Mr. ATkins. It has been true that the Chicago board deliberately
refused to assign a black teacher to teach a white child, because
they assumed white parents would not accept it. And they placed
black teachers in black schoo!s without regard to black parents
saying we want black teachers. That ain’t why they were there.

Mr. Hybpe. Are you sure of that, Mr. Atkins, about Chicago?

Mr. Atkins. I'm absolutely positive of that.

%\'h:. HypE. Because it is my understanding that seniority plays a
role in——

Mr. ATkins. I understand.

Mr. Hybpe. Teachers get to choose where they want to go.

Mr. ATKINS. I understand that.

Mr. Hype. And some of them want combat pay for certain com-
munities.

Mr. ATkins. Congressman Hyde, I would be delighted to give you,
not my analyses, but the analyses that have been done over a
period of approximately 17 fs_rears by the Federal officials in the
Office of Education, the Office of Civil Rights, and the Justice
Department.

Now, I would suggest that it would be instructive for you to see
what their analyses were of the Chicago situation, because it's a
very good example of what the problem has been outside the
South. The problem has been that the schools in Chicago were
made racially segregated by manipulation of attendance bound-
aries; by deliberate placement of buildings——

Mr. Hype. But there are neighborhoods—I've lived there all my
life—there are neighborhoods that are white and Jewish and Polish
and Italian and black, and people like their kids to go the neigh-
borhood school, not spend their mornings on a bus, and their
afternoons coming home.

Mr. ATKINS. But the neighborhoods, Congressman, the neighbor-
hoods in Chicago, have been made segregated by the schools in
Chicago, rather than the other way around. Now that’s what the
record will show.

What you will find is that school segregation in Chicago consist-
ently led to residential segregation, and that it was not neighbor-
hoods that tipped the schools, it was schools that tipped the neigh-
borhoods in Chicago. That’s what the facts will show.

And they will show that at a point in time in the 1950’s, and
particularly in the mid-1960’s, when Chicago had a tremendous
population boom, disproportionate in black and white communities,
they had great overcrowding in the black schools and underutiliza-
tion in the white schools. Superintendent Willis, rather than reas-
signing, which would have been the normal educationally sound
thing to do, reassign the black kids from the overcrowded black
schools to the underutilized nearby white schools, built the Willis
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Wagons and crammed them in on the black sites, to maintain the
segregated pattern.

The Chicago record shows one in which optional zones were built
between side-by-side black and white schools to permit white chil-
gfenk to escape their neighborhood school which happened to be

ack.

Mr. HypE. The result today is you have 85 percent minority in
the public school system in Chicago, and you've got 15 percent
majority, which is a contradiction in terms, and we are going to
homogenize those 15 percent, which isn’t going to work.

Mr. Atkins. I think nobody would sanely recommend that a
desegregation plan in Chicago be one which would ‘esult in each
and every school having 85 percent minority, 40 percent black and
37 percent Hispanic, and the rest be white. Nobody is going to
suggest that, so that is a strawman, Congressman. That’s not the
proposed remedy for Chicago.

Mr. HypE. The white flight from the school system is a reality.

Mr. ATKINS. But it is not being caused by desegregation, because
you have had none in Chicago, and we both know that. There
hasn’t been a single act of desegregation in Chicago from the
period of 1960 when we started trying to get some through our
branches in Chicago, up until 1981, despite a Federal Justice De-
gartment consent decree which was supposed to produce a little

it. :

Mr. Hype. Can Professor Glazer answer?

Mr. GLAZER. I know a lot has been said, and I am going to say
very little, but one of the things I am going to say is that when
black teachers went into black schools because they wanted to, or
because the principal wanted one or felt it was a good idea, this
was declared unconstitutional by Judge Garrity in Boston. In other
words, the issue was even the kind of distribution of teachers by
race that might be considered by all of us, I think, desirable and
nonobjectionable, based upon individual values and individual
choices, has also been used as the basis for finding the Boston
public school segregatory.

Mr. ATkins. That is absolutely inaccurate.

Mr. GLazer. That is absolutely true. It's in Judge Garrity’s deci-
sion, and I refer dyou to the decision, which of course you know very
well. He referred to the case of a former colleague of mine testify-
ing—and you remember who he was. He then was the desegrega-
tion adviser for Cleveland, and a black man who was involved in
trying to get the best teachers into the schools where they would
serve best.

And Judge Garrity used his testimony to impugn the Boston
School Committee, which he had many other grounds to do, to say
it was therefore segregating teachers, when it was trying to provide
a black male teacher in a school where it would be a good idea, and
where blacks are asking for it. I just want to say that is in Judge
Garrity’s decision.

The second point I want to make about segregated schools lead-
ing to racial segregation, residential segregation, that is just not
the way it happens. It didn’t happen that way in Boston. Blacks
started moving in. They started moving into Jewish areas. Those
areas then changed over from black—from Jewish to black. That’s
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the way it's happened in every other city, Cleveland, Chicago,
Cincinnati.

Mr. Hype. The 24th Ward in Chicago was a bastion of Jewish
politics and culture. It now has been totally black. It's happened in
Chicago, too.

Mr. GrLazer. The residential concentrations themselves reflect
discriminatory action as one can find, but they were not choices
because of school. It was not the case that if a black lived in the
white area, as they did in many cases, that they could not attend
the white school. That's not what happened in the North. And
therefore it is, quite in error to assert these patterns of racial
concentration were created by school factors. I think one has noth-
ing to do with the other. And I think there is a dispute among
social scientists on this. But I think it is to be quite in error for
this point of view to prevail.

Even in the Boston situation, where I think far more segregatory
actions by the school committee were found than in let's say
Dayton or Columbus or other cases—even in Boston, an analysis by
a demographer showed that if the Boston schools’ zones simply
consisted of the areas around them, period, done by a computer,
they would have been more segregated than they were when the
case started. They were less segregated than if they had been
simple community schools.

Why? Because there were mechanisms to move out of segregated
schools. There were schools which one could go to by choice, and so
on. So the notion that the school committee through its actions was
making the schools more segregated than a simple neighborhood
system would have made is simply not so. Now, I know the judge
found differently, and we respect the judiciary, but I have looked at
that situation, I have looked at his evidence, and it just ain’t so.

Now, these may be incidentals. I think probably the crucial issue
is regardless of how this came about, what are remedies that more
or less a substantial majority of Americans can agree on and I feel
the free choice remedies, the free opportunity remedies, the
remedy that says no one is going to be confined to a school he
doesn’t like, will find more general acceptance than the remedies
that say, “You must go here because you are white, and you must
go there because you are black.” .

Mr. Hypk. If the Government will provide transportation. It's not
enough to say that you can go to this school, if you can’t get there.
So you must provide a voluntary busing-type situation.

Mr. GLazer. I'm speaking only of the principle, obviously. It
must be supported with free transportation. It must be supported
with information, knowledge, and so on.

Mr. Epwarps. Mr. Chambers?

Mr. CHaMBERS. [ just want to respond briefly to those proposi-
tions. All of the cases that I know of in the North that have
required school desegregation have been cases where the court
specifically found, contrary to the suggestion just made, that the
school board had purposely segregated the schools. In those in-
stances, with this proposed constitutional amendment, the court
would have been without any authority to direct any type of relief.

Mr. Glazer suggests there ought to be freedom of choice. What
type of remedy would be available if the court finds purposeful
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segregation and freedom of choice or magnet schools don’t desegre-
gate the schools? Is he suggesting now that we leave all those
schools racially segregated by State action? What happens to the
community that is racially segregated by State action?

If the courts are powerless to act, is he suggesting that we leave
those schools, those communities, racially segregated? What is
being proposed, because the free choice plans that we have seen
simply don’t work, is that we permit and authorize by a constitu- -
tional amendment a racially segregated society, and that is not
what I think the Constitution is about, or what we ought to be
about as we develop policies for our Government.

Mr. EpwaArps. Thank you.

Mr. Washington?

Mr. WASHINGTON. Just one final question, Mr. Atkins. You com-
mented recently on the Justice Department’s response to the Chi-
cago desegregation plan. Would you comment for tlhe record on
that, Mr. Atkins?

Mr. Atkins. The question, Congressman, requires me to set the
stage for those who may not be as familiar as we are with what
happened. Last year, the Justice Department filed a lawsuit
against the Chicago board and superintendent, claiming or alleging
that there had been widespread segregation caused by deliberate
actions of those officials.

That lawsuit was simultaneously settled by a consent decree filed
with the Federal court, the principal provisions of which called for
the development of a desegregation plan which will go into effect of
September of 1981; and that the plan would meet constitutional
standards. That consent decree was accepted and ordered into
effect by the judge of the Federal court there.

What has happened subsequently is that Chicago has resisted
every effort to comply with the schedule it agreed to in the consent
decree, and the Justice Department has caved in to the Chicago
delaying tactics. Now, that’s the short story. The most recent
action by the Justice Department was to join with the Chicago
board in an extraordinary request to the Federal court that it
approve Chicago’s shameful delay in coming up with the desegrega-
tion plan, which it had said it would do. And our view is that in
this administration, none of these amendments are necessary.

They don’t need a Mottl amendment, they don’t need a Johnston
amendment, they don’t need an East amendment, because they're
not going to do anything, anyway. The Justice Department has
made it perfectly clear, as the saying goes, that school desegrega-
tion is not something about which it gives a damn.

However, for those who, as Professor Glazer has, views these
subjects in academic context, theories can’t flow without relevance,
without any particular requirement that they be supported by fact.
That’s the difference in what he is talking about and what Mr.
Chambers and I have talked about. We have litigated cases and
had to look at facts. He has thought about what would be a nice
situation in an academic vacuum, and I could agree with him in
terms of the vacuum.

But I contend that to say that for instance the Jewish communi-
ty that was in Dachau was there by choice is to use a distortion of
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language. Had there been a school built in Dachau, it would not
have been voluntarily Jewish.

Neither are the schools built in Chicago voluntarily black on the
south side, because the south side of Chicago is not voluntarily
black. We have to see the whole picture.

Mr. WasHINGTON. Chicago is in the same category as Cleveland
and Boston. Public officials have been the real key to the obstruc-
tion of desegregation.

Mr. ATkINs. Not only obstruction of desegregation, Congressman;
but unless public officials have been involved and have created the
problem, Federal courts have no jurisdiction to order a remedy.

Mr. WasHINGTON. I yield.

Mr. HypE. By the way, Congressman Marty Russo’s wife teaches
in a virtually zll-black high school. I am going to have to talk to
her about integrating the teachers.

Mr. WasHINGTON. That’s an interesting tidbit for the record.
(Laughter.]

Mr. Hype. Well, she’s a resource person for this committee.

Professor Glazer, you are an academic, and by definition an ivory
tower type.

. Dooyou find living in Boston is living in a vacuum on the busing
issue’

Mr. GLAZER. ] live in Cambridge, and even that’s not living in a
vacuum, because Cambridge is beginning in a modest way a deseg-
regation program under state pressure, nonjudicial.

But I have testified in some of these cases. I have examined
them. I read the newspapers. And I think I have not spoken from
the point of view of a vacuum.

Mr. Epwarps. Well, those bells you hear over your head tell us
that this very, very creative dialog must be ended, and we thank
the witnesses very much.

[Whereupon, at 12:25 p.m., the hearing was adjourned.]
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House oF REPRESENTATIVES,
SuBcOMMITTEE ON CiviL AND CONSTITUTIONAL RIGHTS,
COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY,
Washington, D.C.

The subcommittee met, pursuant to notice, at 10 a.m,, in room
2237, Rayburn House Office Building, Hon. Don Edwards (chair-
man of the subcommittee) presidigg.

Present: Representatives Don Edwards, Kastenmeier, Schroeder,
Washington, Hyde, and Lungren.

Staff present: Janice E. per, assistant counsel, and Thomas
M. Boyd, associate counsel.

Mr. EpwaARDs. The subcommittee will come to order.

We begin today's hearing with two distinguished colleagues, Con-
gressman Parren Mitchell and Congresswoman Bobbi Fiedler.

Congressman Mitchell, our distinguished colleague from Mary-
land, has been a tireless and effective advocate for human rights in
this House for many years and has been a source of great assist-
ance to this subcommittee in many of our endeavors.

Mr. Mitchell, we welcome you here today and you may proceed.

TESTIMONY OF HON. PARREN J. MITCHELL, A REPRESENTATIVE
IN CONGRESS FROM THE STATE OF MARYLAND

Mr. MircHeLL. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman and mem-
bers of the subcommittee.

To my left is Miss Arnita Hannon of my legislative staff.

First of all, I want to thank you for allowing me the opportunity
to testify before the subcommittee this morning.

Second, I want to commend you for putting on these hearings.

I must say at the very outset, I think the efforts to thwart the
regular legislative dprocess through subcommittee hearings and full
hearings is not a desirable thing and I am greatly distressed over
the attempts of some Members of Congress to thwart the regular
{e%islative process by various techniques that I will speak about

ater.

I have a written statement. I would ask unanimous consent that
that be submitted for the record in its entirety, and I speak to some
of the salient points.

Mr. EpwaRrps. It is so ordered.

Mr. MircHELL. For a number of years we have been going
through many, many attempts to achieve school deseg;legation,
some of them voluntary and some of them mandatory. However,
this problem of busing to achieve school desegregation remains a
very complex and controversial issue.
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I think this Nation and Congress face a real dilemma. The dilem-
ma is that on the one side all of us advocate that America's
objective is to achieve a desegregated society. On the other side, the
other part of the dilemma is that there are those who would use
various tactics to avoid achieving a desegregated society.

It raises serious questions in my mind as to whether or not this
Nation is really committed to all the principles embhodied in the
Constitution, in the Bill of Rights, whether it is committed to the
ethos of the American society, which says we shall have a desegre-
gated society. I have serious questions about that, particularly in
the light of some of the more evil and venal propositions that are
being advanced against busing to achieve school desegregation.

I serve on the Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs Committee, I
serve on the Housing Subcommittee thereof. 1 also serve as the
chairman of the Subcommittee on Housing Minority Enterprise
and Economic Development for the Congressional Black Caucus.
For as long as I can remember, even before coming to the Congress,
I have struggled to try to achieve decent desegregated housing in
this nation. Some of the members of this subcommittee, some of
the Members of Congress have fought against red lining, have
fought against condo development, fought against all of the at-
tempts that are made to continue discrimination in housing.

I run what is called a brain trust on housing. We meet quarterly,
people from all over the country. They are not paid to come, they
come at great sacrifice. They address the issue of housing problems
and other issues.

From those brain trust meetings that have been going on for 10
years, to me it is patently obvious that, despite the advances that
have been made under civil rights legislation, there are still some
groups, blacks, and Hispanics, who are simply denied an opportuni-
ty to live where they want to live, where they can afford to live. To
me it is patently obvious there are some groups in America, despite
existence of a fair housing law, who are denied the wherewithal to
achieve home ownership.

There is still discrimination in the banks. It also appears to me,
based on the testimony and the hearings that we have had in our
subcommittee and in our task force, that there are demographic
variables which affect the whole matter of whether you have segre-
gated housing or not. Thus we come to the problem that some
scholars allude to, whether or not you achieve desegregated hous-
ing first and, if you do that, then desegregation of the schools will
take place, or whether or not you achieve desegregation of the
schools and then you will achieve a desegregated housing pattern.

I would submit to the committee that there is reciprocity, it has
to be done simultaneously. You have to push on both these fronts
in order to achieve what I hope is the objective of America, that is
a society in which race and creed and religion is not a factor for
discrimination.

A lot of arguments have been made saying that the matter of
desegregation of schools really leads to white flight. That is simply
not true. We have an abundance of evidence to point out that when
schools are desegregated in a meaningful fashion, there is a greater
tendency for residential integration to increase rather than ftor
white flight to increase.
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I would commend to the subcommittee an article written by Dr.
Wiliam Taylor, with the Center for National Policy Review, in
which he logically, cogently advances this argument, that if indeed
you move toward desegregation of the schools, you will not have
white flight.

I think it is also very clear that whenever anyone labels a
neighborhood a black neighborhood or white neighborhood, then
you set into motion a whole series of things to perpetuate racism
and prejudice and discrimination.

There is no question that, despite the passage of fair housing
legislation, despite all the protections we have under the law, real
estate interests continue to steer people. If it is a white person they
will steer them away from the neighborhood that is defined as
being primarily black, and if it is a black person they will attempt
to steer them away from the neighborhood that is labeled primar-
ily white.

So much furor has been raised about this, the matter of busing to
achieve school desegregation. I think it is blown tremendously out
of proportion. Only about 7 percent of all the children in our public
schools are bused each year, and that is a minute portion of the
large number of students bused on a daily basis. I think it has been
placed entirely out of proportion by those who argue that the
courts have gone berserk, and that people don’t like busing to
achieve school desegregation. They forget that busing occurs under
court order only if there is illegal segregation, and an intent to
segregate, or only if there is no other remedy for relief of that kind
of situation.

I am appalled by the House of Representatives in which I serve,
approve the amendments that are constantly proposed to curtail
the Justice Department from enforcing the law. I am appalled that
we would have a discharge petition which far to many Members of
the House have signed in order to force this issue and to thwart
the will of this committee and the orderly process of legislation.

I am appalled by these things because I think, without any
question, we do violence to the issue of separation of powers on
which America is built; we certainly do violence to the Constitu-
tion.

For example, what in the name of God would happen if we went
through with a discharge petition calling for a constitutional con-
vention? There are no precedents. We don’t know what would
happen; given the mood of some of the people in the Congress and
in the Nation, you might see an attempt not only to stop busing to
achieve desegregation, I remain convinced there are those who
would like to change the 13th, 14th and 15th amendments. There is
an enormous danger, it seems to me, in attempting to force a
constitutional convention on this issue.

As I understand, there are two pieces of legislation before you,
H.R. 761 and 1180 by Congressman Ashbrook of Ohio and Congress-
man McDonald of Georgia. Of course I bitterly oppose both of those

ieces of legislation. I submit to you that they are irresponsible.
ey are certainly irresponsible in the sense that they usurp the
powers of the Federal courts.

Ladies and gentlemen, if there is one thing that has held this
Nation together, it is the traditional separation of powers, and I
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think it is highly irresponsible for anyone, be it a Member of
Congress or not a Member of Congress, to propose to usurp the
powers of the Federal courts.

I further submit that I think we must continue to use all the
methods available to us. Of course busing is only one method.
There are other methods. The magnet school concept, for example,
has been implemented. We have achieved some degree of school
desegregation. But I for one would not rule out the use of busing if
we intend to really achieve an integrated society.

I would hope that as a result of these hearings that somehow or
another this subcommittee will become the impetus and your full
committee will become the impetus for resuming the position that I
think America should take, the position that says in essence:
Where there is inequality, we must act to end inequality; where
there is injustice, we must act to end injustice; where there are
factors present which thwart the full achievement of people in
terms of being equal full citizens in this society, then we ought to
get rid of those factors as best we can.

I do thank you for allowing me to be here and I would like to
respond to any questions that you might have.

[The statement of Congressman Mitchell follows:]

STATEMENT OF HON. PARREN J. MITCHELL

Mr. Chairman, first of all, I deeply appreciate the opportunity to testify before
your Subcommittee on an issue which is so vital to our children, parents, neighbors,
and affected institutions, which provide our foundations. You and the members of
this body are to be commended for focusing attention on the impact of school
desegregation initiatives, particularly in the face of attempts to thwart your author-
ity to fully consider said issue.

While we are well aware of numerous voluntary and mandatory techniques to
achieve school system desegregation, the use of busing continues to be the more
complex and controversial topic. Indeed, busing, or the elimination therein, remains
the core of our dilemma, since, purportedly, the goal of desegregation is generally
shared by most people. I continue to seriously wonder if there does not exist a
contradiction in supporting such a goal and opposing the use of busing as a tool to
achieve this objective.

As a Member of the Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs Committee’s Housinﬁ
Subcommittee, I continue to work with my colleagues there for the betterment of al
neighborhoods, with decent, affordable housing being at the base of this attainment
for members of every economic stratum. Unfortunabelg, serving in this capacity,
along with my position as Chair of the Congressional Black Caucus’ Housing Su
committee, I know that the reaching of this objective remains a dream. Decent,
desegregated housing, and attractive, stable neighborhoods for all of our citizens
would provide one of the optimal bases to precipitate the natural integration of our
school systems. 1 do not believe that there is one among us who would not like to
see this. Moreover, we have worked, and continue to work for this. We push to
combat redlining, condominium conversion, banking practice discrimination, and
other policies which militate against the availability of decent residences for all our
nation's families. We unabashedly champion the provision of adequate numbers of
subsidized housing units for our families with school aged children, with the hope
that the availability of sufficient educational facilities will become a natural part of
the immediate environment. Despite our efforts, many of us constantly hear horror
stories concerning just how prevalent the continuation of many of our enemies is.
During the quarterly Housing Braintrust, which I conduct, and through direct
dialogues with constituents, I hear many residents, both inner city and rural, attest
to overt and covert housing discrimination. Indeed, in some areas of our country
such policies are almost accepted as facts of life. These facts—that some racial
groups simply will not be allowed to live peacefully in some neighborhoods; that
some racial and/or religious groups may never be able to obtain home-ownership
loans and loans to improve property in certain neighborhoods; and, that some racial
groups will never move to fully integrate some attractive neighborhoods due to
other demographic variables, are sometimes startling. Unfortunately, these inci-
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dences cannot be wished away, and we must not deny our children equal education-
al opportunities during the time which we adults are taking to address the funda-
mental impediments.

As a Representative frcm an urban area, I am aware that many scholars suggest
that the feasibility and advantage of stable, integrated neighborhoods as an alterna-
tive to intermetropolitan busing shouild be explored. I have no argument against
such exploration; in fact, I endorse this. Again, however, while we are exploring, we
cannot ignore the fact that such neighborhoods are still not as prevalent as should
be, and we cannot jeopardize the access to adequate schools for our children.
Additionally, if we can explore such concepts as alternatives, we should not discount
the fact that there may be reciprocitty. Specifically, other scholars profess that
desegregated schools are a prerequisite for the achievement of residential d a-
tion. If we look at the long-range implication here, the unarguable, inevitable
association between metropolitan-wide school d agation and housing desegrega-
tion could well lead to a diminished need for busing. The necessity for integrated
housing patterns is precipitated by busing, and such results can be beneficial (No-
vember, 1980—Center For National Policy Review—Catholic University, study by
Diana Pierce).

Let us look further, and combine the objectives of integrated neighborhoods and
school system d ation. Additional studies by the Center For National Policy
Review, and specifically an article by its Director, William L. Taylor, reiterate the
fact that “when schools are desegregated on a metropolitan basis, the process
actually leads to increased residential integration rather than to ‘white flight.”” So
the growing evidence contradicts such assertions that dese?'egation efforts merely
exacerbate the move toward suburbanization. In fact, Taylor cites the pattern of
residential integration as precipitated by school desegregation in such communities
as diverse as Racine, Wisconsin; Wichita, Kansas; Riverside, California; and, Char-
lotte-Mecklenburg, North Carolina. On an additional note Taylor documented the
comments of the Wichita School Superintendent, Alvin Morris, regarding the fact
that black students live in practically all the school districts’ 74 attendance areas as
compared with only seven or ei%ht before desegregation. Morris stated, “I think this
was brought about predominately by our integration plan.”

The Taylor study should jar the thinking of all of us who are concerned about
housing patterns and stable neighborhoods. The courts have recognized the fact that
when schools are labeled by official practice or custom as “black” or “white,”
families tend to cluster around them on the same racial basis. A positive conse-
quence of school integration comes as real estate brokers become less and less apt to
steer home-seekers along racial lines. Then we are moving toward one of the
solutions for no longer having to bus—the prevalence of integrated, stable neighbor-
hoods which might foster the growth of schools which would attract children from
various social, economic, academic, and racial backgrounds.

My close work in the area of housing gives me a special interest in housing

tterns as they relate to school desegregation efforts. However, I am glad that the

ubcommittee will be examining the impact, effect, circumstances, and costs of
desegregation initiatives. Such analyses will, hopefully, break the growing mentali:_y
that busing runs counter to the protection of our children’s general welfare. Specifi-
cally, I am disturbed by the charges against this mechanism which are evident in
my constituent mail. And, if these intense hearings accomplish nothing else, I do
hope that they provide the much needed clarity surrounding the busing issue.
Surely, the short-sighted efforts to eliminate the remedy altogether just do not
fairly serve our constituents with all of the facts, and I think my Colleagues will
agree that we do owe them that much. :

Along this avenue, we have to tell our constituents that, under current law, a
court may order busing only if it determines that a school sgtstem is illegally and
intentionaitly segregated, and no other alternative remedy will effectively eliminate
the segregation. Therefore, my earlier mentioned optimism about a purported na-
tional consensus to eliminate segregation can never stand on its merit if we and our
constituents do not at least speak to the need for additional alternatives and ways
to improve the use of busing as a remedy. We must also be honest enough with our
constituents to inform them that the continued incorporation of the amendment
into the Justice Department authorization bill to preclude this department from
participating in court action seeking to im busing as a remedy, does not change
the standa under the current busing law. As we in the legislature know, the
amendment places no restrictions on the courts or private litigants, and does not
prevent the courts from ordering busing when it is required. However, the amend-
ment sets dangerous constitutional precedent which goes beyond the parameters of
school desegregation and into, a violation of the separation of powers doctrine; a
violation of the 14th amendment, and, a threat to the entire federal aid-to-education
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program (refer to analysis by The Association of The Bar of the City of New York
Committee on Federal Legislation-included in packet). Let us also inform our con-
stituents clearly that similar constitutional questions will be raised as this very
Subcommittee considers H.R. 761, and H.R. 1180, both of which would, ostensibly,
extinguish federal court jurisdiction in cases involving federal court-ordered school
busing. Both Congressmen Larry McDonald and John Ashbrook, respectively, are
attempting to usurp the powers of the federal courts, and have introduced these
measures as alternatives to their initial call for a constitutional amendment to
accomplish this end. The Members’ efforts are intensified further by their attempts
to utilize the Discharge Petition to deny adequate review by Members of this House
who are charged with such responsibility. I find such efforts irresponsible, and I
truly question any purported commitment to school desegregation from these Mem-
bers or their supporters.

1 believe that our sincere commitment to providing equal educational opportuni-
ties for our children should best be demonstrated by continuous work in improving
both mandatory and voluntary methods. For example, the concept of magnet schools
which specialize in special subjects and, therefore, attract a variety of students, has
worked in many areas and we should work harder for more of these. Moreover, our
local residents can ensure that both mandatory and voluntary desegregation plans
are tailored to the needs of their community from inception, and rechannel the
energies spent fighting the busing of less than 7 percent of our children for desegre-
gation into improving the facilitation of this necessary remedy.

Let me close by stressing that we have no right to impede the facilitation of equal
educational oprortunities for our children. Qur personal prejudices, well cultivated
due to our adult stage of life, cannot obstruct the choice for our children to live and
grow in an atmosphere which will be free from such ugliness. If we stand in the way
of such tools as embodied in comprehensive school desegregation plans—to include
busing—we never will foster an atmosphere of choice for our youth. I do hope that
we heed these warnings since academic pursuit continues to provide one of our
strongest foundations. We cannot progress in its absence. We can only stagnate.

Thank you.

Mr. Epwarps. Thank you very much. As usual, your eloguence is
deeply appreciated.

Before 1 yield to the gentleman from Wisconsin, I think we
should point out that these hearings are on no particular piece of
legislation. The two pieces of legislation you mention are indeed in
another subcommittee. However, most of the constitutional amend-
ments, including Mr. Mottl’s constitutional amendment, have been
referred to this subcommittee.

Mr. MircHELL. I thank you for that correction. No matter where
they are, in my opinion they remain pernicious pieces of legisla-
tion.

Mr. Epwarps. 1 am not surprised that you feel that way, Mr.
Mitchell. We are examining in depth the whole problem of school
desegregation. The last time this was done was nearly 10 Yyears ago,
by the House Judiciary Committee and Senator Mondale’s subcom-
mittee in the Senate. We think it is high time to bring the entire
subject up to date.

Mr. MrrcreLL. Thank you.

Mr. Epwarps. With that I recognize the gentleman from Wiscon-
sin, Mr. Kastenmeier.

Mr. KASTENMEIER. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

I would like to commend our colleague on his presentation. We
know he has been a leader in this field for many, many years, and
a source of very great expertise.

I would say parenthetically that, yes, the two bills that are not
in this subcommittee, on jurisdiction of the Supreme Court, are in
fact in the subcommittee which I chair. And I was very pleased to
see in the last few weeks that the American Bar Association, not a
liberal bastion, would overwhelmingly reject the notion that we
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should strip the Supreme Court of the United States or the lower
Federal courts of the jurisdiction to deal with not only busing but
other issues as well.

Given the perspective of many years now of busing—and it does
appear that the target of opponents of school busing is court-
ordered busing—do you believe that you can defend the court in
every case as having wisely decided what plan to implement?

Mr. MircHELL. Congressman Kastenmeier, of course I am not
familiar with all of the cases, but in those instances that I am
familiar with, I think the Federal courts have acted very wisely in
ordering busing only as the last resort. When the court runs into
deliberate intransigence on the part of local school boards and local
authorities and, after a period of suggesting, pleading, recommend-
ing, that intransigence remains, it is my impression, it is my best
recollection that busing has been the last resort to be employed,
and it should be the last resort.

Mr. KASTENMEIER. What other options might have been availed
of if not busing?

Mr. MircHELL. Well, 1 referred to the magnet school concept.
That has worked in my city of Baltimore and it has worked in
other parts of the country. This is where you bring together several
disciplines, several approaches, and children because of their inter-
est in a particular discipline, a particular approach, move to that
magnet school. It serves an entire regional area of a political
subdivision. That is very successful.

I must also point out that it certainly seems to me that where
our enlightened southern school districts have moved in terms of
voluntary segregation it has worked; it has worked because there
has been a commitment on the local head of the political subdivi-
sion, be it a city council, mayor, or what have you, a commitment
o}rll the part of the local school board that it is going to do the right
thing.

I am constantly amazed that we have achieved as much school
desegregation as we have in our Southern States on a voluntary
basis now. That stands in sharp contradistinction to the kind of
resistance that has occurred in California, the Far West, Midwest,
and in other portions of our Nation.

I guess the bottom line, Mr. Kastenmeier, goes back to the ques-
tion I raised: Are those people in charge of the entire educational
process in a local political jurisdiction, or jurisdictions if you are
talking about metropolitan busing, are they really committed to
the idea that this society ought to operate absent identification
based upon race or religion or any other outward sign that has
been used by people to discriminate against various groups?

It is a question of commitment. Nothing will work, nothing will
work unless there is a real commitment, nothing short of court-
ordered busing will work unless there is a real commitment at the
local level.

Mr. KasTeNMEIER. For example, if you were brought in as an
arbitrator in an area, whether Boston or some other ﬁlace where a
great deal of bitterness and resistance built up over the prospect of
court-ordered busing, do you think any other solution might have
been resorted to other than that which, for one reason or another,
produced such very great resistance and bitterness?

88-140 O—82—-17
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Mr. MitcHELL. | am reasonably certain that other solutions were
offered before busing was ordered by the courts. I think the busing
orders came down only because there was a rejection of other
possible solutions. :

Again, it would seem to me if there is so much bitterness, then
that is all the more reason for attempting to achieve some kind of
school desegregation, because for as long as you allow people to
remain bitterly polarized, over the long haul you make the job
much more difficult of achieving a desegregated society.

Mr. KAsTENMEIER. My last question is: If there is a minority
group in a given community, not necessarily a racial minority
group, that desires not to be integrated because of, let's say, cultur-
al or language affinity, should the school systems be integrated,
notwithstanding their resistance?

Mr. MitcHELL. I believe that they should. By way of illustration,
if you take that out to its furthest analysis, could we have those
who are of Czechoslovakian origin say, “We don’t want to be bused
because we are Czechs,” those of Croatian origin saying, “We don’t
want to be bused because we are Croatians,” you arrive at an
absolutely ridiculous kind of arrangement which I do not think is
workable.

Mr. KasTeNMEIER. The same would go, we don’t want to be bused
because we are Spanish-speaking or we don’t want to be bused
because we are black?

Mr. MitcHELL. Let me point out, a number of members have
talked on the floor, saying ‘“My people”’—strangely it is black
People become their people when talking of school desegregation—
‘My people don’t like it.”

Well, you have to remember when we were caught up in the
struggle, in the crucible of moving through that civil rights decade,
it wasn't a monolithic response from the black community. Any
number of blacks said, ‘‘Oh, you are stirring up trouble; you should
enter gradually.” The black community is not a monolithic commu-
nity.

I certainly don’t think the Congress nor the courts should accept
the arguments proffered by such groups.

Mr. Epwarps. The gentlewoman from Colorado, Mrs. Schroeder.

Mrs. SCHROEDER. I want to pursue a bit further the situation in
Baltimore. You say in Baltimore they have put in a magnet school
concept?

Mr. MitcHELL. Yes, several magnet schools.

Mrs. ScHroEDER. That has worked to desegregate the school
system of Baltimore?

Mr. MitcHELL. Yes; it has. One is in the Mount Washington area
of Baltimore, where the curriculum is so diversified they can pull
students from all around the city.

Mrs. ScCHROEDER. That was not done by court order?

Mr. MitcHELL. No; that was not done by court order.

Mrs. SCHROEDER. You do elect your school board?

Mr. MircHeLL. The school board is appointed by the mayor.

Mrs. ScHrOEDER. But it could have been a political problem for
the mgyor if the school board had done something people didn’t
accept?

Mr. MiTcHELL. Oh, I am sure that it could.
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Let me say my best recall of the situation in Baltimore when the
Brown decision” first came out was the then-superintendent of
schoois, h’s name escapes me, said, “This is the law, we are going
to abide by it.” That set a tone, it seems to me, that was enormous-
ly beneficial to us. .

Mrs. SCHROEDER. ] guess one of my problems in this whole area
is, we all know that the court doesn’t have a whole basketful of
tools that they can implement. They really don’t control the teach-
ers, magnet schools and other hlternatives. So they get forced into
busing. They don’t know what else to do.

The real challenge is, how do we get school boards to respond so
the court doesn’t get dragged in? In other words, when the school
board isn't responding, the only alternative left if you want to
enforce the law I think is the court; I do not know where else you
would %3.

Mr. MitcHeLL. I think you are precisely xjght. And frankly, 1
would like to see a situation in which the Federal courts are not
involved in this at all. I would certainly like to see local school
boards, local political jurisdictions, come up with a solution, work
away at it, sell it, have educational seminars in the community,
enlighten people as to what is involved and bring about that which
is consonant with the democracy in which we live.

Con woman Schroeder, it is only when that does not occur
that the courts, as you indicate, are forced to enter into the issue.

Mrs. ScHROEDER. The thing that disturbs all of us about the
courts is they are based upon an adversary type of setting, where
you force the polarization of the issues. What I have never been
able to figure out is why some school boards try to find a way to
! ate the schools and other school boards wouldn’t.

. at was the motivating factor in Baltimore that appeared to be
absent in other communities?

Mr. MitcHELL. I do not think there would be one single factor;
there might be a series of factors.

What do you want your community to be? A community of
tranquility and peace, or do you want a community of constant
tension? I think a local school board might look at that.

I think a local school board might look at the matter of whether
or not the housing pattern can be worked on so that you can
achieve school desegregation without a great deal of difficulty. I
think there are a number of variables that would enter into the
picture.

Let me just say this: When the courts order something, inevita-
bly there is some hostility. But I quite frankly would rather live
with the hostility on a temporary basis for as long as we are
moving toward the end objective of what America should be.

Many, many years ago, before most of the ple in this room
were born, the court ordered the University of Maryland to admit
me. I must confess 1 was not received with open arms on the
campus at College Park. I must confess that there were some idiots

" there who attempted to make life miserable for me. The hostility
not only was on the campus but it was in the classroom.

A professor once referred to a “niggardly approach” and some
oaf who didn’t know what that word meant thought he was using a
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racial epithet. I can live with that as long as I know we are moving
toward what is the ethos of this American society. -

Mrs. ScHROEDER. I agree with you and I must say that my
frustration has been—and I think we even see it happening in this
House, in the Senate, in politics everywhere—that we will allow
people to erode constitutional rights because of a fear of political
retribution. Whether it is the local.level, State level, or national
level, that has become a real crisis, with the result that everything
gets dumped on the courts. In so doing, we succeed only making
the courts an object for everybody to attack. That is not really fair.
In the separation of powers, we are giving them undue responsibili-
ty of enforcement of constitutional rights.

Mr. MiTcHELL. Precisely.

Mrs. SCHROEDER. I think it is incumbent on everyone at all levels
to make sure officials become more responsible and don’t always
take the politically easy route. That is the challenge I think Amer-
ica has in the 198(s.

Mr. MircHELL. I certainly concur. I said those who use another
approach are acting irresponsibly. I think those who use that other
approach are really grave threats to our system of government.
The more they persist along those lines, the more they unravel the
very fabric of democracy. Not only do we bring about contempt for
the courts, polarize people, keep people in a lesser status, they do
all of those things that are inimical to the best interests of the
American democracy, it seems to me.

Mrs. ScHroEDER. Thank you very much.

Mr. Epwarps. The gentleman from Illinois, Mr. Washington.,

Mr. WasHINGTON. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. ’

I also want to join the chairman, Mr. Mitchell, in commending
you for excelient testimony, not just today but your testimony over
your career, so to speak.

Representative Schroeder raises the question, why did Baltimore
desegregate relatively- peacefully, yet other locales are in chaos,
turmoil? Wouldn’t part of the answer be in the nature of the
leadership that you find in the various subdivisions?

It is my impression, the impression of my people, that if the
political leaders in many cases would lower their voices and have a
more cooperative attitude toward resolving the problem, in many
instances they would not get to the courts, and when they did get
to the court—as a last resort—the final conclusion about busing
would be more acceptable. But clearly, many political leaders in
this country have simply used this as a method of whetting the
appetites, rubbing raw the source of discontent, and making politi-
cal capital out of it.

Would you respond to that?

Mr. MiTcHELL. I certainly agree with what you have said, I agree
with it entirely.

There are political opportunists who seize on this issue, not in an
attempt to bring about a solution; rather, they do that in terms of
their own political aggrandizement. ‘

We had a situation in Boston in which you know one lady
inflamed the busing issue in Boston. And every attempt that was
made by the mayor and others to defuse the situation to tr{x to
make it work, that lady was out there polarizing people further.
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That lady served with us briefly in the Congress. I think she has
now faded into obscurity as far as I know. That is the price that
-most political orportunists pay for attempting to exploit an issue
for their own selfish political interest.

Mr. WasHINGTON. Which raises the key question which you
noted; that is, notwithstanding the constitutional basis for imple-
menting school desegregation in this country, does this country

- have a commitment to the whole concept of desegregation? I do not
know the answer.

There are constituent parts of the country, obviously, quite a few
people, who seem to want to make capital out of certain conclu-
sions—I do not know how arrived at—as to where the so-called
black community stands relative to busing. I am not certain where
they stand on the question of busing, but clearly they stand for
desegregation, and clearly they stand for whatever tools are neces-
sary to bring it about within reason. Whether or not this country
has a commitment to desegregation or not, I do not know.

Mr. MitcHELL. I must confess that during the past 4 or 5 years in
this Congress, a great deal of my confidence about the commitment
of the Nation has begun to wane. I just feel sick on occasions when
I see this legislative body, a part of the highest legislative body in
the world, take a racial issue, that is in quotes, and whip it day
after day after day, putting asinine and stupid amendments on
pieces of legislation, where they shouldn’t be placed.

I must confess that for the immediate present my confidence in
the Nation’s commitment has waned. Over the long haul, however,
I would like to believe, and I do believe, that the vast majority of
Americans are going to be decent people. I would like to believe
over the long haul they will see how they have been manipulated
and-used by political opportunists. So I think if we keep plugging
a;vay at this, over the long haul that commitment will be back in
place. .

Mr. WasHINGTON. I am inclined to want to agree with you, and if
you continue to press forward certain theses as you did this morn-
ing, for example, that desegrated schools lead to or could lead to or
has led to desegrated housing——

Mr. MitcHELL. Sure.

Mr. WasHINGTON [continuing]. Which puts the quash on the so-
called white flight concept; those kinds of responses to the so-called
racist arguments are the kinds of responses with which I think we,
if anything,.can erode this antagonism toward desegregation. I am

" intrigued with that concept.

You directed us to several studies, did you not?

Mr. MrrcHELL. Yes. They are delineated in my testimony, which
I hope is before you. We submitted it prior to the 48-hour deadline.

Of course, if you need further information, I would be delighted
to supply it to you.

Mr. WasHINGTON. Thank you very much.

—~—Lyield whatever time I have.

Mr. Epwarbs. I just have one question, Mr. Mitchell.

Why do you think that here in the House the people who op-
posed a fair housing bill would also find themselves opposed to the
desegregation of schools?
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It seemed the best argument we had for a fair housing bill was
that “OK, you don't like busing, but segregated schools are caused
by segregated housing; how are you going to handle it?”’

Why do you sugpose we have this dilemma?

Mr. MitcHELL. | of course cannot get inside the minds and hearts
of those people. But I would like to respectfully suggest that there
are some Fersons who will oppose ar'nﬁfhing that suggests moving
toward full equality in this nation. They will do so under many
guises with many explanations, but it 18 not illogical for me to
assume that the person who fights against school desegregation
would also fight against any other form of affirmative action; also
the fight against fair housing. i

I am trying very carefully to skirt the word a, “racist core,” but I
have not skirted it, so it is out. I think despite all their pronounce-
ments to the contrary, because of their background, their experi-
ence, a whole lot of things, they remain essentially persons who
: ca}rlmot accept the idea of full equality for blacks and Hispanics and
others.

Mr. Epwarps. Thank you.

Does the gentleman from Illinois, Mr. Hyde, desire time?

Mr. HypE. Thank you. :

I apologize for being late. I had another meeting at 10. I couldn’t
ﬁet out any sooner. But I have your statement, Mr. Mitchell, so I
. have not missed your words, although I missed your delivery,

which I regret.

I note that you say:
The members’ efforts are intensified further by their attempts to utilize the

discharge petition to deny adequate review by members of this House who are
charged with such responsibility. I find such efforts irresponsible.

I have kind of a little different view, I think if it weren’t for the
discharge petition we wouldn’t be holding these hearings, and that
certainly legislation which has merit has been known to be bottled
up in subcommittees. That is one of the powers of subcommittees
and something that is jealously guarded, the power to hold things
in subcommittee.

1 could cite legislation of my own, which provides ground rules
for a constitutional convention, that I filed for several years that
never sees the light of day. But it takes a discharge petition to
surface these things. You certainly are aware of that, are you not?

Mr. MircHELL. I am well aware of the fact but I think the
discharge petition short-circuits the legislative process of this
House. Now I said it was irresponsible, and I insist that it is
irresponsible. You take another position, that is your right.

Mr. Hype. Well, thank you. It is my view that the discharge
petition sometimes facilitates the exercise of the democratic proc-
ess which, after all, is the right to vote. We have agreed and I
think you have agreed that the right to vote is paramount, very
important, more important really than anything because if you
can’t vote on something, you can’t implement your views. Isn’t that

right?

%Vlr. MircHELL. Of course that is right, but let me add very
quickly, it may facilitate a process but if the intent of that process,
if the ultimate objective is something inimical to the best interests
of people, I do not find that very beneficial to use that process.



97

Mr. Hype. Isn’t the majority in our democratic pluralistic system
supposed to decide that? Is it up to the subcommittee chairman or
head of a caucus to determine that, or shouldn’t a majority vote
determine that subject to the Supreme Court's decision of whether
or not what they have done is constitutional?

Mr. MitcHELL. Now you are getting into an issue which it seems
to me you ought to be awfully aware of. Why do people sign
discharge petitions?

Mr. HypE. To get a hearing on important legislation.

Mr. MitcHELL. Not necessarily. Some do it out of cronyism with
the other members, some do it out of a bargaining process; “I will
sign this if you will agree to support this.” It isn’t a pure process.

Mr. Hype. It is not always irresponsible, either. It may be the
only way to get a hearing on an important piece of legislation.

Mr. MrrcHELL. Well, on this one it is irresponsible.

Mr. Hypk. OK.

Would you say Senator Weicker’s filibuster which prevented the
Senate from dealing with a very important issue, from voting, if
you will, on an important issue, was irresponsible?

Mr. MitcHELL. I certainly would not. I admire the man.

Mr. Hypke. Highly irresponsible.

Mr. MrrcHELL. I think he is one of the few who will stand up for
that which is right. You have to remember, Mr. Hyde, that there
can be votes—for example, if you want to go back in history, I
wonder how long it took people to determine whether or not we
would have the 13th, 14th, and 15th amendments. There would be
those who would filibuster against it. I think the desirability of
those amendments is more important than a process that you just
alluded to.

Mr. Hype. Wel}, I just have a different view and I think we have
laid it out.

My view is, let the people vote on something, don’t use devices to
stultify and to suffocate important public policy issues. And if it is
breaking a filibuster so you can vote on an issue, if it is using a
discharge petition to surface some important piece of legislation,
that is more a fulfillment of the democratic process than trying to
use parliamentary devices and the power that the subcommittee
structure gives you to put things in a drawer and let them gather
moss. But—you have a different view.

Mr. MrtcHELL. Yes, I certainly do. Because I always look at what
the objective of any piece of legislation is. Is it essentially good,
bad, or is it evil or decent?

I would further submit to you and to the m2mbers of the subcom-
mittee that when you have pieces of legislation which are clearly
designed to thwart democracy, then we ought to fight them by any
techniques possible. .

Mr. HypE. Sure. That is your judgment and other people may
feel it is the very essence of democracy.

Let me ask you another question. I understand thoroughly the
desire for integrated neighborhoods which our chairman encour-
aged in the Fair Housing Act and the desegregation of schools as a
sort of cutting edge to desegregate society. That is a noble end but
doesn’t it run counter to the spirit of the Voting Rights Act, where
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it becomes illegal to desegregate, so to speak, because that dilutes
minority voting strength? -

I have difficulty in trying to maximize a racial group so it can
vote with the notion that we should disperse everybody, which
really dilutes that minority group’s vote. If you could reconcile
those two notions?

L('Iir. MircHELL. Yes, I think that is hogwash. There is no attempt
made—— -

Mr. Hypk. Excuse me. What is hogwash?

Mr. MitcHELL. The idea.

Mr. Hype. What I have just said?

Mr. MitcHELL. Yes.

Mr. HypE. I think you are a rude person.

Mr. MITCHELL. Wel’i, be that——

. Mr. IiIIYDE. And I think most of what you say most of the time is
ogwash.
re we even now?

Mr. MircHELL. You can be even with yourself. Let me——

Mr. HypE. I wouldn’t want to be even with you. That would leave
me too far behind. .

Mr. MircHELL. I thank you for your gracious response.

Mr. Hypk. I thank you for your gracious characterization.

Mr. MiTcHELL. Let me just suggest to you that there is nothing in
law that wants to disperse people. The law merely——

Mr. HypE. Dese{{,egation wants to disperse feople. ‘

Mr. MircHELL. Wait, wait, wait. No. The law merely says that
the person has the right, that he shall not be denied. That is all.

Mr. Hype. Thank you for your——

Mr. MircHELL. Thank you.

Mr. HybE [continuini]. For your courtesy. .

Mr. MircHELL. Thank you for your reciprocity and your courtesy.

Mr. Hype. You bet.

Mr. EpwaRrDps. We welcome the gentleman from, California. Does
the gentleman desire time?

Mr. LunGREN. No.

Mr. Epwarps. We have more witnesses. Unless somebody else
desires to be héard, we thank you very much, Mr. Mitchell.

Mr. MircHeLL. Thank you for the opportunity.

‘Mr. Epwarps. We now welcome my colleague from the great
State of California, Congresswoman Bobbi Fiedler. Ms. Fiedler has
been much involved in this issue in Los Angeles and she brings to
us her invaluable expertise as a former member of the board of
education of Los Angeles.

We are pleased to welcome you here today, Ms. Fiedler. Without
objection your statement will be made a part of the record and you
may proceed.

Mr. WasHINGTON. Mr. Chairman, does the witness have a writ-
ten statement? : .

TESTIMONY OF HON. BOBBI FIEDLER, A REPRESENTATIVE IN
. CONGRESS FROM THE STATE OF CALIFORNIA
Ms. FiepLER. No, I do not have a written statement.

Mr. Chairman, members of the committee, might I first thank
you for the opportunity to come before you and to testify based
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upon my personal experience on the issue of mandatory busing in
Los Angeles.

I believe that nowhere in the country has the absurdity of man-
dAato busing been better exemplified than in the city of Los

ngeles.

Going back to 1954, in the famous Brown v. Board of Education,
where the effort was made by the court to order the elimination of
the dual school systems that existed in the South, during a period
of time between that decision which I personally believe was a just
decision, the law became totally twisted.

And 1 believe that in Los Angeles, in the Crawford case, we have
an example of how, historically, the law can change, from the
effort on the part of the court to limit the dual school systems that
existed in the South to an effort omr the part of the courts to simply
eliminate the segregation which does exist in many communities as
a result of neighborhood housing patterns, but which was not af-
fected by the decisions of the local school board.

In Los Angeles we have what is traditionally known as a racially
neutral neighborhood school assignment policy. The efforts to try
to desegregate Los Angeles started really about 18 years ago, when
a court suit was filed by the ACLU and went through long years of
litigation. -

The court suit was not filed in the Federal court, it was filed in
the State court of California. There was an assessment made ini-
tially by the plaintiffs; two suits were filed, but the one activated
was one in the State court because it was believed at the time that
it was filed initially, that in Los Angeles there had not been
deliberate intentional segregation based upon race, and consequent-
ly efforts might be more fruitful in the State court.

They went through the State courts in 1976; in June of that year
a decision was handed down which in essence said that segregation,
regardless of its cause, whether mandated by a school board or
whether it existed as a result of neighborhood housing patterns,
had to be eliminated in the city of Los Angeles.

At that time the demographics were 60-percent minority, Los
Angeles 'was an area which was changing very slowly from a ma-
jority Anglo to a majority minority, and 40-percent Anglo.

In the intervening time, since the debate on mandatory busing
first began in Los Angeles, there has been massive flight from the
school system. That flight was not just white flight, it was what I
call middle-class flight. Those families who determined that they
were economically in a position to withdraw their children from
the public school system made the decision to do so because they
felt that the mandatory order which ultimately was implemented
was not consistent with the best interests of their children, and
therefore they withdrew them on a wholesale basis. And today we
find a school system, only several years after the implementation
of mandatory desegregation, which is 77-percent minority and 23-
percent Anglo. )

Los Angeles is a unique school system in a lot of respects. We
have one of the largest Korean populations outside of Korea, one of
the largest Vietnamese populations outside of Vietnam, a very
large Hispanic population. It has gone since the time of the first
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desegregation discussions in 1976 from 30 percent plus hispanic to
now it is the majority in the Los Angeles school system.

In fact, in a recent order by Judge Lopez which stopped manda-
tory busing in Los Angeles, he ordered the school board to no
longer refer to schools as racially isolated minority schools, and he
also ordered the school system to no longer refer to those students
who are not Anglo as a part of the minority because in fact they
make up a majority of the school system.

So we have seen a massive change in a short period of time.
There was an effort initially in 1978 to implement a plan which
included 112,000 students from 165 schools. Unfortunately, between
the time that the plan was developed and the time that the schools
opened, we ended up with only 17,000 students actually riding the
buses. That is how dramatic the change was.

In Los Angeles we had a school system which is 710 square miles,
that is equivalent to the 11th largest State in the country. And
when the busing program began, we were transporting children up
to 3 hours a day, an hour and a half each way, and the average bus
ride was an hour and 15 minutes long.

So you can see perhaps, unlike other communities where the bus
transportation was for shorter distances such as occurred in Char-
lotte-Mecklenburg, that in Los Angeles the transportation and the
length of time children spent on the buses was tremendous. Many
children were getting on buses as early as 6, 6:15, 6:30 in the
morning and not arriving home until 4:30 or 5 o'clock in the
afternoon.

The resistance was very strong. The resistance was immediate, as
soon as the desegregation discussions began. We found in Los Ange-
les that following the implementation of our mandatory desegrega-
tion program that we had more segregated students, 50,000 more
segregated students than we had prior to the implementation. That
is how dramatic the effect was in Los Angeles.

We faced many different kinds of programs there than exist in
other parts of the country. We have a large Hispanic population;
consequently, we have a large number of students who needed
bilingual instruction. Well over 200,000 schoolchildren in the
system today require it.

Unfortunately, because bilingual instruction is new and there
has been some resistance, for some time we had not been able to
put on staff to meet the needs of the children. So the limited
number of bilingual instructors were dispersed throughout the
school system away from the more densely populated areas of the
city where there was a high need for language proficiency in
English.

Unfortunately, we had to divide the teachers; consequently losing
a good deal of the impact of the development of a newly emerging,
and I might add to some degree successful, bilingual program.

The school district has spent to date well over a quarter of a
billion dollars on the desegregation program. We made a major
effort to try to implement voluntary programs. Even though there
was a substantial amount of interest on the part of the community
in these programs, the court continued to put lids on the level to
which we could develop them.
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For instance, we have a program which had nearly 20,000 stu-
dents being transported in a voluntary program which was called
“permits with transportation.” We had suffered a major damage
from the earthquake in 1971. Mauny of the older schools which
needed to be reconstructed at that time closed out space to some of -
the students. They were given the opportunity to be moved into
other parts of the city, primarily the San Fernando Valley, where
there was an overabundance of space. )

Many students took advantage of that program and were getting
a very fine education and developing an interest. Because it was
successful, we had constant requests to expand the program, but
the courts put a lid of 20,000 students. Therefore, there began to
develop waiting lists.

We found the same situation in the magnet schools. The board in
fact was limited to the expansion of the voluntary programs by the
court to a certain number and magnet schools which were devel-
oped and which had long waiting lists of both minority as well as
Anglo students were unable to develop to their fullest at that
period of time.

In the meantime the debate went on in court. The debate has
continued to go on in court and other activity began to take place
in the school system between 1976 and 1978.

Since California law was different than Federal law, we deter-
mined that in order to stop mandatory busing we needed to change
California State law. So 3 years of effort went into altering the law
to bring it into compliance with Federal law.

What we did essentially was pass through the State legislature a
bill that required California law -to come into compliance with
Federal law; where mandatory busing would be required under
Federal law, that too would be the law in the State of California;
where it would not be required under Federal law we would not be
required to implement it. ‘

fter 3 years, a good deal of effort—I might add I noted today
with interest that one of the people who is going to testify before -
the committee is Mr. Orfield, who happened to be one of the
individuals who was brought into the Los Angeles case, and it was
as a result of some of his testimony and testimony of other experts
during the development of the plan that there was some discussion
of metropolitan busing.

After 2 years of people in the State legislature saying, “I really
feel bad for the people of the city of Los Angeles, but it is not my
problem,” suddenly it became a problem of nearly half the State of
California. So a majority of the legislators ﬁnal}iy saw fit to bring
an amendment out and it was ultimately passed by the people of
the State by nearly 70 percent.

It was a resuit of that change of law that the Los Angeles school
system went back to continuing court debate and was able to
successfully end the mandatory busing program in just the last few
m%rglhs. ost of you may have read about the fact that it was
ended.

They have now be?'un to develop and expand the programs that
have been successful in Los Angeles in attracting students from
diverse racial and ethnic groups. They are expanding the PWT
voluntary busing program, which I described before, that is trans-
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porting students‘ from primarily minority schools to majority
schools. That program, in the last few years, began to attract some
Anglo students to it whose families were willing to transport their
children to the minority schools that they felt had excellent pro-

ams.

We, like other large urban school systems, have some very good
schools that are a majority minoritfr. We also have some that are
not as effective in teaching the children of the school system. We
also have begun to expand the voluntary program in the magnet
schools which met with great success. They were academically
enriched programs; there was a good deal of assistance in develop-
ing faculties with special expertise. Those programs are expanding
at a very rapid rate.

I believe, as Representative Mitchell indicated, that that is one
way which we can effect integration in our public school system
without the disruption that mandatory busing has resulted in, in
ganyl school systems, certainly in the school system in, in Los

ngeles. ,

There is also another very interesting and innovative program
which is developed by the community, I might add, in an area
called the Wilshire corridor. I think that program, which has not
received much national publicity, is worthy of note. It takes into
consideration the combination of an integrated community in an
area that is changing, it was primarily initially a majority Anglo.
It began to change, it became integrated, which is its current
status, maintaining a fairly balanced racial and ethnic makeup.

The people of that area felt they wanted to stabilize their com-
munity. They came to the board and asked for our support, and
they have implemented now a very interesting combination of
magnet schools that go all the way from the elementary school to
the senior high school, that permits people in each one of these,
say—it is Frobably an 8- to 10-mile-square area—to participate in
any one of the other schools that they may choose to that has a
special program. A

That, I think, is the kind of program that is a model which might
be utilized in other parts of the country- where school boards are
interested in providing an integrated education, but where they do
not want to get embroiled in a mandatory program as a means by
which to achieve it.

In the short period of time we have here, it is difficult to cover
an 18-year history. I am confident that in the near future we will
see the stabilization of the school district in the city of Los Angeles.
I think we will still see a certain amount of demographic change.

Los Angeles is affected by the country of Mexico and constant
immigration coming in. We also are an area that tends to attract
people from diverse racial and ethnic backgrounds. I think we will
continue to be both integrated and yet tipping more towards a
majority of what is classically considered a minority school system.
But I think that with a continued commitment to the children of
the school system, with the awareness on the part of the communi-
t{\ as a whole that there is a need to equalize the resources for
children across the system, that there is a need to concentrate our
efforts on improving the quality of education for all of the children,
regardless of their racial or ethnic background, and with a height-
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ened consciousness on the part of the community of the city of Los
Angeles that children in parts of this community had not received
the kind of quality education that they would like to receive were
they their children, that there will be a change of attitude that has
occurred.

In that sense, I might add, I think mandatory busing and the
discussion and the debate has been fruitful in that it has focused
on the need to improve the quality of education in.the school
system. Los Angeles has a tremendous challenge ahead of it. It was
a unique system, the largest system in the country that had been
desegregated, the largest number of students, the largest amount of
resources poured in and a good deal of disruption.

Nonetheless, I think at this point in time, since the mandatory
fr_n'ogram has ended, that there is a strong feeling of hope for the
uture.

I brought with me today just a couple of headline articles to
show you that school systems can turn around. This is one from
the San Fernando Valley. It says “End of Busing Turning Enroll-
ment Tide Upward, Schools Report.”

Another from the Los Angeles Times, “White Students Who Fled
Busing Begin Returning to Schools.”

I think when you begin with the demographics of a 77-percent
minority school system, that the return of a substantial number of
Anglo students is important to any effort for desegregation, wheth-
er it be majority or minority.

Los Angeles, being as large as it is, tended to discourage the
flight outwards to other school systems. There was some outward
flight but many families did choose to stay within the school
system, physically, geographically, and many of those who deter-
mined they would attend private school, which are part of that
large block of white students who did flee, now are in a position to
return to that school system. In that I think that is favorable for
everybody concerned.

Public support for public education has been strongly eroded
through the last 5 or 6 years. A growing awareness of the status of
quality public education has occurred. But I think we are on the
right foot, that we are headed in the right direction.

I hope in the future the public schools not only in Los Angeles
but across the Nation will begin to deliver the kind of quality of
education that the children deserve, and we can move away from
the debate and discussion on mandatory busing, desegregation
techniques, and toward an effort to improve the quality of educa-
tion. For ultimately it is my personal belief that integration will
occur in society when we have economic equality and that cannot
occur unless the children of this country receive the highest qual-
ity education so that they can compete with other children from
other walks of life.

Mr. Epwarps. Thank you.

Would you like those articles inserted in the record?

Ms. FiEDLER. I think that would be fine.

Mr. Epwarps. Without objection it is so ordered.

[The information follows:]



104
[From the Loe Angeles Times, Sept. 13, 1981)
END of BusiING TURNING ENROLLMENT TibE UPwARD, SCHOOLS REPORT

(By Mark A. Stein)

No longer threatened with mandatory busing, a significant number of students
are leaving private classrooms and home tutorial programs to return to public
schools, according to early registration figures from elementary and junior high
schools in the San Fernando Valley. -

However, many school administrators said most Anglos still seem hesitant to
return to their nei%hborhood public schools, perhaps because of the history of
conflicting court rulings in the desegregation case that resulted in mandatory
busing in the first place, as well as continuing uncertainty over it.

“‘Some old faces that have been away are coming back,” said Andrew Anderson,
principal of Nobel Junior High School in Northridge, aftere the first few days of
pre-enrollment last week.

School will start Tuesday, with teachers returning Monday.

Three years of mandatory busing ended last year, following a state Court of
Appeal ruling upholding Proposition 1, the anti-husing initiative. The state Supreme
Court declined to hear an appeal of that ruling.

Anderson said enrollment at his school, typical of those surveyed by The Times,
fell to 1,600 students from 2,200 after the start of mandatory busing last year.
Enrollment should climb back to about 1,800 this year, he said, with most of the
gain coming at the expense of private schools.

“The people are coming back, bless their hearts,” he said.

Similarly large gains of neighborhood children were reported at other larger
schools. A district spokesman said his own survey of schools in the West San
Fernando Valley showed that Hale Junior High in Woodland Hills expects 250 to
300 additiona! students, Lawrence Junior High in Chatsworth expects 175 and
Parkman Junior High in Woodland Hills expects 150.

“We've been flooded here,” said Ruben Holguin, principal of Portola Junior High
in Tarzana. “The way things look, we'll be getting about 100 (new) students a day in
the final days.”

Holguin said enrollment at this school will leap from 986 last year to more than
1,500 this year. Half of that gain is in neighborhood children returninifrom private
schools, he said, with the rest coming from inner-city schools through a voluntary
Permits With Transportation busing program.

Frost Junior High in Granada Hills, which lost nearly half of its 1,380 students in
the month after mandatory busing was announced last year, should be back to an
enrollment of about 1,100 this year, according to Principal Gerald Horowitz.

Elementary schools also report seeing students return from private schools and
tutorial programs, though the increases are less dramatic than those at the junior
high schools.

‘It’s not a flood, but there are quite a few children who are returning,” said Raye
Curtis, principal of Fullbright Avenue Elementary School in Canoga Park. “My
teacl;;:rs are spotting quite a few children they had before. A flood? No. But a nice
number.”

Curtis said she expects about 300 to 325 students this year, compared to fewer
than 290 last year.

Al Sirof, principal of both Anatola Avenue Elementary School in Van Nuys and
Garden Grove Elementary School in Reseda, said the “slight increases” in enroll-
ment at his schools are due “primarily to the lifting of mandatory busing,” at least
according to the parents he has spoken with.

‘“We haven’t asked, but in many cases where students have reenrolled from
pr%rate schools or home tutorials, parents said the end of busing was the reason,” he
said.

Other parents appear to be more cautious about rejoining the public schools,
administrators said.

“I really think a lot of people are waiting to see what the judge's decision will be
before they make a commitment for this fall,” said Owen L. Knox, superintendent
of Administrative Area 9, which includes schools in the middle of the Valley.

He made his comment before learning that Superior Court Judge Robert Lopez
had let stand the voluntary desegregation plan drafted by the school district.

Even with the Lopez decision, apprehension still exists. i

“Many parents, who are afraid the situation never will be straightened out (and
fear) there will always be the threat of busing, have left their kids in private
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schools,” said Arthur Arutian, principal of Limerick Avenue Elementary School in
Canoga Park. .

Arutian said he knew of only about 20 students so far who have returned to his
school from private institutions. He expects a total enrollment of more than 950 this
ye?r, of ;whlch about 600 will be from the neighborhood and the rest bused in
voluntarily. !

Shel Ehrlich, public information officer for the Los Angeles Unified School Dis-
trict, said about 3,600 students, most of them from the San Fernando Valley, have
signed up for a voluntary busing program that will continue to send them to schools
to which they were mandatorily bused last year.

No racial breakdown of those students was available, Ehrlich said. However, The
Times' pre-enrollment survey of Valley schools indicates that most of those students
voluntarily bused are minorities.

The demise of mandatory busing has swollen the enrollments of schools with
large minority populations, too—but not because students are flacking back from
private schools, instead, it is simply because students bused out last year are staying
at their neighborhood schools this year.

[From the Los Angeles Times}
WHITE STUDENTS WHO FLED BUSING BeGIN RETURNING TO CiTY SCHOOLS

(By Kevin Roderick and Gerald Faris)

White students who left the Los Angeles city schools the last three years to escape
mandatory busing began to return when the fall semester opened Tuesday, accord-
ing to preliminary figures supplied rbs' principals.

Anti-busing members of the Board of Education had predicted a heavy return of
white students that would revive rapidly declining enroliments in suburban San
Fernando schools. However, district officials refused to speculate on the extent of
the return of whites until better enrollment figures are reported later this week.

GREATEST GAINS

At the same time, transportation snafus pla?'ued magnet schools and other volun-

tmg desegregation programs on the first day of classes.

rincipals at many predominantly white schools reported an influx of students
returning from private schools and the makeshift home tutorial %x;ograms that were
started by anti-busing families in the San Fernando Valley suburbs.

Junior high schools, were much of the anti-busing fervor was focused, had the
greatest enroliment gains Tuesday. Nobel and Frost junior highs in the valley
enrolled at least 385 newly returning students, according to preliminary figures.

Portéla Junior High in Tarzana, which contributed students to mandatory busin
for the two years {mor to last fall, added nearly 350 students from its neighborh
Tuesday, Principal Ruben Holguin said.

Board of Education member Roberta Weintraub greeted students at the school
Tuesday morning and hailed their return as a significant gain for the school
district. She said their presence will forestall pressure on the board to close San
Fernando Valley schools with low enrollment to generate money for building new
classrooms in overcrowded inner-city schools. .

“The returning students will save these schools,” Weintraub said.

Attendance will be reported_to district offices later this week and final figures
will be available in October. Enrollment last year was about 538,000.

Even the district’s smallest school, Highlander Road Elementary in Canoga Park,
gained some students Tuesday. But apparently not enou%el) to meet a board commit-
tee’s guideline that schools below 250 enrollment should be closed.

REACHES ONLY 103

Principal Doyle Parrish said enrollment Tuesday pushed to 103, including about
25 Ventura County students attending on ogJ)ermit. But only about 60 to 65 students
are from the Hiihlander Road neighborhood, and kindergarten enrollment from the
neighborhood—the best indicator of future attendance—was only seven, he said.

Another 20 students are expected to arrive at Highlander d today on a
voluntary busing program from Shenandoah Elementary in the Pico-La Cienega
area, Parrish said. But the bus scheduled to pick up students Tuesday morning was
50 minutes late and most of the youngsters gave up and went home, he said.

4
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Hamlin Street Elementary in Canoga Park, another school considered too small
last year, added about 50 neighborhood students and may have gained enough to
nudge enrollment over 300 and avoid the threat of closure.

Parents continued to complam Tuesday that new bus routes assigned to students
in magnet schools, the “permits with transportation” voluntary busing program and
busing to relieve overcrowding, keep children on the road too long or leave them on
busy streets or unsupervised school playgrounds.

Ellen Hoffman, interviewed on a Reseda street corner Tuesday morning while her
son Garrett waited for a bus to the Center for Enriched Studies magnet school in
Los Angeles,said the bus stop was two miles from home and used to be just around
the corner.

“If they don’t make some changes this week I will take him out,” Hoffman said.

District officials have agreed to review the route assignments to correct obvious
errors but they say the board has put a cap on the money available for bus
transportation.

Two magnet schools with few applications—an agricultural center at Narbonne
High and a marine science program at San Pedro High—have already been closed
in an effort to save money.

“We may have to consider the consolidation of some (other) magnet schools to get
. . . costs down,” Weintraub said.

About 17,500 students were expected to enroll in 84 magnet schools, including 20
new high school magnets. About 20,000 students were expected in the “permits with
transportation” program, 3,600 in a voluntary schools pairs and clusters, and about’
5,500 in busing to relieve overcrowding.

Mr. KasTENMEIER. I have a question to clarify in my own mind
the situation in Los Angeles. Has the countywide court-ordered
busing decree been vacated or modified?

Ms. FieDLER. It has been modified very dramatically at this time.
So that the mandatory component of the plan is not being imple-
mented. The voluntary component is. The only area where there is
any mandatory component at all at this point is in the area where
there are overcrowded schools.

Again, Los Angeles is unique. We have some severe overcrowding
primarily in the Hispanic area of the city, down adjacent to—kind
of the East Los Angeles area. Many of the schools for years could
not have additions built because one of the initial orders that was
handed down said that to build a school in a segregated community
was to continue the act of segregation. Therefore, even though
those happened to be the communities where the population was
expanding dramatically, no schools could be built.

Fortunately, the recent order that was vacated said we can now .
begin to build schools. That is something that needs to be done,
particularly in the East Los Angeles area. The crowding is abso-
lutely acute. You can’t imagine how serious it is. The busing which
is continuing is a form of busing which will continue only so long
as the overcrowding continues.

Mr. KAsTENMEIER. Your general presentation has not been a
critical one, it has been more an analytical account of what hap-

pened. But was the original criticism that the court-ordered busing
at the outset was too radical, produced too much change too quick-
ly for the people to accommodate to?

Ms. FiepLER. There were a couple of issues. One, there was néver
a finding of deliberate segregation in Los Angeles. There was no
question that demographically there were schools that were a ma-
jority of one race or another, but the school sytem was a majority
of one race or another. That had occurred over a period of time; it
was not as a result of a decision by the school board.
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That was one criticism, it was a requirement to be implemented,
in spite of the fact there had been no illegal segregation in terms of
the Federal constitutional standard in Los Angeles.

The other is the fact that I believe that mandatory desegregation
does not work. I do not believe it achieves integrated schools in
cities, certainly not a city like Los Angeles, because of the tremen-
dous amount of flight from the public school system and a tremen-
dous amount of resources have to be poured into it, and it is an
area of 710 miles.

There are many other issues I could bring into it, the impact on
the educational program. We unfortunately had to also undergo
the desegregation of our faculties at the same time. Between the
combination of student desegregation and faculty desegregation, we
faced a tremendous amount of disruption and disability in the
school system.

Mr. KASTENMEIER. But wouldn’t you agree that where there is in
fact de facto segregation, there must be ultimately some mandatory

stool to deal with it?

Ms. FiepLER. No; I do not.

I think if there is de facto segregation, it is the obligation of the
school board to provide opportunities for integration within a vol-
untary framework, but not within a mandatory framework. And
the comments I believe made by Congressman Mitchell before I
supported wholeheartedly in that the magnet school programs,
which have worked effectively in Baltimore as he indicated and in
other areas, are very viable tools.

When you try to implement a mandatory busing program—and I
will speak specifically to the city like Los Angeles—and you push
out a large number of students, particularly a system which is
changing demographically, you reduce the opportunity for either a
desegregated education or an integrated education, because you
lose students that you need to create any level of integration at all.

Mr. KASTENMEIER. But where a school district has in one sense or
another not been forthcoming in terms of a plan, do not parents—
should they not have access to the courts to compel it?

Ms. FIEDLER. Absolutely they should. i

Mr. KASTENMEIER. You believe they should?

Ms. FiepLER. They should have access to the courts definitely.

Mr. KASTENMEIER. And whatever the courts do is generally man-
datory? That is to say, if the court orders something as a result of
that, one way or another, that is presumably what you oppose?

Ms. FiepLer. Yes; I do. But I do not believe that, because some-
body goes to the courts, they necessarily receive a decision or push
for a decision requiring mandatory busing. I think they definitely
should have access to the courts, and I think that the courts should
review the case. I think, however, it is the obligation of the courts
to make decisions based upon facts put into the law and upon the
fact of whether the implementation of one kind of a program or
another will have a certain outcome.

In Los Angeles the outcome of the program which was required
by the court to be implemented was more segregation, not less.
Therefore, I think it is incumbent upon the courts to consider
programs based upon what the final ultimate outcome is going to

88-140 O—82——38
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b};e in terms of their implementation rather than based upon
theory.

Mr. KASTENMEIER. Your quarre! then is with the nature of the
cgurt?order rather than the fact that the court did order some-
thing?

.Ms. FiepLER. Yes; it is.

I disagreed with California State law but I do not think, because
1 happen to personally disagree with it, that people should not
have access to courts. I would never want to deny them that and I
would never want to be denied that. If it weren’t for my access to
the courts and the access of those who feel differently about the
issue, we would not have been successful in the city of Los Angeles
in changing the existing order.

Mr. KasTENMEIER. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. EpwaArps. Mr. Hyde?

Mr. Hypk. I have no questions other than to thank the witness
for a very important contribution and to request that she, at some
point, please supply a written statement because it would be most
useful to all of us to study it, to have something in front of us to
underline and mark in the margins. Your testimony is important,
but I really think you could make a great contribution to this
important debate because you have been in the center of it and you
have been an effective mover and shaker in this issue.

If you would provide us with your reasoned statement, I would
like to not just have heard it once, I would like to read it and
reread it. :

Ms. FIEpLER. Thank you very much.

Mr. Hypk. Thank you.

Mr. Epwarbps. Mrs. Schroeder?

Mrs. ScCHROEDER. Yes. I also want to thank the gentlelady for her
testimony.

What I think I hear you saying is that your basic dispute is not
with the Constitution of the United States, but with the California

~——law as it was being implemented.
- Ms. FIEDLER. Yes.

Mrs;) ScHROEDER. You wouldn’t tamper with the Federal Consti-
tution?

Ms. FiepLeR. Yes, I would.

Mrs. SCHROEDER. You don’t like the Federal Constitution either?

Ms. FiepLeR. 1 would—I definitely would support a change in the
law as it is being interpreted. However, my debate in the city of
Los Angeles, which is what I was dealing with here, was a debate

~ centering around a change in the California constitution, which is
what we happen to deal with there.

Mrs. ScHROEDER. But you would also advocate one in the Federal
Constitution?

Ms. FIEDLER. Yes.

Mrs. ScHROEDER. Then what I think I hear you saying is you
g[ou‘l?d not deny people access to go to court on constitutional reme-

ies?

Ms. FiIEDLER. Right.

Mrs. ScHROEDER. But you would limit the remedies the court
could give out?

Ms. F1EDLER. Yes.
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Mrs. SCHROEDER. And you would not allow them to order manda-
tory busing?

Ms. FiEDLER. I would, yes.

Mrs. ScHROEDER. What would gou allow them to do?

Ms. FiepLer. I think that they could—it is my opinion that
school districts should develop policy based on racially neutral
assignment policies. -

Mrs. SCHROEDER. What is that?

Ms. FiepLer. However, I also believe integrated educational op-
portunities should be offered to students, but I think that is up to
the individual.

Mrs. SCHROEDER. But the court doesn’t do that?

Ms. FiepLer. I am not certain that the court needs to do that. I
think the court needs to protect the students under the equal
protection clause of the 14th amendment to make certain they are
not assigned based upon their race or ethnicity.

You were not here during the portion of the time that Nathan
Glazer testified on Friday. If you review his testimony, you will get
a fair representation of some of the positions I happen to hold.

I do not believe children should be assigned to schools on the
basis of race. I did not think it was right when it was used as a
means by which to assign students to dual school siy;stems and I do
not believe it is right to be used as a means by which to desegre-
gate students.

Mrs. ScHROEDER. So you would allow the courts to go in to
reassign students; you would allow them that remedy?

Ms. FiepLer. I think it is a responsibility of school districts to
assign students. If there is a violation of the law, I think that has
to be raised to the courts clearly.

Mrs. ScHROEDER. OK. .

Ms. FiepLER. What you are talking about is a remedy.

Mrs. ScHroEDER. What is the remedy? I do not think the parents
just want to be able to walk into court, tell the judge, and he
wrings his hands and says “That is right, isn’t that terrible? I can't
go anything.” I am trying to find out what would you allow him to

0.

Ms. FiepLEr. I indicated to you I believe the voluntary programs
are the way in which to achieve integration and that those pro-
grams—— :

Mrs. ScHROEDER. But the court can’t set those up.

Ms. FiepLER. May I continue?

And the way—a few of the voluntary programs are, as Congress-
man Mitchell indicated, magnet school programs; we called our
program permit with transportation, open enrollment type pro-
grams.

Mrs. SCHROEDER. I agree totally.

Ms. FIEDLER. A host of integration programs.

g (li\dg's'} ScHROEDER. But as the school board put those on, the court
idn’t?

Ms. FiepLER. Of course.

Mrs. ScHroEDER. OK. But assume the school board wouldn’t do
that, you have an obstinate school board that says “No, we are not
going to have any of that social experimentation or tampering,” or
whatever rhetoric they want to use; they stand firm, get reelected,
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and a certain number of parents feel their constitutional rights are
geing violated; they go into court, which you would allow them to

0.
What is the court’s remedy?

Ms. FiepLER. I just indicated to you what I believe the remedy is.

Mrs. ScHROEDER. You are saying the remedy is voluntary?

Ms. FIEDLER. That is correct.

Mrs. ScHROEDER. How does the court make——

Ms. Fieprer. Through the court’s authority. That is exactly what
we are living with right now in Los Angeles, we are living with a
court that has made a decision to permit the school district to
implement a voluntary program, and that is the authority of the
court. :

Mrs. ScHROEDER. But you were implementing that before, right?

Ms. FiepLER. Only a portion of it; we were not able to expand it,
we were not able to build schools in communities, we were not able
to use self-determination, so to speak.

Mrs. ScHROEDER. You were a willing school board?

Ms. FiEDLER. Yes, but the court was not.

Mrs. ScHROEDER. That is what I am trying to say. What do you
519’ when—turn it around—you say the board is not and the court
is? -

Ms. FiepLER. The court has the authority ultimately.

Mrs. SCHROEDER. To build schools?

Ms. FiepLeEr. No, to order the school board to take certain
courses of action based upon the assessment of the court, and of
course the school board, on the other hand, has the authority to go
back to a higher court if necessary, if they disagree, or to go back
and negotiate with the court.

Mrs. ScHrROEDER. Well, I guess maybe it is a new kind of remedy,
but if a court finds a will invalid, they are not allowed to sit down
and write a new one; it is like that, if you see what I am saying.

We have always restricted the remedies basically that the courts
have been allowed to do because we haven’t wanted them—if they
say “This contract is invalid,” we don’t want the judge to sit down,
coming up with some new contract to bind the parties.

We are all concerned about children and bettering their educa-
tion—I know you are, I know you have worked very hard in that
area. My frustration is, what kind of remedies do we allow the
court within that limited framework unless we pass a constitution-
al amendment to expand courts’ remedies in that area?

Let me ask another question. You were saying there has been
many students coming back into the Los Angeles school system,
which I think is very positive. If we go to tuition tax credits, do you
think that would stop it at all or do you think there is a commit-
ment to continue to move in that direction?

Ms. FiEDLER. I do not think tuition tax credit would substantially
alter the direction of individual parents who decided they could
afford a private school. I think that is a whole other subject. I
believe that the reason that the parents are returning their chil-
dren to the public school system is that they basically believe in
the public schools, as I do, personally. And consequently, they
believe that the resources are better in the public school system.
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What they do not want is their children assigned to schools that
they don’t want them in. But as long as they are able to make
their own decision regarding where they attend school, they prefer
public schools, and during the entire debate on the subject, this is
something that came through very loud and clear. Private schools
have a place, parochial schools certainly have a place, but I think
the overwhelming majority of people, certainly in my city, prefer to
have their children in the public school system if they can do it
with the caveat I mentioned.

It is going to be interesting to watch what happens in Los Ange-
les. We do not have a demographic study. We are merely looking at
this point—because obviously school is just starting—but they are
looking to see what is going to be the outcome of this year’s return
and the next year following that ought to show an even steeper
irﬁcline in the number of students in it. I feel quite optimistic about
that.

Mrs. ScHROEDER. I have more than used my time. Thank you,
Mr. Chairman.

Mr. EpwARrps. Mr. Lungren?

Mr. LuNGREN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

As I understand your testimony, Ms. Fiedler, what you are basi-
cally saying is that people should have a right to access to the
courts to undo what they perceive to be an inequality in education-
al opportunities for their children, but you would eliminate one
remedy which you believe to have been a failure, that is mandatory
busing?

Ms. F1EDLER. Yes.

If I might just add to it, I would put more emphasxs on education
and less on transportation. I think when you divert large sums of
money into a transportation program without the benefit of focus-
ing in on the outcome educationally for the children and what the
trade-off is, because there is a trade-off —there are only so many
dollars that can go around. I think that has been very unfortunate,
because I think over the last 15 years, had there been more concen-
tration directly on the outcome educationally for children, that
integration within our society would have been benefited because 1
think we would have achieved higher levels, or children would
have achieved higher levels academically, and therefore more inte-
gration could take place from an economic standpoint as well.

Mr. LUNGREN. I just wanted to clear up some of the semantics I
think we were getting into a few moments ago.

You are suggesting some courts can require in essence, a manda-
tory requirement that they do something to affirmatively cause
equal educational opportunities for people of all races, but can
allow them to do that in a voluntary framework, voluntary mean-
ing that there is a voluntary participation?

Ms. FiIEDLER. Yes

Mr. LUNGREN, That is provided, or opportunity for partlclpatlon
that is provided for all parents and children, whether minority or
majority?

Ms. FiepLER. Yes, as long as, I might add, there has been no
deliberate intentional segregation. I think that is a whole separate
issue.
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Mr. LunGreN. In drawing up the voluntary program, you are
talking” about magnet schools; the simple concept is a school to
which you would give additional resources perhaps to make it; if
you have a small school district, a major or the major academic
high school in the unit, would be located 1n a neighborhood which
is predominantly mmorlty"

Ms. FieDpLER. Yes. I think a good example of that is the Bronx
High School of Science in New York. Children compete from all
over the city to attend that school because they believe it has an
excellent academic background. New York happened to be one of
the school systems that has been doing that for years and years,
not for integration but nevertheless the concept has achieved inte-
gration as part of the concept.

Mr. LuNGREN. So the target or magnet for drawing Anglo or
majority students would be the quality of the education in a specif-
ic field?

Ms. FiEDLER. Yes.

Mr. LUNGREN. In a partlcular location that was surrounded by a
minority neighborhood, correct?

Ms. FiEDLER. It might be that or it might be in a predominantly
Anglo community. It should be located in such a way that students
from all walks of life can attend.

Mr. LuNcGreN. So if a child wanted to go there from another
area, the transportation would be involved as a result of a volun-
tary decision made by that child and the parents?

Ms. F1EDLER. Yes.

Mr. LUNGREN. Rather than a mandatory requirement imposed by
a court order saying that you must be bused from your neighbor-
hood to another school, not for the purpose of some educational
ac{ﬁeqvement but because you happen to be of one race or one
color?

Ms. FiepLER. That is correct.

Mr. LuncreN. That is the essential difference that you are
trying to articulate here?

Ms. FIEDLER. Yes.

Mr. LUNGREN. Some have said that magnet school systems in
and of themselves are elitist and go against the idea of an integrat-
ed school district. What do you say?

Ms. FiepLeEr. I think that is really preposterous. Any school
system that can help to improve the quality of achievement on the
part of a student should be offered to students. It is unfortunate
that people believe because students come from one racial or ethnic
background that they should not or could not achieve. It surely
moves into the same kind of attitude that created the original
intentionally segregated schools to start with.

Mr. LuNGREN. Before, instead of saying white flight, you referred
to it as middle-class flight in the Los Angeles school district. You
mean by that that included middle-class minority citizens fleeing
from the school district?

Ms. FIEDLER. Yes.

Mr. LUNGREN. Obviously not as a total percentage of the result-
ing eg:dent body, but you are talking about in terms of absolute
numbers
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.- Ms. FiepLER. Yes. We lost about 13,000 black students the first
year. It was more difficult to determine the number of Hispanic
students that we lost, although I happen to know that we did
because I was often brought into the Hispanic communities to talk
with groups of parents who were very concerned about the prob-
lems that they were having and there was a substantial amount of
flight. It is difficult to document because, as one group would leave,
we were getting so many new ones. We got typically 10,000 to
13,000 new Hispanic students esch year. It would be difficult to
determine how many left and how many came in.

Mr. LUNGREN. Just on a point——

Ms. FiepLER. If I might add, there were many areas where the
families of minority students were economically in a position to be
able to move. We have a very diverse community ethnically and
economically in the school system. There were many choices that
were open to those with higher levels of income in Los Angeles. It
may have been true in other areas where they tended to be more
congregated in more poor communities.

Mr. LUNGREN. Just one last point. I want to make sure your
position is clear. _

In California, because the California Supreme Court interpreted
our California constitution to require courts to impose mandatory
programs where there was de facto as well as de jure segregation,
we, in order to overcome that in the democratic process, passed an
amendment to our State constitution which now requires that
State courts can demand no higher standard of school districts in
the State of California than the Federal courts have demanded; is
that correct? -

Ms. FiepLER. That is correct.

Mr. LUNGREN. But in terms of the question as to whether we
ought to amend the U.S. Constitution to deny courts the remedy, a
single remedy of mandatory busing in cases, even where there was
de facto or de jure segregation, you would support that effort?

Ms. FIEDLER. Yes.

Mr. EpwaArDs. Mr. Washington?

Mr. WasHiNGgTON. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Thank you, Ms. Fiedler, for very excellent testimony. 1 agree
with at least part of it, the last part, in which you agree with Mr.
Mitchell that certainly the stress should be upon quality education.

Are you familiar with Mr. Orfield’s testimony?

Ms. FiepLER. I have it, but I haven’t had time to read it.

Mr. WasHINGTON. I would like to have you respond to a state-
ment he makes on page 16 of his submission. He says:

In most cases, after desegregation becomes inevitable, school officials 1ry to make
the best of it and to preserve public support for public education. The better boards
and administrators decide that if the change is to come they should design it and
use the opportunity to start some new educational programs. Los Angeles school
officials have been peculiarly eager to create the maximum possible chaos and
confusion and to issue dramatic statements that could only undermine public confi-
dence in public schools ‘and encourage white parents to withdraw their children.

Worse yet, the school board president used the first day of school to issue a vulgar
attack on the board’s only black member, an act that could only further inflame
race relations in a period of extraordinary sensitivity. I cannot recall a similar
action in any school district in any part of the country. Those of us who work on

race relations know the great importance of symbolic actions on sensitive racial
issues. The symbols chosen by the Angeles school officials have encouraged and
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supported resistance to desegregation, whatever the cost to the schools and the
schootl district. .

Would you respond to Mr. Orfield?

Ms. FiepLER. I would be delighted to.

If Mr. Orfield’s statement was a statement of an objective observ-
~er, I would feel differently about it. However, his is a2 statement of
an individual who has been a part of the dplaintiff‘s case against
Los Angeles and in behalf of the ACLU and NAACP for years. So
it is simply the statement of somebody who supports mandatory
busing, who saw ¢ school system go through the disruption as a
result of the push for mandatory busing, who saw the reaction of
individuals withinwthe community and who disagreed with them.

I respect his right to disagree with the course of action I took
personally, as I respect his right to pursue his personal point of
view and play it off against the public as that of an objective
observer. But that is not the fact.

Mr. WASHINGTON. You were a member of the school board?

Ms. FiepLER. Yes, | was a member of the school board.

Mr. WASHINGTON. You were a party in interest also?

Ms. FIEDLER. Yes, I was a party in interest.

Mr. WASHINGTON. You were ostracizing him?

Ms. FiepLER. That is correct. I wanted to make it clear that this
is not a party in interest without a position; it was not an objective
party of interest. It is a party in interest who is a part of the case
in opposition to the school board. S

As far as I am concerned, the Los Angeles School Board, while
obviously individual members had a right to their point of view
and to their courses of action, responded to the interests of the
people of the city of Los Angeles in the fact that there was a great
effort to see that, in spite of the fact that a plan was implemented, -
that was done so in a peaceful and calm environment; that in spite
of the strong opposition, we continued to pursue a course of action
through the legislative, elective, and the judicial process, which is
of course appropriate. -

I indicated before that 1 would support the rights of people who
disagree with me to use that means. We used it, we used it effec-
tive(liv, I am glad to say. I think the outcome will be positive for the
children in the city of Los Angeles. I hold no rancor to those who
disagree with me, and I hold no guilt because I acted in a way that
I felt was in the interest of the people who elected me to serve.

One other point if I may, the city of Los Angeles, prior to the
current board there was another board, it was one that supported
mandatory busing. Not on? did it have its school board president
rﬁcallelcli, but it was rejected almost to a person, wholesale basis, at
the polls.

Therefore, I think that the issue and the position of the public in
the city of Los Angeles was made very clear. We were not elected
by district. We were elected at large. I was elected from the entire
city of Los Angeles and five cities outside of it, as were the major-
ity of the existing members today.

Mr. WasHINGTON. Were all members elected at large?

Ms. FiepLER. All of them were elected when I was elected. They
are now going through a transition of change where the school
board members are being elected by district.
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Mr. WaASHINGTON. At that time they were all elected at large?

Ms. FiepLER. All of them were elected when I was elected. They _
are now going through a transition of change where the school
board members are being elected by district.

Mr. WasHINGTON. How many members are there”

Ms. FiEDLER. There are seven.

Mr. WasHINGTON. What is the black populatlon?

Ms. FiepLer. Currently the student population, which I can give
you, is about 23 percent; it is about the same as the Anglo popula-
tion——

Mr. WasHINGTON. I was talking about the other population.

Ms. F1eDLER. Residential? I cannot give you that figure.

Mr. WasHINGTON. What is the Hispanic population?

Ms. FiepLER. The Hispanic population in the school system is 54
percent.

Mr. WasHINGTON. What is the residential population of His-
panics, how many Hispanics are there in the city of Los Angeles?

Ms. FieprLer. I do not know, I cannot answer that question.

I1 know the demographics for the school system, not for the city
at large.

Mr. WasHINGTON. How large was the school board?

Ms. FiepLER. The school board had seven members.

Mr. WasHINGTON. How many were black?

Ms. FiepLER. One member was black and one Hispanic elected at
large at that time.

Mr. WasHINGTON. What is the Anglo population of the city of
Los Angeles?

Ms. FiepLErR. The Anglo population of the school system is 23
percent.

Mr. WasHINGTON. What is the residential population?

Ms. FiepLERr. I cannot give you that figure.

Mxl'? WasHINGTON. Do you support H.J. Res. 56, Mr. Mottl s pro-

posa

Ms. FiepLEr. Yes, I do.

Mr. WaAsSHINGTON. | yield the balance of my time.

Ms. FiepLER. Thank you.

Mr. EpwARDs. Ms. Fledler, let's assume that there is a small city
with a relatively small school district of just a few thousand stu-
dents, in the Deep South, for example, where the housing is-inte-
grated and the school board has made up its mind that it is going
té% hzlalve segregated schools. This was a ‘classic pattern of the old

ut

Ms. FIepLER. May I ask one clarifying point?

Mr. EDwARDS. Yes.

Ms. FIEDLER. Are you talking about a dual school system?

Mr. Epwarps. I am talking about a school board that says that
black students should go to one series of schools and white students
to the other.

Ms. FiepLER. Fine. Thank you.

Mr. Epwarps. So the Federal court comes along and says that is
ille al What could the Federal court in this instance do about it?

FiepLER. Require the school system to develop a racially
neutral assignment policy.

Mr. EpwaRps. Suppose that does not work without busing?
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~ Ms. FiepLer. I do not personally believe that a racially neutral

assignment policy would require mandatory busing, generally, at
the elementary level. Often a mixed racial assignment policy at
junior high or senior high does require some level of busing in
order to get students to school, for the purpose of transporting from
their residence to school.

I would support that effort, as long as the students were r-t
assigned based on race and as long as it was within their neighbor-
hood assignment patterns.

Mr. EpwaRrbps. As long as the assignment was not based on race?

Ms. FiEDLER. And as long as it was within their assignment
pattern, or as long as the school board offered them an opportunity
to transfer to schools outside of their neighborhood based upon
their individual choice. ,

Mr. EpwARDS. As you note, at least one of the witnesses last
week said that without the more drastic power of the court, the
conservative methods such as magnetic schools just do not work.

Ms. FiepLER. I cannot speak to the t of Southern school
system that you are describing, because I do not believe magnet
schools can eliminate that kind of segregation. But I do believe
that they can help to attract students where there is an interest in
participation. I do not think it will deal with the dual system. It is
an option for desegregation after the dual school system itself is

eliminated, as a concept.

* Mr. Epwarps. Thank you.

Are there further questions?

Mr. Hypk. If I might, Mr. Chairman.

Congresswoman Fiedler, you have been in the busing controversy
for how many years?

Ms. FIEDLER. Six years.

Mr. HypE. You have been involved in an awful lot of arguments
and debates and verbal controversies about this issue over those 6
years, have you not?

Ms. FiIEDLER. Yes, I have, more than my fair share.

Mr. Hypek. Is it your experience that there are people of good will
and sincerity on both sides of this question?

Ms. F1EDLER. Absolutely.

Mr. Hybpe. Do you find that the use of epithets such as irresponsi-
})le q}r racist advances the resolution of these very difficult prob-
ems?

Ms. FiEDpLER. Not at all. And unfortunately, there are extremists
on both sides of the issue.

The vast majority of people I believe hold their positions from a
position of good will and different perspectives. However, when one
runs out of arguments, the name-calling usually follows, and 1 have
been the subject of that kind of thing for a long period of time, and
choose to believe it reveals a weakness in the argument rather
than the substance of the argument. .

Mr. Hype. As have we all.

Thank you.

Mr. EpwaRrps. Mr. Lungren?

Mr. LUNGREN. Just one question.

If we would adopt Mr. Mottl’s amendment or an amendment
similar to it and thereby say that the Federal courts could not



117

apply a remedy of busing, a remedy in the situation suggested by
the chairman would be a requirement that the school board even
go to the extent of building a new school to make sure that integra-
tion occurs; is that not correct?

Ms. F1EDLER. Perhaps.

Mr. LuNGREN. You would not foreclose that if that were the only
alternative to a recalcitrant school district, would you?

Ms. FiepLER. No.

Mr. LuNGREN. Thank you.

Mr. Epwarbs. I think Ms. Fiedler said that the court should not
have the power to order the school district to assign students on
account of race.

Ms. FiepLER. That is correct.

Mr. LUNGREN. But a remedy that would still be available would
be a requirement that a new school be built so that the already
existing housing patterns would result in an integrated setting if in
fact there has been de jure segregation in the past. :

Mr. EpwArbps. I understand that. Just 1 more minute.

Suxﬁose the school board again said this new school we want
only black kids to go to it?

Ms. FiEDLER. I do not think students ought to be assigned on the

basis of their race, nor that assignment policies be racial in charac-
ter; I think they are wrong.
- Mr. Epwarps. At this time, I would like to point out that we
have on the schedule the very distinguished Chairman of the U.S.
Civil Rights Commission, but he has kindly consented, because of
the problems of time this morning, to appear at out next scheduled
hearing. We are looking forward to hearing from our good friend
Dr. Flemming and his staff soon.

Mr. Epwarps. Our last witness this morning is Prof. Gary Or-
field. Professor Orfield is a political scientist at the University of
Illinois, and currently associated with the Brookin%ls Institution
here in Washington. He is the author of several highly respected
publications on this subject and has participated actively in the
process of school desegregation as a court-appointed adviser, expert
witness, and parent.

Dr. Orfield, we are delighted to have you here. We have two
members of the committee from Illinois. I am sure they welcome
you also.

Mr. WasHINGTON. More than happy to welcome Dr. Orfield.

Mr. OrrFieLp. Thank you very much.

Mr. Epwarps. Without objection your entire statement will be
made part of the record and you may proceed on your own time.

TESTIMONY OF GARY ORFIELD, PROFESSOR, UNIVERSITY OF
ILLINOIS AND BROOKINGS INSTITUTE
Mr. OrrFiELD. Thank you. It is a pleasure to be here today with
this committee.

THE IMPORTANCE OF THESE HEARINGS

1 think this is, as the chairman indicated, the first serious in-
depth inquiry into the success and difficulties of school desegrega-
tion. The initial urban desegregation orders were handed down by
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the Supreme Court in 1971. We have had many proposed congres-
sional amendments during that period but very little indepth inves-
tigatipn and thoughtful examination of these issues.

I believe that Congress has an extraordinarily important role to
play in looking at what has actually happened around the country
and what research desegregation shows. This work of examination
and investigation can make a major contribution to the country. I
believe that all these issues should be ventilated. There is a great
deal more information and understanding of the process of school
desegregation than has been evident in most of the congressional
debates on this issue.

We have now had 15 years of high voltage political fights in the
House and in the Senate on antibusing and antidesegregation
amendments. My first occasion to witness one was in 1966 when
Judge Smith and the Southern Caucus attempted to stop the John-
son administration from desegregating the South, and it failed. The
South was desegregated, it is an accomplished fact, almost no one
objects to it any more. School integration worked there and, as I
will testify, it works in many parts of the country.

Now we find most of the antidesegregation amendments coming
from Northern cities that are before the courts and pressed by
advocates from those cities. There have been consistent themes, if
you read through the 15 years of debate. Throughout this discus-
sion in the Congress since 1966 there has been very little effort to
understand what are the real problems that black and Hispanic
parents are reacting to: Why are they going to court, why the local
school boards refuse to act, why the judges are forced to act, why
the administrative agencies of the executive branch have been
forbidden to act by ~nngressional mandate, and why we have wave
after wave of po.tical leaders from one district after another
coming in to Congress and advocating measures that would re-
strain and restrict the actions of the Federal courts which are left
as the only real agency to which minority families can turn to try

to save their children’s education.

OPPOSITION TO AID FOR MINORITY SCHOOLS

The change that we have seen since the sixties and seventies in
this debate is perhaps one of the most disturbing elements. In the
sixties and seventies, almost everybody who came in here with
antibusing amendments also said, we ought to put a lot of re-
sources into those minority schools in the central cities, we ought
to boost title I, bilingual education, we ought to do something to
help get jobs in those central cities.

Now they come in with a policy and a program of unabashed
cynicism. At the same time that we are attacking and attempting
to restrict the Federal courts in offering desegregation remedies,
Congress has also already slashed title I, bilingual education, CETA
jobs, it slashed school lunches, almost all the programs that affect
minority children and their families, said “We will not have deseg-
regation” and in many of its amendments also said “We will not
hﬁ\ig any semblance of equality for the minority families and their
children.”
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So the gossamer of the earlier efforts and the earlier attacks on
- the courts is gone. It is in the major central cities where most of
the segregation in the country that is remaining exists today.
Almost half of the black children and 60 percent of the Hispanic
children go to school in 50 large school districts. A number of these
major cities are at or close to bankruptcy in their educational
systems.

Chicago, as Congressman Washington well knows, has had devas-
tating cutbacks. It barely was able to open school this fall. Nobody
knows how it will open next fall. It hasn’t got an extra dime from
the State government. The money from the State government is far
less each year than it was the year before in terms of real dollars.
It is now going to experience a very sharp cutback in Federal aid
funds as well. -

q W}‘;at are those people to do? What is to happen to those chil-
ren?

My argument would be that at this stage in our political history
nobody particularly cares. They wish those children would become
invisible again. They wish to restrict them from the right to open
the door to the courts and, at the same time, they wish to restrict
the efforts to make the separate schools more equal.

We find in cities like Los Angeles, for example, the incredible
situation of 200 schools on year-round operation or double shifts
serving Hispanic children and schools and in the other part of the
city are one-half or three-fourth emi)ty, and the school board refus-
ing to close those expensive schools and refusing to transport a
substantial number of children to the empty seats that exist in
those schools. -

This is the kind of mood that exists in the country today. It is a
dangerous mood.

I would like to say that my prepared statement goes into the
research at length, but as I was thinking about it last night I was
thinking, you know we really need to have some broad perspective
on what we are up against in the desegregation area.

We have a multiracial society that is becoming much more mul-
tiracial. As you know, southern California will be the first major
part of our country where the English-speaking whites are the
minority over a whole large region of the country. In many of our
metropolitan areas now a third or more of the children that are
being born are black and Hispanic. These children are going into
society where segregation and inequality are pervasive. I think it
doesn’t take anfy great imagination to know that cannot be a very
stable society if those children are effectively cut off from hope of
access to the opportunities available to other people in the society.

School integration is no panacea, it doesn’t solve all these pro
lems. It is the one central symbolic gesture of our judicial system
and of the civil rights movement in the last generation that tries to
keep some avenue of access to nonsesgregated experience open in
the development of chldren’s lives and the development of their
careers and hopes and ideas about our society.

This is one of the only areas of civil rights that is going forward
at all today. We find in the courts relatively little prolgress on job
discrimination. We find in the Congress blockage of fair housing
legislation. We find dissolution of a whole number of programs

»
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targeted on minority children and families in segregated sites.
School integration is a very central and sensitive issue. It would be,
in a sense the last insult to minority children after everything else
that has happened in the recent political history to try to seize this
right and deny any realistic remedy.

I would like to say a few things about Los Angeles since we have
just heard a lengthy discussion about it, before I go into analysis of
the research literature.

I was involved in the Los Angeles case. I did consult with the
civil rights plaintiffs early in the case. I did not appear as a
witness for them in the case. I was appointed by the judge, Judge
Egly, presiding over that case; served as one of his experts, filed a
report with the court, and was cross-examined on it.

I have had occasion just in August to file another statement with
the Superior Court of California, with regard to the Los Angeles
case. | would like to ask that that be made part of the record at
this point if possible. .

Mr. Epwarps. Without objection it is so ordered.

[The information follows:]
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DECLARATION OF
Gary Orfield

August 8, 1981

Background. My name is Gary Orfield and my address is
20 Fifth St., N.E., Washington, D.C., 20002. I am presently
T on leave from my position as Professor of Political Science
at the University of Illinois, spending a year as CQuest
Scholar at Brookings Institution to complete a book on
_ federal housing policy and metropolitan segregation under
o " a grant fron the Twentieth Century Fund. My current work
» deals with the racial impacts of housing and urban developme nt
policies and the relationship between housing and school
segregation. The work will examine these 1ssues in a number
of tre nation's largest metropolitan areas, including Los
Angeles. I am currently serving as chalrman of the National
Institute of Education's study group on desegregation
research.
My teaching experience covers a range of courses in
areas including civil rights enforcement, legislative process,
housing and urban policy, pudblic administration, inter-governmental
i'elations, manpower policy, law and society, and other flelds.
I frequently review articles and book menuscripts for
professional journals and academic and commercial publishers,
particulerly in the area of school desegragation.
T - I received my B.A. from the University of Minnesota and
my M.A. and Ph.D. from the University of Chicago. My major fleld

at all levels was political science. My Ph.D. examinetlon fields
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included recent American history (including urban history and
black history courses) and pudblic law. I have been a member
of the faculty at the University of Virginia and Princeton Univ.,,.
8cholar-in-Residence at the U,8., Commission on Civil Rights, snd
a research associate at Brookings Institution before joining
the University of Illinois faculty. - .
My interest in school desegregation research has beex;
long-standing and, in recent years, I have become actively involved in

school desegregation planning or litigation in s number of
cities. My first book, The Reconstruction of gouthern Fducations
The Schools and the 1964 Civil Rights Act , was a study of the

desegregation of the school districts of the South during the

Johnson Administration. Many of my articles deal with

school desegregation issues ranging from internsl changes within -

schools after desegregation to the impact of demographic chenges

on the feasibility of central c!:ty desegregation and the

problems faced ty courts and policy makers in interpreting

data and testimony on the impact of desegregation, My 1978

book, t ? ) 1 iongl Policy, draws

on research from many disciplines to analyze urban desegregation policy
During the past four years I have been an expert witness

in school desegregation litigation in Seattle, Omaha, Los Anso}es,

Houston, aM 8t. Louis and in the pupil competency case in Florida

and have particivatéd in conferences or training programs on

these issues in mgny major cities. I served as a consultant to

the Illinois State Board of Bd\ication on Chicago desegregation
planning in 1978 and prepared a report on the Chicago voluntary
plan for the State Superintendent in 1979. I was one of the

\
\
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experts appointed by Judge Egly in 1978 and I submitted

a report on the remedy issues in Los Angeles in November 1978.
From March 1980 until last month I served as the expert for

the Federal District Court fn 8t. Louls on the implementation of
school and housing desegregation orders in the city and its
sudburbs,

This report is submitted at the requestion of plaintiffs in

" the Crauford 1itigation who asked me to prepare an analysis

of the désogrogation plan of the Los Angeles Unified School
District. I am not employed by plaintiffs and this report
reflects my personal judgment on certain key issues before the court.
The issues are, of course, complex and controversial, In my
experience I £ind thst most policy makers, including judges,
share certein widespread myths about the desegregation process
and that careful and extensive examination.of the evidence is
essential for accurate determination of .the facts. I consider

it extremely unlikely that the court can obtain the data
essential for well-grounded conclusions without allowing extensive
discovery, hearings with cross-examination and/or appointment of
experts to gather information on- questions posed by the court.

I am convinced that the district's plan rests on a number of
assumptions vhich are incorrect. I belteve that a careful
examination of the next fall's enrollment statistics will show
that they were incorrect. 8ince it is now too late to reinstate
the desogreration plan without exposing the children and teachers
of the district to another of the chaotic Septembers vhich have
80 damaged the desegregation process in Los Angeles I would
recommend that the court permit more time for those proceedings



126

and fully examine the data which should prove or disprove many
of the school board's assumptions and claims about

the values of voluntary desegreégation.

Subject of This Report and
Basis for Conclusions

- This statement \dl_l-doal with three msjor questionss

1) Is a voluntary approach to deseiregation,
such as that set forth in the district's
June 1981 plan, workable and effective
in reducing segregation? what is the
existing evidence from Los Angeles and
other lsrge citigs?:

2) What other major desegregation techniques
are available snd how do they work in bdbig
- cities? Does the use of such mandatory
techniques render voluntary components of
plans more or less effective?

3) To what extent have the problems attributed

by the Board of Educetion to mandatory

desegregation actually been caused by

actions taken by the board-itself and
individual members and administrators?

Should the Board be rewarded for actions

that have rendered desegregstion less successful

by being excused from obligations accepted with

far better grace and far less uproar in other

cities?

My analysis is based on a varlety of sources. During
my earlier work with the Superior Court I became familiar with
with the district, interviewed many staff members, visited
schools and met with parents and teachers in many parts of
the city, and collected a great deal of data about the city
and the metrop6litan region., Before my testimony in 1980
I reviewed a great many documents and reports from the school
district and from the court's monitoring office as well as the

. .
evidence and testimony presented to the court by the school

district, I1 preparing this statement I have studied the
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district's prorosed plan, the enrollment statistics for
last year, enrollment data for next fall's magnet programs,
and newspaper coverage of the actions of the board, including
‘meny articles and editorials from the Times, the Herald-Rxaminer,
and the Yalley Nows. My earlier experience in the city '
has xivon me a high regard for the aé.'éuracy of th-i papers,
particulerly the Iimas, in covering this story,

My general conclusions on such issues as magnet schools
rely not only on information from lLos Angeles but also
on the best data from other cities that I have encountered.
This includes data from official reports, from published
scholarly research, from unpublished réports by academics and
school research offices, and from evidence presented in

aqther school desegregation cases.

1 ol P. n les? The Los Angeles

Unified School District has made a strong argument in favor

of voluntary approaches to desegregation throughout the Cpawford
case. Because of this strong commitment there has Yeen a major
effqt to achieve voluntary desegregation and the Board proposes
to expand the effort next fall, Because of its commitment, the
district has made a very serious effort for voluntary programs.
I think that the experience in the district, the preliminary figures '
for next year, and the experience in other large districts all ’
indicate that voluntery plan components are useful but have very
small impacts on the overall pattern of segregetion. They may
produce transfers of minority students to desegregcte a few
white schools but rarely see any significant number of vhite

students transfer to schools in minority communities no matter
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how unusual the educetional opportunities msy be. In Anglo
conmunities there 1s clesrly a very poverful negative stereotype
gbout minority neighborhoods and schools, so powerful that
nany vhite parents will keep théir children in the local white
school even if it were inferior to a school where their children
could transrer; A poll in San Diego, in fact, showed that
a substantial majority of Anglos would not allew their child
to transfer to a superior school in another pert of town. In
my wrk for the court in los Angeles I repeatedly spoke with
white parent leaders in schools in Anglo areas who expréssed‘
extreme stereotypes about minority schools, It is this pervasive
vhite attitude that is at the root of many of the problems that
make desegregstion necessary for equal opportunity and it is '
this attitude that usually mekes substantial voluntary desegregation
virtually impossible in minority schools in big cities,
The two principal voluntary techniques in Los Angeles are
permissive transfers of individual students (PWT) and
magnet schools., Each of these techniques have been frequently
employed in many other citles, sometimes in the context of a purely
voluntary plan and sometimes as components offering vbluniary
cholces within g mandatory order. In a number of citles where
purely voluntary approaches failed and then a mandatory plan, with
voluntary options, was imposed it is possible to observe the
- impact on the programs of a change from pure volunteerism to
a mandatory frameworke .
The experience in Los Angeles and elsevhere shows that there
are some minority students and fanilies so eager for better. and
integrated education that they will accept almost any level of

inconvenience and travel time but that the number of transfers
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very seldom reaches beyond a few percent of the total ainority
enrollment, Very few whites ever use permissive transfers to
attend predominantly minority schools., Much the same pattern
occurs in magnet schools, although their drawing power depends
more on the nature of their curriculum and their location.

The experience in Los Angeles, as analyzed by the court's
monitoring committee and as reported in the LAUSD statistics,
conforms to these genei'al éatterns. The vermissive transfer
progrem has drawn a significant number, but a small percentage
of the minority students, but very few Anglo students. It has
produced significant integration in some Anglo schools but has
had no impact on segregated black and Hispanic schools. It has
required very expensive one-way long distance transportation of
minority children who wished to obtain en 1ntog£ated education.
The general impect of the magnet school progrem has been
similar. Both have involved much higher costs per student
than mandatory programs and have placed virtuslly ell of the
burden of achieving desegregation on those who were the victims
of segregation--Hispanic amd black students and families.

In the case of the magnet schools a number of expensive new
educational progrems justified by and financed through the
desegregation plan have been highly segregated from their
inception., .
The IAUSD's June 30, 1581 desegregation plan calls for
the enrollment of up to 20,000 minority students in the
permissive transfer program. The report points out that there
were 18,600 students in the progrem the school year before last
and 14,500 lastyear. The plan would make all majority-white
schools (with one exception) eligidble for receiving minority
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students urder PWT. last year the PWT progrem enrolled 2.7 percent

of the district's stulents or 3.5 percent of the minority students,

If the district were to achieve the goal of its new plan the

plan would still resch less than a twentieth of the systenm's

minority pupils, Experience in ‘other cities persuades me that

not much more can be expected from such a program within the

context of a purely voluntary plan.
Permissive transfer plans would have serious defects in

terms of _oquity and successful desegregation even if they

were more- effective in achieving desegregation. This progrem

operates in a way thst whites are always the insiders at the

center of the desegregated schools gnd blacks or Hispanics

are the outsiders. If the school f;culty and parents do not

face the alternative of mandatory desegregstion if the

PWT program fails there is no real incentive to make the

outside children welcome or to adapt the school and its

curriculum to their background, culture, and needs. When

I visited a number of PWI receiving schools in 1978 and asked

the principals and teachers how tﬁey had changed things after

the new children had arrived the dominant answer was, "Not at all."

Btudents were simply expected to assimilate into an Anglo school

not to be part of a changed, multi-cultural,integrated school.

The message to thg minority conmunity was that there was nothing

" of real value from their culture that could add to the progranm.

This general attitude pervades a pro,.ram vhere almost no white

student or family is asked to face *ice their stereotypes of

minority inferiority by entering a school in a minority area

and vhere the stersotype is reinforced by the transfer in of

ninority students.
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I would not argus that the PWT program should be abolished.
As T indicated in my 1978 report to the court, I believe that
students already in the progrsm should be allowed to finish
the school they are now attending and that there should be some
form of permissive transfer policy for those students who will
remain segregated under virtually any desegregation plan limited to
the Los Angeles Unified School District. My point here is ~
simply this--permissive transfer plans in 1os Angeles and other
big cities are both inaffective and inequitable as a basic
strategy for desegregation,
" Magnet school plans have been extremely popular in big
cities facing desegregation in recent years. The reasons are
) readily understandable. They bring ;xeu resources to school
districts, offer the opportunity to offer important nev educational
choices in financially strapped districts vhere there have
been few new 1deas in recent years, and they promise to
avoid some of the political prodblems of dusing by persuading
students to transfer voluntarily 4n the belief that they will
obtain a better education. I certainiy cannot eriticize these
goals and I believe that magnet schools can be an important part
of a good degegregation plan. The problem is that vhen they are
used in a big city as pert of a purely voluntary ﬁlun they
fall., Very few vhite students transfer to magnet schools,
particularly if they are located in black or Hispanic areas,
80 long as the neighborhood echool system remains intact there
1s little evidence that big city vhite families will transfer their
children regardless of the educational opportunities,
The federal government has had a magnet school assistance
program undo_r the Emergency 8chool act, which provided federal
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desegregation aid until Congress repealed it last month. The
only federal evaluation, a study of 17 cities by Abt
Assoclates, concluded that magnet schools in purely voluntary
plans did not produce significant desegregation in big

cities. Experience with magnet plans in a number of large
“cities confirms this finding, In Philsdelphia, for example,
vhere the city attempted to comply with state desegregation requirements
through a megnet school plan some of the schools ended up even
more segregated than they were before they became magnets.

In 8t. Louis, where the‘ city school board operated a purely
voluntary plan from 1975-80, all but one of the', magnet schools
were segregated when the Court of Appeals ordered implementation

-

of 8 mandatory plan last year._ In Chicago, a large magnet school
plan, "Access to Excellence", designed to comply with Illinois
desegregation law did not even reduce segregation by one percent,
The Los Angeles experience was similar, In fact, Los Angeles
has experienced%x:y great difficulty in integrating mnghet schools
even when a mandatory plan was in effect. An excellent report on
the city's magnet schools, prepared by‘the court's monitoring
comnittee, showed that the schools in minority areas fiiled to
draw Anglo students and some schools in Anglo areas failed to draw
minority students. A number of the white students who did transfer
left schools in integrated areas, thus contributing to the
resegregation process there.
The school district's enrollment statistics for last year
and the tentative applicant' figures for next year vividly {llustrate
the problems., Last year the district reported an enrollment of
15,786 students in 1ts "Schools of Choice", 61 percent of the
students enrolled were from minority groups. In its 1981 plan



132

the LAUSD reported that "meny of the achools located in predominantly
minority areas have not succeeded in attracting sufficient numbers
of white students" dbut cleimed that they were, anywy,
neontridbuting to the alleviation of the harms of racial isolation,.®
Laat year the ingnet school program reached 2 percent of the
district’s minority students (4§ of blacks and 1 percent of
the Latinos). Among the 5488 black students in the programs
28 percent were attending magnet proérams that had an enrollment
of 99-100 percent minority students and another 15 percent were in
schools that were at least three-fourths minority, Latino students
were less severely segregat:ad (perhaps because of fhe very small
proportion perticipating), but 39 percent of the latinos were
in magnets with at least three~fourths qlnqrity pupils. A very
substantial fraction of the small number of minority students who
enrolled in magnet programs created under the desegregation plan
ended up being bussed to another segregated minority school,
The district's April 1981 plan for deaegreg;tion of the
high schools places heavy emphasis upon new magnet progr‘ams.
Magnet schools are, no doubt, appropriate as one desegregstion
strategy for high schools, since they can offer the attraction of
a speciglized curriculum at a time when students are becoming more
vocationally oriented and are, at any rate, traveling longer distances
from home to school. A Imsic problem with the city's proposal,
in addition to the more general difficulties discussed previously,
. 41s that it will rely on "programs®" within schoocls where the overall
pattern of segreg-tion will remsin untouched. Experience has shown
that desegregation is much more possitle when an entire school is given
a nev identity than when the school remains lar gely untouched
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except for the uneasy addition of an unrelated program which
is supposed to have a v'ery different racial composition., It
is very unlikely that a white parent would enroll his chitd in a
special program in a high school {n South Central or East Los
Angeles that was planned to have a 95 percent minority enroll;
ment even if the magnet program were successfully integrated,
Experience in other cities has shown that more white
students enroll in magnet schools when their families face
the alternative of mandatory resssignments. Once it {s clesr
that the neighborhood school is not an option there is a
much greater lnce-ntlve to i{nvestigate the educational
possibilities offered by magnet schools. In St. Louis, for
example, the implementation of a mandatory plan last year,
closely tied with ambitious recruitment and counseling efforts
for magnet schools and a strong administrative committment to
dele_gregati.on goals, transformed a magnet program that had
“fatled to produce integration to one that closely approached
50:50 desegregatfon in all but one building, including several
new magnet schools in black neighborhoods.

.
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In sumx;y, it 1s clear that the major desegregation
strategies incorporated in the aschool district's plan
vwill leave the segregstion of minority students very slightly
altered and the segregation of schools in minority comaunities
untouched. Previous experience both in 1os Angeles and in
many other cities support this conclusion as do the preliminary
enrollment figures for next fall,

Mumm&n.mmn Virtuslly all major

school dosegregetlou cases have ended with the implementation
of mandatory desegregation policies bocuuse the courts have
been convinced that nothing else would work. Many different
forms of mandatory solutions have been devised--pairing,
clustering, grade restructuring, educational parks, satellite
goning, etc.~= and there have been many plans which &ve built
voluntary 6ptxons into the mandatory plan. There are » great
many possidble appx'éachoa and a good deal 6!' resesrch and
practical exverience on how they work in various circumstances.
The record shows that the most difficult circumstances for
{nitiating broed desegregation plans occur in centrel citi
school districts with a arge majority of black and Hispanic
students and surrounded by wvhite sudburbs unaffected by the
desegregation order. These inherent difficulties, I am convinced,
becone much greater under circumstances where the resvonsible
school districts feed and intensify the raclal fears that
are present vhen desegregetion begins. The greatest probdlems
wvith the implementation of mandatory plans come at the beginning,
particularly among vhite students assigned to schools in minority
areas and the greatest 1losses occur among students and femilies

=Y
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who never try desegregated schools. I believe that the
loss of white students is increased both by grelat uncertainty
and freauent changes {n the plan and by leadership legitimization
‘of raciel stereotypes and fears. There 1s, in any case, good
reason to expect much g_reater stability of enrollment after the
first yeer losses, particulerly if the school district delivers
a relatively normal school year with some new educational
choices for families.

Many urban school districts have mgnaged to integrete
schools in minority areas through 'mandatory reassignnent of
vhite students. A number of the Southern districts with county=-
“wide school systems have had few if any segregeted black schools
since large-~scale busing began in 1971, Most of the large
districts of Plorida (except Dade County), Cherlotte-Mecklenburg,
N.C., and Greenville, 8.C. are among the districts affected.
Ir districts in the South, where white resistance to desegregation
‘'was formerly much more intense, can integrate schools in minority
areas I see no reason why a properly designed plan could not
integrate some schools in minority areas in los Angeles. It is
quite clear that voluntary plans cannot do this,

Los Angeles has had, in an importent sense, the worst of
all possible worlds. The city school district has paid the price,
in terms of loss of Anglo students, for the extremely chaotic
snd negative implementation of an inherently difficult desegregation
plan only to have any chance for s new equilibrium dashed by an
unprecedented court-agpproved resegregation of integrated schools,

The city snd the court have not moved /on to consider the essential

question of metropolitan desegregation but have come back again
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to the same questions and the same uncertainties that have
“plagued the city for the past three school years.

At tli present time I believe that the Ios Angeles school
district can be compared to a seriously 111 patient operated on
by a surgeon vwhose lights were turned off by his bdoss when a mod
burst into the operating room. The patient was hastily sewn up
but he is in worse shape than before and the next procedure will
be far more complex, but it must be done. It is imperative that
th§ trial court proceed with the greatest possidle care and reach
a decision allowing ample time for appeals and determination of a
firm policy by the beginning of 1982,

I would recommend the following approachi

1) hearings in early fall gbout the degree to °

which the enrollment statistics sustain
or refute the premises of the city's desegregstion
Elan as well as any necessary hearings on
1ability

2) appointment of experts, including big city school
officials from districts with desegregation orders, -
to present to the court a detalled analysis of
the successful mandatory provisions which have
been implemented in Los Angeles and other Mt
cities and the specific procedures and provisions
that appear to be relsted to successful programs

3) a ruling by the trial court on all issues by
- November so that appellate courts can make
decisions and administrators can implement
them without the chaotic atmosvhere of fall 1978
and fall 1980.

4)  provision for full parent and staff involvement in
detailed plenning. (The extraordinary uncertainty
of the previous years hss de ~ this important
process virtually mpognibles
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My analysis of the experience of the Los Angeles district
and experienca in other big cities convinces me that
a mandatory plan with voluntary comporents would be the
only effective way to achieve substantial desegregation
within the school district and that a mandatory metropolitan
plan wuld be the best way to achieve stable long-time desegregation
for the large majority of black and Eispanic students. A
voluntary plan will have very little impact and will place
the burden squarely on the backs of the victims of segregation,

leaving their communities just as segregated as ever.

Has the School Board Destroved Its Oun Programs?
A principal justification pressed by the school brard
- in legitimizing the dismantling of the mandatory desegrega'tlon

plan was that Anglo resistance and Anglo flight would make
any such plan self-destruct, producing more segregation in
the long run, 8ince the school board has been taken over
by anti-dbusing activists vho made this claim the basis of
their movement ind who may wish t0 use such evidence to
prove their point and rise to higher office, the board is
hardly a disinterested or dispassionate by-stander. I have
observed many }:oarda going through the desegregation process,
In most cases after desegration becomes inevitable school )
officials try to make the best of it and to preserve public
support for public education, The better boards and
administrators decide that if the change is to come they should
design it and use the opportunity to start some new educational
programs. los Angeles school officials have been peculiarly
eager .to.create the maximum possible chaos and confusion gnd to
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igsue drametic statements thgt could only undermine public
confidence -in pudblic schools and encourage vhite parents to
uithcirav their chudro.n. worse yet, the school board president
used the first day of school to issue a vulgar attack on the
board's only black member, an act that could only further
inflame race relations in a period of extraordinary sensitivity.
T cannot recall a similar sction in any school district in any
part of the country. Those of ‘us who work on race relations
" know the great importance of symbolic actions on sensitive
racial issues, The symbols chosen by the los Angeles school
officials have encouraged and supported resistance to desegregation,
vhatever the cost to the schools and the school district.
when I was working with the court in 1978 parents amd
staff in individusl schools expressed their great anxiety about
the constant chenges made in the school district's own plan
as the board sttempted to accomodate various politicsl pressures.
In the fiinsl days before school opened the board compounded the
problem when it expressed ths gravest doubts about the wisdom of
{ts own plan. Successful implementation of desegregation or
any ma jor change in a very large bureaucratic institution like the
LAUSD requires strong and clear guidance from the top. Erratic
leadership at the top creates deep disorder after it ipraads
gonfuston through several layers of bureaucracy to the many
individual schools, ‘l!ot only parents but also pupils, teachers,
and principals live in complete confusfion and any sensidle planning
is paralyzed. Such an atmosphere is hardly 111001& to persuade
parents to have confidence in the nev Plan snd to try a new school,



189

My experience as the court's expert in St. Louls last fall
showed me the great difference coherent and effective leadership
can make, After the court approved _the pler; in May no significant
changes were made, It was possible to tell parents rapidly
where tte {r children would be assigned to and tO personally
advise reassigned students about their magnet school alternatives.
Although the boerd had fought busing in the courts, no board
menber attacked the plan or madr a politfical issue of it
and community leaders mobilized for a pesceful transition.

The last demonstrations took place in May. There were problems, of
course, but the dbitterness and total confusion of Los Angeles
were novhere to be seen. It was a successful school year.
1r the first phase pt Los Angeles desegregation was very '
difficult the school officials made the implementation of
Judge Egly's plan an evert of consumiate chaos, Most of the
students involved didn't know where they would be going to
school until some time after school opened. This occurred
after months of public predictions of the end of public education
for whites in the city by the top leadership of the school
district. . If one were to write a manual on ways to umernine
and destroy the chances for successful desegregation it would be
hsrd to improve on the 1980 los Angeles model.

The problems were apparent from the day that the court
issued its desegregation plan in May. The plan was assailed 1.n
the most sweeping terms by school boerd members, even though it
414 end mandatory long-distance busing. 8chool Ba rd President
Roberts Weintraub immediately attacked the court, predicted
passage of a tax cut referendum, announced that "“there will be
no educational system left in Los Angeles" and said that "if

88-140 0—82——10
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I were a white ﬁarent I'a be looking for a private school or a

new home outside the disiricg.“ These statements express the

spirit of the board's complfance with the court order during the
folloving months. Leaders used their offices not to foster
successful desegregation but to mobilige community opposition

with iittlo if any concern for potential damage to the school

svsten, '

Many similar statements could be cited. Board President

Weintraudb said thet no white parent in “their right mina 1is

going to put & child on e bus to go into an area vhich 1s sll black."®
- Associate Superintendent Jerry Halvorson said that "only God knows '
what will happen in September," following Bgly's order. Board

member Bobbi Fiedler held aut the hope of Congressional

action against busing and exploited the issue in her successful
campaign for Congress while serving on the bosrd. She said that
the order could well bring "the destruction of public education in
Los Angeles." Board member Bartman denounced the order as a "horrible
plan® and board member Ferraro said that 1t could not be implemented.
Board menmber Brown compared it to the St. Helen's volcano.

Board members continued to pledge legal battles and to

exPress eager support éven for last minute changes in the plan

that meant the opening of school in almost total confusion.

When thg Court of Apreal removed nine schools from the plan the

.' Saturday before the opening of school, Board President Weintraud

said she was thrilled" and called for dismantling the re'st of

the plan because it would fail. Board member Fiedler and another

GOP candidate earlier joined a protest outside the office of the

Bpecial Monitors appointed by the court. The day before school

opened the Los Angeles school board took 93 schools out of the
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first day busing as members expressed their hope for more
court. orders. As tens of thousands of femilies were suspended
in total uncertainty,the plan changed day by day. Headlines in
the final days carried headlines such as 3 ™30 Valley Schools
Get Busing; 36 Are in Limbo," "More School Busing Cuts?

Bartman, Weintraub S8ay Yes--But No One's Sure What Happens Next,"
and "Busing--Still a Guessing @ame, Mumber of 8chools, Children
Involved Unknown."

On the first day of school a dismal situation became
explosive when Board President Weintraud called i>1ack member
Rita Walters a "bitch" on a radio program. Neither Anglo
nor minority parents could feel much confidence in the
school district at this point.

The Los Angeles newspapers, including those atrohgly
opposed to busing, snd the State Superintendent of Public
Instruction described the degeneration of the school disi:rict's
leadership.- The anti-busing Valley Neys wrote: o

... 8n estimated 540,000 pupils will return to what can

only be described ss a mess. .

How can students and their parents know wvhere to attend cless 1if
school orficialsi judges pnd others involved in the

lsst minute legal crossfire that has marked the busing
dispute have not been able to sort things outt

The Herald-Examiner attacked busing but called on the Board
to start acting like adults. State Superintendent Wilson Riles
cslled the situation "1\{d1crous."

It was,by any standard, & dismal beginning to a sensitive,

comple:':'nnd highly controversial set of changes. Los Angeles

school officlals deserve a lerge share of credit for the
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the problems encountered lsst fall, For the school board _
to come into court arguing that these problems prove that
no mandatory vlan can work in Los Angeles is somewhat akin to
‘an arsonist, “ho has somehow become fire chief,informing his
superiors thst the recent wave of fires in the community (many
set by himself) prove that the fire department's work is
ﬁttle and the the department should be disbanded.

There would, of course, have been problems with
beginning a new desegregation plan {n Los Angeles under
the best of circumstances. The fact is, however, that it
was begun under the worst of circumstances, thanks in good
measure to the inflamatory and irresponsible actions and
statements of the leaders of the los Angeles Unified School
District. The Little R-ock case, Cooper v. Aaron, created
a firm understanding in desegregetion law that pudblic officials
could not foment mass opposition to implementetion of minority
rights and then use that opposition to justify denlal of those
rights. In its present status, the Crawford cese comes
dangerously cldse to establishing the opposition proposition--
that when a majority can be whipped up to strongly opposé -
minority rights those rights will be withdrawn. This vouid mean
thrt the more effective the white demagogue the more constained
minority rights would becone.,

Reaffirmation of Rarlier Testimony. During the preparation

of this statement I have reviewed my 1980 testimony in this case.
Were I permitted to testify now I would reaffirm the testimony
about events which had occurred prior to the 1980 appearance.
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THE FACTS ON LOS ANGELES

Mr. OrrieLD. Let me say a few things about the situation in Los
Angeles, because it is a very important case and created enormous
national controversy.

First of all, Los Angeles is not a school district going through
slow racial change, where it looked like there was going to be a
substantial white presence if there were no desegregation plan.
Probably the leading racial demographer, Reynolds Farley, profes-
sor of the University of Michigan, was requested by the court in
the Los Angeles case to do a demographic projection of what would

“happen to the school enrollment of Los Angeles, just projecting the
trends that existed before there was any busing in the city.

He said by the middle of the 1980’s there would be 14 percent

Anglos in the Los Angeles school district. So you have to under-
. stand that Los Angeles, like many other central cities, Washington,
D.C., Chicago, many others, has been going through a broad demo-
graphic trend of white suburbanization since World War II. It is
simply not true that there were lots of whites having children and
sending them to public schools in cities like Los Angeles or Chicago
and the courts had chased them away.

The basic fact is that there was a tremendous long-term change
in the racial composition of those cities. It has existed many years
before these court orders and it will continue if court orders are
dissolved, as the Los Angeles one has been.

In 1978 the plan that has been widely criticized was not devised
by the court, the Superior Court in Los Angeles; it was devised by
the Los Angeles School Board. It was devised under a directive
from the court that they design a plan. They came up with their
own plan. Those of us who were retained by the court did not think
it was a very good plan.

The long-distance busing was done under arrangements made by
the Los Angeles School Board. As a matter of fact, when I worked
for the judge, I was the first one to request that the times be
provided and I tried out transportation routes between some of the
paired schools. I found out they were extremely long and made a
report to the judge. He ordered them to cut down the travel time to
45 minutes and create midsite schools. -

The travel times that were discussed earlier were not what were
required by the plan. The very long travel times were in the
voluntary part of the plan where black children were getting up
very early and traveling 40 miles to get to a white school in a
voluntary one-way plan. Because they are voluntary, they have to
’I)'ilfk up children over a large area and drive them long distances.

ose veluntary plans are much more expensive in terms of busing
than the mandatory portion.

Mr. EDWARDS. Are gou saying that the mandatory plan did not
include trips of over 46 minutes?

Mr. OrrieLp. That was the judge’s directive. I am not.sayin,
there were no mistakes made. That was his goal. When he revmeg"
the plan and took the school board’s plan and made it into a court
plan in 1980, he cut down the travel times very drastically.

The travel times were to be well within half an hour. Nobody
was to be transported over the Santa Monica Mountains under the
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court order in existence before the California Supreme Court action
of last year. The travel times that were existing under Judge Egly’s
plan were well within the range of travel times that are commonly
found in the suburbs of Washington, D.C., or many other parts of
the country for busing for nonracial purposes. These are not ex-
traordinary times. ' )

Now in terms of other things such as the school district’s cost for
desegregation, one of the things I found out when I did a national
survey of public attitudes about busing—was that most people be-
lieve a quarter of the school budget is spent on busing. Here we
heard a figure of one-fourth of $1 billion that the school district
spent. )

In fact, under the Los Angeles order, the Los Angeles School
District received well over $100 million a year not from the local
voters but in special assistance from the State of California. Most
of that money was not spent for busing but was spent for lowering -
class size in minority schools, creating special programs, training
teachers, and for other purposes. It was spent in very substantial
amounts for educational programs. As a matter of fact, the 1980
court order contains specific requirements and protections for bilin-
gual education programs. For example, even if Congress were to
repeal the Bilingual Education Act and the State legislature was to
repeat the State law, under the Los Angeles order that bilingual
program would be protected in the city of Los Angeles.

As a matter of fact, when the school district got out from under
the mandatory busing requirements in Los Angeles, they requested
that the court continue to direct the State government to provide
them all of that additional money that they received under the
court order. They also received a good deal of Federal aid, and all
Federal aid, of course, has to be spent under the Emergency School
Aid Act for educational functions and staff training. It cannot be
spent for busing costs.

MAGNET SCHOOLS

With regard to magnet schools as a remedy, we have had in Los
Angeles some very valuable experience with magnet schools. The
school district tried to use magnet schools as a remedy and they
did not work on any significant level as they have not in any of the
other very large cities in the country. '

Last year, according to the official report by the Los Angeles
Unified School District, there was an enrollment of 15,000 schools
in what they called schools of choice, 61 percent of these were from
minority groups. This amounted to 2.2 percent of the minority
children in Los Angeles school districts; 4 percent of the blacks and
1 percent of the Latinos were integrated in magnet schools.

Even if you look at the magnet schools, you find a good many of
the children who were in the magnet schools were not actually in
integrated schools, they were in magnet schools that were segre-
gated. Twenty-eight percent of the blacks, for example, were at-
tending magnet programs that had an enrollment of 99 to 100
percent blacks, another 15 percent were in schools that had at least
three forths minority children.
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Of the Latino students in the magnet school, which is a very
small number—only 1 percent—more than a third were in schools
where more than three-quarters of the children were from minor-
ity groups. In other words, even in this small magnet program,
many of the children were in highly segregated magnet schools.
They did not produce the remedy of integration that was desired
and, at any rate, they reached a verjy small number of children.
These schools had costly progrms and long travel times.

The city of Chicago implemented a large magnet program called
access to excellence in 1978. The report I did for the State superin-
tendent of education, using their own enrollment data, showed that
the level of black segregation which was the highest in the country
was virtually untouched. It reduced segregation of blacks by four-
tenths of 1 percent, at a cost that our committee, appointed by the
State board of education, found to be about $30,000 per student
actually integrated.

The Federal Government has done one large study of magnet
schools. It was done by ABT Associates under contract to the
Federal Government to evaluate magnet school programs. They
looked at 17 cities. They found that magnet schools were very
ineffective as a sole remedy in reducing racial segregation in big
cities. They rarely touched more than a couple of percent of the
minority children and they rarely persuaded any white children to
move to schools in black or Hispanic neighborhoods. In fact, there
is a survey in San Diego where white parents were asked ‘“Would
you send your kid to a better school in another part of town?”’ Most
parents said no. There is very strong resistance among whites in
big cities and very strong racial stereotypes about whole sections of
cities.

RACIAL POLARIZATION AND LOS ANGELES SCHOOL POLITICS

In Los Angeles there was an extraordinary situation where the
school board was taken over by a movement, Bus Stop, which was
campaigning on a program which is virtually nothing but resist-
ance to the courts. en they became the leaders of the school
board—and they contributed the president of the school board and
other members—they dedicated themselves to disrupting and de-
stroying successful desegregation processes.

I think I would just like to quote a few things that they said at
the time that the court handed down its order last year.

The School Board President Roberta Weintraub, said “No white
parent in their right mind is going into an area which is all black,”
not something that a school board president would say who wanted
to make it work. Associate Superintendent Jerry Halvorsen said
that “Only God knows what will happen in September,” following
Judge Egly’s order. Board member Bobbi Fiedler said maybe Con-
gress would pass a law that would outlaw busing. She demonstrat-
ed in front of the Office of the Court Monitors during her congres-
sional campaign. She said the order could well bring the destruc-
tion of public education in the city of Los Angeles. That was a
member of the Los Angeles School Board.

Other board members made similar comments. They fought to
virtually the last day. As a matter of fact, even after school was
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open, people didn’t know where their children were going to go to
school. It was the most chaotic situation I have ever seen in many
years of looking at school desegregation plans.

In the last days, when school was opening, headlines such as: “30
Valley Schools Get Busing; 36 are in Limbo,” “More School Busing
Cuts? Bartman, Weintraub Say Yes—But No One’s Sure What
Happens Next,” and “Busing—Still a Guessing Game, Number of
Schools, Children Involved Unknown.” )

On the first day of school the Board President Roberta Wein-
traub called the only black member, Rita Walters, a bitch. This is
the most distressing situation I have seen, total failure of elected
leadership.

I have traveled around the Deep South many times when orders
were being implemented. I have never seen anything quite at this
level of instability and chaos. Thousands of children didn’t know
where they were supposed to go to school. They were told by their
own school board president and leaders that the public education
was at an end, they were advised to transfer to private schools.

Almost the only thing that wasn’t done was what former Gov.
Lester Maddox used to suggest in Georgia, to let the air out of the
tires. It was a situation of massive resistance and it was quite
successful in meeting its own objectives, which were not to open
decent integrated schools.

DESEGREGATION RESEARCH FINDINGS

My main purpose today is to describe what we found out in
research around the country over the last 10 or 15 years. It is
striking I think that even though we have had these antibusing
amendments up before Congress almost every year. Congress
hasn’t asked for a study on the educational effects of desegregation
since 1964.

In the 1964 Civil Rights Act they asked for one and an important
report was produced then. Since we have begun urban desegrega-
tion, Congress has never asked for anything. What we find now in
this administration is that research budgets are being cut drastical-
ly and that there are all kinds of assertions being made in the
f(}ongress and in the public debate that simply don’t have a basis in
act. ’

What we have had is a lot of small-scale studies of desegregation
impact across the country, hundreds done by school districts, by
educators, by research institutes, by students doing dissertations,
and so on and so forth. But the only way, in the absence of large
national studies which have not been supported since the sixties,
that we can understand what is happening is by trying to summa-
rize all of these small-scale studies all across the country.

We have had major summaries done by several scholars over the
last 6 years, Nancy St. John, Meyer Weinberg, Robert Crane, Rita
Mahard. Very recently you probably saw in the paper a national
team of researchers under the leadership of Dean Willis Hawley,
Vanderbilt University School of Education.

What these summaries have produced and what we find in the
research literature is quite different than what you hear on the
floor of Congress or read in the record. Most studies have shown
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gains for minority. ¢hildren. It is increasingly clear that if we start
desegregation at the first grade, we get substantial gains for minor-
ity children. The research is virtually unanimous in showing there -
are no losses for white children in the desegregation process.

In other words, here we have a policy that produces significant
gains for the disadvantaged group, the group that has been victim-
ized by segregation and doesn’t cost the other group. These results
are probably affected by the class and racial composition of the
desegregated school. '

Early research just looked at achievement scores at the begin-
ning, yearend, added all the children in the school district together.
In the research of school desegregation, in the last few years we
have found a tremendous broadening of the number of issues that
people are looking at and some very encouraging findings about
the desegregation process. : :

We found, for example, that there are some relatively simple
techniques that if you apply them in the school desegregation
works much better. Researchers at Johns Hopkins, Stanford, Am-
herst and several other universities have experimented with chil-
dren inside of desegregated classes.

Now we are trying to find out how it actually works in the class.
It is found that if you put children in a cooperative work group a
few times a year, to share an experience in solving some kind of a
learning problem, both the racial relations in that classroom and
the achievement scores increase; with learning techniques like that
it can make a positive situation work better.

We are learning that principals are very important—principals
of schools—people who run schools, are very important in terms of
setting a climate in the school, creating an atmosphere of fairness
and helping the schoolteachers adapt to the changed situation. We
are learning things about training of teachers. We are beginning to
figure out ways to successfully handle bilingual programs in deseg-
regated settings. We are learning in recent research about some of
the long-term impacts of school desegregation—how it affects op-
portunities in college, how it affects opportunities for jobs, how it
affects the future desire of a person who has been in a desegregat-
g icolgc)lol to live in an integrated rather than a segregated neigh-

“bor . .

Desegregation has a positive impact on both job opportunities
and desire for residential integration. These are extraordinarily
important outcomes if the society wants to be viable, if it wants to
have an integrated existence. We are finding out what kinds of
conditions make these outcomes more probable or less probable.

Now since 1976 when James Coleman came out with the report

- on white flight, we have had a tremendous burgeoning of research
in that ares, literally scores of studies. Almost every week, if you
- are on the mailing list for academic journals, you get a white flight
article. It has become kind of a small industry. Much more atten-
tion has focused on this issue, more than anything else because it
has been used in litigation around the country and has become the
principal defense of school districts fighting desegregation orders.

There are some things that are clear in this research now, others

in my judgment aren't yet resolved.
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One of the things that is clear is that school desegregation orders
are not the basic cause of decline of white enrollment in central
. city school districts. Nobody says they are within the research
community. .

The basic decline existed long before schoo!l desegregation orders
and it exists in many cities that have never had a busing order,
iike Washington, D.C., which only had a very small one and very
ate.

Washington, D.C. was more than half black before the Brown
decision. Newark, Philadelphia, Chicago, Houston, many others
that haven't had busing orders are going through very much the
sanxine decline in white enrollment as cities that have had these
orders. ,

In Chicago, for example, there has been a decline of about 10
percent of white students each year for the last several years. They
have never bused one white student on a mandatory basis.

Mr. Hype. It is about 85-percent minority and 15-percent non-
minority in Chicago; is that not right?

Mr. OrrFIELD. I think it is a little bit higher but that is the right
range. The basic cause of this migration is the suburbanization
process that took place following World War II and the suburbani-
zation process that has been fed by residential transition, by spread
of a ghetto, and so forth.

In Chicago, for example, the first 7 years of the seventies, the
ghetto incorporated another 1,000 blocks of territory. Obviously
that racial transition affected the school enrollment. It was not a
busing process that affected it; it was a failure to deal.with the
issues of residential integration.

There is a consensus in this literature on white flight that the
decline of white students accelerates during the first year of a
busing plan implemented in a big city with a large minority enroll-
ment surrounded by white suburbs. Nobody disagrees about that, it
happens.

Mr. WasHINGTON. Repeat that.

Mr. OrrIELD. During the first year of a desegregation plan, if
implemented in a big city with a heavy black and/or Hispanic
poulation, the decline in white enrollment is greater than it would
be otherwise. It doesn’t appear, however, to make much difference
in the long-term racial composition of the city.

For example, in the estimates done for the court in Los Angeles,
it showed if there were a decline, and the demographer predicted
the decline almost precisely, the school system could end up with
12 percent Anglos in 1985.

Mrs. ScHROEDER. Did they factor in the new interest rates?

Mr. OrrieLD. White flight doesn’t make a great deal of difference
in terms of long-term direction of racial change in the cities.

A third point of consensus in this research is that school desegre-
gation plans which include as much as possible the housing market
area, in other words metropolitan plans which basically make all
schools the same in racial composition, are much more stable than
plans that are limited only to central cities. Those plans work
better, they last longer, they are more effective, and naturally they
will produce better results.
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There is lots of other controversial issues in this area that I
really shouldn’t get into rfow but I would be glad to answer ques-
tions about. But on those points there is broad consensus between
the people who testify on behalf of school boards and those who
testify against them in the courts around the country.

Now in terms of what they recommend there is a lot of differ-
ence, but in terms of basic research findings there is not. On the
other side of the white flight equation there has been some re-
search in recent years, looking at what effect different kinds of
school desegregation plans have on housing integration. This re-
search is producing some extremely interesting results.

Diana Pearce,, who will appear before your committee in the
future, looked at a matched set of 14 metropolitan areas, half with
and half without metropolitan desegregation plans. And she found
residential desegrefation was occurring in those areas that had
metropolitan school desegregation plans because families were not
being told “You don’t want to live in that district because its
schools are black or its schools are Hispanic.” They are being told
all the schools are the same.

When she went to test realtors in areas with metropolitan deseg-
regation, realtors said all the schools are good; in other places they
said, “Well, the schools aren’t too good here.” She found in analyz-
ing real estate ads, whenever a school or school district was men-
tioned, it meant it was a white schoo!l or district. So there is a lot of
steering when a desegregation plan covers part of a housing
market but not other parts.

LONG-RUN EFFECTS

There is some recent research on higher education, on job oppor-
tunities, on housing choices after one becomes 'an adult, which
suggests that school desegregation properlly implemented can really
change people’s lives in significant ways. It can make, for example,
minority children more likely to enroll in good integrated colleges
and more likely to stay there, according to research going on at
Johns HoKkins. It can make their job history a good deal more like
that of whites. It can tie them to the opportunity structure of the
society, give them an idea of how people succeed in the society, give
them acquaintance and familiarity with the way that works.

This research isn't anything but definitive at this point. It needs
to be looked at in much greater depth. But the early findings are
vew, very encouraging.

e also have some evidence from surveys of black adults that
blacks who go to integrated schools are much more like{y to want
to live and actually live in integrated neighborhoods. You know,
many black families.re}l)ort fear of living in integrated neighbor-
hoods because they feel they will be resisted. People who have
experienced integration are more likely to be comfortable and to -
want it for themselves and their families. This is a very important
thing for the future of our society if we are going to be integrated.

Now if future research were to sustain these tentative findings
and were to show that residential integration would increase over
the long run in places that have successful and stable school deseg-
regation, and that long run life chances for children that are in
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integrated schools are in fact signficantly better and that they

s—improve as the number of years of integration have increased, we
hg;ie something of extraordinary importance that we are talking
about. -

We are talking about in Congress dismantling the only tool the
courts have found to be workable in achieving more than a token
level of school integration in our country. '

It is very disheartening to me when I think we are beginning to
understand why desegregation works, how we can make it work
better, instead of saying let’s pursue it, let’s find out where the
mistakes are, let's find out what we can encourage and reinforce,
instead we dare at the period of a meataxe attack on desegregation
and on elimination of that tool. It is the only tool the courts have
foulnd to be workable in introducing integration in schools in cen-
tral cities.

THE COURTS NEED HELP FROM CONGRESS

As one who has worked with and talked to Federal judges and
State judges I can tell you no judge likes to handle these cases.
Everyone wishes that Congress would solve the problem, the State
legislatures would create integration, that housing agencies would
do it, that school boards would do it, that anybody would do it
except them. .

Members of the judiciary are not ea%ler to get into these cases.
They are not eager to order remedies. The problem is that is where
the buck stops. They have to enforce the Constitution. Most people
are standing outside calling them names, offering no help.

We ought to at this stage, based on what we know, based on the

fact that almost everybody in the society concedes it can’t succeed
in the long run as a segregated and-unequal society, based on the
fact that we have cut the ribbons out of the programs that are
designed to make the ghetto and barrio function effectively as
separate entities. we ought to find out about what works, how to
encourage it; Congress ought to be demanding that the executive
branch summarize what we know about it, generate research as to
how to solve the problems we have not addressed.
- At all costs we ought to avoid attacks on the courts when we are
really not offering any other remedy. I have files full of speeches
by Presidential candidates, Members of Congress, local school
boards, and so forth; where they say we really ought to do some-
thing else. They never say what it is.

There isn’t anything else aside from long-term housing desegre-
gation that offers any realistic possibility. That is a very long-range
possibility, and it is particularly ironic that many of the people
who favor restricting the Federal courts in, school desegregation
opposed even what I would judge to be a very moderate and modest

. fair housing enforcement bill in the last session of Congress.
It may seem quixotic to suggest that Congress do something
__positive in its present mood. I am convinced, however, that we have
been riding since 1960 without thinking seriously about where our
society is going, without realizing that the threat from within our
society, as one of the only multiracial societies in the world which
is trying to be stable and democratic, may in the long run be much
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more serious than the threat from without. We cannot close the
door to opportunity for a large and growing part of our people
without risking the loss of a common faith and common hopes and
risking a profound fragmentation of our society.

The fact is, we have had almost no creative thought and almost
no encouragement from the elected representatives of the people in
a generation, which I think is tragic. I commend your hearing, I
think it is a very important step and I encourage you to go beyond
the legislation that has been suggested and to start thinking again
about some positive efforts to encourage an integrated society.

[The statement of Mr. Orfield follows:)
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A decade ago, in 1971, the Supreme Court sustained

the first city-wide desogrcgagion plan for a major U.S. city

in its decision in Swann v. Board of Education of Charlotte-

He;klenburg. During the past ten years many small and large
cities have implemented desegregation plans, the great majority
in a peaceful manner without any real publicity outside of the
immediate area affected by the order. We now have a

great deal of practical experience and a far more sophisticated
body of research about what works and what does not work in
school desegregation plans. Every year since the Swann
decision there have been anti-busing proposals enacted by

at least one house of Congress, most of which are based on
unsupported conclusions about the facts of urban school
desegregation. Congress, however, has made no serious cffort
to find out what is actually happening in desegregated school
districts and what has been learned from desegregation research
sinc? the Mondale hearings in 1970-1972. The'hearings of your
committee should contribute very substantially to improving

understanding of complicated and emotional issues of vital
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importance to millions of black and Hispanic children, to the
integrity of the judicial system, and to our hope of building
an integrated society.

The various constitntional am;ndmehts proposed by members
of Congress as well as the legislative proposals to limit the
cenforcement activities of the Department of Justice or to
proscribe certain judicis! remcdiecs rest on a number of
assertions which constantly appear in the speeches and writings
of their advocates. I will describe the assumptions of
the anti-school desegregation forces, outline the research that
has been conducted to date on desegregation processes, and
.summarize the major research fin?ings. Finally, I will suggest
ways in which Congress could address some of the problems that
can occur in implementing aesegregation orders and some long-

term solutions to the busing controversy.

Assumptions of Busing Critics

1) that the courts have ordered busing where some
other remedy would work to produce integrated schools

2) that desegregation orders requiring busing harm
education

3} that busing inevitably fails because of white
resistance and white flight

4) that blacks as well as whites oppose desegregation
orders requiring busing

S) that it would be better to concentrate on some
other approach such as compensatory education or
housing integration and that this would be done if
only the busing issue were dropped
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Social Science Research on l'rban_School

hescgrepation and the Rolce of Fesearchers in the Descgregation
Debate and in_ Busing Litigation.

There have becen a great many studics of school descgregation
since 1954 and our knowledge has increased considerably in the past
decade. It is important to realize, however, that most of the
research has focused on a limited range of issucs and there are
a4 number of extrcmcly important questions ok which there
is only limited information. As is true in many areas of
research there are differcences among researchers on some factual
issues  and policy questions. The major judicial decisions
on school déscgrcgation have mudE little or no usc of social
science research in determining the guilt or innoccnce of
school districts although hoth sides often in{roducc testimony
"ol social scientists. The courts have been wary of the complex
and confusing testimony that is presented and arc careful to
confine their decisions to traditional legal issues--before they
order desegregation they find compelling evidence to various local
violations such as racial gerrymandering of attendance zoncs,
Muilding schoots on segregated sites, intentional faculty segregation,
discriminatory transfer policies, and many other violations.
Social scicnce evidence is morce important, although by

no means decisive, in the process of devising descgregation plans
after  a district has been lound guilty. lederal district judges
have broad discretion in designing a plan or responding to a plan
developed by school authorities or other parties so long as they
approve a plun that will produce prompt and thorough dcsegrcgutiont
In & number of cascs the courts huve heard cvidence on issues such

as the best age for initiating desegregation, the values and



156

problems of magnet schools, the necessity for supporting staff
training and for educational programs to help overcome the effect
of past segregation, and other important issues. In some cases,
particularly large urban cases, the courts appoint experts or
masters with some experience in desegregation research or
school administration to provide advice about the development
and implementation of a desegregation plan. These are strictly
advisory functions and the court retains the right and responsibility
of accepting or rejecting all or part of the recommendations.
In some cases the courts have also appointed monitoring committees
that employ professional researchers or obtain voluntary service
from researchers in providing an*independent evaluation of the
extent to which the orders of the court are carried out and
the extent to which the resulting actions are successful in
reaching the goals of the desegregation plan.

My service as a witness in several cases and a court-appointed
cxpert in two cities has permitted me to observe very closely
the use of social science evidence in the courts. I have found
that most judges are profoundly conservative, at least in the beginning
of the cases, both with regard to their reluctance to intervene
in  local school systems and with regard to their attitude toward
rescarchers who present types of information not oftcen cncountercd
in more conventional litigation. These cases involve very long
trials on both liability and remedy issues and judges give extensive
consideration to the issues before acting. Judpes decide that they
must order a rcmedy because of the cumulative wecight of evidence
that there was widespread intentional segregation. Having made this

determination the courts almost always make a protracted and very

88-140 O—82——11
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carnest effort to have a desegregation plan designed by the local
school authoritics who have been found guilty. 1f the local
school officials will submit a plan of any sort Lhat complies
with the governing legal precedents , the courts will usually
approve it.

Judges "do not want to run school districts nor do they wish to
be forced to decide complex disputes among educationalAexperts and
administrators about the gest method of accomplishing desegregation.
Judges fervently ,wish to avoid being named to sit on a school
desegregation case and they make every effort to keep the role of the
court as small as possible even when drastic changes are necessary.
In a major school case a judge becomes the whipping boy of
local politicians, the subject og intense and incessant attacks, and
even the recibient of hate mail and deatﬂ threats Judges sitting on
the;e éases are frequently personally blamed in their own
communities and they usually fervently wish to finish the case
and to turn back to a quiet life of normal litigation. In the state
courts, where some of the large cases have been fought, the pressures
ure.even more intense since the judges must be reelected and
they are well aware of what will happen if they impose an
unpopular remedy.

Judges are forced to assume responsibility for designing
school desegregation plans because the local school officials usually
rceflise to design a constitutional plan. After it becomes clear
that the local school board will remain defiant the court has an
obligation to devise a remedy. At this point the court must
rely on the judge's own judgment, the evidence and plans submitted
by partics and tcested by cross-cxamination, and any advice the court

requests and receives from experts appointed by the court itself.
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(It is important to rcmember that one reason why
judges are so often left with this responsibility is because
vongress killed un alternative procedure which succeeded in rapidly
desegregating most of the South wighout extensive involvement by
the courts--administrative enforcement of Title VI of the 1064
Civil Rights Act. Under Title VI funds for federal cducational
programs werce cut off through administrative proceccdings when
local school districts refused to comply with current judicial
standards for Jdescgregation, as codificd and fleshed out by
federal education and civil rights cxperts. The School Desegregation
Gaidelines under Yitle VI were 2csponsihlc for the decistve breakthrough
tn the desegregation of the rural and small town South from 1965-
1968 but the power was taken from the federal government when
1t hegan to he applidd in the urban arcas ocutside the South. In
Jestroving this enforcement tool the Congress f(orced more of the

decisions into the courts.)

What Does the Rescarch Lvidence Show?

1f members of this subcommittec were federal judges and R
had to listen to months of evidence and cross-cxamination on the
fext wagy to accomplish desegregation, 1 belicve that they would
conclude that there were some points of relatively strong agreencnt
arong researchers about the eoffects of desegregation and some issues
on vhich there wus sharp dispute. If they then went on to read the
wany scores of articles and studies in the field it is likely that
this general understanding would bhe confirmed.

Most rescarch on descgregation is short-term local rescarch

tecusing on a very narrow range of questions. Most communitics arc
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actively mobilized about the desegregation issue only between the
time when it becomes apparent that there is a real and immediate
threat of 'a plan and the time that the plan is implemented and the
children and teachers settle into the desegregated schools.
For this reason most communitics plan special teacher training
programs only during the first year and only during the first
year study the cducational'impact so that they can speak
to white worricd about academic declines. Usually they collect
enly test scores from early in the first year and from the end of
the first year. In some major cities, including Los Angeles, the
research is even weaker than this.

We have not had a major nntiqnn] study on descgregation since
Congress ordercd one in 1964. That study, which produced the

1966 report, Lquality of Lducational Opportunity, was produced long

hbefore the Supreme Court's first busing order. It is interesting
that in a‘decadc of debate over anti-busing legislation and constitu-
tional amendmnents Congress has never directed the production of
cither a new national study nor a summary of the results of all
"the local studies and federal evaluation reports. It is as if
the authors of the amendments had preconceived views against
desegregation orders that they did not wish to test against the
available evidence.

Several efforts have been made in recent years to draw together
the lessons of ull of the scattered local studies, the more systematic
rescarch efforts by researchers at universitites and research
institutes, and scveral important evaluations of schoolé in many
districts performed under the federal desegregation assistance
program, recently fcpcalcd hy Congress. These summarics by

Naney St. John, Meyer Weinberg, Robert Crain and Rita Mahard, and,
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very recently, by a national tcam ol rescarchers under the lcadership
of Dean Willis llawley of Vanderbilt University School of LCducation,
have 21l produccd some common f{indings:
1) most studies have shown some gain for minority children
2) the more recent summaries, which have separated out
research by the yecar at which descgregation began,
show that the gains for minority children depend
heavily at beginning desegregation by first grade
3) there are no losses for white children
4) the rcsults are prohably affected by the
class and racial composition of the descgregated
school with better results in predominantly middlce

class schools in which the minority children make
up a substantial proportion of the school population

The rescarch on school descgregation has broadened very
considerably in recent years to begin cxploration of a number
ol issues reaching far beyond the cducational impact of the
desegregation process. During the past six years there has
heen a great deal of research and debate over the impact of
desegregation on "white flight' from city schools. Attracting
much less attention but protably of much greater long-term
importance have heen studics ol the internal working of deseprcgated
schools, of techniques for improving both race relations and
cducational outcomes at the classroom level, and studies of
the long-term imp&ct of a desegrepated cducational cxpericnce on
attendance and success in college, on carcer opportunities, and
on future residential desegregation in the urban community.
Among the extremely important issuces on which research is only
now getting under way arc the impacts of desegregation on 4
Ihspanic ¢hildren and the impact of vitrious ways of descgregating
multi-ethnic, bilingual schools. The nature and impact of secgregation

and desegregation in higher cducation have not yet heen systematically
cxamined.
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After six years of debate on the white flight issue
there are scveral points of broad agreement among the scholars
who appear as witnesses {or opposing sides in school cases
as well as in the general rescarch literature:

1) White flight from central city schools developed
long before busing orders and is very serious
in many cities which never had a court order
for city-wide busing (Washington, Newark,

Chicago, Philadelphia, Houston, ctc.). Its basic
cause is the suburbanization of young white familics
since World War II. Studies of suburbanization have
not shown schools to be a central factor.

2) The decline of white students accelerates during the
first year of a busing plan in a big city with a
large minority enrollment surrounded by suburhs
not included in the court-ordered plan.

3) School desegregation plans including as much 'as possible
of the housing market area--metropolitan plans--
which make all schools basically the same in racial
composition are far morec stable than city-only plans.

There are still a number of highly controversial issues in

this area of research. David Armor has developed a theory of
"anticipatory white flight" which is based on his belief that
enrollment declines years before a court order are caused hy

(car of a futurc order. There is little certainty about the
long-term impact of an order on white enrollment--a demographer
cmployed by the court in Los Angeles, for example, estimated that
it would make a difference of about 2% in the percentage of white
enrollment remaining in city schools after several years while
cxperts working with the school district lawyers predicted more
dramatic results. We do not know, though it is reasonable

to expect, that the rate of white cnrollment in central city
schools would be declining at accelerating rates anyway

because of the scrious budget cuts and educational declines
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a numher of thesxe systems have been cxperiencing in recent ycars.
fn the other side of the white flight issue a quite different
bady of rescarch has been developing that suggests that the most
tar-reaching descpregation plans will have the most positive
impacts on residential integration. Where the schools have
been integrated for some yecars on a metropolitan-wide basis,
according to rescarch conducted by Diana Pearce of Cathelic
thhiversity, there has been a substantial decline in residential
scgregation, much nmore than is seen in comparahble metropolitan
arcas without fully integrated schools. Her work suggests that
there is a substantial amount of stecring in the rcal estate markct
of white familics to arcas with all-white schools. Such stecring,
obviously, cannot operate vwhen a\l schools in the metropolitan area
uro.integratod.

A substantial body of recent rescarch conducted at Johns
lophins, Stanford, and c¢lsewhere has cexamined the wavs in which
schools could change internally to increcasc the bhenefits of
desepregation. [t scem$ clear from this rescarch thaut somc
relatively simple efforts at the classroom level to give students
capurtence in working together in some interracial groups can
srgniticantly ancrease the positive impacts from the desegregation
process. This, and other work showing the importance of the
prancipal®s att:rtudes and leadership, of the perveived fairness of
~chool rules, and other factors within the schools show the
vreat importance of the desegregation aid funds which Congress so
suddenly eliminated in the Rcconciliut{on bill. Just as we are
learning what thes<e funds could he most eftfectively used for, they
are taken awiy, at the same time that urhan school systems face a

great scarcity of local and state funds.
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Some of the most interesting of the recent research
cxamines the impact of desegregated education on the life
caperiences of students after they leave school. Many of
the difficultics of integrating schools relate to the great
problems of crcating and sustaining integration and equal
trcatment in the schools of a society where segregation and
uncqual trcatment are the gencral rule in other parts of life.
One of the hopes of integrationists has been that the educational
cxperience would, in fact, give the black or Hispanic student
a better connection with the "opportunity structure'" of the
society that generally carries white students to more successful
lives. )
It is unfortunate but truc that there has been no major
study mounted on such long-term cffects of desegregation.
\ year from June a number of large Southern cities will begin
graduating the first classes of urban high school senliors who
have attended schools under city-wide or county-wide desegrecgation
plans since first grade. 1 wish we could predict more accurately
what impact the cxperience is likely to have on their lives.
Analysis of the data that is available does provide some
significant grounds for believing that the impact will be a lasting
one in several dimensions of life. Analysis suggests that
integration tends to be self-perpetuating. Students from integrated
high schools are more likely to go to integrated colleges and more
likely to survive there. There educational history and thcir
cmployment arc more likely to be like those of whites. They are
more likely to live in integrated neighborhoods as adults,

These results arc tentative but extremely encouraging.
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If future research were to sustain the findings that
metropolitan-wide desegregation would tend both to increase
residential integration (thus making busing steadily less
necessary) and would increase the entrance of minority students
into and their success within the predominantly white
sectors of higher education and the job market, school integration
would obviously stand out as a vital and central element
of any strategy for building an integrated society.

If the research further confirms the rather strong existing
. findings that we know readily applicable techniques that

can improve the positive outcomes of the desegregation process,
those interested in an integ;ated society would wish to encourage .
and support such approaches. More than a quarter century

after the Brown decision we may be on the verge of learning

both how to make the desegregation process function much

more effectively and why  the struggle for intcgrated

schools has been seen so widely as an essential part of the
movement for an integrated society.

It is profoundly disheartening that, at this junction,

few policy-makers appear to he interested in what we have

learned or how far we have come. Every week in the Congressional
Record record I see statements about the urban school
desegregation plans which are directly contradictory to
- what has actually occurred, as shown by the best avialable
research. Instead of trying to capitalize on the recent
research breakthroughs the Reagan Administration has very
drastically slashed funds for research. Instead of providing

aid to improve the local implementation of desegregation, the
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Administration and the Congress have climinated the desegregation
aid program, with virtually no debate in either house of Congress.
ilaving struck at the research enterprise and refused to assist
application of its positive results, many in Congress now

propose to eliminate urban descgregation itself, resting their
arguments on asscrtions that arc in some instances false and in

others unproven.

Analysis of Anti-Busing Assumptions

Desegregation plans do not harm education. If they
begin at an cdrly age they significantly help minority students
without any ncgative impact on white students. There arc some
major districts where the period of rapid reorganization requirced
by the desegrepgation plan was used to institute simultancously
major educational reforms. In such situations educational achicvement
for both black and white students has sometimes increcased.  The
existing research contains-strong findings about ways in which the
positive educational effects could be increased.

Busing plans do not inevitably faitl Pecause of white flight.
Mctropolitan plans, plans in citics with substantial white majorities,
plans in free-standing smaller cities and certain kinds of
metropolitan suburbs, rural plans, and certain plans within central
citics can he very stable. In the Florida metropolitan plans, for
example, there was a substantial return of students who initially
left public schools. The greatest difficulty comes in heavily minority
central city districts under plans that do not touch the surrounding
suburbs. In a metropolitan sctting with a large minority population
it is clear that stability is cnhanced by sprecading, not diminishing,

the area included in the busing plan.
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While it is certainly true that most whites are opposed to
busing the frequent assertion that hlacks opposc this remedy is
.nat true. General polls on the question usuélly show a whitc majority
of at least threce-fourths opposed to busing, but a similar figure
supporting integrated schools. National surveys by Gallup and Harris
in 1981 show two-on; black majorities in favor of plans requiring
busing. (The black majorities have becn smaller in some ecarlier
studies.) Last fall when more than a thousand hlack children being
" hussed long distances in a one-way busing plan within St. Louis
were offered a chance to return to neighbhorhood schools less than
two percent opted out of the busing arrangement, Surveys of
hblacks in several cities witﬁ extensive busing plans show
highly positive attitudes on most aspects in spite of the fact
that most plans put morce busing burden on black children.
llispanic attitudes are usually hetween hlack and white attitudes,
reflecting a much deeper division and uncertainty about the isSue.
The interesting thing about white attitudes is that
white parents whose children are actually bussed are far more
positive than the white public in general. In two scparate
surveys, in 1978 and 1981, lLouis !larris found that a majority
ol vwhites whose children were bussed for desegregation said that
it was working out successfully. One national survey that
ciplored the apparent contradiction between white resistance to
busing and white support for integrated schools asked those
who expresscd hoth views simultancously what they would favor ifl
busing was the only way intcgfﬂlcd schools could be ohtained.
the division of the whfte public on this question was much closcer,

with about halfl favoring some degree of husing.
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I would like to suggest to the committce that the
public information data as well as the findings from the
academic research show that Congress itself may be part of
the problem. By uncritically reflecting white fears and
prejudices, refusing &gz examine fully local experiences
and research findings, and neglecting the good experiénces
of most parents and students, Congress may be strengthening
fears and resistance rather than lending assistance to a
difficult but generally successful process.

Busing is ordered in school cases because nothing else
will produce intcgrated schoo{s. In most citics there arc
few if any stably integrated neighhorhoods with stably
integrated schools. A study for the court in Los Angeles
found no naturally integrated stable black-white school in
a city of some 600 schools. In large cities, voluntary plans
have been able to integrate only a small minority of children,
almost always through transfer of black and Hispanic children.
This finding has been fully documented in the evaluation of
the federally funded magnet school program by Abt Associates.
In all of our cities there is sceverc segrcgation of blacks
and continuing spread of ghetto housing, sometimes rcaching
well into the suburbs. [Hispanic residential segregation is
substantial but less intense. llispanic children, however, arc
even more likely than blacks to attend predominantly minority
schools. livery solution other than mandatory reassignment
hés failed to produce intcgrated schools. No one has a plan
for a workahlc alternative although alternatives have been
discussed for a decade. Banning busing would mcan banning urban

integration for most children.
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Perhaps the more ironic statement qf busing critics at
this point in time is that it would make morc sense to
concentratc funds on minority children in poor cities in
their segrcgnted schools than on integration. One reason
why segregaiion has never worked is that there is always
competition for resources and, in a democracy, a racial
majority which also happens to control almost all the
major levers of political power almost always allocates
resources to itself. At a time when our greatest remaining
segregation is in the large central cities we sce the same
forces which wish to outlaw busing succeeding in cutting
both statc and federal aid fiinds (in constant-value dollars)
for central city schools. Particularly striking,for cxample,
have been this year's cuts .in the Title ! and bilingual
cducation programs, which scrve so many central city
minority children. Thesc moves, and the futurc Reagan cuts
and transfcr of discretion to statc governments which have
scldom been responsive to the nceds of poverty schools
in big citics, will only fuecl litigation for metropolitan
desegregation and court orders against state governments.

The fact thut no one at the state or federal level really
scems to carc when the schools of Chicago, PDetroit, Cleveland,
Newark, Boston and other predominantly minority districts

are forced to cut drastically into their cducational offerings
only reinforces the view of civil rights litigators that

white America will not accord cqual treatment to institutions

serving poor blacks and Hispanics.
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. What Should Congress Do?

.

I am convinced that Congress could play an extremely
important role in school desegregation. When Congress acted
in 1964 it accomplished more in changing the racial practices
of the South in a few years than could have been achieved -
through decades of litigation. The courts and the local school
officials nced help. Each of the following steps would be
a substantial contribution:

1) full fact-finding hearings and reports, including
field hearings if possible

2) 'revival of funding for desegregation research and
assistance to dcsggregating school districts

3} refraining from irresponsihle attacks on thec courts
that undermine those working for successful local
desegregation
4) enactment of fair housing legislatidon to help
reduce the long-term necessity for bhusing -
(this could include a proviso that federally-
subsidized programs be uscd to minimize the
necessity for busing by producing integrated
communities)
5) provision of incentives for voluntary suburban cooperatlon
in metropolitan desegregation, along the lines of
Wisconsin and Massachusctts state laws
6) restoration of Title VI enforcement authovity to
the Department of liducation
It may seem quixotic to suggest that Congress do somcthing
positive in its present destructive mood. 1 am convirced, however,
that racial division is one of the great underlying threats to the
viability of our increasingly multi-ethnic society. Congress has
done nothing to help thesc prohlems since the 1960s. [t is time
“to investigate and to think very hard about what we have accomplished
and what we have learned ahout this problem in the last decade.

flistory will not absolve continued failure.
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Mr. Epwarbps. Thank you, Professor Orfield. That is an excellent
itatement and you are a real expert. We appreciate your being

ere.

Mrs. Schroeder?

Mrs. SCHROEDER. I truly want to thank you for some very good
in-depth thought about this difficult issue. And I think what you
were getting at was what I was trying to get at with the prior
witnesses, what kind of remedy is there?

I hear everybody saying we don’t want to tamper with the rights,
it is just the remedy we want to tamper with. It all sounds a little
hollow if you do not have some effective remedy. .

You put your finger on it—the tragedy of the whole area is,
nobody wants to get drawn into the debate. Federal judges, State
judges, States, school boards: they want to stay out of it if they can
posdsibly'stay out of it. That has cau:sed a real breakdown in trying
to do it.

They are afraid the issue will get stuck to them. I guess it is
easier to throw a grenade than it is to catch it, and in this area it
has been true. But from what I hear you saying, in order to make
the case for desegregation there has been some beginning research,
but you do not feel any of it is really that in-depth?

The smaller research projects have looked very good but there
really has not been any nationwide in-depth study. .

Mr. OrriELp. Congresswoman Schroeder, I think there are some
findings that are sufficiently clear so we could speak about them
with a great deal of confidence. Others are just beginning to be
looked at. There are very few resources available for research now,
especially from the Federal Government.

I have been chairing the National Institute of Education’s com-
mittee on desegregation research. I am familiar with what has
been proposed and what has been done recently. I think the find-
ings that the desegregation helps minority children if it starts in
the first grade appears across so many studies and so many com-
munities and so consistently that we can have a lot of confidence
in that finding. 1 think we can have a lot of confidence in the
{'gn}«liigg that it doesn’t hurt white chldren. Those are well-estab-
ished.

The things that I think would be very interesting to know about
are things like, how does it affect the long-term life of a minority
student, a white student, and an overall community as it goes on?

We are just beginning to get a whole generation of urban stu-
dents in some of the large districts in the South that have been in
integrated schools throughout metropolitan areas since first grade.
We will start getting graduates like that in 1983 in cities in Flor-
ida, North Carolina and in other cities.

How is that going to change the society of those cities? How is it
going to change the life of those children who have been in the
integrated schools? )

The fact is, we can say very little. Most of what we can say now
is based on indirect evidence from data collected for other purposes
and then subjected to statistical analysis. I think these are going to
be some of the most important results of desegregation and we
ought to be looking at them.
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Mrs. SCHROEDER. Apart from the studies on the children and
where they go and so forth, have there been any studies done on
why some cities have been able to deal with this issue much better
than others?

In other words, you said in Los Angeles you had never seen such
a chaotic situation. Is there any model? Is it church involvement,
community involvement? Why have someé cities been able to get
through busing or desegregation with much less disruption?

Mr. OrrieLD. I would like to answer that more in terms of my
own observations than in terms of systematic research because I do
not think we have the systematic research, although the Civil
Rights Commission has done a great many good community stud-
ies.

I had the experience of serving as a court (people appointed)
expert in Los Angeles in 1978, as one of the eight. I was serving as
the court’s sole expert in St. Louis for 15 months before I came to
Washington. I saw the implementation of desegregation plans in
two cities, each about three-fourth minority. It was like night and

day.

'{‘here were no statements by any board members predicting
anything bad for the school district in St. Louis; there were no
politicians elected to the school board on that issue. The school
superintendent, once he realized he was going to have to do it,
decided he was going to make the best of this process. He created a
new level of school administration and magnet schools, all of which
were successfully integrated, approximately 50 to 50.

They created a system attractive enough so that now some hun-
dreds of suburban white children are beginning to transfer in. On
the first day of school, instead of one board member calling an-
other a racial epithet, the school superintendent said that they had
had a super day. The police all stayed in their headquarters, noth-
ing happened across the city.

It was a very tough situation to deal with. That school district
has had many problems in the past, but extremely positive and
strong leadership by the school board and school administration
meant that parents could know where their children were going to
go to school, what their choices were. They weren’t put in a totally
chaotic situation.

The schools opened integrated, without any significant incident.
Even in the first year, they showed a significant educational gain.

I am sure that as political leaders yourselves, you realize how
important responsible elected officials can be in setting the tone. I
believe appointed administrators are equally as important within
school districts. The extremely important message that superintend-
ents and other top leaders send shows whether or not this is a
serious issue, whether or not there is a real educational and profes-
sional responsibility.

When Minneapolis d ated, the superintendent let every-
body know he was going to at the training sessions to learn
about the racial background of his students, he expected his cabi-
net and everybody else who wanted a future in the schools to be
there. That conveys a message. Somebody going on TV and saying
this is the end of education conveys a very different message.
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The people who are down at the end of a transmission belt in a
large bureaucracy react to those messages, and react with opti-
mism or hopelessness, with the sense that they are going into an
important reform, that they are going to come out with a new
accomplishment, or the sense that they are engaged in totally
chaotic unproductive activity.

Mrs. ScHROEDER. Thank you.

Mr. OrriELD. I would like to congratulate you. I think you are
one of the Congress. people who totally avoided the temptation to
polarize her community when the court order came down.

i&gr. EpwaARDpS. Be careful what you say. It might cost her some
votes.

Mr. Hyde?

Mr.Hype. Well, I have appreciated your testimony, Professor.

Are you at Champaign-Urbana or are you at Chicago Circle?

Mr. OrRFIELD. ] am at Chiampaign-Urbana.

Mr. HYDE. Just a couple of comments.

* You know I have found in parochial schools which are integrated
no problem with white parents sending their kids there. If the
school is good, if the teachers are competent, if there is a spirit of
scholarship, if there is discipline, they get rid of the kids that are
there to disrupt, the vandals; race is really not a consideration.

That is one of the problems with private schools versus public
schools. The public schools have less ability to cope with disruptive
students. They cost a lot more because of union strictures, which I
am sure you are familiar with, the need for an electrician to
change a light bulb in Chicago, not a student, not & teacher; the
need for a painter rather than the fathers’ club to wash the school
walls down.

" You talk about not enough money being spent. When money goes
for that sort of thing, legislators get tired and would like to see the
money go for education and not for other purpdses, which in a

more affluent time might be justified.

" But tell me something about the ability of a school district, let's
say Chicago, to get rid of incompetent teachers? Tell me something
about the competency of the teachers in the inner city, why do
they get the lousg teachers, let’s say, and the Gold Coast gets the
good teachers? Why does that happen, or does that happen?

Mr. OrrieLp. I would like to speak to a couple of points you
made. One is about the parochial schools.

a })erson who spent a few years of elementary school in
parochial school, I have always been very interested in their role in
the desegregation process. :

In Chicago, when I was doing a report for the State board of
education, I got the statistics of the archdiocese, found they had
more than 50 almost all-black Catholic elementary schools in the
city of Chicago. A calculation done this year, as a matter of fact,
showed the Catholic schools are almost as segregated in Chicago as
the public schools.

In the city of Milwaukee the Catholic schools are trying to devel-
op their own desegregation plan. There is talk of that in the city of
St. Louis as well.

I think the Catholic schools are an important resource for minor-
ity chldren, and that is important.

88-14) O--82——12
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Mr. Hype. Aren’t they sefregated because of neighborhood——

Mr. OrFIELD. Much 1he same reason, I suspect.

Mr. Hype. Yes. I mean they are not consciously segregated?

Mr. Orrierp. No, they don’t have a policy, but they are not
integrated either. '

Mr. Hype. By confining it to Chicago that may well be, although
I do not know what the facts are. I know in communities that I
represent there are integrated schools, parochials.

Mr. OrrIELD. Many integrated public schools in the suburbs of
Chicago as well for many years.

Mr. Hype. It works fine because of the caliber of the school.

Mr. OrrFIELD. Let me speak to the question about central city
teachers.

During the times I hhave been living in Washington, we have had
our children in school here a few blocks from your offices. We have
gotten to know many central city teachers in Washington.

I would say some of the finest teachers I have ever seen have

"been working in the District of Columbia schools. They just have
very little support, very difficult financial circumstances, very few
middle-class families to work with, tremendous mobility of stu-
dents, a whole lot of problems. Some of those teachers we found
were remarkable. The problem is, they don’t get the support that
they need.

Mr. Hype. What do you mean by support? :

Now there are highly qualified, motivated teachers, they are
there, they have the children; what support are they not getting?

Mr. ORrrIELD. I think some of us who think about integration
think of schools having two basic components; one of them is
teachers, one of them is students and their families. Those two
things affect what happens in a school much more than the build-
ing or the books.or anything else.

When you decide to send your child to a college, you send him
probably because of the general reputation of the college, which is
the reputation of the professors and the reputation of the other
kinds of students going there.

Now we know that middle-class families bring resources into
schools, they bring power into schools, they bring a background of
learning and experience with mobility in the society into the
schools. That is why integration is so important. They support
teachers.

We had a teacher over from a school that had been all segre-
gated, she told us she hadn’t had a parent to come to compliment
her for 14 years. Most of the parents in poor minority schools are
trying to survive. Many are single-parent families on welfare,
trying to get a job, unable to keep housing for any length of time
because of financial pressures.

No, a school that doesn’t have powerful support from people who
have power in the society doesn’t have the chances that it needs. It
may have fine teachers but students teach students as well as
teachers teaching students, and parents who have power insist that
schools perform. Powerless parents are unable to do that.

Mr. Hypk. I have no more questions.

Mr. Epwarps. Mr. Washington?

Mr. WasHINGTON. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
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I want to commend you, Professor Orfield, on a very dispassion-
ate presentation.

r. ORFIELD. I do not know whether it was dlspassxonate

Mr WasHINGTON. Very much so, and it balanced an assessment
that a prior witness had of you.

lvFather you were appointed by the court in Los Angeles.

OrrieLp. That is right. They appointed enght experts to
advise them on dlfferent questions that the judge posed

Mr. WaSHINGTON. So in the narrow sense of the word you were
not a party in interest?

‘ r. ORFIELD. Well, I had been consulting with the plaintiffs prior
to the time that I was appointed. I had suggested to the court that
it. wouid be better for the court to appoint its own experts than to
bring adversary experts in from the plaintiffs. I did file a state-
ment subsequent to my service on behalf of the plaintiffs in the Los
Angeles case. So I can’t say I have never been associated with the
plaintiffs; I have. )

Most of my work was done as an appointee of the court and
responding to the directives of the judge. .

Mr. WASHINGTON. But your.experience was nationwide?

- Mr. OrrieLD. That is right.

Mr. WasSHINGTON. You are a credit to the school system in the
State of Illinois. I wish you would move from Champaign——

Mr. OrrieLD. We have had a desegregation plan with busing in
Champaign for 13 years and haven’t had a segregated school. Most
of the smaller cities in Illinois had similar experience, which no
one paid attention to.

Mr. WasSHINGTON. On page 2 you list five assumptions that
busing critics maintain and you attempt to answer these critics,
and you state that the evidence is not overwhelming but, based on
the many studies that have been lodged so far, that most of these
assumptions on the basis of the busing critics simply don’t hold
water.

Mr. OrrFIELD. That is correct.

Mr. WasHINGTON. Which goes to the core of the problem, I think
we have to face up to it.

Is this country ready for desegregation?

Mr. OrrieLD. This country has achieved it in lots of places where
we thought it was impossible.

Whenever I get discouraged, I go down to the South someplace
where I visited years before, talk to people running major school
districts, like Mr. Robinson. I find they have a great deal of opti-
mism. In places where there used to almost unanimous belief
among whites that no black could teach a white student, mtegra—
tion couldn’t happen, it happened, it is working.

It is one of the big secrets of our count that we have lots of
major cities where it has been working for 10 years. We are getting
positive results from it. So I think in one sense I am optimistic. In

) placl;elsn I never thought it could happen, it has happened, and it is
working.

I am pessimistic about whether or not we have the will to learn
anything from that and move forward or whether we are in this
mood of reaction that we are going to destroy the tools that we
should be examining and perfecting.
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.Mr. WasHINGTON. I am from a school of thought that is very
g:ssimistic and feel somewhat put upon that we have constantly to
be. placed in ‘the position of apparent knocking at the door of
something .out of which they shouldn’t have been pushed in the
first place. It is-disturbing to me, I resent it very much.

In fact, I think blacks who oppose busing are registering my kind
of attitude: they feel insulted, put upon by this constant drumbeat
of a phony issue designed to destroy busing as a tool only when
used to desegregate.

We have come to the conclusion that desegregation is the issue,
not busing. ‘

- Mr. OrrFIELD. That is right.

Mr. WasHINGTON. We don’t want to be funny about it, we want
to be candid and we want to make clear we resent it. You can
explode all the phony arguments and you are still going to get
another, one conceived in malice, designed to frustrate the whole
concept of desegregation.

We don't want to be put in the position of beggars, we don’t like
tgat, it is insulting. We think we should be treated better than
that. .

It seems to me that people like yourself who have analyzed this
thing very dispassionately, very objectively, are simply not being
listened to.

You do not have to comment on that.

Mr. OrrFieELD. Well, I have to agree with you, Congressman.

Mr. WaASHINGTON. Thank you very much.

Mr. OrFIELD. Thank you.

Mr. Epwarbs. Professor Orfield, part of your message I guess is
that when there are some laws, either by legislatures or through
court interpretation, that it is the obligation of public officials,
especially elected officials, to comply with the law and not to set an
example for the populace in resisting the law; is that correct?

Mr. OrFIELD. That is right.

Mr. Epwarps. What is going-to happen in some of these cities,
let's take Chicago, where it is becoming more minority all the
time? I will say that that trend is reversing itself in some parts of
the country because of transportation, because of better planning,
transportation costs and so forth. People are moving from the
suburbs back into the inner cities quite generally in our country.

But what about these cities that are almost totally minority: is
our job just to meke those schools that much better, where integra-
tion is almost impossible?

Mr. OrRFiELD. What I recommended in St. Louis, and also in
Chicago where I did some reports for the State government, and
what has been im{)lemented in St. Louis is that within the city
there are practical limits on what you can do, but you can do
something.

The city of Chicago still has more white students than any but a
handful of school districts in the country, and most of them are
segregated. There is some possibility of achieving a number of
icx:x}fpgrated schools and integrated magnet schools in the city of

icago. :

In St. Louis the goal was to make the schools, as many as
possible, stable, integrated at about a 50- to-50 level, and to exempt
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the integrated neighborhoods that already had integrated schools
from any kind of busing and try to protect them, give them assist-
ence. I think this is about as much as you can do in a central city
in a way that will work and will last.

I think some court orders have tried to do more than can be
accomplished effectively. But I suggest beyond that there be a
program for housing desegregation, especially in the federally as-
sisted programs, voluntary student exchanges with the suburbs—
that has been included in the court order in St. Louis and others—
and that the potential liability of the suburbs be looked at by the
court. In the St. Louis case a number of suburban districts have
just beéen joined to the case and a metropolitan plan may eventual-
y be ordered.

I think that is the direction you have to go to get a remedy for
the children who would still remain egated after what was
g:aclorqglished 'and could be accomplished inside the bounds of cen-

city. !

In a city like Chicago you have had a situation where the segre-
gation was so high, there were about 250 schools without a single
white student; you would have had to move about 92 percent of the
black students to different schools to achieve a random nonracial
pattern. In other words, we are only 8 percent away from total
racial separation of the kind you had in the Old South. You can
better that situation but not solve it by any means inside the city
of Chicago in the future.

In the Chicago suburbs, more than a fourth of the seats in
schools are emﬁty. Many fine schools are being closed in the Chica-
go suburbs. I think there ought to be Federal incentives to encour-
age those school districts to voluntarily make spaces available for
students from the inner city. It would benefit both those school
districts, which would be able to maintain their schools and teach-
ers and the students. -+ = ' ' '

In Milwaukee there is such a State program and a number of
suburbs are participating in just such a program. I think it is
worthwhile.

You probably remember Congressman Richardson Preyer was
recommending this for years.

Mr. Epwarps. I think mayrl‘);})erhaps one of the first things that
the country should do is to ize it is very bad for the health of
our country in the long run to have separate schools like that. I
think it is tragic that in California the Hispanic children never get
a chance to see how the Anglo society is working, and the same for
the Anglo society, if they never have any connection as children
with the expanding Hispanic population. It is going to result in a
lot of trouble down the road which we are already experiencing.

Are there further questions?

We thank you very much. You have been a big help.

[W'hereupon, at 12:50 p.m., the subcommittee adjourned.]

Additional material follows:]

WasHINGTON, D.C., December 1, 1981.

Representative DoN EpwaRDS,
Chairman, Subcommittee on Civil and Constitutional Rights, House Committee on
the Judiciary, Washington, D.C.
DEAR CHAIRMAN EpwaRDe: In my testimony before your subcommittee on Scptem-
ber 21, 1981 I was questioned about the impact of the school desegregatiou order on
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-white flight from the Los Angeles public schools. Many members of the Los Angeles
school board and other critics of the desegregation order strongly argued that the
loss of white students in the district was caused by the desegregation plan and that
the end of busing would bring a large return to the city’s public schools. The Los
Angeles school board was so convinced of this proposition that they insisted on
keeping open a number of half empty schools in white areas to accommodate the
expected flood of returning white students.

The Los Angeles school board has recently released its first data on the racial
composition of its enrollment since the dismantling of the desegregation plan last
spring. I request that the encloeed clipping from the Los Angeles Times be printed
in the record of the hearing. The data clearly shows that the city’s long-term trend
of declin'm‘f white enrollment continued in spite of the return to neighborhood
schools and the widely publicized predictions of a white return. The white enroll-
ment loss was smaller t last year but it is important to realize that the white
loss also declines sharply within districts with busing orders after the initial loss. Ju
St. Louis, for example, a heavily minority school district in a city where all white
children now attend integrated schools the enrollment was more stable this year
than in Los Angeles where the desegregation plan was dismantled to attempt to
appeal to white preferences. The experience clearly shows that busing is not the
fundamental cause of the long-term trend. of declining white enrollmeats and that
Congressional action to outlaw busing, even if it were constitutional, would not end
demographic changes.

Sincerely,
GARY ORFIELD, Guest Scholar.

{From the Los Angeies Times, Nov. 24, 1981)
L.A. ScHooLs’ WHrITE STUDENT Loss CONTINUES

(By David G. Savage)

The Los Angeles school system has lost nearly 5,07 white students from last
year, according to an enrollment report to be released woday. The new figures refute
the contention of some Los Angeles schoo' soard members that the end of manda-
tory busing last spring would result in & surge in white enrollment.

e school district has moved slowly on closing underenrolled schools in the San
Fernando Valley, partly because of an anticipated increase in the number of white
students.

FORECAST FOR DECADE

“I'm disappointed. I had a lot more hope in August,” said board member Roberta
Weintraub, one who had predicted more white students would return. “The parents
who could afford it got their student out (of public schools) and are making sacri-
fices to keep them in private schools.”

She said the enrollment trends suggest the Los Angeles school system will become
“nearly all-Hispanic in the next decade. I think we should seriously consider requir-
ingdour new administrators to learn the Spanish language and culture,” Weintraub
said.

The report noted that the number of Latino students jumped by about 16,000.
Latinos now make up nearly half the children in the city’s public schools.

In October, the school district reported total enrollment rose by 5,200 students
this year, to 543,712, the first b% gain in the total number of students since 1969.

But the district’s Racial and Ethnic Survey shows the losses of white and black
students continued, while Latino and Asian enrollments increased.

About 257,600 Los Angeles students are Latino, 47.4 percent of the total enroll-
ment for the 1981-82 school year. The percentage of Latino students have been
increasing by 2 percent to 3 percent since 1974.

White and black students each account for about 22 percent of the district’s total.
The district survey found a loss of abuut 5,000 white students and 4,000 black
students since last year.

The percentage of white students in the district fell below 50 percent for the first
time in 1970 and has been sinking at 2 percent to 3 percent a gear. The biggest
loss—a 4 percent drop—came in 1978, the first year of mandatory busing. This year,
the white enrollment dropped 1.3 percent.
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There are nearly 41,000 Asian students in the schools this year, an increase of
:{l)out 2,000. Asians now make up about 7.5 percent of the district’s school popula-

ion.

Minorities now make up 77.5 percent of total district enrollment.

The school district has lost more than 100,000 students since 1970, but actually
has more school buildicgs in operation now than it did five years ago. A five-year
enrollment study released last week shows the district, because of the opening of
new magnet schools, has 42 more schools than it did in 1977. The district has held
hearings on the possible closure of five schools, four of which are in the San
Fernando Valley. :



SCHOOL DESEGREGATION

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 23, 1981

House oF REPRESENTATIVES,
SuBcoMMITTEE ON CIvIL AND CONSTITUTIONAL RIGHTS,
- COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY,
Washington, D.C.

... The subcommittee met at 9:50 a.m. in room 2226 of the Rayburn
 House Office Building, Hon. Don Edwards (chairman of the sub-
committee) lg;esiding.

Present: Representatives Edwards, Kastenmeier, Hyde, and Sen-
senbrenner.

Staff present: Janice E. Cooper, assistant counsel, and Thomas
M. Boyd, associate counsel.

Mr. KAsTENMEIER. The subcommittee will come to order for the
purpose of further hearings on the question of school desegrega-
tion.

Good morning. This morning we are very pleased to greet as our

+ first witness our distinguished colleague from Texas, the Honorable
- dJim Collins.

Mr. CoLLINs. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Could I ask unanimous
consent that my entire statement be included in the record, and 1
will condense it?

Mr. KastenMEIER. Without objection, it will be done and you
may proceed as you wish.

e complete statement follows:)

StATEMENT BY HON. JAMES M. CoLLINS

Proponents of forced school busing have falled to achieve the most important
oal—quality education for all children. Consequently, Americans, in record num-

rs, are demanding an end to forced school busing and a return to the neighbor-
hood school.

Keep in mind that a recent 1981 Gallup poll showed that 72 percent of the
American public supports an end to fo school busing. President Reagan has
denounced forced busing as “a failure” and Attorney General William French Smith
announced the following in a May 22, 1981 speech before the American Law Insti-

tute: .
“Rather than continuing to insist in court that the onlg' and best remedy for
unconstitutional ation is pupil reassignment through busing, the Department
of Justice will henceforth propose remedies that have the best chance of both
improving the quality of education in the schools and promoting desegregation.”
rom year to year the statistics show the negative results of forced school busing,
which despite its proponents goals, actually promotes segregation through white
flight. This is well documented in studies done by David J. Armour, the well known
Harvard trained sociologist and educator. Armour’s study, published in 1978,
showed white flight (losses in excess of what would have occurred naturally), ac-
counted for over 50 percent of the white losses in 15 out of 23 school districts, as a
result of forced school busing.
Yet, advocates of busing state that their objective is to obtain racial balance.
However, enrollment in my Dallas school district has moved from 38.8 percent
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minority in 1968 to 80 percent today, because of busing. This figure has jumped 2
percent since the last school year. The change in the Dallas Independent School
District over the twelve year period from 1962-1981 is astonishing. In the 1969-1870
academic school year there were 97,103 anglos. The current figure is 58,819 anglos.

We see the same thing happening in Prince George’s County in Maryland and a
host of other counties across the nation. In 1972, Capitol Heights Elementary School
in Prince George's County was 47 percent black. After a court order for busing was
issued in 1972, white flight occurred. In 1980 the percentage of black children at
Capitol Heights Elementary School rose to 77 percent and is still growing.

In August of this year, children in Beaumont, Texas were assigned to schools by a
ping-pong lottery drawing, as a result of an August 5, 1981 decision by Judge Robert
Parker. Now, approximately 4,000 children in grades 4 to 8 have been assigned to
schools across town. The South Park Independent School District’s figures show that
the school district has lost 527 students this year from enrollment last year, since
the forced busing order has been implemented. I am also including in my statement
an eye-opening fact sheet on Beaumont, which clearly illustrates the turmoil and
expense which the S.P.1.S.D. has already encountered—with a busing suit less than
one year old.

I am enclosing for the record, a national chart of the increasing percentage of
minority students in big city schools.

Forced school busing certainly has not improved education. A key factor is the
Scholastic Aptitude Test scores of high school seniors which have dropped 10 per-
cent in the last 15 years. Schools should be able to concentrate their energies on
improving these scores and bringing about an overall improvement in education.

Forced school busing has failed to consider the most important aspect—the well
being of young children in our school systems. Is it productive -to have one student
forced to ride a school bus 20 miles away from home while his neighbor attends the
neighborhood school? Is it productive to tire young children and frustrate them with
long bus rides? Is it productive to send a child on an unnecessary bus ride, so far
from home that his parents are unable to pick him up in the middle of the day if he
gets sick? Is it wise to make it impossible for parents to participate in their
children’s education while at the same time, making it impossible for a child to
parti%ipate in extra-curricular activities, which add so much to educational enrich-
ment?

There are a number of positive alternatives to forced school busing which have
actually resulted in a higher quality of education:

Magnet schools.—In Richardson, Texas, we have an outstanding program at Ham-
ilton Park School in a black neighborhood. They allow half of the students to be
anglos; and anglos are only accepted where space is available. They have a waiting
list until 1985. This school has a full day and the program runs from 7 a.m. until
5:30. Special courses in music, theater, computer, and athletics are included. There
is strong parental support and student enthusiasm. Blacks are allowed to transfer,
but at Hamilton Park only one black in five years has requested it.

Freedom of choice.—Also known as “dpen enrollment” where students can attend
the school which they and their parents choose.

Special programs.—A special education program such as the one started by Mrs.
Marva Collins in Chicago. This fine teacher started her own school in the ghetto in
South Chicago. All her pupils are black and live in the neighborhood. She is an
excellent teacher and the pupils are motivated. Her pupils have an average reading
skill two and three grades advanced of their class level. There is no busing. These
are bcIIBCk students who are setting the pace for America with their achievement
record.

Mr. Speaker, I could spend hours giving you negative statistics on forced school
busing: the cost, the gasoline and man hours wasted, the under and over-utilized
school buildings and white flight all showing the absolute failure of school busing. I
am including such charts for the record. It is time to end this counter-productive
practice of forced school busing, by working to improve the educational experience
for every child in America. It can be done and we must begin now. Let us use our
resources and energies to restore the neighborhood school and educational excel-
lence and opportunity in America. ) .

THE FORCED SCHOOL BUSING LOTTERY IN BEAUMONT, TEX.

As a result of an August 5, 1981 decision by Judge Robert Parker, approximately
4,000 children in Beaumont in grades 4-8 have been asgigned to schools across town
through a ping-pon%llsotbery. here are approximately 10,000 in the South Park
Independent School District, where the school assignment lottery took place.
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According to the SPISD, the impact of the busing order has already had a
devastating effect. Consider these figures: .

1. In 1981 the SPISD had to order 12 additional buses at a cost of $281,160.

2..Operating costs for this forced busing will be an additional $144,000 per year.
Additjonal maintenance costs will be $40,000 per year. :

3. The additiona} salaries for the transportation of the 3,5600-4,000 students under-
going forced school busing, will be approximately $57,573 per gear ‘

Therefore, gg%onma te additional transportation costs for this forced school
busing in the D will the $522,733. : )

4. use of the shift of students in several school buildings in the SPISD as a
result of this order, many buildings are not nearly at capacity level, while others
are very over<crowded. The SPISD estimates that the cost in non-use of existi
build%! (for utilities etc. which are central and automatic), will cost the SPIS
$154, per year. Over-use of existing buildings will cost the District close to .
$28,000 per year. Relocation of portable facilities will cost an additional $12,000 per

year. . . .
5. The SPISD estimates that it took more than 2,000 man hours to implement the
ping-pong lottery at a cost of $20,000 to the District. This does not include future
uné) ementation costs. ’
. The SPISD’s figures show that the school district has lost 527 students this year
from enrollment last year, since the forced busing order has been implemented.

PERCENT OF MINORITY STUDENTS IN BIG CITY SCHOOLS

1968 1977
Atianta 61.8 838
Boston. 315 5.1
Chicago 62.3 753
Cleveland §1.5 61.5
Dallas 388 6§19
Detroit 60.7 814
Houston 4.7 66.0
Los Angeles 46.3 63.5
Memphis 837 10.6
New Orleans. 68.7 83.5
St Louis 635 122
San Antonio 131 85.2
San Francisco 58.8 124
Washington, D.C. 94 96.5

DALLAS INDEPENDFNT SCHOOL DISTRICT COSTS DUE TO FORCED SCHOOL BUSING

In the Dallas Independent School District, buses travel approximately 5§ million
miles to take children away from neighborhood schools at a cost of $1.2 millien in
gasoline alone. :

With new school buses getting only 4% miles per gallon, with an approximate
cost of 75 cents per mile, this extra distance is completely senseless.

The total cost for iransportation for Dallas County Schools has risen sharply from
$545,087 for the 1970 academic year, to $5,030,086 for the 1979 academic year.

In 1979 the cost of pruchasing a regular 72 passenger school bus was $8,039, but
rose to $20,000 per bus in 1979.

Since 1979 the number of bus routes, with d ation plans, in the DISD has
increased from 40 bus routes in 1970 to an amazing 475 bus routes in 1979.

There are similar statistics for other cities under going forced school busing.

TESTIMONY OF HON. JAMES M. COLLINS, REPRESENTATIVE IN
CONGRESS FROM THE STATE OF TEXAS

Mr. CoLLINS. Mr. Chairman, the 1981 Gallup poll showed that 72
rcent of the American public supports an end to forced school
using. President Reagan has denounced forced busing as a failure
and Attorney General William French Smith, in May of 1981, said



182

that to insist on the court having this as its only remedy, hence-
forth that there should be other remedies that can be imposed.

We have several of those to suggest. We have seen David Armor,

who is'a Harvard sociologist, prove that ‘“white flight” accounted
for over 50 percent of white losses and that it resulted out of forced
school busing. If you take enrollments in my own school district in
Dallas, and remember that, what they are talking about is ending
segregation. Yet what has happened in our city is an increase from
a 38-percent minority enrollment school district to where it is an
80-percent minority school district—80 percent minority. So, in-
stead of ending segregation, what we have tended to do is complete-
" ly segregate the public school system in our city. )
In my Dallas school district we had 97,000 Anglos when we
. started forced busing; we now have 58,000 Anglos today. We could
cite Prince Georges County in Maryland. They have a school over
there that in 1972 was 47 percent black, and today it's 77 percent
black. It's the same story all over the country.

Now, the way these judges go about this is haphazard and some-
times I belizve a hard-to-defend method. Down in Texas, not since
the days of Goliad, have we worked out the solution by drawing the
black ping-pong balls. Back in Goliad this is how they decided who
got killed. Today, if y.» draw a certain ping-pong ball in Beaumont
you get bused. In Beaumont, instead of taking any equity, any
fairness, any equality of opportunity, it's just a question of did you
draw the wrong ping-pong ball. '

In scholastic aptitude tests from the time—and after all, that is
the measure of what is happening to education in America—from
the time that we actively started school busing 15 years ago, the
scholastic aptitude tests in America have just been in a steady
decline. Today a senior knows 10 percent less than a senior knew
at the time that they graduated 15 years ago. And that’s in spite of
having better buildings, better facilities, and better teachers who
are higher paid in terms of real dollars. Teachers are making more
in real dollars than they did 15 years ago. And we even have
classes that have smaller sizes. :

There are many disadvantages to forced school busing, as we all
know, as far as individual students are concerned. A student who is
forced to be bused across town develops tensions; a student that is
forced to bus across town develops fatigue. They're not able to play
with friends after school. If they get sick in the morning at 10
o'clock, they’'ve got to wait until 3:30 or 4:00 before they can get
home. If they want to go out for athletics or want to be in a school
play, they miss out. It’s just contrary to the entire concept of
growing up.

We have two alternatives which we think should be considered
very, very stronily. In my own area down in Dallas we have a
school in the Richardson School District which is not only superior
in academics but is superior in what they came up with. They are
volunteer schools. It's Hamilton Park and it's in the middle of a
neighborhood that is predominantly a black neighborhood. They
told any white students anywhere in town that they would give
them an opportunity to come. They have a tremendous waiting list
of students who want to come to that school. They also have told
any black student that didn't want to stay in the school, they had
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the right to transfer. And in 5 years, only one black student has
asked to transfer out.

Now, there are many reasons for the success of this school. They
have advanced classes; they even have a computer technology; they
teach languages. They have a program which I think is a tremen-
dous help to people that are working. They let them come in at 7
in the morning and keep them there until 5:30 or 6 in the after-
noon. They have crack teachers. But in any event, because they
have set up a model school, there is a big waiting list. It’s been a
success, and the students that have come out of there show well on
all of their grades and all of the aptitude tests.

The other thing that would be an excellent alternative is to have
freedom of choice. What could be more fair than to let any student
in the city choose any school where they have the type of studies
that they want. In many cities, for instance, they teach German
only in one school. Give them a right to go to that school. If they
want to specialize in some type of prearchitectural or preengineer-
ing training, they ought to be able to go to that school or which-
ever school they want. That’s freedom of choice, because if you do
that, every youngster in every city has exactly the same square
opportunity. , ) .

e percentage of minority students in the big city schools isn’t
just confined to my city. We're ruining the school systems of Amer-
ica because no longer are they able to have balanced schools.

Now, I'll just take some of these figures of minority student
enrollment between 1968 and 1977 which happen to be the last
figures T have. Atlanta has grown from 61 percent to 88 percent;
Boston has gone from 31 to 56; Cleveland from 57 to 61, and has
moved very rapidly in the past few years. Dallas in 1968 was 38, in
1977 it was up to 80; Detroit, 60 to 81; Los Angeles, 46 to 63. You
can go down the line. The only one that hasn’t changed much is
Washington, D.C., which is 94 percent in 1968 and 96 percent now.

There's one other thing, Mr. Chairman, I think we should very
carefully keep in mind. If we continue to eliminate the public
school concept, eliminate the concept that the public schools repre-
sent all of the students throughout the entire city, you're going to
find that tax support is needed, public support is needed, and it’s
the community standing behind the schools that’s needed. If we
don’t let the schools represent all of the students in the city, in the
future, the entire public school system of this country can be
challenged and it will lack the public support that it needs for its
growth and for its future.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. KaAsTeNMEIER. Well, we thank you, Congressman Collins. I
might add for the record, Congressman Collins, you have sponsored
an amendment to the Justice Department authorization on the
subject, as I recall. - )

r. CoLLiNs, That’s rifht, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. KasteNMEIER. Will you spell out the amendment for me, just
for the &urpose'of the record?

Mr. CoLuins. In order that the Justice Department could concen-
trate on crime, this amendment specifies that the Justice Depart-
ment, as is the right and the prerogative of Congress—as we know,
we can specify their duties, but in this amendment we specify that
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no student—in other words, that the salary of no one in the Justice
Department or no funds will be appropriated for Justice Depart-
ment expenditures that involve the transportation of any student
beyond the school that’s nearest to his home. In other words, it
simply would take the Justice Department from starting new law-
suits.

Now, it doesn’t keep them from persisting in following up on the
suits that they have; nor does it prevent them from using other
alternatives besides busing. In other words, they could go to the
magnet schools or go to the freedom of choice, or any other alterna-
tive I might also add, that an amendment has come up in the
Senate, which goes beyond this and is even more constructive than
this amendment because it limits the distance which you can go
from school and also it has a 50-minute time limit, and also a
mileage distance. And if that continues to prevail on the floor, that
would give us even more grounds for ending forced busing.

Mr. KasTeNMEIER. I take it you have also cosponsored other
initiatives?

Mr. CoLLiNns. I very strongly do and I might say that the constitu-
tional amendment and Mr. Mottl's amendment is coming very
close, we hope, to coming on the floor. I understand we only lack 20
cosponsors or 20 signatures to get a discharge petition to bring it to
the floor.

Mr. KASTENMEIER. You remember the fate of that amendment in
the last Congress.

Mr. CoLLINS. Yes; but 1 believe that as more and more cities have
ggd an opportunity to learn about forced busing, that we will do

tter.

Mr. KasTENMEIER. From your statement, I gather you, of course,
are opposed to mandatory school busing determined by the courts.
You are for freedom of choice, you are for magnet school programs,
and you are for other special programs devoted to achieving equal
opportunity among the races for education; is that correct?

Mr. CoLLiNs. We have so much pretraining which has been vital,
and if I had one suggestion, it would be to provide for opportunities
for youngsters to go to work. I think it's one of the unfortunate
situations Dr. Williams, up at the University of Pennsylvania, has
stressed, too. But the great need in America is for more youngsters
to be able to take pretraining, to have more job opportunities while
they're young, to take care of their idle time and also to better
adjust them to society.

Mr. KASTENMEIER. One of the points you suggest is that educa-
tional achievement test scores have declined as a result of busing.
But it's been observed that the decline in the SAT scores is really
nationwide, that this is a general phenomenon of public school
systems. Sirice only 3 percent f the children in America are bused
under desegregation plans, the decline cannot be attributed merely
to busing alone.

Mr. CoLuiNs. We did check the private schools and the public
schools. The private schools do better, and I would have felt it is
because of the pressure on public schools that they wouldn’t do as
well. The private schools have consistently done better than the
public school system. In fact, we even had one survey in Dallas
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where the children that were force-bused, compared to those that
were not, showed a perceptible difference.

Mr. KasTeENMEIER. I think that may be the case in any event, as
private schools do achieve hi%her levels, irrespective of busing, I
might add, than public schools. If the busing plan were not im-
posed by the court, or the State plan, and was mandated by the
school district itself withbut resort to the court, would you also
object to that? .

Mr. Corrins. No, I wouldn’t. But what has happened, Mr. Chair-
man, that has resulted many times in the past, is that the board of
education or the Department of Education has very strongly sug-
gested that in order to have any Federal funding, that they better
bring them on. I don’t know of any school system in America that
would willfully, voluntaril'y ever put their students under a forced
busing system. You see, it's all contrary to the whole system. I§ all
began under the Brown case. A black child was seven blocks from
home and they forced her to be bused. So they told that little girl,
they said, “You're entitled to go to the school nearest to your home
and they can’t force you to be moved.”

Then we turn and we have done diametrically the opposite. We
don’t let children go to the school nearest to their home and we
force them to be bused. We have exactly reversed it. And you're a
lawyer. You know that wasn’t the intent of the courts.

r. KASTENMEIER. I think the intent of the decision was to
achieve school desegregation, not necessarily by busing, but only as
a last resort if we failed—and I say we, collectively.

Mr. CoLLiNs. What's the limitation on freedom of choice to let
the child go anywhere in the city they would want to? It seems to
me the fairest of all, and they tried that and the courts ruled they
couldn’t do it.

Mr. KASTENMEIER. I assume we could have a long, productive
colloquy on the subject. In any event, I want to thank you for your
interest in the subject. I know it’s been of keen interest to you over
- the years. .

Mr. CoLuins. It really is, because I think education, just as you
do, is the greatest challenge and greatest opportunity and the
greatest feature that those of us in Congress can devote our efforts
to. I am inserting specific charts on the examples I mentioned in
my statement for the record.

ank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. KAsTENMEIER. Do counsel have questions?

[No response.)

Mr. KasteNMEIER. Thank you very much.

Next, the Chair would be pleased to greet our honorable col-
league, who will testify today, the distinguished Congressman from
California, Mr. Norman Shumway. We are very pleased to have
you with us.

TesTIMONY OF NORMAN D. SHumMwAy, MEMBER OF CONGRES'

l\gr.l g};‘airman, andtx:embgm of tt._he t;)ubcoxmnit}tlee.l I thank you for your decisaiﬁn
to ho earings on the subject of arbitrary school assignment, and am equally
grateful for this opportunity to present my views on this subject to you. I realize
this is a sensitive subject, and there are those who are standing by who will be
prompt to criticize you or me for whatever position or decision we may take.
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Nevertheless, the subject is of such importance in America today that I believe we
must act, and do so decisively. - .

-1 appear at your subcommittee today as the father of six children, all of whom
have been or now are being educated in the public school system of this country. I
also appear befort;lyou as a devote believer in the American system which guaran-

1 citizens of this country, and provides recourse and remedies
where freedoms have been violated. In this context, let me make it clear that I fully
subsecirbe to the ideal that all children in America regardless of race, or distinction,
are entitled to a full and challenging educational opportunity. Ragial bias, and the
segregation which often results from it, should have no place in our school system
nor, for that matter, should it be tolerated in any part of our society. Equality of
opportunity is a cornerstone of the American way of life, and I am fully committed
to protect it or see it achieved in a greater degree for all Americans.

Prior to being elected to Congress in 1978, I served as a county supervisory in my
home state of California. During that period of time, my children attended schools
in Stockton. In 1977, the Stockton Unified School District abandoned the concept of
neighborhood schools and began a plan of cross city busing as its remedy to alleviate
segeggation. The inevitable ‘‘white flight” followed immediately after. Two neighbor-
ing school districts to the north of Stockton, Lincoln Unified and Lodi Unified,
received an influx of new students so great that portable classrooms and double
sessions were required. The situation continues even to this day. As a result, the
former ‘“‘majority’’ in many of Stockton's schools has now become the “minority”,
and the school district has been hard pressed to make its program work. Thousands
of new homes have been built in North Stockton and Lodi, creating many vacancies
{’r:) tgxe inner city and contributing to the overall decline of Stockton’s older neigh-

rhoods.

I fully recognize that statistics can be put together in such a way as to indicate
that desegregation programs like Stockton’s have been successful. Indeed, in Stock-
ton Unified School District, a desegregation task force recently issued a report
which indicated that several schools in the district had made substantial improve-
ments toward complete d egation. However, the statistics cannot evaluate prop-
erly some of the intangible factors connected with forced school assignment, and it
is these factors which I think are the primary reason why forced busing as a
remedy for desegregation has not been effective in terms of enhancing educational
opportunity for America’s youth. I am satisfied, based upon my own experience,
that busing is divisive remedy, and works a hardship towards both the minority and
majority children and families. In fact, literally hundreds of families have contacted
me to express their extreme frustration at the busing program. In many cases, the

+ have arduously saved money in order to purchase a home in a neighborhood whic
would feed to a school more to their liking, only to find that the school district has
reassigned their children or perhaps many of the other children in that school, back

to the inferior schools from whence they came. In many such cases, hopes have been .

dashed, and in my opinion, the American ideal has been lost.

We have attempted to foist off onto our school children, and school systems in
general, the burden to solve a social problem which is not unique to schools. The
ﬁroblem really traces back to our patterns of housing and construction of neighbor-

oods. Accordingly, our efforts to resolve the problem should be directed at this
level. Qur failure to do so, and the resulting blame and burden on the school
system, has victimized America’s youth. Some of our students, realizing that they
have been moved about like pawns on a chess board for no reason of their own
making, have emerged from the system somewhat embittered and perhaps even
more biased than preceding generations. ’

It seems to me that if equality is not present in our school system, we should
work to achieve it by spending money and resources to enhance the educational
environment. Our money would be better used if it went into finer schoo) facilities
and better :g rtunities within the classroom. I fully support the idea of creating a
more favorable ratio between teachers and students in schools which Leve had a
history of low test scores. Other incentives could likewise be offerd, to the end that
zit;ooés could be made more attractive and desireable for students of all races to

nd. .

Finally, I know that my remarks will be criticized by some as reflecting a white
majority viewpoint. I know of no way to address this sensitive issue in a meaningful
fashion and avoid such criticism. However, I believe that we have come to the point
where all Americans must necessarily prioritize their ideals. The guarantee of
freedom for all citizens under the 14th Amendment, rather than the erstwhile
“freedom” to attend a racially balanced school as asserted by some, is simﬂy a
higher need and a more worthy goal for America today. I believe that it would be
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served by ending the arbitrary assignment of students to schools based upon their
race or other such factors.

TESTIMONY OF HON. NORMAN SHUMWAY, REPRESENTATIVE
IN CONGRESS OF THE UNITED STATES FROM THE 14TH DIS-
TRICT OF CALIFORNIA

Mr. SHumway. Thank you, Mr. Chairman, members of the sub-
committee.

I would like to express my appreciation to you for holding hear-
ings on this subject and my appreciation for the opportunity to be
here to speak to you on my views on the subject. I realize it's a
very sensitive one, and certainly there are those standing by who
will be prompt to criticize you or me for whatever position or
decision we may take. Nevertheless, I think the subject is of such
importance in America today that we must act, and I think we
must do so decisively.

I eppear at your subcommittee today as the father of six chil-
dren, all of whom have been or now are being educated in the
public school systems of this country. I also appear before you as a
devoted believer in the American system which guarantees free-
dom for all citizens of this country, and provides recourse and
remedies where freedoms have been violated.

In this context, let me make it clear that I fully subscribe to the
ideal that all children in America, regardless of race or other
distinction, are entitled to a full and challenging educational oppor-
tunity. Racial bias and the segregation which often results from it
should have no place in our school system nor, for that matter,
should it be tolerated in any part of our society. Equality of oppor-
tunity is a cornerstone of the American way of life, and I am fully
committed to protect it or see it achieved in a greater degree for all
Americans.

Prior to being elected to Congress in 1978, I served as a county
supervisor in my home state of California. During that period of
time, my children attended public schools in Stockton. In 1977, the
Stockton Unified Schoo) District abandoned the concept of neigh-
borhood schools and began a plan of cross-city busing as its remedy
to alleviate segregation.

The inevitable “white flight” followed immediately after. Two
neighborhood school districts to the north of Stockton, Lincoln
United and Lodi Unified, received an influx of new students so
great that portable classrooms and double sessions were required.
The situation continues even to this day. As a result, the so-called
“majority” in many of Stockton’s schools has now become the
“minority.” and the school district has been hard-pressed to make
its program work. Thousands of new homes have been built in
North Stockton and Lodi, creating many vacancies in the inner
city and contributing to the overall decline of Stockton’s older
neighborhooods.

I fully recognize that statistics can be put toFether in such a way
as to indicate that desegregation programs like Stockton’s have
been successful indeed. In Stockton Unified School District, a de-
segregation task force recently issued a report which indicated that
several schools in the district had made substantial improvements
toward complete desegregation.

88-140 0—82—~—13
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However, it's my feeling the statistics cannot evaluate properly
some of the intangible factors connected with forced school assign-
ment, and it is these factors which I think are the primary reason
why forced busing as a remedy for desegeregation has not been
effective in terms of enhancing educational opportunity for Ameri-
ca’s youth.

I am satisfied, based upon my own experience and observations,
that busing is a divisive remedy and works a hardship towards
both the minority and majority children and families. In fact,
literally hundreds of families have contacted me o express their
extreme frustration at the busing program. In many cases, they
have arduously saved money in order to purchase a home in a
neighborhood which would feed to a school more to their liking,
only to find once they got there that the school district has reas-
signed their children, or perhaps many of the other children in
that school, back to the inferior schools from whence they came. In
many such cases, hopes have been dashed and, in my opinion, the
American ideal has been lost.

We have attempted to foist off onto our school children, and
school systems in general, the burden to solve a social problem
which is not attributable to schools. The problem really traces back
to our patterns of housing and construction of neighborhoods. Ac-
cordingly, our efforts to resolve the problem should be directed at
this level. Our failure to do so, and the resulting blame and burden
on the school system, has victimized America's youth.

Some of our students, realizing that they have been moved about
like pawns on a chessboard for no reason of their own making,
have emerged from the system somewhat embittered and perhaps
even more biased than preceding generations.

In that respect, Mr. Chairman, I believe we are taking steps
backwards, which we cannot afford to do.

It seems to me that if equality is not present in our school
system, we should work to achieve it by spending money and
resources to enhance the educational environment. Our money
would be better used if it went into finer school facilities and better
opportunities within the classroom. I fully support the idea of
creating a more favorable ratio between teachers and students in
schools which have had a history of low test scores. Other incen-
tives could likewise be offered, to the end that schools could be
madedmore attractive and desirable for students of all races to
attend.

Finally, I know that my remarks will be criticized by some as
reflecting a bias, perhaps a white majority viewpoint. I know of no
way to address this sensitive issue in a meaningful fashion and
avoid such criticism. However, I believe that we have come to the
point where all Americans must necessarily prioritize their ideals.

I believe the guarantee of freedom for all citizens under the 14th
amendment, rather than the erstwhile “freedom” to attend a ra-
cially balanced school as asserted by some, is simply a higher need
and a more worthy goal for America today. I believe the need
would be served by ending the arbitrary assignment of students to
schools based upon their race or other such factors.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.



189

And again, I appreciate this opportunity to address the subcom-
mittee.

Mr. KasteNMEIER. Thank you for presenting your views.

Mr. SHumwAY. Money and resources that we are now spending
for busing programs should be put in the classroom in terms of
better teacher-pupil ratios and other things that I have alluded to
in my testimony, I really think we would enhance our quality of
education. I think test scores would come up and, in the process of
doing so, we could solve the difficult social problem.

Mr. KASTENMEIER. In other words—and I don’t say this critical-
ly—what you would have is a separate but more than equal educa-
tional system. You would have a separate system, you could dedi-
cate resources to the upgrading of those various schools, rather
than move students around; is that it?

Mr. SHumwaAy. You might characterize it that way. I would
prefer to describe it as—well, let me first say I certainly do not
endorse the concept of separate but equal. But I think we could
break out of that separate but equal framework not by judicial fiat
requiring forced busing, as we have experienced in the past several
years, but by making some schools so attractive in terms of their
educational achievements and their output and the caliber of in-
struction, with things like field trips, audiovisual facilities that
might be available to groups of students in that school, that by
choosing to do so, the people of this country would break out of
that separate but equal idea. In other words, you might call it a
magnet school, but I think the school system could be made attrac-
tive enough so that people, of their own free choice, would say,
“Hey, I want to be there. I want to be part of that. That looks good
to me.”

And thereby we would get what we wanted to do in terms of
solving the social problem, to the extent that schools can, without
having a court decree saying it has to be done by one method,
which I believe, has not been totally effective.

Mr. KasTENMEIER. As far as Congress is concerned, do you rec-
ommend changing the Constitution, a constitutional amendment?

Mr. SHumwaAy. Well, I wish it were not necessary to change the
Constitution. Frankly, I think we should not be toying with that
document willy-nilly, particularly in an area as controversial and
as difficult as this one. But it seems to me if you can achieve no
other kind of relief, we at least should set up the flag of warning
that we are going to resort to this unless there are other legislative
remedies.

The courts can see that this is a system that many of us in
Congress are no longer pleased with, no longer can support, and
change their decisions accordingly.

I’m satisfied that now we have so refined our scrutiny of the 14th
amendment that we can, much better than just two or three dec-
ades ago, identify those areas where indeed discrimination is
taking place and apply meaningful remedies. I'm just suggesting
that school busing, as its been forced upon us in the past, is not the
kind of remedy we should be looking for. I think if the courts could
understand that and we could get away from that, a constitutional
amendment would not be necessary.
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Mr. KasTenMEeirr. Well, we appreciate our colleague’s deep inter-
est in this vexatious question of school desegregation and his ear-
nest views on the sub?ect” And we thank you for your appearance.

Do counsel have any questions.

Ms. CooreRr. Yes, I have one. Thank you.

In the next few months the subcommittee will be hearing from a
variety of educators and social scientists and others with some
expertise in the field. Some of these persons feel very strongly that
the evidence is there that onl;y through actual d ation that
decreases the racial isolation of minorities can there be educational
improvement for minority students. They contend that the evi-
dence is there, that when d ation does occur, achievement
does go up. They are also of the view that voluntary programs,
- such as magnet schools and compensatory programs without deseg-

ation do not work.

f the evidence is so strong that you came to agree with their
conclusions as to the educational need for desegregation would that
alter your view as to the wisdom of busing as a remedy?

Mr. SHumway. No. I would say it would not.

I have heard those arguments. I have seen those statistics. We
have essentially heard that same thing over the past several years -
as busing decisions have been made. The social sciences have come
in and said that essentially minorities cannot achieve quality ¢du-
cation in the segregated classrooms and therefore we must neces-
sarily transport the students throughout the district. I think I am
quite well aware of what they will tell this committee and the
evidence they will furnish you. I am satisfied again they can cite
statistics to support their viewpoint.

But I—frankly, I've seen figures that range all the way around
the wall. I think that perhaps, just as much, there could be statis-
tics cited by social scientists on the other side, indicating that these
programs have not been successful.

But what I am suggesting to the subcommittee is that more than
what these numbers might reveal, there is an intangible aspect of
this that maybe cannot be quantitatively evaluated and that is in
terms of what we are doing to people and the way they think about
racial problems in our society, how neighborhoods are constituted,
how school districts are weakened and are no longer able to pres-
ent a sound program because of white flight, whatever you might
characterize 1t as. Those are the things that I think likewise have
to be considered and balanced against the figures and evidence
which will be offered by the social scientists.

I just think, in my view, with that great array of thought and
evidence, my priorities would have to come down on the side of
those who see that we have now experimented with forced busing
in America and it has not been successful because of the attitudes
created. Because of the the backward progress that has prompted,
we should abandon it as a remedy.

Ms. Cooper. Thank you.

Mr. KASTENMEIER. Mr. Boyd.

Mr. Boyp. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Con man, last week the subcommittee heard testimony from
Dr. Robinson from Charlotte, N.C., the superintendent of the Meck-
lenburg County schools. You may recall that Charlotte was in-
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volved in the Swann case in 1977, which produced an important
mandate for forced busing, and ultlmately was confirmed by the
Supreme Court.

It was his testimony that in the first few years after the 1971
decision Charlotte experienced a significant amount of disruption,
white flight, and a decline in test scores. But since 1975, he testi-
fied that trend has reversed itself, with the result that the test
scores have approached a level never before attained. -

In Stockton, is it your experience that there has been any sort of
reversal or change in test scores?

Mr. SHumMwAY. No; I can’t tell you what those scores are. I
haven’t seen them. I have been back here for the last 8 years and
just have not—they haven’t been published, to my knowledge, nor
have I sought them out.

Mr. Boyp. Thank you.

Mr. SHumway. What 1 am speaking about primarily is just the
attitude which I, as a politician from Stockton, am really quite
aware of and feel that I am somewhat expert in describing. The
Stockton test scores have to be presented somewhere else.

Mr. Boyp. What sort of a bus trip is normal for the students?

Mr. SuumwAy. Being bused in Stockton, perhaps a maximum of
50 minutes. .

Mr. Boyp. Each way?

Mr. SHumway. Each way, a minimum of 15 minutes each way.

Mr. Boyp. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. KasTENMEIER. Well, again, let me thank our colleague for
his appearance.

[Witness excused.]

Mr. KASTENMEIER. Our next witnesses are three persons consti-
tuting a very distinguished panel, but the Chair is going to recess
the hearing just a few minutes to enable more of our colleagues to
attend and have the benefit of Dr. Diana Pearce from the Center of
National Policy Review; Dr. David Armor from the Rand Corp.;
and Prof. Christine Rossell from Boston University.

[Recess.]

Mr. Epwarps. The subcommittee will again come to order.

In the last few years, concern over white flight has dominated
the debate on the chances for success of school desegregation plans.
But in the public debate, little in the way of hard evidence has
been produced. Today we hope to begin to correct that record, for
three of olir witnesses bring to their testimony careers of careful -
objective study of the impact of school desegregation on housing
and schooing choices.

Is white flight so linked to schooling desegregation that the
latter is doomed to failure? Conversely, can school desegregation
plans be implemented that lead to stable desegregated neighbor-
hoods that eventually need no school busing?

Those are some of the things we hope to talk about. And now we
are going to hear from our panel of experts.
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TESTIMONY OF DR. DIANA M. PEARCE, CENTER FOR NATION.
AL POLICY REVIEW, CATHOLIC UNIVERSITY; DR. DAVID
ARMOR, RAND CORP.; AND PROF. CHRISTINE ROSSELL,
BOSTON UNIVERSITY

Mr. EpwaArbs. Our first Kanelist is Dr. Diana Pearce. Dr. Pearce
is director of research at the Center for National Policy Review at
Catholic University. Her recent stulc\lI, “Breaking Down Barriers—
New Evidence on the Impact of Metropolitan Desegregation on
Housing Patterns,” provides fascinating and encouraging insights
into the dynamic relationship between housing and schooling segre-
gation and desegregation. '

Then we are going to hear from Dr. David Armor. Dr. Armor is
senior social scientist at the Rand Corp. Dr. Armor has authored
several well-known studies on the subject of white flight and has -
testified ima number of school desegregation cases.

Then finally we are going to hear from Christine H. Rossell,
professor of political science at Boston University. Professor Rossell
is also the author of several distinguished studies on the subject of
white flight, although her conclusions differ from Dr. Armor’s.

I am going to suggest the questions from the members be re-
served until all members of the panel have presented their state-
ments. Without objection, all of the full statements will be made
part of the record.

We are now going to hear from Dr. Diana Pearce.

[The complete statements follow:]

STATEMENT BY DIANA M. PrARCE, DIRECTOR OF RESEARCH, CENTER FOR NATIONAL
PoLicy Review

Thank~gcu—for the opportunity to testify before IJom' committee today on the
question of busing remedies for school segregation. My name is Diana Pearce and I
am Director of rch at the Center for National Policy Review at Catholic
University Law School here in Washington, D.C.

I am going to start with my “punch line”, and that is that “The Best Way To End
Busing 1s by Busing.”

It is tragic that Congress is, at this time, considering measures that would
seriously weaken the efforts to eliminate unconstitutional ation of America’s
public schools. It is tragic, first, because we are finally making real progress;
segregated schools have been virtually eliminated in many states, much of the
South and many of the smaller cities of the North, Midwest and West. It is tragic,
for it is achieving widespread acceptance by those peoglle and communities experi-
encing it; while it is not surprising that the overwhelming majority of blacks
endorse busing, it should be noted that of those whites who have experienced
busing, 85 percent found it very or ly satisfactory (Harris Poll, March, 1981).
Each year, new communities quietly begin desegregation programs such as Indiana-
polis this year and St. Louis last year, but widespread acceptance and peaceful
1naugurations of busing do not make the news.

Finally, it is ironic because evidence is now accumulating that broad-based school
desegregation plans that use busing, not only end racial isolation of both white and
minority students, but break down barriers in housing as well, leading to increased
housing integration. And of course, with increased housing integration, less busin
is necessary for schools to be integrated. It is on this phenomenon that I wi
concentrate my testimony today.

To anticipate, a question frequently rasied by the above statement is that on
reeegreﬁation; that is, does not mandatory busing lead to such massive white flight
that schools as well as housing end up resegregated rather than integrated? The
short answer to that is “it depends.” .

The first white flight studies concentrated on central city school districts which
had relatively large, and often rapidly growing, minority concentrations, and were
surrounded by virtually all-white suburan areas. (Coleman, et al, 19756) Though
white flight is sometime quite significant in these cities, it began long before school
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desegregation was even a ibility, and it continues to characterize a number of
cities that have never had any school desegregation. (Orfield, 1978) Chicago is a
prime example of such a city; it is now losing between 10 and 15 percent of its white
enrollment per year, more at the lower grade levels, and this is occurring in the
absence of any desegregation plan. (Pearce, Darden, Farley, 1981)

Later white flight studies have taken account of such previous trends, plus the
nearly universal demographic decline in birth rates, particularly among whites.
Though disagreeing on the magnitude of the additional losses attributable to school
desegregation, there is a consistent agreement that the losses are much less in
school districts which have d egated on a metropolitan-widebases (Armor, 1980;
Rossell, 1978; Farley, et al., 1980; Giles, 1977; Social Scienties’ Statement, 1980).

But the differences go beyond that; broad-based, metropolitan school desegrega-
tion has a Erofound effect on housing patterns. To determine what those effects
were, and their magnitude, I conducted an intensive study of a number of cities.
(Pearce, 1980) Because the effects on housing take longer to become apparent—one
can change school racial composition virtually overnight, while it may take years
for housing changes to become apparent—cites were selected that had had a metro-
politan desegregation plan in effect for at least five tyears. Not all of these, by the
way, were court-ordered; several were a mixture of community-based action and
outside rressure by state, federal, or civil ri%hts groups. But all involved busing and
all resulted in very large decreases in the levels of racial isolation in the schools.

Each of these was then matched, as closely as possible, with a community similar
in size, racial composition, ethnic mix, and region. The major difference in each pair
was that one had had metropolitan school desegregation for at least five years,
while the other had had no, or only partial, desegregation. (See Appendix tables for
list of cities.)

In each pair of cities, it was found that the community that had had metropoli-
tan-wide school desegregation had experienced substantially greater reductions in
housing segregation than the otherwise-similar community that had not had broad-

schoo! desegregation. Moreover, the trend seems to be cumulative, that is,
housing integration continues to rise year after year. Riverside, California was the
earliest of the cities in this study, having be%\m their desegregation program in
1965; by 1978 they had eliminated: busing in all but four of the twenty-one elemen-
tag: attendance areas; the other seventeen school attendance areas had become
sufficiently racially integrated so that busing was no longer necessary in order to
maintain racial balance in the schools. The same phenomenon is occurring else-
where as well; as the Superintendent testified a few days ago, Charlotte has been
able, with each revision of its plan, to reduce busing, and just last year, removed
from the busing program a neighborhood and its school because it is now sufficient-
l{ residentially integrated so as to not require busing for racial balance. Evanston,
Illinois began busing black students to every school in the system a dozen years ago,
but now only three schools are integrated by busing; the rest are neighborhood
schools, integrated by black, white, and Hispanic students who walk to school.
. Why and how does broad-based school desegregation reduce housing segregation?

1. It changes the housing choice process.—Courts as well as social scientists have
recognized that segregated schools contribute to housing segregation. Schools tend
to stamp their identity on the neighborhood, and school boundaries often actuall
define neighborhood boundaries. “‘?hen schools are segrefated and racially identifi-
able they tend to influence housing choices along racial lines; whites are not likely
to bl;g in a neighborhood with a black or minority school, while minorities may find
it difficult to buy into 8 community with a white school.

A survey of real estate brokers’ practices in the study cities revealed that, where
the schools are segregated, whites are steered away from minority or mixed schools.
Likewise, a HUD study of housin%ldiscrimination in forty cities (HUD, 1979) docu-
mented the use of schools to steer homeseekers, as in the following remark recorded
by one of the homeseekers in Monroe, La.: [Agent said) . . . “that no blacks attend-
ed the school where the #2 inspected house was located.

Real estate advertising practices in the study cities showed similar patterns. If
school names were neutral geographi¢ information, they would be mentioned about
as often in one city as anotﬁer. But that was not the case; schools were mentioned
in newspaper ads much more frequently in the cities with segregated schools, i.e.,
where they-give information about the race of the school and neighborhood as well
as the location. Moreover the actual schools named were overwhe mingl;i' white and
not a single ad in any city named a ﬁredominantly minority school. (see Table 2; the
median was 98 percent, i.e. half of the named schools were 98 to 100 percent white.)
In short, racially identifiable schools facilitate housing choices along racial lines. In
contrast, when schools in a metropolitan area are racially integrated, other less
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segregative choice factors become more important, and the surveyed real estate

agents were much more willing to show homes throughout the oommurgtg.

* 2. It supports the integrated neighborhood.—By exempting integrated neighbor-
oods from busing, as is true of many desegregation lj\:lans,oggeitive incentive is set

up that supports the development of integrated neighborh and helps to counter-

act racial transition. In many metropolitan plans, the only neighborhoods that have

neighborhood schools are those that are racially integrated. .

3. It gives experience with integration that reduces the fears of both blacks and
whites.—Not only the students, but thzdparents experience working together with
school staff on the common goal of education for the children. The advent of
residential integration is thus not a totally new experience, and may well be
encouraged as a means to aumiring a neighborhood school.

4. It makes desegregation the legitimate and official position.—Segregated schools
implicitly but powerfully give legitimacy to ation as an organizing principle
for all areas of life, for adults as well as chilmWabed schools, by support-
ing integration in public education, and giving it official sanction, reinforce and
support integration in other areas, including housing.

ese research studies and recent trends lead to three conclusions:

1. Busing, when used in broad-based plans, is a temporary solution.—While seen
by many critics as a “bitter pill,” busing should also be seen as an effective, and
relatively rapid, cure for the disease of segregation. In a sense, we can have our
cake and eat it too; that is we can overcome the illegal segregation of school
children, and get rid of busing, if we but give it the ?gortunity to work.

2. School segregation is a metropolitan problem, a

litan solution.—We have long since recognized that for many of our urban prob-
ems, we cannot stop at the border of the central city; it would be absurd to stop
water pipes, sewage disposal, or mass transit trains at the city boundary. Likewise,
individuals searching for good art, good books, or good schools, are not bound by
municipal lines. If we are to have stable and longlasting solutions to school segrega-
tion, they must be metropolitan solutions.

We are indeed moving towards two societies, but in a different sense than the ’

Kerner Commission meant.—The commission warned that America was moving
towards two societies, one black and one white, and I think that that is true of
many cities where there has been little or no reduction of segregation in the schools
(or elsewhere.) In these cities, segregation in one area reinforces it in others, in a
vicious circle that locks racial groups into spiraling inequality. In contrast, in the
“other” society are cities that have gone a great distance along the road to solving
the problems of inequality of opportunity (which is not to say that all the problems
have been solved) and metropolitan desegregation has been a key element in that
Frogress. As a nation, I think we must ask ourselves which society we want in the
uture.

The choices facing Congress today are whsther or not to support and encourage
the very real, and very difficult, struggles of the many communities such as Char-
lotte, Wilmington, Indianapolis, and Wi-hita which are seeking to create real equal-
ity of opportunity for all their citizens. That support can take the form of facilitat-
ing local and voluntary solutions as well as providing direct Federal support for the
ending of unconstitutional segregation.

The alternative would be to turn the clock back, and to turn our backs on the
children of America. We would all—black, brown, and white—be losers. And it
would be tragic and ironic to do so, at this time, just as it is becoming clear that
gnd_er the right circumstances and with the will, we can end segregation and

using.
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APPENDIX
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Dr. PeARCE. Thank you for the opportunity to testify before your
committee today on the question of busing remedies for school
segregation. I am going to start with my “punch line,” and that is
that the best way to end busing is by busing.

It is tragic that Congress is, at this time, considering measures
that would seriously weaken the efforts to eliminate unconstitu-
tional segregation of America’s public schools. It is tragic, first,
because we are finally making real progress. Segregated schools
have been virtually eliminated in many states, much of the South,
and many of the smaller cities in the North, Midwest, and West.

It is tragic, for it is achieving widespread acceptance by those
people and communities experiencing it, as you heard people tes-
tify before the committee. ile it is not surprising that the over-
whelming majority of blacks endorse busing, it should be noted
that of those whites who have experienced busing, 85 percent found
it very or partly-satisfactory. (Harris Poll, March, 1981)

Each year, new communities quietly begin desegregation pro-
grams, such as Indianapolis this year and St. Louis last year, but
widespread acceptance and peaceful inaugurations of busing do not
make the news.

Finally, it is ironic because evidence is now accumulating that
broad-based school desegregation plans that use busing not oni
end racial isolation of both white and minority students but bre
down barriers in housing as well, leading to increased housing
integration. Of course, with increased housing integration, less
busing is necessary for schools to be integrated. It is on this phe-
nomenon that I will concentrate my testimony today.

To anticipate, a question frequently raised by the above state-
ment is that of resegregation—that is, does not mandatory busing
lead to such massive white flight that schools as well as housing
end up resegregated rather than integrated? The short answer to
that is, “It depends.” ' :
_The first white flight studies concentrated on central city school

districts which had relatively large and often rapidly growing mi-
nority concentrations and were surrounded by virtually all-white
suburban areas. Though white flight is sometimes quite significant
in these cities, it began long before school desegregation was even a
gossibility, and it continues to characterize a number of cities that -

ave never had anir school desegre%ation. Chicago is a prime exam-
ple of such a city. It is now losing between 10 and 15 percent of its
white enrollment };‘er year and even greater numbers at the lower
grade llevel:s, and this 1s occurring in the absence of any desegrega--
tion plan. ,

Later white flight studies have taken account of such previous
trends, plus the nearly universal demographic decline in birth
rates, particular(lly among whites. Though disagreeing on the mag-
nitude of the additional losses attributable to school desegrefation,
there is a consistent agreement that the losses are much less in
- school districts which have desegregated on a metropolitan-wide

basis.

But the differences go beyond that. Broad-based metropolitan
school desegregation has had a profound effect on housing patterns.
To determine what those effects were and their magnitude, I con-
ducted an intensive study of a number of cities. Because the effects



199

on housing take longer to become apparent—one can change school
racial composition virtually overnight, while it may take years for
housing changes to become apparent—cities were selected that had
had a metropolitan desegregation plan in effect for at least 5 years.
Not all of these, by the way, were court-ordered; several were a
mixture of community-based action and outside pressure by State
or Federal Government entities or civil rights groups. But all in-
volved busing and all resulted in very large decreases in the levels
of racial isolation in the schools.

Each of these cities was then matched as closely as possible with
a community similar in size, racial composition, ethnic mix, and

_regional location. The major difference in each pair was that one
had had metropolitan school desegregation for at least 5 years,
while the other had had no or only partial desegregation.

In each pair of cities, it was found that the community that had
had metropolitan-wide school desegregation had experienced sub-
stantially greater reductions in housing segregation than the other-
wise similar community that had not had broad-based school deseg-
regation.

‘I refer you to the chart that I brought with me here today. The
cities that have the metropolitan broad-based desegregation plans
are shown with the dotted line, and the ones without school deseg-
regation with only partial or no desegregation are shown with solid
lines. They measure three points in time—1960, 1970, and 1980.
The level of segregation is measured by an index called “index of
dissimilarity,” and the numbers of the levels of index are shown on
the lefthand side. When the line goes down, that shows a decline in
the level of segregation.
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As you can see, in each case, by 1980, a city with a metropolitan
desegregation was substantially more integrated and integrating at
a more rapid rate than the other city in the pair.

Do you want me to take you through a couple of cities?

Mr. EDwWARDS. Yes, woulg you, please.

Dr. Pearce. Take Charlotte and Richmond. During the 1960’s—
neither city changed very much in terms of the level of residential-
segregation, and that was a pattern that is true through most of
the United States in the decade of the 1960’s. There has been very
little change in residential segregation. Even as we have passed
civil rights laws, they have had relatively little impact on levels of
housing segregation. In fact, in some cases, some of the cities that
were later to desegregate their schools were actually increasing a
little bit; for example, Greenville was increasing its level of resi-
dential segregation in the sixties.

In the decade of the 1980’s, though, the two cities split and are
changing very rapidly. As you go into the 1980’s, one can see the
cities are going to become farther and farther apart in their resi-
dential patterns and that Charlotte has during the 1970’s experi-
enced much more rapid residential integration than did Richmond.

Obviously, other factors can play a part in this. The point of
pairing the cities was to try to get two cities as close together in
_ every other we:iy, and as you can see, these cities tend to be quite

close together during the 1970’s, but when one of them had metro-
politan school desegregation, it had a dramatic impact on residen-
tial patterns.

Almost all the cities desegregated around 1970 except for River-
side, which started a desegregation plan in 1965, and already by
1970 its housing had become more residentially integrated, and it
is now quite low in residential segregation.

- Moreover, the trend seems to be cumulative. That is, housin

segregation continues to decline year after year. Riverside, Calif.
was the earliest of the cities in this study, having begun busing in
1965. By 1978, they had eliminated busing in all but four of the 21
elementary attendancz areas. The other 17 school attendance areas
had become sufficiently racially integrated so that busing was no
longer necessary in order to maintain racial balance in the schools.

The same phenomenon is occurring elsewhere as well. As the
superintendent testified a few days ago, Charlotte has been able,
with each revision of its plan, to reduce busing and just last year
removed from the busing program a neighborhood and its school
because that area is now sufficientlly residentially integrated so as
to not require busing for racial balance.

Evanston, Ill. began busing black students to every school in the
system 12 years ago, but now only three schools are integrated by
busing. The rest are neighborhood schools, integrated by black,
white, and Hispanic students who walk to school. Other cities that
have exempted integrated neighborhoods from their busing pro-
grams include St. Petersburg and Wichita.

Why and how does broad-based school desegregation reduce hous-
ing segregation?

e first reason, I believe, is that it changes the housing choice
process. Courts as well as social scientists have recognized that
segregated schools contribute to housing segregation. Schools tend
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to stamp their identity on the neighborhood, and school boundaries
often actually define neighborhood boundaries. When schools are
segregated and racially identifiable, they tend to influence housing
choices along racial lines. Whites are not likely to buy in a ne}gh-
borhood with a black or minority school, while minorities may find
it difficult to buy into a community with a white school.

A survey of real estate brokers’ practices in the study cities
revealed that where the schools are segregated, whites are steered
away from minority or mixed schools. Likewise, a HUD study of
housing discrimination in 40 cities documented the use of schools
to steer homeseekers, as in the following remark recorded y one of
the white homeseekers in Monroe, La. The agent said, “that no
})lack:dattended the school where the No. 2 inspected house was
ocated.”

Real estate advertising practices in the study cities showed simi-
lar patterns. If school names were neutral geographic information,
they would be mentioned about as often in one city as another. But
that was not the case. Schools were mentioned in newspaper ads
significantly more frequently in the cities with segregated schools,
that is where they give information about the race of the school
and neighborhood as well as the location. Moreover, the actual
schools named were overwhelmingly white, and not a single ad in
any city named a predominantly minority school. See table 2,
which is appended to my testimonsy.

The median percentage was 98-percent white, meaning half of
the named schools were 98- to 100-percent white. In short, racially
indentifiable schools facilitate housing choices along racial lines,
locking these communities into a vicious circle with school segrega-
tion reinforcing housing segregation and housing segregation rein-
forcing school segregation.

In contrast, when schools in a metropolitan area are racially
integrated, other less segregative choice factors become more im-
portant, and the surveyed real estate agents were much more
willing to show homes throughout the community.

A second reason that metropolitan desegregation has this effect
on housing patterns, is that it supports the integrated neighbor-
hood. By exempting integrated neighborhoods from busing, as is
true of many desegregation plans, a positive incentive is set up
that supports the development of integrated neighborhoods and
helps to counteract racial transition. In many metropolitan plans,
the only neighborhoods that have neighborhood schools are those
that are racially integrated.

Third, it gives experience with integration that reduces the fears
of both blacks and whites. Not only the students but the parents
experience working together with school staff on the common goal
of education for the children. The advent of residential integration
is thus not a totally new experience and may well be encouraged as
a means to acquiring a neighborhood school.

Fourth, it makes desegregation the legitimate and official posi-
tion. Segregated schools implicitly but f)owerfully give legitimacy
to scgregation as an organizing principle for all areas of life, for
adults as well as children. Desegregated schools, by supporting
integration in public education and giving it official sanction, rein-
force and support integration in other areas, including housing.
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_These research studies and recent trends lead to three conclu-
sions:

First, businf, when used in broad-based plans, is a temporary

“solution. While seen by many critics as a “bitter pill”, busing
should also be seen as an effective and relatively rapid cure for the
disease of segregation. In a sense, we can have our cake and eat it
too; that is, we can overcome the illegal segregation of school
chilgren and get rid of busing, if we but give it the opportunity to
work.

Second, school segregation is a metropolitan problem and it
therefore requires a metropolitan solution. We have long since
recognized that for many of our urban problems, we cannot stop at
the border of the central city. It would be absurd to stop water
pipes, sewage disposal, or mass transit trains at the city boundary.
Likewise, individuals searching for food art, good books, or good
schools are not bound by municipal lines. If we are to have stable
and long-lasting solutions to school segregation, they must be met-
ropolitan solutions. Given the increasing artificiality of municipal
boundaries, it is hypocritical to ignore segregation without metro-
politan organization of schools.

Third, we are indeed n.oving toward two societies, but in a
different sense than the Kerner Commission meant. The Commis-
sion warned that America was moving toward two societies—one
black and one white—and I think that that is true of many cities
where there has been-little or no reduction of segregation in the
schools or elsewhere. In these cities, segregation in one area rein-
forces it in others in a vicious circle that locks racial groups into
spiraling inequality. In contrast, in the “other” society are cities
that have gone a great distance along the road to solving the
problems of inequality of opportunity, which is not to say that all
the problems have been solved, and metropolitan desegregation has
been a key element in that progress. As a nation, I think we must
ask ourselves which society we want in the future.

The choices facing Congress today are whether or not to support
and encourage the very real and very difficult struggles of the
many communities such as Charlotte, Wilmington, Indianapolis,
and Wichita which are seeking to create real equality of opportuni-
ty for all their citizens: That support can take the form of facilitat-
ing local and voluntary solutions as well as providing direct Feder-
al support for the ending of unconstitutional segregation.

The alternative would be to turn the clock back and to turn our
backs on the children of America. We would all—black, brown, and
white—Dbe losers. And it would be tragic and ironic to do so at this
time, just as it is becoming clear that under the right circum-
stances and with the will, we can end segregation and busing.

Mr. Epwarbps. Thank you, Dr. Pearce. We will now hear from Dr.
David Armor. 3

88-140 O-—-82——14
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STATEMENT OF DAVID ARMOR[1}

Mr. Chairman aad Members of the Committee:

I would like to thank you for the opportunity to express my views
on the critical issue of school desegregation and the problem of white
flight. '

I want to emphasize that the real issue before you is not school
desegregation itself. Virtually the entire Congress and significant
majorities of American citizens of all races favor integrated schools
today. Rather, the real issue is mandatory busing, or the forced'
r;assignment of children to schools outside their neighborhoods. The
school desegregation issue would not be controversial today if the
courts had not ordered mand;tory buéing as a remedy for school ,
segregation. -

Proponents of mandatory busing, ircluding many federal judges, rest
their case on two fallacious arguments. First, they argue that school
desegregation cannot be accomplished by voluntary means, and therefore
coercive methods must be used. Second, they argue that opposition to ~
mandatory busing is really thinly-disguised opposition to school
desegregation itself, motivated by racial prejudice. Therefore,

opposition to busing--and the white flight that goes with it--should be

ignored when designing desegregation plans. Busing advocates also

[1) This statement is not prepared in connection with a Rand con-
tract or grant; the views expressed herein are the author's own, and are
not necessarily shared by Rand or its research sponsors.
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believe that if a lot of courts order a lot of busing over a long
'pe;;;dlrﬁ;slic opposition and white flight will fa&e away, and cross-
town busing will become the accepted norm.

The facts contradict these arguments. White flight caused by
mandatory busing has been so severe in many cities that less
désegregation is attained compared to what voluntary methods could have
attained. True, mandatory busing usually produces greater short-term
integration than voluntary methods.' But over the long run white flight
from mandatory busing outweighs the short-term gains; the result is
accelerated white loss and decreasing interracial contact. Moreover,
the resegregation caused by busing is more intractable than the initial
segregation: mandatory busing causes segregation between cities and
suburbs and between public~and private schools.

A good example of white flight and resegregation has occurred in
Los Ange{es—Mandatory busing started in 1978, was expanded in 1980,
and was finally stopped in the Spring of 1981. Of the 20,000 white
students assigned to busing in 1978, an incredible 60 percent never
showed up at their receiving school. As a result, most of the minority
schools in the plan received small numbers of white students and
remained segregated.

In 1980 the mandatory plan was expanded to include more schools and
more grade levels, although busing distances were reduced considerably.
Among schools and grade levels not in the earlier plan the white no-show
rate was 50 percent, in spite of the fact ihat mandatory busing had been
g;ing o;>for 2 years previously. Again, most minority schools in the

plan remained segregated. Most of the désegregation resulted from
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minority students attending white schools, which could have been
accomplished by voluﬁtaty means.

A high price was paid for the token increase in integration at
minority schools. Between 1976 (the year before the first court order)
and 1980 Los Angeles lost nearly 100,000 white students, declining from
- 37 percent white to 24 percent white. About half of this loss can be
attributed directly to busing, which means busing literally doubled the
natural rate of white loss.[2] White flight led to a boom in private
schools, which experienced a massive increase of 20,000 white students
during this period. In other words, nearly half of those fleeing busing
did so by entering private schools. As 8 result, private schools in Los
Angeles now enrdll about 43 percent of all white school children, up
from 23 percent before busing.

Los Angeles is not an isolated example. éimilar white flight and
resegregation have been documented in other cities with extensive
mandatory busing.(3} Examples are Boston, Denver, Detroit, Pasadena, San
Francisco, Dallas, Oklahoma City, Meamphis, Chattanooga, Birmingham,
Dayton, Omaha, and Seattle. Between 30 to 70 percent of the white
losses in these cities is flight from busing; the average is about 50
percent. Over the long run, then, mandatory busing doubles the natural
rate of white decline in cegtral city school districts.

Since the courts have allowed so few voluntary plans over long

periods, it is hard to compare the success of mandatory and voluntary

[2]) The other half is due to natural demographic ‘factors such as
declining white births. .

[3] See David J. Armor, "White Flight and the Future of School
Desegregation," in Stephan and Fegan, School Desegregation, Plenum,
1980.
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plans. In those cities that have implemented comprehensive voluntary
plans such as San Diego, San Berrnadino, and, prior to mandatory busing,
Hilwaukee and Los Angeles, white flight has been minimal.[4] Although
the short-term results of voluntary desegregation are not as dramatic,
over the long run a greater degree of meaningful desegregation is
accomplished by retaining the white student population. San Diego's
progress under voluntary methods is especially impressive. Although it
started with about the same percent white as Boston and Denver, today
San Diego actually has more interracial contact than produced by the
famous mandatory plans in Boston and Denver.

The courts might have paid more attention to white flight if they
had not accepted the second fallacy of the pro-busing argument: that
anti-busing sentiments reflect racial prejudice rather than parental
concerns about education. This fallacy has been abetted by several
social science studies that equate busing opposition with "symbolic"
racism. - The term "symbolic" means that you may not think you oppose
busing for racial reasons, but social science experts know you do!(5]

I am not saying that racial prejudice plays no role in the busing
controversy, only that it is not as important as other factors in
today's environment. Th; fact is that racial prejudice and opposition
to desegregation have declined significantly among whites in the past 20
years, while their near-unanimous opposition to busing remains virtually

unchanged up to the present day.

[4) Some anticipatory white flight has occurred in these cities due
to expected court actions.

{5] McConahay, J. B. and W. P. Hawley, "Is it buses or the blacks?"
Department of Sociology, Duke University, 1977; Sears, D. 0. et al.
"Opposition to 'Busing': Self interest or Symbolic Racism," Department
of Psychology, University of California at L.A., 1976.
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The accompanying figure summarizes some Gallup Poll results on this
point. In 1958 half of the white parents polled would not send their
children to desegregated schools; less than one fourth felt that way by
1980. But opposition to busing for racial balance has been very strong
since its inception in 1970, with 80 percent of whites opposing it in
1980.

There is considerable behavioral evidence consistent with these
national attitudes. Numerous case studies have shown that transfer of
minority students into white schools does not cause signjficant white

"loss.[6) If racial prejudice is the main cause of white flight, then it
shopld occur after any contact with minority students, not just when
whites are transported to another school.

A special Los Angeles study suggests strongly that educational, not
racial, reasons explain most of the opposition.to mandatory busing for
both white and minority parents.[7) Most white parents perceive minority
schools across town as no better than their own neighborhood school.
Moreover, they cite problems of safety, loss of time, loss of proximity,
and loss of freedom when their children are transported across town to
another school not of their choice. Therefore, white parents see busing
plans as extracting high personal costs while offering no educational
benefit for their children. Many feel strongly enougﬁ sbout these
issues to withdraw their children from a district that impleﬁents

mandatory busing.

[6] Rossell, C. H. "Assessing the Unintended Impacts of Public Pol-
icy: School Desegregation and Resegregation," Boston University, 1976;
Armor, D. J., "Segregation and Desegregation in the San Diego Schools,"
The Rand Corporation, 1976. .

{7) Armor, D. J., 1980, op. cit.
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On the other hand, most black parents perceive white schools as
better than their own school, and they are willing to put up with the
inconvenkence of busing to get the perceived educational benefit. The
perception that white schools are better than black schools is probably
incorrect, but it i; no less important in explaining black support of
school busing.[8] Like white parents, those black parents in Los Angeles
who do ﬁgg see educational benefits arising from desegregatién are
likely to oppose mandatory busing.

So far I have been talking about the white flight problem in
central city school districts; this raises the issue of metropolitan
plans. 1 agree that metropolit;n mandatory busing can reduce the degree
of white flight. By including suburban districts, a metropolitan plan
eliminates one of the two major options for fleeing parents. However,
it is not true that white flight disappears. In Wilmington, Delaware,
Louisville, Kentucky and many county-wide school districts in the South
there has been white flight from busing, particularly in the first year.
The losses tend to be smaller, however, and they do not last as long.
Therefore, resegregation is less likely in metropolitan plans.

This does not mean that metropolitan busing is a realistic policy.
The public is likely to oppose metropolitan busing more strongly than
within;city busing because the loss of local control, greater travel
distances, and stronger ties with the local community. It is highly

unlikely that any legislature will adopt dandatory'metropolitan plans in

{8] In Los Angeles, per capita expenditures are higher in most
minority schools than most white schools; this is true in many cities
with large minority enrollments.
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the face of this oppostion. In addition, the courts are not likely to
order metropolitan plans except in isolated instances such as
Wilmington. Supreme Court rulings in Richmond, Va., Detroit, and in the
recent Atlanta cases show there is no legal basis for court-ordered
metropolitan desegregation in the vast majority of cities. Therefore,
mandatory busing is not a feasible policy option, whether it is carried
out within a single city or on a metropolitan basis.

The only viable policy at the present time is to encourage
desegregation through voluntary methods, using voluntary metropolitan
plans in those school districts with high proportions of minority
students. Unfortunately, most courts have not yet recognized the
failure of mandatory busing and the promising potential of voluntary
plans. Mandatory busing has been ordered recently in Columbus and
Cleveland, Ohio, and in St. Louis, Missouri; and busing cases are still
pending in Chicago, Cincinnati, and Kansas City to name but a few
cities. .

One notable exception to this trend has taken place recently in Los
Angeles, where the state courts have ended the disastrous mandatory
busing 1 mentioned earlier. In approving an all-voluntary plan for Los
Angeles, a state judge said recently:

"The time has come for common sense to return to the treatment
of desegregation in the public schools."[9]

I can think of no better advise to the Congress today.

[9) Judge R. B. Lopez, "Order re Final Approval of School Board
Desegregation Plans," Crawford vs. Board of Education of the City of Los
Angeles, September 10, 1981.
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Dr. Armor. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I would like to thank yéu
for the opportunity to be here today to express my views on the
very critical issue of school desegregation and the problem of white

flight.

fthink the real issue before the Congress is not the desegrega-
tion itself. I think it’s safe to say virtually the entire Congress and
an overwhelminf majority of American citizens of all races favor
integrated schools today. The real issue is mandatory busing, which
is the term we use to describe the forced reassignment of children
to schools outside their neighborhoods.

The school desegregation issue would not be controversial today
if the courts had not ordered mandatory busing as the primary
remedy for ending segregation. I think the proponents of manda-
tory businf, including many Federal judges, have rested their cases
on two fallacious arguments. First, they argue that school desegre-
gation cannot be accomplished by voluntary means; therefore, we
have to use coercive methods.

Second, they argue that opposition to mandatory busing is really
thinly disguised opposition to school desegregation itself, motivated
by racial prejudice. ,

Therefore, so the argument goes, opposition to busing and the
white flight that goes with it should be ignored when designing

desegregation plans.

" Busing advocates also believe that if a lot of courts order a lot of
busing over a long period, public opposition and white flight will
fade away and cross-town busing will become the accepted norm.

The facts contradict these arguments. The white flight caused by
mandatory busing has been so severe in many cities that less
desegregation is attained compared to what voluntary methods
could have attained.

True, mandatory busing produces greater short-term integration
than voluntary methods, but over the long run, white flight from
mandatory busing outweighs the short-term gains; the result is
accelerated white loss and decreasing interracial contact. More-
over, the rusegregation caused by busin% is more intractable, and I
think more harmful, than the initial segregation that existed
within the cities, because mandatory busing causes segregation
between the cities and the suburbs and especially, recently, be-
tween public and private schools. ‘

A iood example of white flight and resegregation has occurred in
Los Angeles. Mandatory busing started in 1978 and was expanded
- in 1980. It was finally stop in the spring of 1981. Of the 20,000
white students assigned to busing in 1978, an incredible 60 percent
never showed up at their assigned school. As a result, most of the
minority schools in the plan received small numbers of white stu-
dents and remained segregated, far short of the projected enroll-
ments made by the planners. .

In 1980, in spite of this massive white flight in 1978, which
continued, the mandatory plan was expanded to include more
schools and more grade levels, although busing distances were
reduced considerably. Among schools and grade levels that weren’t
in the plan in 1978, the no-show rate was 50 percent, in spite of the
fact that mandatory busing had existed in Los Angeles for 2 years
prior to 1980. Again, most minority schools in the plan remained
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segregated. Most of the desegregation that was accomplished was
by minority students who attended white schools. This could have
been attained or accomplished by voluntary means without the
necessity of mandatory busing.

A very high price was paid in Los Angeles for this token increase
in integration at the minority schools. Between 1976 and 1980, Los
Angeles lost 100,000 white students, declining from 37 percent
white to 24 percent white. About half of this loss can be attributed
directly to busing, which means busing literally doubled the natu-
ral rate of white loss.

White flight led to a boom in private schools which experienced a
massive increase of 20,000 white students in this period. As a
result, private schools in Los Angeles now enroll nearly half of all
lv)vehii:e schoolchildren, up from less than one-fourth before busing

gan.

Los Angeles is not an isolated example. Similar white flight and
resegregation have been documented in other cities that have had
extensive mandatory busing plans. Examples are Boston, Denver,
Detroit, Pasadena, San Francisco, Dallas, Oklahoma City, Mem-
phis, Chattanooga, Birmingham, Dayton, Omaha, and Seattle. Vir-
tually no part of the country has been spared the effects of white
flight from the mandatory busing. Between 30 to 70 percent of all
white losses in those cities is flight from busing, and the average is
about 50 percent.

So in other words, over the long run in these central city school
districts, mandatory busing doubled the rate of white decline.

It’'s very hard to compare the success of the mandatory and the
voluntary plans. And of course, the courts have allowed so few
voluntary plans to exist over a long enough period to evaluate
them. Those cities that have implemented comprehensive volun-
tary plans, such as San Diego or San Bernardino, and prior to
mandatory busing, Milwaukee and Los Angeles, white flight has
been minimal.

Although the short-term resuits of voluntary desegregation are
not as dramatic as what we get from mandatory plans, over the
long run a greater degree of meaningful desegregation is accom-
plished by retaining the white student population.

San Diego’s progress under voluntary methods is especially im-
pressive, and San Die%o should really be a guide to other cities in
the country and hopefully to the courts. Although it started with
about the same percent white as Boston and Denver, today San
Diego actually has more interracial contact than produced by the -
famous mandatory busing plans in Boston and Denver.

I think the courts might have paid more attention to white
flight, if they had not accepted the second fallacy of the probusing
argument—that is, that antibusing sentiments reflect racial preju-
dice rather than legitimate educational concerns. This fallacy has
been reinforced by several social science studies that equate busing
opFosition with what they call “sgmbolic racism.” The term “sym-
bolic” is one of those terms used by social scientists. It means that
you may know you don’t op%ose busing for racial reasons, but
social scientists experts know that you do!

I am not saying that racial prejudice plays no role in the busing
controversy. What I am saying is that it is not as important as
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other factors in today's environment and is a vastly overrated
factor. The fact is that racial prejudice and opposition to desegrega-
tion have declined significantly among whites in the past 20 years,
while they remained near unanimous in their opposition to manda-
tory busing. :
I have prepared a figure in my statement which summarizes a
recent Gallup poll which shows long-term trends and attitudes
toward school desegregation and busing. In 1958, nearly half of the
white parents surveyed opposed sending their children to desegre-
gated schools. By 1980, this opposition had declined to less than
one-fourth of white parents polled. But since busing began in 1970,
the opposition of communities as a whole and particularly of

. whites has remained very strong up to the present time, in spite of

10 years of experience, perhaps because of 10 years of experience.
In 1980, 80 percent of the white population opposed mandatory
busing for desegregation.

There is considerable behavioral evidence consistent with these
national attitudes. Numerous case studies have shown that the
transfer of minority students into white schools does not cause
significant white loss. If racial prejudice is the main cause of white
flight, then it should occur after any contact with minority stu-
dents, not just when-white students are bused out of their neigh-
borhood schools. '

A special study that I conducted in Los Angeles suggests strongly
that educational, not racial, reasons explain most of the opposition
to mandatory busing for both white and minority parents. Most
white parents perceive minority schools across town as no better
than their own neighborhood schools. Moreover, they cite problems
of safety, loss of time, loss of proximity, and loss of freedom when
their children are transported across town to a school not of their
choosing. Therefore, white parents see busing plans as extracting
high personal costs while offering no educational benefit for their
_children. Many feel strongly enough about these issues to withdraw
their children from a district that implements mandatory busing,
as we have seen in Los Angeles.

On the other hand, most black parents perceive white schools as
better than their old school and they are willing to put up with the
personal inconvenience of busing to get the perceived educational
benefit. The perception that white schools are better than black
schools is probably incorrect, at least if we refer to things like per
capita expenditures, which in Los Angeles is higher in minority
schools than in white schools. But obviously, the perception is no
less important in explaining black support for school busing, even
though it may be an incorrect perception. Like white parents, those
black parents in Los Angeles who do not see educational benefits
arising from desegregation are likely to oppose mandatory busing
or at least be substantially less in favor of it.

I think, by the way, that it’s time that we tried to convince black
parents that that perception is incorrect and in particular, I think,
recent educational theories favor the explanation that if we are
going to increase achievement of minority students, we need to
increase the time spent in the classroom on educational tasks.
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It's very hard for me to see how anybody can advocate that
busing increases achievement, when what we are doing-is taking
more time out of the educational process instead of adding to it.

Up to this point I have been talking about white flight problems
in central school districts, and this raises the issue of metropolitan
plans. I do agree with my colleague, Dr. Pearce, that metropolitan
mandatory busing can reduce the degree of white flight. By includ-
ing suburban districts, a metropolitan plan eliminates one of the
two major options for parents who want to flee, but it’s not true
that white flight disappears. In Wilmington, Del., Louisville, Ky.,
and many countywide school districts in the South, there has been
white flight from busing, especially in the first year. The losses
tend to be smaller, however, and they do not last as long. There-
fore, desegregation is less likely in metropolitan plans.

But I disagree very strongly with my social scientist colleagues
that metropolitan busing is a realistic policy option. The public will
oppose metropolitan busing even more strongly than within-city
busing, because of the loss of local control, greater travel distances,
and stronger ties and identification of parents with their own
community.

It is highly unlikely that any legislature—Congress or State—
. will adopt a mandatory metropolitan plan in the face of this oppo-
sition, which shows no sign of declining. In addition, the courts are
not as likely to order metropolitan plans except in isolated in-
stances such as Wilmington. Supreme Court rulings in Richmond,
Va., Detroit and especially in the recent Atlanta cases show there
is no legal basis for court-ordered metropolitan desegregation in
the vast majority of cities.

The Atlanta case bears close inspections because it is one of the
most recent. If there is no basis for metropolitan mandatory busing
in Atlanta, I would submit it is very unlikely that metropolitan
mandatory busing can be ordered anywhere else.

My conclusion, therefore, is that mandatory busing is not feasi-
ble either on a within-city basis or on a metropolitan basis. The
only viable policy at the present in my opinion is to encourage
desegregation through voluntary methods, using such techniques as
open-end enrollments and magnet schools. Unfortunately, most
courts have not yet recognized the failure of mandatory busing and
the promising potential of voluntary plans. Mandatory busing has
been ordered recently not only in Los Angeles but also in Colum-
bus and Cleveland, Ohio, and in St. Louis, Mo., very recently.

Busing cases are still pending in Chicago, Cincinnati, Kansas
City, to name but a few where more busing might be ordered. A
notable exception to this trend is taking place in Los Angeles, as I
mentioned, where the State courts have ended the very disastrous
mandatory busing plan there.

I don't have the final statistics which I think I should report to
the committee, but the very encouraging enrollment data that was
collected in Los Angeles this week shows that there is a 10 percent
white enrollment in the schools that were included in the busing
plan last year. R

For those who do not believe in white flight, I think it is impor-
tant to recognize that in the first major city to stop mandatory
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busing, there has been a significant increase in white enrollment in
the schools that were being bused before.

Let me close on a note from a State judge who a few weeks ago
finally approved an all-voluntary plan for Los Angeles. In his opin-
ion the judge said “The time has come for commonsense to return
to the treatment of desegregation in the public schools.”

I can think of no better advice to the Congress today.

Thank you very much.

Mr. Epwarps. Thank you very much, Dr. Armor.

We're now going to hear from Professor Rossell.

CHRISTINE H. RosseLL, PoLITICAL SCIENCE DEPARTMENT, BosTON UNIVERSITY
UNDERSTANDING WHITE FLIGHT AND DoING SOMETHING ABouT IT

WHAT 18 WHITE FLIGHT?

The term “white flight” was originally used to characterize the phenomenon of
middle class, white suburbanization that has occurred since the 1950’s, mostly
because of “pull” factors—the greater suburban space, greenery, and (until recently)
lower cost family housing, lower tax rates, federal housing loan policies, and
changes in production and transportation patterns. More recently, and erroneously,
the term white flight has been used to describe the decline in central city white
public school enrollment. Most of this decline is a function of the secular suburbani-
zation trend discussed above and the declining birth rete which has affected all
races, although whites the greatest.

Because of these factors, we can e?ect most northern central city school districts
to have a “normal” (i.e. with no desegregation) percentage public school white
enrollment decline of at least 4 to 8 percent annually, and most northern suburban
school districts to have an annual public school white enrollment decline of about 2
to 4 percent. Some southern countrywide school districts, because they benefit from
northern migration to the South have stable or increasing white enrollment, in

. spite of the national decline in birth rates.

In terms of racial percentages, national data indicates that the pr’f'ﬁortion white
is declining in the public schools of the suburbe as well as the cities. The decline for
cities is about 2 percentage points annually and for suburbs less than 1 percentage

int. Both J.)ublic and private schools have a declining proportion white. Indeed,

rom 1968-78, the proportion white in the public school system declined less than in
the private school system.

THE MAGNITUDE OF WHITE FLIGHT FROM DESEGREGATION

Determining the decline in white public school enrollment resulting from school
desegregation uires isolating the impact of policy from these long-term demo-
srap ic trends. The analytical question is: in any given school district, how much

oes school desegre%?tion accelerate the already declining white enrollment?

Virtually all of the research on school desegregation and white flight indicates
that school desegregation significantly accelerates white flight in most school dis-
tricts in the year of implementation, and the magnitude is a function of three
factors: the white proportion enrollment in the district, the proportion of white
reassigned to formerly black schools, and the proportion of blacks reassigned to
formerly white schools. The first two factors are the most im?ortant. The effect of
black reassignments on white flight is one-third to one-half the effect of white
reassignments to formerly black schools.

It is estimated that—on the average—for every 20 percent of white reassigned to
formerly black schools in city school districts, the percentage white enrollment
decline will increase in that year by an additional 9.6 percentage points over the
predesegregation annually percentage white enroliment decline in districts with
over 35 percent black enrollment.

Most of the comparative, aggregate annalyses of the effect of desegregation on
white enrollment are unable to separate white flight characterized by the transfer
of students to private schools from that characterized by the movement of families
outside the district. Case studies indicate, however, that most of the white flight is
to private schools rather than to the suburbs, although the proportion moving
increases the smaller the geographical size of the school district.
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FACTORS AFFECTING THE EXTENT OF WHITE FLIGHT

The research to date indicates the following factors increase white flight:

1. The reassignment of whites to formerly black schools;

2. The extent of protest and negative media coverage;

3. The reassignment of whites to older, larger formerly black schools;

4. A greater than 35 percent black population;

5. Phasing-in a plan over a period of several years;

6. Having a small, geographic boundary encompassing only the central city;

7. Elementary school desegregation (although it is the most successful education-
ally and in terms of race relations in the classroom);

8. Long busing distances in city (not metropolitan) school districts.

THE LONG-TERM IMPACT OF SCHOOL DESEGREGATION ON WHITE ENROLLMENT

The implementation year white flight is the single greatest annual loss of whites
a school district will experience. After that, the annual loss rate declines rapidly.
Suburban and countryside school districts may actually make up their implementa-
tion year loss by the fourth or fifth year. Central cit% school districts, however, are
unlikely to make up the implementation year loss. They will either return to the
;;no}xl'mal” decline, or have continuing, although smaller in magnitude, annual white
ight.

POLICY OPTIONS FOR LOCAL SCHOOL DISTRICTS AND COURTS

1. Voluntary Plans.—Voluntary plans do have less white flight, but for school
districts above 30 percent minority enrollment, they produce less school desegrega-
tion than a mandatory plan.

2. Mandatory Plans With a Voluntary Magnet School Component.—One potential-
’llzheffective option is a desegregation plan with a two-stage reassignment process.

e first stage is voluntary and includes the creation of magnet school programs
over a four or five month period in the preimplementation year. All magnet schools
should be built in minority neighborhoods. Badly deteriorating, and the most isolat-
ed, black schools should be closed in favor of maintaining schools near the bound-
aries of black and white neighborhoods.

The first stage of the reassignment process would then begin with the magnet
school reassignment. The evidence suggests there are enough white parents who are
willing to put their children in schools in black neighborhoods to racially balance
them, if these schools are publicized as superior schools and if the alternative is
mandatory reassignment to another desegregated school chosen by the school ad-
ministration. It is important this be done on an individual basis rather than a
school basis as was done in Los Angeles. When schools are asked to volunteer,
rather than individuals, any given school can have enough parents who oppose this
action, and as a result withdraw their children, to effectively sabotage any chance of
racial balance. After white parents are asked to volunteer, any remaining empty
seats will be filled b; mandaborﬁ reassignment.

3. Curriculum.—To reduce the perceived costs of school desegregation, magnet
schools should be made a part of any mandatory desegregation plan, and college
preparatory courses offered in all schools. In addition, research indicates the great-
est achievement gains and most interracial contact occurs when classrooms are
reorganized into cooperative teams which compete against each other. Rising
ach}i‘evement and positive interracial contact should minimize any long-term white

ight.

4. Providing Incentives for Housing Desegregation.—Desegregation plans should
exclude residentially integrated neighborhoods from cross-town busing in order to
five families an incentive for living in integrated neighborhoods.

5. Public Information.—Since the greatest white flight occurs in most districts in
the year of implementation, those who have fled are people who have never experi-
enced school desegregation. They obtain their information on the negative aspects of
it from the media which tends to publicize white flight, protest, and interracial
conflict. Since negative media coverage increases white flight, a media specialist
should be employed to give the media positive stories about school desegregation
before and after implementation.

FEDERAL AND STATE POLICY OPTIONS

1. The federal government should provide matching funds to states specifically for
interdistrict transfer programs.
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2. HUD should initiate a program to use Section 8 housing opportunities to
residentially integrate school districts in order to minimize busing.

3. The federal government should provide financial incentives to individuals who
live in desegregated neighborhoods or send their children to desegregated schools by
a) giving them tax credits, b) guaranteeing the fair market value of their home if
they live in an integrated neighborhood or send their child to a desegregated school
lf;ordat least three years, or ¢) giving them a tuition voucher to add to their school’s

udget. -

;1‘. '{‘he federal and state government should subsidize smaller classrooms and
schools.

5. The federal and state governments should require all schools that receive any
kind of subsidy to publish information on school characteristics and individual
student progress. Although the latest Coleman report claims to have proved private
schools produce better cognitive outcomes than public schools, and most parents
believe this, there is actually no evidence to date to support this. Moreover, most
research indicates that public schools have facilities, curriculum, and faculty which
are superior to those of the average private school.

THE COST OF WHITE FLIGHT

The cost of white flight in terms of the reduction in interracial contact (defined as
the proportion white in the average black child’s school) can easily be estimated.
Mandatory desegregation plans, particularly in school districts above 35 percent,
yield a greater proportion white in the average black child’s school than voluntary
plans although these plans and these districts have greater white flight. Even school
districts such as Boston which have experienced massive white flight have a propor-
tion white in the average black child’s school which is almost twice as great as it
would have been if the school district had not desegregated.

Ms. RosseLL. Thank you, Mr. Chairman, members of the commit-
tee, for inviting me to summarize my research and that of others
on the question of the relationship of school desegregation of white
flight and what we can do about it.

My purpose today is to discuss what white flight is, what causes
it and what we can do about it, in somewhat more detail than my
two colleagues.

The term ‘“white flight” was originally used to characterize the
phenomenon of middle class, white suburbanization that has oc-
curred since the 1950’s, mostly because of ‘“pull” factors—the great-
er suburban space, greenery, and until recently lower cost family
housing, lower tax rates, Federal housing loan policies, and
changes in production and transportation patterns. More recently
and erroneously, the term “white flight” has been used to describe
the decline in central city white public school enrollment. Most of
this decline is a function of the secular suburbanization trend
discussed above and the declining birth rate which has affected all
races, although whites the greatest.

Because of these factors, we can expect most northern central
city school districts to have a “normal,” that is, with no segrega-
tion, percentage public school white enrollment decline of at least 4
to 8 percent annually, and that means even if they don’t desegre-
gate, and most northern suburban school districts to have an
annual public school white enrollment decline of about 2 to 4

percent, again, even if they don’t desegregate.
" Some Southern countywide school districts, because they benefit
from Northern migration to the South have stable or increasing
white enrollment, in spite of the national decline in birth rates.

In terms of racial percentages, national data indicates that the
proportion white is declining in the public schools of the suburbs as
well as the cities. The decline for cities is about 2 percentage points
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annually and for suburbs less than 1 percentage point. Both public
and private schools have a declining proportion white. Indeed, from
1968 to 1978, the proportion white in the public school system
declined less than in the private school system.

THE MAGNITUDE OF WHITE FLIGHT FROM DESEGREGATION

Determining the decline in white public school enrollment result-
ing from school desegregation requires isolating the impact of
policy from these long-term demographic trends. That's something
that most commentators forget to do. -

The analytical question is: In any given school district, how
much does school desegregation accelerate the already declining
white enrollment?

_ Virtually all of the research on school desegregtion and white
flight indictates that school desegregation significantly accelerates
white flight in most school districts in the year of implementation,
and the magnitude.is a function of three factors: the white propor-
tion enrollment in the district, the proportion of whites reassigned
to formerly black schools, and the proportion of blacks reassigned
to formerly white schools. The first two factors are the most impor-
tant. The effect of black reassignments on white flight is one-third
tohonle-half the effect of white reassignments to formerly black
schools.

- It is estimated that—on the average—for every 20 percent of
whites reassigned to formerly black schools in city school districts,

the percentage white enrollment decline will increase in that year

by an additional 9.6 percentage points over the predesegregation
annual percentage white enrollment decline in school districts with
over 35 percent black enrollment.

_Most of the comparative, aggregate analyses of the effect of
desegregation on white enrollment are unable to separate white
flight characterized by the transfer of students to private schools
from that characterized by the movement of families outside the
district. Case_studies indicate, however, that most of the white
flight is to private schools rather than to the suburbs, although the
proportion moving increases the smaller the geographical size of
the school district. -

The research to date indicates the following factors increase
white flight:

The reassignment of whites to formerly black schools; the extent
of protest and negative media coverage; the reassignment of whites
to older, larger formerly black schools.

A greater than 35 percent black population; phasing-in a plan
over a period of several years; having a small, geographic boundary
encompassing only the central city.

Elementary school desegregation, although it is the most success-
ful educationally and in terms of race relations in the classroom.

Longbusing distances in city, not metropolitan, school districts.

The implementation year white flight is the single greatest
annual loss of whites a school district will experience. After that,
the annual loss rate declines rapidly. Suburban and countywide
school districts may actually make up their implementation year
loss by the fourth or fifth year. Central city school districts, howev-
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er, are unlikely to make up the implementation year loss. They
will either return to the ‘“normal” decline, or have continuing,
although smaller in magnitude, annual white flight.

Now, I have suggested some policy options for local school dis-
tricts and courts. One policy option is a voluntary plan. Voluntary
plans do have less white flight, but for school districts above 30
percent minority enrollment, they produce less school desegrega-
tion than a mandatory plan.

One potentially effective option is a desegregation plan with a
two-stage reassignment process. The first stage is voluntary and
includes the creation of magnet school programs over a 4- or 5-
month period in the preimplementation year. All magnet schools
should be built in minority neighborhoods. Badly deteriorating, and
the most isolated, black schools should be closed in favor of main-
gaoi:(;ng schools near the boundaries of black and white neighbor-

s.

The first stage of the reassignment process would then begin
with the magnet school reassignment. The evidence suggests there
are enough white parents who are willing to put their children in
schools in black neighborhoods to racially balance them, if—and
this is very critical—if these schools are publicized as superior
schools and if—again, this is very critical—the alternative is man-
datory reassignment to another desegregated school chosen by the
school administration. It is important this be done on an individual
basis rather than a school basis as was done in Los Angeles. When
schools are asked to volunteer, rather than individuals, any given
school can have enough parents who oppose this action, and as a
result withdraw their children, to effectively sabotage any chance
of racial balance. After white parents are asked to volunteer, any
remaining empty seats in schools in black neighborhoods will be
filled by mandatory reassignment.

To reduce the perceived costs of school desegregation, magnet
schools should be made a part of any mandatory desegregation
plan, and college preparatory courses offered in all schools. In
addition, research indicates the greatest achievement gains and
most interracial contact occurs when classrcoms are reorganized
into cooperative teams which compete against each other. Rising
achievement and positive interracial contact should minimize any
long-term whit: flight.

PROVIDING INCENTIVES FOR HOUSING DESEGREGATION

Desegregation plans should exclude residentially integrated
neighborhoods from cross-town busing in order to give families an
incentive for living in integrated neighborhoods. In addition, any
individual who moves into a neighborhood in which their race is in
a minority, should have the option of being excluded from cross-
town busing, thereby encouraging individuals to do it, even though
their presence may not make the neighborhood instantly integrat-

There is also a problem of public information. Since the greatest
white flight occurs in most districts in the year of implementation,
those who have fled are people who have never experienced school
desegregation. They obtain their information on the negative as-
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pects of it from the media which tends to publicize white flight,
protest, and interracial conflict. Since negative media coverage
increases white flight, a media specialist should be employed to
give the media pocitive stories about school desegregation before
and after implementation.

I have also suggested here some Federal and State policy options,
some of which may be unrealistic under the current administration
and in the current political climate, but I am going to suggest them
anyway.

First, the Federal Government should provide matching funds to
States specifically for interdistrict transfer programs.

HUD should initiate a program to use section 8 housing opportu-
nities to residentially integrate school districts in order to mini-
mize busing.

The Federal Government should provide financial incentives to
individuals who live in desegregated neighborhoods or send their
children to desegregated schools by (a) giving them tax credits—I
see no reason why people who spend a lot of time and energy in
building social growth shouldn’t get a tax break the same way
people who spend a lot of time and energy and money building
economic growth get a tax credit; (b) guaranteeing the fair market
value of their home if they live in an integrated neighborhood or
send their child to a desegregated school for at least 3 years, or (c)
giving them a tuition voucher to add to their school’s budget, if it
is an integrated school, because many people believe money adds
up to quality education.

The Federal and State Governments should require all schools
that receive any kind of subsidy to publish information on school
characteristics and individual student progress. That is almost
never done. Most information is publicized on school progress, and
that is a completely different and misleading piece of information.

Although the latest Coleman report on public and private schools
claims to have proved private schools produce better cognitive out-
comes than public schools, and most parents believe this, there is
actually no evidence to date to support this. Moreover, most re-
search indicates that public schools have facilities, curriculums,
an}:i fiaculty which are superior to those of the average private
school.

Now, most people want to know what is the cost of white flight.
The cost of white flight in terms of the reduction in interracial
contact, defined as the proportion of white in the average black
child’s school, can easily be estimated. Mandatory desegregation
plans, particularly in school districts above 35-percent black, yield
a greater proportion white in the average black child’s school than
voluntary plans, although these plans and these districts have
greater white flight. Even school districts such as Boston which
have experienced massive white flight have a proportion of white
in the average black child’s school which is almost twice as great
as it would have been if the school district had not desegregated.

Mr. Epwarps. Thank you very much, Dr. Rossell. The gentleman
from Illinois, Mr. Hyde.

Mr. Hype. Well, thank you very much, Mr. Chairman. As we
plunge further into this controversy, it gets more and more inter-
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esting and difficult, because we get different stories from equally
highly qualified people.

Dr. Armor, I am interested in a study that recently came out of
Vanderbilt. It said that school integration was helpful to the black
child and didn’t harm the white child, I believe. Have you got a
better synopsis of what that study found?

Mr. ArRMOR. I have not examined that report. By the way, 1 have
been trying to get it, but it is going to take awhile. I just heard
about it last week myself. But I believe that they’re referring to
one of the studies. There are several published studies on the
achievement issue, and I suspect what they were referring to is
that some researchers have found that there is overall some
achievement gain from minority students in desegregated schools,
while at the same time the white students do not lose any ground.

Mr. Hype. Well, isn’t that a laudable goal for the white students
and their parents, that they don’t lose any ground? Shouldn’t they
be seeking improvement too? I mean, shouldn’t the goal be of every
student to improve rather than not lose any ground?

Mr. ArMOR. I think that’s true. I think, though, that in the
public debate, there has been some concern among opponents that
white students may lose ground in a desegregated educational
system. There is no evidence for that. It may be that we should all
be looking for gains, but I think the policy issue that has been
debated most concerns the differential achievement patterns be-
tween white and minority students. So I think the policy issue is:
How do we achieve—how do we increase minority student achieve-
ment while not sacrificing the much higher levels of achievement
for white students?

Mr. Hypk. The problem with busing, say, in an urban area, as I
see it—the objections we hear from parents—are there are great
advantages to having your child attend the nearby school. In case
of injury or illness, the parent can take care of him, not some nice
person who will put a sign in the window. The child can participate
in extracurricular activities; the parents can participate and inte-
face both with the teachers and with the school. The time spent on
the bus being transported is lost time, essentially, and at some
jeopardy. It’s awfully hard to get records of accidents of school
buses. It’s real tough; nobody really keeps them. If you go State by
State, you might find some, but nevertheless, in bad weather,
heavy traffic, your child is at risk in a bus, going and coming.

Don’t parents have a legitimate right to hope that they would
maintain some control over their child at the school, some interac-
tion with the teachers, and that their child can enjoy playing on
the basketball team or being in the school play or something
without the hour or half-hour or 40 minutes of travel back and
forth on the bus?

In other words, the kids are disadvantaged. How do you weigh
those advantages and disadvantages?

Mr. ArRMOR. Well, you’re very clearly saying all the things that I

-heard parents say in the surveys that I have done. White parents
in particular—even minority parents will cite the same factors.
And in fact, that is why most white parents oppose busing, for all
those reasons. The difference is that white parents do not see any
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improved education for their child just by the mere fact of their
being transported across town.

Some minority parents do see an advantage, because they see the
white school as superior. But I think this is an incorrect percep-
tion.

Mr. Hype. Just to latch on to what you said, perhaps if that
perception could be corrected, that's if the adequacy or desirability
of the education available to everybody, regardless of race or loca-
tion, was more perceptive and more manifest, that might go some-
where toward helping solve this problem.

Mr. ArRMoR. If black minority parents, particularly, because His-
panic minority parents and Asian minority parents do not favor
mandatory busing much more than white parents, but black par-
ents tend to be the primary group here, the group that believes, I
think, in this misperception about what schools are better and
worse, If they could be convinced that their schools were as good
educationally as the white schools across town, I think a substan-
tial majority of black parents would not favor busing for the very
same reasons the white parents do not favor it now.

I would like to add on the Hawley study that the evidence on the
benefits for minority students in busing programs, most of us at
this table have seen those studies and we disagree on their mean-
ing. I think there is no question that some studies have shown
some gains, but those gains are very small, and on the average,
other studies will show that it cancels out.

There is no overall significant benefit for minority children in
being part of a busing program. :

Mr. HyDE. See, that is the difficulty we have. These things don’t
lend themselves to definitive statistics.

Mr. ArRMOR. Well, the problem is that as long as there are even
onlr 10 studies that show a gain and 100 that show a loss, there
will be many social scientists who will say, well, the 10 that showed
the gain did it right. And what we have to do is replicate whatever
programs those 10 schools have. But I think it's a misplaced energy
and misglaced investment. I think that there really isn’t any good
theory that says simply being transported across town to a racially
balanced school is going to help substantially the achievement
process compared to what you could be doing with the same time
and money spent in the school.

There is increasing, I think, consensus on the part of many
educators that the key for minority students is time in a classroom,
being able to create an environment where there is enough time to
spend in study, increasing the amount of time that’s now spent in
minorit,y schools.

I don’t think that there is any final answer to it, but I think you
will find many educators who believe we should put our energies
into improving minority education in minority schools.

Mr. Hype. Well, peripherally, we're talking about the quality of
education available to every child in this country. I'd love to see all
of the efforts of the Ph. D.’s who spend useful time on discussing
the advantages and disadvantages of transportation to provide
quality education spend half as much time—and I don’t mean this
critically either, because I am a minority of one, I'm sure on this—
with what is really wrong education and the inability to get good
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teachers, to attract quality people to the teaching profession, give
them advancement and get rid of the incompetence, not lock them
in on tenure.

And we all know the arguments for and against. But you're
never going to educate if you don’t get teacher’s like Marva Collins,
I'm picking a genius, but I mean the people who are gifted as
teachers. We should find those people and have a system which
makes them available to black kids and white kids and Hispanic
kids and everybody and homogenize them throughout the area.
And I find all sorts of obstacles to achieving that. I find efforts to
protect the teachers who are incompetent. I find this in junior
colleges and colleges alike. It’s very frustrating, and I feef very
frustrated.

Mr. ArMOR. I think maybe we're going a bit beyond the desegre-
gation issue itself.

Mr. HybpE. Sure.

Mr. ArRMOR. But there is no question—and I part with my social
scientist colleagues—that we really have misplaced the focus by
getting off on mandatory busing which is so devisive and costly, it
doesn’t really gain things, in my opinion. It’s never going to be
accepted as a legitimate way to assign kids to school in this coun-
try, and I think that the sooner we get off that issue and get on
with the issue of how to provide good education to all kids, all
schools, regardless of their racial composition, that we will certain-
ly do a favor to our public school system.

Mr. Hypk. It’s a form of conscription that is resented. Now may I
ask, and I appreciate what you have said, and I'd like, if you would
be generous enough, for us to be able to send you data and other
statements from other people, and maybe give us the benefits of
your expert commentary on them from time to time.

Could we burden you with that?

Mr. ArMOR. I'd be very happy to.

Mr. Hype. Thank you.

Professor Rossell, both public and private schools have a declin-
ing proportion white. Indeed, from 1968 to 1978, the proportion of
white in the public school system declined less than the private
school system. That surprises me, in view of what we have been
hearing about—that’s, I think, your first page, near the bottom,
“The proportion white in the public school system declined less
than in the private.”

Less whites were staying in the public school system, less than
were in the private school system.

Ms. RosseLL. No, I am talking about the proportion white. What
has happened is that the proportion white in the private school
sKstem has declined at a greater rate than the proportion white in
the public system, even though it has been higher all this time.
The reason why it has declined at a greater rate is because the
proportion minority in the private school system has been growing
tremendously since 1968.

Mr. Hype. Why is that? Why have the minorities increased in
the private school? Dissatisfaction about the public school system?

Ms. RosseLL. I would say it’s primarily dissatisfaction with the
public school system. In addition, too, in some school districts we
find black flight. For example, in Boston, we found black flight at
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the secondary level primarily from a few schools in which the
blacks felt they were in danger if they were sent there.

Mr. HyYDE. Are you talking about private schools or parochial
schools as well?

Ms. RosseLL. Yes, both. - .

Mr. HypE. “Research indicates that public s¢hools have facilities,
curriculum and faculty which are superior to those of the average
private school.” That’s on page 5. There are parochial schools in
Chicago in the black community that you just can’t get into.
There’s a waiting list at Our Lady of Angels, Father Collins’ school.
Just a couple of years wait to get in there. -

If the public schools—we’re talking average—have superior facul-
ty, curriculum and facilities, why is there the increase proportion-
ately in the private schools? Is this perception?

Ms. RosseLL. It’s perception. Most parents, both white and black,
do not know what they mean by quality education. For example,
most people would be surprised to learn that the Boston School
District spends more per pupil than any other school district in the
metropolitan area, including the wealthy school districts out in the
suburbs, such as Newton. In addition, the Boston School District
this year, and I believe last year also, when they started consolidat-
ing, has the smallest classroom teacher/pupil ratio and had teach-
ers with more experience, more degrees, et cetera than any other
system in the SMSA.

Now parents do not perceive that—they think, in fact, those
suburban schools have better facilities and better curricula, and -
that's how they justify the fact that they believe the suburban
schools—and private schools—give them a better education. They
don’t know what a better education is, or what they mean by that
term, and so in the face of no other information, they think it must
mean curriculum, quality of the faculty and the resources.

In fact, what they're really talking about is what they perceive
to be the socioeconomic status of the students in the classroom and
the degree of order in the classroom. That's why they're eager to
get into the parochial schools in Chicago, even those that are black,
because parents perceive those schools as having more discipline
and more order.

Mr. Hype. Which they can do, because they’re not bound by
some of the strictures the public schools must deal with. The
parochial schools can kick a kid out if they want to, and the public
school has a more difficult time doing that.

Ms. RosseLL. That’s right.

Mr. Hype. Peripherally, would it help the quality of education
for everybody, if more power were given to the public school au-
thorities to get rid of disruptive kids, instead of having to keep
them in as a disruptive force?

Ms. RosserL. Well, it depends on how you want to deal with
those people. You can just shift the focus to another arena. Then
you have to increase your police system or juvenile system.

Mr. Hype. If you have 80 kids in a classroom and 75 of them
want to learn and 5 of them need custody for the day, aren’t you
harming those 75 kids by rules and regulations that say all 80 have
to stay in that classroom most of the time?
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Ms. Rossern. Well, the tragedy is that most of the things that
social scientists come up with as to how to reorganize classrooms so
you can minimize the likelihood of having these kids hate school
and becoming troublemakers, have not been adopted by educators.
Most of the educators I talked to in the school districts that I have
gone to around the country and interviewed in, have not the slight-
est idea of what the latest social science research shows. They
think that you teach to a desegregated school or an inner-city
school the same way you teach at any other school, and that is
gimply wrong.

Mr. HypE. If students learn from each other, which is one selling
point for integration, doesn’t a private school have that advantage
on balance over the public school, that the parents usually have
the kids at the private school because there is sacrifice entailed in
going to that private school, and they possess a motivational factor
that is not always present, or as present, in the public school?

Ms. RossieLL. Sure. But that’s not because of anything that the
private schools have done.

Mr. Hype. I agree with you. It's something that the student at
the private school brings to school that he can communicate
through the other kids.

Ms. RosseLL. Exactly. But it’s not something the private schools
have done. If we could figure out something that the private
schools have done to get that order——

Mr. Hype. Charging tuition.

Ms. RosseLL. Well, charging tuition. That might do it.

Mr. HypE. Well, the private schools are permitted to teach some
religious values that the public schools cannot. Now that may not
be a good reason to say that the private school is able to communi-
cate more in terms of right and wrong and good behavior and bad
behavior. But maybe that’s what the private schools can do and the
parochial schools can do that the public schools cannot.

Ms. RosseLL. Yes. There’s no solution, because if we put all the
public school kids in private schools, the private schools will start
to resemble the public schools.

Mr. Hype. Sure. But if they operated on the private school’s
rules, they can do a little more.

Ms. RosseLL. Then we have a large number of teenage kids out
on the street and people clamoring to get them back in the school,
because they’d be loitering on the street corners and probably be
unemployed and people would be——

Mr. Hypk. Of course, if we lower the minimum wage, maybe we
could put them all to work. But that’s another problem.

Ms. RosseLL. That’s another problem.

Mr. HyYDE. It is, indeed.

I certainly agree with your comments about the media, because,
if there is one detriment toward smoothing integration in any
community, it’s the media which, of necessity, gravitate toward

rotest and conflict. I don’t know how you ever solve that here.

our suggestion is a good one—a media specialist should be pro-
vided to give the media positive stories. I think that’s a very good
idea, and I would hope that school districts and mayors would take
your advice. But the impact of the way you present something is
very important and sometimes it can be very counterproductive.
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So I agree with you, the rioting scares people, the protests, the
hate on the faces that you seem to see in every bus.

Ms. RosseLL. Which you see every night on TV.

Mr. Hypk. That’s what I mean. That's the first thing you see and
the last thing you see. And it’s sad. But your idea is a good one, a
media specialist to spoon feed the media on the good things as well
as the bad.

Well, thank you very much.

Mr. Epwarbps. Ms. Cooper, do you have any questions?

Ms. CooPER. Dr. Pearce, how can we be sure that the survey you
spoke of is not simply indicating that a neighborhood or communi-
ty is in the middle of a transition from one race to another? In
other words, that white flight is occurring.

Dr. PEARCE. The measure I use is called the ‘“index of dissimilar-
ity” and ranges from zero to 100. One way of thinking of it is that
it measures the percentage of one group that would have to move
for every school in the system or block in the city to have the same
racial composition as the city as a whole. The more segregated it is,
the higher it is.

And so what it measures as you move down closer and closer to
zero, is that the city as a whole—more and more of the city as a
whole resembles racial composition—more and more neighborhoods
resemble the racial composition of the city as a whole.

Ms. CoorPeR. Professor Rossell, do you want to comment?

Ms. RosseLL. Yes. First of all, you can’t tell from the index of
dissimilarity whether or not white flight is occurring, because the
index of dissimilarity is standardized and reflects the racial compo-
sition of the school districts, and if the proportion of white goes
down, the index of dissimilarity will not reflect that as long as it’s
evenly balanced throughout a school district. What Dr. Pearce has
done is to add data in our study indicating the change in propor-
tion black over time in the school district. And the change in
proportion black over time in the school district suggests that
white flight does not account for the decrease in residential segre-
gation that we see here, although I would suggest she also use
another measure which is an unstandardized index of interracial
contact.

But nevertheless, the fact that she did chart the change in pro- .
portion black over time, shows that little, if any, of what we see
out there is the result of white flight or racial transition of a
community.

Ms. CooPER. So in other words, is it also your conclusion that the
residential integregation that you see in these communities is a
more stable integration than in other communities?

Dr. PEARCE. Yes, I would say so. In almost all communities the
minority percentages are rising. as result of demographic changes
occurring in our country. So to some extent it is relevant to that.
But I do believe that the integration is genuine; recall that these
measures are for the whole metropolitan area. For my ‘‘integra-
tion” to be really ‘racial transition,’ white flight would have to be
outside the metropolitan area, not just suburbs or private schools.
One of the indications that this is not white flight is the fact that
neighborhoods have been able to be removed from the busing plans.
in these cities because they become residentially integrated.
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Ms. Coorer. Do you think it’s appropriate to consciously use
school desegregation to effectuate housing desegregation?

Dr. PEARCE. One of the interesting things about my study is that
none of the school districts that I studied had done anything to try
to maximize their plans, effect on people’s housing choices or on
housing patterns. I think even if the smallest amount of effort was
made such as in Louisville as Dr. Rossell mentioned—even the
smallest amount of effort can increase even more so the impact,
and I think that since schools do affect people’s housing choices
they should pay attention to how they are doing that. One of the
mﬁstlimportant factors when people look for houses, are the
schools.

They ask “what are the schools like?”’ “Are these schools I want
to send my children to?”

I think it’s very important for schools to take cognizance of the
effect of their decisions and their policies and the effect that it is
going to have on people’s choices about housing, because this is
going to influence the racial composition of the schools in a rela-
tively short amount of time. .

Ms. Coorer. So it’s an unintended beneficial consequence that
should be made conscious in order to maximize it?

Dr. PeEArce. The choices can be made in ways that are very
positive or very negative, with no cost involved in terms of the
choice that the school officials have. With a little attention to this,
I think a great deal of positive things can be done.

Mr. HypE. May I just interrupt, because if we're going to bus
kids to racially integrated schools, how does the neighborhood
school have any impact on the neighborhood then, since that may
not be where your child is going to go?

Dr. PeEARCE. Because people make choices on the basis of other
things, other than the racial composition of the school located in
the neighborhood. Apparently what is happening in these cities
that I examined, these choices become less segregated in their
impact. If you decide where to live on the basis of other things like
closeness to work, people end up living in more racially integrated
areas.

Another thing that happens is, when you're in a racial transi-
tional neighborhood where you have school dese%regation, the
school system says we're going to keep that school racially bal-
anced. The white family is considering moving out of that particu-
lar area and moving to a segregated white area. The children
under that plan would then be bused to the schools, but if they
stay in the neighborhood——

Mr. Hypk. They see no advantage to moving.

Dr. PeEarce. They see no advantage to moving. So it helps to
stabilize neighborhoods.

Mr. Hype. Thank you.

Ms. Cooper. What would you say to Congressman Shumway's
constituents who are complaining that they chose to move to a
certain neighborhood and buy a _new house because they wanted
their children to go to a certain school which they conceived as a
quality school? What would you tell those constituents?

Dr. PEaRrcCE. Everybody wants their children to attend a %uality
school, and everybody wants their children to have equality of
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educational opportunity, and I think that option should be open to
everybody. I think what happens is, when one does desegregate
schools, one disconnects the connection between where one goes to
school and where one goes to housing, as the superintendent from
Charlotte testified. And one of the things that I found in the survey
of real estate brokers, when you desegregate the schools across a
metropolitan area, the perception of schools as a whole changes. A
great deal of attention is paid to what is going on in the schools in
the process of desegregation, and in that process an effort is made
to improve all the schools for all children.

Precisely, because one can’t guarantee by where one is living,
where one goes to school, one wants to make sure every child gets
? good education, no matter where they live, or where they come
rom.

Ms. CoopPER. Professor Rossell, how would you summarize the
major ways in which your findings and conclusions differ from
those of Dr. Armor’s?

Ms. RosseLL. Well, I think we agree on the major causes of white
flight. I would say there is some disagreement in the following
areas: First of all, the magnitude of the implementation year loss;
second, whether or not the loss continues in years after the imple-
mentation years, and to what degree.

Further refinement of my own research has suggested that our
disagreement is getting smaller and smaller, as I find that there is
continuing white flight at many large urban school districts. So
that perhaps the disagreement is only over the suburban and
school districts smaller than the metropolitan school districts. In
addition, we both have a problem in the sense that there simply is
not enough information to compare voluntary desegregation plans
with mandatory desegregation plans in terms of long-term net
benefit; that is, in terms-of increase in interracial contact. )

I take the position that if we look simply at mandatory desegre-
gation and the increase in interracial contact, in every school
district that I have examined, it is much higher than if there had
been no desegregation. Dr. Armor counters, well, what if there had
been voluntary desegregation? Unfortunately, we just don’t have
enough data to compare the two. He argues that there would be
more desegregation in a voluntary desegregation plan, even though
in the implementation year, there is less integration.

But the fact that there is less white flight continuing on, he
believes would eventually result in more interracial contact in
voluntary plans. Both of us are indeed speculating on this to some
extent, and our particular positions are a function, I think, of our
ideological bias, because we really do not have enough data to say
one way or the other, when comparing voluntary and mandatory
on long-term benefits.

Ms. CoopeR. Did you want to comment, Dr. Armor?

Mr. ArRMOR. I agree with Professor Rossell by and large in terms
of her summary of our differences. I think that the techniques that
we are using are complicated. They rest on a variety of assump-
tions, and it's not surprising that two analysts will come up with
somewhat different answers. I'm very encouraged that at this point
in 1981, that her results and mine are very close together com-
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pared to where they were in 1975, when we both began publishing
works on this topic.

One of the things to keep in mind about the trade off between
mandatory and voluntary—and I think you can see this in cities
like San Diego and in cities like Los Angeles which had a volun-
tary plan before mandatory and are continuing with one, I should
emphasize—is that you do get an increase in white enrollment at
nlllinority schools under mandatory busing plans. I don’t dispute
that.

It’s the magnitude of that increase that’s of great concern com-
pared to the white loss in the white schools. Remember if there’s
white flight, you're reducing white enrollment in white schools
which offers less interracial contact over the long run in many of
those schools for those minority students who come into the white
schools. In-Los Angeles, for example, some of the majority white
schools over the 3-year period of busing, went from 500 or 600
white students to 100, and the demographics that I have done
ichool by school show they should have at least 300 or 400 whites

y now.

So on a voluntary basis, you might not have got as many white
students across town to minority schools, but you would have had a
much larger white resource from minority students who voluntar-
ily come into those white schools. And this is the trade off—and it
may be that we can’t be definitive about it, but, like I say, the
courts, which are more or less adjudicating the process, really
haven’t given voluntary a chance, and until they do, it will be very
hard to be definitive. I just hope that the data we do have will
encourage courts and the Congress to really push voluntary plans;
because we certainly know mandatory plans, whatever the flight
issue, are devisive and unpopular.

Ms. CooPer. One final question that I find troubling. There
seems to be a consensus that white flight is at its minimum under
a metropolitan desegregation plan. But as Dr. Armor pointed out,
because of both State and Federal law at the present time as well
as public reristance, it's unlikely that there are going to be that
many more metropolitan plans implemented mandatorily anyway.

So what is the prognosis, Dr. Pearce?

Dr. PEARCE. One of the things that can be done is that voluntary
interdistrict plans can be developed, and I think those are impor-
tant as a way of dealing with the fact that we indeed have very
high minority enrollments in many large central city districts. The
State of Wisconsin has provided incentives to school districts that
have been quite effective involving minority students coming out to
the suburban school districts, and I think the Federal Government
could do that in a way that would be very positive in promoting
interdistricts voluntary action. I also think there are a number of
courts—the evidence is not entirely in—that courts are not going to
order interdistrict remedies. For example, Indianapolis has just
begun in a metropolitan desegregation plans.

I would also like to point out that there is some evidence on the
effect of voluntary plans—voluntary desegregation ?lans-on the
level of interracial contact and integration. Dr. Armor’s own study
shows that after several years in San Diego, the level of interracial
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contact is essentially unchanged from what it was before the volun-
tary plan was begun.

In other school districts he examined, with the exception of
Pasadena, which is not really a city school district, being a suburb
of Los Angeles, none of the cities ended up more segregated even
with white flight. And as Dr. Rossell has said, in Boston as they
were before the mandatory desegregation, which suggests that even
with large amounts of white flight, we end up with higher levels of
interracial contact and integration than we have before. Particular-
ly in metropolitan plans, the differences are dramatic, and we
should keep that in mind when we try to evaluate that issue.

There are also the freedom of choice plans which were voluntary
desegregation plans, and they had virtually no impact, just token
impact, on the levels of segregation.

Mr. ArRMOR. I agree that the only realistic option right now is
metropolitan plans on a voluntary basis for many of the larger
cities. But I think—and this is important, I think, for the Con-
~ gress—the courts have really fouled things up. They could not find

a legal basis to order metropolitan plans, and yet they have fright-
ened the suburbs literally away from participating in interdistrict
plans on a voluntary basis.

A good example is St. Louis, where the court asked the suburban
districts to voluntarily agree to participate in an exchange. The
controversy has been so great and so intense that virtually none—I
think 3 or 4 out of 25—agreed to participate. I submit we wouldn’t
have that kind of dilemma today if the courts hadn’t frightened
people with mandatory busing policies. As a matter of fact, the St.
Louis judge has, after he couldn’t get anywhere, has now ordered
those districts to take part. I think that, you know, as much as I
want to pursue voluntary plans, we have to get the court out of the
business, because we are not going to be free, I think, to encourage
communities to cooperate when they fear that the courts will use
that against them in the future. I am not sure how to solve it, but
there is no question that the courts have done damage in our
all)ility to actually convince people to participate in voluntary
plans.

I'd also like to make a comment about the housing issue, if I
might be allowed to, and that is that I think it's very important to
encourage the kind of research that Dr. Pearce has done. I think it
very impressive. 1 also think, however, you have to look at the
possibilities, again, under voluntary plans for housing integration
under that approach.

You will note, for example, that Riverside shows among the most
extensive increase in housing integration. In our study, Riverside
has not had any extensive mandatory busing of white students to
minority schools. That’s very important to point out. San Berna-
dino, although not showing as great gains as Riverside—it’s next
door—has shown very substantial increases in housing integration
with a strictly voluntary plan. So again, I think we don’t want to
be misled by this very important data to think that it is only
mandatory busing of whites that is going to accomplish housing
integration. Again, the evidence is not substantial, but there is
every reason to think we can in fact make progress in housing
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integration in voluntary plans, and they certainly are a lot more
acceptable to the public.

Ms. CoopER. Thank you.

Mr. EpwARrps. Mr. Boyd?

Mr. Boyp. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Dr. Rossell], is it fair to say, again, based on your comment with
regard to comparing your testimony with that of Dr. Armor, that
you agree with him that white flight is not based so much on racial
prejudice as by a perception of declining safety and declining qual-
ity of education for children?

Ms. RosseLL. No; I think the problem with his analysis is it's a
simple one-stage analysis. | have seen some path analysis models
which suggest that one of the prime causes of how you perceive the
quality of education in the schools and the quality of life in the
urban city is racism.

Mr. Boyp. So you think racial prejudice is the principal motiva-
tor?

Ms. RosseLL. Yes.

Mr. Boyp. How then do you explain the amount of black flight
which has taken place from the District of Columbia during the
decade of the 1970’s, as indicated by the 1980 census, to the effect
that a large percentage of middle-class blacks have been leaving
the District of Columbia for the suburbs?

One reason for that could be a belief that the quality of educa-
tion in the District of Columbia is less than excellent. .

Ms. RosseLL. I have always thought one of the most naive beliefs
that people have is that a human being cannot be prejudiced
against their own racial or ethnic group. In fact, we find human
beings are quite capable of being prejudiced against his or her own
racial group, and we find blacks, for example, are quite capable of
being prejudiced against blacks. Second, research done by Giles,
Gatlin, and Cataldo finds that although racism is not a primary
factor in their study, what was a prime factor was class prejudice.
The two are so intertwined at times that it is hard to distinguish

. between them.

Blacks do leave the center city because they are concerned about
race, that is, having their childrén going to school with other
blacks. They may be concerned about having their children go to
school with lower class children—all of which in their mind is
bound up in the idea of quality education.

The example I always use to show how confused people are about
this is that Wellesley High School about 2 years ago—Wellesley is
an upper middle class practically all-white suburban high school in
the Boston SMSA—approximately 3 or 4 years ago, they lost their
accreditation because their library was deemed to be extremely
bad. No library in the Boston school system lost its accreditation
because of a bad library. Yet most people would have said that the
facilities of Wellesley High School are better than the facilities at
the Boston public schools, because there is a higher proportion of
Wellesley students going on to college.

In fact, what we are simply talking about here is the idea that—
the fact that upper middle-class white kids go on to college and
people think that if you send them to those schools, your kids will
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get a good education. There is no evidence that in fact that is the
case.

Mr. Boyp. But there may well be a third consideration which
explains why black members of the middle class leave the District
of Columbia. That may be the level of standing of the District of
Columbia public schools in relation to the rest of the country, and
the low test scores that the District of Columbia has with regard to
the rest of the country, and the perception of those middle-class
blacks who themselves have experienced a degree of discrimination
in their lives that they can gain better schooling and better educa-
tional opportunity outside the District.

Dr. Armor——

hMr. Hype. Wait a minute. I would like to hear some comment on
that.

Ms. RosseLL. OK, well, I guess the problem is that in fact that
may indeed be their perception, that low SAT scores mean a bad
education. In fact, if we're talking about actual inputs into the
school system, the Washington—-—

Mr. Boyp. Financial input?

Ms. RosseLL. Yes; quality of teachers, facilities, curriculum. The
Washington public school system would have to have something
like 5 times the amount of i::oney put into it——

Mr. Boyp. I think the teachers have the highest pay——

Ms. RosseLL. Yes; something like 5 times the amount of money
put in to come close to the suburban schools. The problem is that
most of what the children come into school with, they leave with. I
mean, very few children actually progress to the extent of having
acceleration in their learning. :

Mr. Boyp. One of the problems with the District of Columbia
school system, as I understand it, has to do with discipline, and the
statistics have shown that students have been rewarded more for
conforming to rules than for academic achievement, with the
result, unfortunately, that some highly lauded, highly qualified
students, have been admitted to local colleges and have performed
poorly because they were not taught the basics.

The fact that they were not taught the basics, and were ad-
mitted, and the tests show they have not learned the basics, has
encouraged black middle class citizens of the District to go to areas
where they perceive their children to have better educational op-
portunities.

Ms. RosseLL. Sure. But the point is we don’t know what is the
cause and what is the effect. Do the kids not learn the basics
because they come to school from troubled home environments,
and do not want to learn, and find the schools a hostile J)lace; or
did they not learn the basics because the teacher was a bad teacher
and the classroom was always disrupted?

The same thing would be true of private schools. I made the
point earlier, and I will stick by it. If we put all the public schools
in the private schools, you would find the private school student
would resemble the public schools. There’s nothing magical about
private schools.

Mr. Hype. Except that they can discipline the kids, and they
can’t do that in the public schools. They can get rid of the trouble-
makers and then teach and not have to worry about karate, de-



235

fending themselves. That's the difference. That's why private
schools will never have the handicap. And I am not blaming the
public schools. They are handicapped.

Ms. RosseLL. We could go back to the 19th century, to the elite
system.

Mr. HypE. When a lot of people were pretty well educated.

Ms. RosseLL. That’s right, and a lot of people weren’t.

Mr. Hype. That’s true, and now we are spending a lot of money
and still a lot of people aren’t well educated, and are functionally
illiterate. It's a scandal that the colleges have to teech remedial
reading with the billions we spend on education. It isn’t racism.
There is much more that's wrong with our educational system. And
you can’t accuse blacks of being against blacks. It’s cultural disaf-
fection. It's economic disaffection.

We use the term ‘“‘racism” so broadly, and it's so misleading.
There are white communities where I would not want my kids to
go to, and study—plenty of them, and I could name them. There
are Hispanic communities—there are so many other factors. Youth
gangs. In Hispanic communities, in Chicago the Cobras, the Vice
Lords in the black community. We haven’t talked about that.

But if my kid had to get bused to one of those places where it’s
worth his life to leave the classroom, and worth the teacher’s life—
that is something—and not the quality—it has to do with the
cultural situation that we are a long time in resolving. I sure don’t
have the answer.

Ms. RosseLL. That's right.

Mr. Boyp. Dr. Pearce?

Dr. PEARcE. I just would like to add a comment that one of the
reasons that you find middle class black flight from the District of
Columbia or any other city is that in our society, for a child to be
educated in a predominantly minority school, no matter how good
or how much there is in terms of financial resources, that educa-
tion will not be valued as highly by the society at large.

Mr. Boyp. Even if the quality -of the school is high, and test
scores are high?

Dr. Pearce. Right, because it is a minority school, and minority
parents know that even if it is equally as good as a white school,
they know that it will not be seen that way by whites. They want
their children not only to get the best education, but to have it
valued as the best.

Mr. Boyp. So what you are saying is if there was a school such as
an academic high school in the District of Columbia—if there were
to be a school populated principally with minorities in the District
of Columbia which produced students of high academic qualities,
whose level of scores were within the highest percentile nation-
wide, that they would be frowned upon by colleges, because they
make a minorit¥?

Dr. PeEARCE. I said a predominantly minority school, an over-
whelmingly minority schools.

Mr. Boyp. That's what I am hypothesizing.

Dr. PeaRrcE. Yes; I think so.

Mr. Boyp. Yes, Dr. Rossell.

Ms. RossiLL. I did an analysis of white flight in Los Angeles for
the first and second year of desegregation, and I found absolutely
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no relationship between the median achievement scores of the
minority schools and white flight. Whether I looked at math,
verbal, or combined them together, there was no relationship what-
soever. The dominant characteristic was that it was a minority
school and the length of busing distance. In fact, four minority
schools had higher achievement levels than the white schools that
they were paired with, and had no difference in white flight com-
pared to the other minority schools.

. Mr. Boyp. How does that respond to my hypothesis? In other
words, are you saying that if a school in the District of Columbia,
simply because the District of Columbia is 70 percent black, were
to be an academic high school with high academic levels, high
academic ratings, high test scores, but predominately, minority
those students who apply to colleges, wherever those colleges might
be located, will be considered on a secundary level to those coming
from majority white schools?

Ms. RosseLL. That’s right. Whites consider minority schools to be
inferior, regardless of the achievement of the school.

Mr. Boyp. Dr. Armor, do you have any comment on that?

Mr. ArmoRr. Yes. First of all, Professor Rossell and I have to get
together again, because we disagree fundamentally on what the
data is saying in Los Angeles. My analysis of the white flight,
which [ testified to in court there, was that the only two factors
that were correlated with white flight—the amount of white flight
in individual pairs and clusters—the No. 1 factor was distance—
travel time. The further away the school, the more white loss. And
the No. 2 factor was the achievement level of the minority-receiv-
ing school. It was a very strong and significant correlation. So we
will have to go back and look at our data.

But I know I can cite you cases and examples of what happens.
For example, Baldwin Hills, which is a middle class, upper SES
black community paired with Pacific Palisades, had among the
least white losses of any paired cluster. The ones that pitted a San
Fernando Valley white school with a central city and a very low -
achieving black minority school had loss rates of 80, 90 percent, a
virtual wipeout. Almost no white students showed up.

And I do want to say one more thing about racial prejudice. 1
couldn’t agree more that that term has been completely destroyed
of utility, by social scientists, now, because we now cover so many
different kinds of behavior and call it “racism.” As I mentioned in
my statement, we now have symbolic racism, which means if you
oppose busing you are a symbolic racist.

And I don’t think that the kind of things that we studied in
prejudice years ago are happening today. There's no question that
there’s racial prejudice, but it’'s much less than it was 20 or 30
years ago, and there is no indication in Los An%eles, for example,
that there has been any loss of whites from black and Hispanic
kids coming in very large numbers into their neighborhood schools.
No indication at all.

The schools that were paired where whites had to be transported
out of their neighborhoods lost 60 percent of the white students.
They did not show up. The white loss rate in those schools that
were not part of the mandatory busing plan had anywhere from 3
to 5 percent loss, which are normal demographic losses. Now, what
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is the utility of the term ‘“prejudice” if we’re going to claim the
whites who were transferred were prejudiced, but those who were
not transferred but had a lot of minority students in the schools
did not flee?

I think we have lost all utility for that term. It's educational
considerations. Some racial, yes, for some people, but the majority
of whites who do not like busing and flee from it are not doing it
for racial reasons—strictly racial reasons. They are doing it for
educational reasons; issues of personal safety; concern, perceptions,
possib!fr incorrect, about whata minority community is like. But
those do not have to be called racial prejudice. I don’t think we get
anywhere when we accuse whites who oppose busing of being
racist.

Mr. Boyp. Dr. Rossell. :

Ms. RosseLL. I want to add a couple of points. First of all, the
school he was alluding to in Baldwin Hills is Windsor Hills Ele-
mentary School. For a long time in Los Angeles, it had the highest
!‘eﬁdilllg scores in the City of Los Angeles, and it was an all-black
school.

Gradually, each year, blacks left that school, and put their chil-
dren in private schools.

Mr. Boyp. What level of success did the graduates of that school
have with regard to applying for college?

Ms. RosseLL. I have no idea. I'm sorry.

Gradually, over the years, black professionals, psychiatrists, and
all of those who lived in the area of Baldwin Hills, began taking
thﬁirlchildren out of that school and putting them in private
schools.

As a result, in 1977, when Los Angeles first desegrated, Windsor
Hills did not have the highest reading scores, even among the
minority schools. There was still that perception amongst whites
that it did. But the reason why it didn’t is because all of these
upper class blacks who had gone to that school had, by this time,
left—or most of them had left for private schools, which had the
prestige that enables your kid to get into a good college.

L}’{r{.} Boyp. Excuse me, but for racially motivated reasons; is that
right?

Ms. RosseLL. Well, in this particular case it wasn'’t racially moti-
vated reasons. I mean, I don't know, but I would suspect it's essen-
tially a matter of practicality.

Mr. Boyp. What sort of practicality? You mean in terms of
quality of schooling?

Ms. RosseLL. No. In terms of how much a black school is worth
in the college marketplace. Graduation from a black school, regard-
less of what its achievement is—you see, when you app%y for col-
lege, the college doesn’t ask you what the average SAT score of
your child’s school is. ‘

Mr. Boyp. No. But they ask you what the average SAT score of
the child is.

Ms. RosseLL. That’s right.

Having gone to a black school is apparently seen by many par-
ents as a deficit and, in fact, one of the things that is always
discovered. And Dr. Armor discovered it in his analysis of METCO.
METCO is the voluntary interdistrict busing program between the
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city of Boston and the various suburbs. The suburbs who take

minority students from the city of Boston are paid a certain

amount of money to do that. It's one of the most successful volun-
tary programs in the country in terms of numbers involved.

Even Dr. Armor found, in his study of that program, that minor-
ity students who went to white schools had greater access to. infor-
mation about colleges, that black schools in general tended to be
very bad about giving that kind of information and getting you the
kind of contacts you need. )

Now, maybe that's what black parents were thinking of when
they took their children out. I have no idea, because there’s no
social science research on this.

Mr. Boyp. Might that sort of conclusion be different if the school
was full of, let’s say, a majority black population which was highly
academically motivated? I mean, it’s very difficult for me to accept
. your conclusion that black students are finding it difficult to get

into college, regardless of their academic abilities, regardless of
their academic test score results which pit them against students
all over the country, regardless of the recommendation and all the
other material which goes into a college application, simply be-
cause they come from a majority black school.

Ms. RosseLL. Well, that definitely does.

I have been on admission committees, and I can tell you that the
school that the child goes to is a very important thing if we know
anything about that school.

Mr. Boyp. I have been on admission committees, too, and found
the quality of the child’s performance relative to other children,
compared to test scores, has the greatest bearing on whether that
child is accepted.

Ms. RosseLL. Right. But the important thing here is not what
you or I think. The important thing is what the parents think,
vwlf"lha; their perception is. And that’s really the important thing, not
the fact.

Mr. Boybp. I have one question, if I may, Mr. Chairman.

Dr. Armor, you indicated earlier that you thought that one of the
problems with regard to black views on the busing question was
the perception of the black community that better education was
available in predominantly white schools. Is that a correct reflec-
tion of your testimony?

Mr. ArMoR. That's correct.

Mr. Boyp. If that’s the case and if you could change that percep-
tion and substitute one which says that a local minority school has
a good academic atmosphere, then blacks would be disinclined to
favor busing; is that correct?
toer. ARMOR. I would say many fewer would favor busing than do

ay.

- Mr. Boyp. Well, if that happens, then how do we, as a society,
encourage interracial contact, without which there would be, at
least in the view of some, the danger of social segregation? How do
we deal with that?

-Mr. ArmoRr. Well, I think it’s a complicated problem. And to
some extent we're always going to have a certain amount of con-
centration of groups, whether it be racial or religious or ethnicwise.
I think that—it’s my belief that in the long run—I mean, it’s kind
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of a false question, because the mandatory programs are actually
increasing the amount of separation in my opinion, especially in
the central city cases. So it’s a question of—it’s going to be a
problem, but what is the most cost-effective way to get to it?

And it may well be that if we change perception of black par-
ents, that fewer will transfer out; although I don’t think it’s going
to completely change. I think there will always be minority parents
who would prefer to change locations, possibly not for educational
reasons, but for other reasons. And I think to some extent that
that will be always true, and we should facilitate that as much as
possible.

But I do think the process of integrating society is a very com-
plex one, and it is going to take an awful lot of effort and time and
growing, shall we say. The closer I think that the races get eco-
‘nomically and occupationally and socially, I think that is the long-
term way to assimilate society. And we’re trying to force it, which I
think has backfired and really perhaps set us back from that goal.

Mr. Boyp. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Epwarps. All the witnesses have testified that a desegregat-
ed America is desirable insofar as the education system is con-
cerned; is that correct?

Mr. ArMOR. Yes.

Ms. RosseLL. Yes.

Ms. PEARCE. Yes.

Mr. Epwarps. Dr. Armor, previous witnesses on other days have
given us examples, such as in Charlotte-Mecklenburg, where deseg-
regation just wouldn’t have taken place if it had not been for the
court order. And witnesses testified that it can’t be successful—
desegregation or a busing order of the court—uniess there is lead-
ership by the political figures, by the newspapers, and by the
school board. And from what we have heard, the Los Angeles case
was exactly the opposite of that. And in Charlotte-Mecklenburg,
eventually there was support from the political leaders and the
school board.

What would have happened in Los Angeles if the school board
members hadn’t tried to sabotage the order and the newspapers
instead of gone along with it? Did you study that in your study of
Los Angeles?

Mr. ArRMoR. It's hard to study the effect of media and the school
board. I know that Dr. Rossell has commented on it in her state-
ment. I think though that you have to realize—maybe this is just
something we all already realize—that a school board and the
press are going to reflect to a large extent the community. If a
community is more inclined to favor a certain policy, then you're
going to have less controversy. Certainly that’s true in Berkeley,
Califg., where the board voluntarily adopted a mandatory busing
plan. There was some white flight, but less than what we see in
other cities.

And Charlotte-Mecklenburg was one of the first districts to un-
dergo desegregation. I think it has many attributes that made its
leaders want to favor it. I think that there was also less white
flight because it was a metropolitan district. There were fewer
options there. '
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I think in Los Angeles you're talking about very, very strong
opposition and a place where there are many options to leave, to
flee the system.

It’s possible that a school board can exacerbate the situation. But
when you have 86 percent of a group opposing a policy, then you
are going to have controversy. I don’t think that the school board
creates the problem. I think they simply reflect the public opinion
that’s behind it, and so does the press.

Mr. Epwarbs. You just didn't have 86 percent in the old South.
You had almost 100 percent of the people resist it, and yet it
worked out rather well.

Mr. ArMOR. In Charlotte. But we can’t let Charlotte stand for the
entire South.

Mr. Epwarbs. No. I meant in most cities of the Old South, where
100 percent of the people resisted—the white people—arnd yet the
political leaders and others cooperated with the court’s ord>;r and
with the law, and somehow or another it worked out all right.

Mr. ArMor. I don’t know. It's a question of the Los Angeles
board, not cooperation with law. I think it’s a question of what the
board says. The board represents what it feels its constituency is
and the policy. It’s not going to happen just in Los Angeles. It h
happened in Boston, it's happened in Denver. -

As you know, school boards often change in composition if th
board comes out in favor of busing. It's happened again and again.
As a political entity, a school board does have an obligation to
represent the opinions of its population. It didn’t happen in Char-
lsootteii\{ecklenburg; it didn’t happen in some other places in the

uth.

But also Los Angeles is not that different than, for example,
what happened in Atlanta during this controversy. The board in
Atlanta opposed a mandatory plan.

So, I do agree that we will find cases where it has worked out
with relatively little controversy. But in the large city districts,
where the issue of segregation is most important because they have
the most minorities, mandatory busing is going to be controversial
and it’s going to be opposed by a large majority of the whites and
significant majorities of other minorities, except for blacks. It's a
fact. I think we can minimize it to some extent, but I think we're
not going to get away from the 80 percent that oppose it in most
cases. -

Mr. EpwaRrps. Dr. Pearce. .

Ms. PeARce. I'd like to make a comment. Charlotte was one of
the cities I studied. Charlotte is possibly unique because it was the
first school system in which the Supreme Court ordered dis-
trictwide busing. The district court had ordered busing in 1970, and
the school system experienced busing for a year, believing it would
be overturned at the end of that year.

At the end of the year, when the Supreme Court upheld Judge
McMillan’s order, they were in the position of having experienced
it for a year, and the world hadn’t come to an end. And it pretty
much undercut the opposition, which reinforces the suggestion you
made, that there was tremendous opposition in Charlotte, as well
as elsewhere throughout the South, and that after experiencing

desegregation, there has been a dramatic decline in opposition to
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desegregation throughout the South. And the most dramatic
change in opinion has occurred afterward. ‘

The opposition that Dr. Armor is talking about, including a
survey in Los Angeles, is of parents before they have experienced
desegregation plans in communities, before it has been implement-
ed. Once it has been implemented among those who are experienc-
ing it, the great majority—85 percent is a figure in the last Harris
poll, from March 1981—of those whites whose children experience
busing find it satisfactory.

To say that because there is tremendous opposition to busing,
one must distinguish between whether they have had experience in
desegregation, or not, because it is simply much less among those
with the experience compared to those without it.

To answer your question about the media, I think one of the best
school systems to handle that was Springfield, Mass., where they
hired a media specialist and went on TV and had special programs.
They had rumor phones for people to call and ask questions about
what was happening, such as, “Is there, in fact, a riot?” or what-
ever.

And they did a very effective job of communicating with the
community. They had visits between schools ahead of time so
people could get to know the schools where the children would be
going. They had a PTA bus. :

They did a great deal of things to facilitate it. They basically
decided that if this is what we're going to have to do, we're going to
do it right. I think that’s what is happening in many school sys-
tems like Charlotte. '

Mr. Epwarps. Well, thank you very much.

Are there further questions?

Mr. HypE. I didn’t hear the gentleman from Charlotte-Mecklen-
burg testify, but I read his statement and my recollection is he said
there were 5 years of pretty rough going. Was that correct? )

Ms. PEARCE. Yes. Although you also have to remember there was
a great deal of rough going throughout the country. There was a
great deal of unrest, and the level of blacks in all schools was much
higher in the early 1970’s than it has been in the second half of the
decade. It’s very difficult to separate out which caused it—desegre-
gation or such things as Vietnam.

Mr. Hype. Well, I don’t know the cause and effect, but Charlotte-
Mecklenburg is held up as a model. My recollection from the—just
from the statement was that there was 5 years of pretty rough
going and a lot of antagonism and polari.ation, et cetera, et cetera.
And that is a cost factor that has to be put in the balance.

Now, I guess you can get used to a lot of things you don’t want to
get used to in the beginning, and I think we can agree that, with
the nonavailability of options that are evidently available in a
place like Los Angeles and having to get accustomed to it, it’s
working fine. If there were just some way we could get over that
transition period everywhere, it would be great.

Mr. Epwarbs. If the gentleman would yield.

Doing the right thing is often very unpopular.

Mr. Hype. Finding out the right thing is often very difficult.
Doing the right thing isn’t half as tough as finding out what it is.
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Mr. EpwaRrps. Well, if there are no further questions, these three
witnesses have been immensely helpful.

Mr. HypE. One of the great panels we have had, Mr. Chairman.
And I would like to congratulate every one of them.

I hope this is published. I want to read and re-read everything
that was said today.

Mr. Epwarbs. Thank you.

[Whereupon, at 12:25 p.m., the hearing was adjourned.]
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WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 7, 1981

House oF REPRESENTATIVES,
SuBcoMMITTEE ON C1viL AND CONSTITUTIONAL RIiGHTS,
COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY,
Washington, D.C.

The subcommittee met at 10:07 a.m., in room 2237 of the Ray-
burn House Office Building; Hon. Don Edwards, (chairman of the
subcommittee) presiding.

Present: Representatives Edwards and Sensenbrenner.

Staff present: Janice E. Cooper, assistant counsel, and Thomas
M. Boyd, associate counsel.

Mr. EpwARrbs. The subcommittee will come to order.

The Chair notes the presence of a working quorum for a public
hearing, and the subcommittee will recess for 10 minutes for a
vote.

[Whereupon, a short recess was taken.]

Mr. EpwaRbs. The subcommittee will come to order.

Our witness today is an old and dear friend of the subcommittee,
gr.hArthur Flemming, Chairman of the U.S. Commission on Civil

ights.

Since its inception, the Commission has provided the Congress
with the most useful, comprehensive, and accurate information on
this volatile issue of school desegregation, as well as on other
issues. The reports and surveys conducted by the Commission have
been invaluable in helping to keep the debate as close to reality as
possible. )

We would like to welcome you here today, Ir. Flemming. We
thank you for your patience and consideration in rescheduling this
hearing. All of us are particularly grateful for the valuable assist-
ance that the Commission rendered to the Judiciary Committee
and to the House of Representatives, and indeed to all of the
American people, on the extension of the Voting Rights Act which
the House passed overwhelmingly day before yesterday. We really
couldn’t have gotten along without the wonderful information and
research that you furnished to us, and we indeed are very, very
grateful. )

Would you please identify your colleagues.

Without objection, the entire statement will be made a part of
the record, and you may proceed.

[The complete statement follows:]

(243)
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STATEMENT OF ARTHUR S. FLEMMING, CHAIRMAN, U.S. CoMmmissioN oN CiviL
RIGHTS -

Mr. Chairman and members of the subcommittee, I am Arthur S. Flemming,
Chairman of the United States Commission on Civil Rights. The Commission is
pleased to respond to your request for our testimony on school desegregation.
Accompanying me today are John Hope III, Acting Staff Director, Karen McGill
Arrington, Education Monitor, and Paul Alexander, Acting General Counsel.

The Commission believes that school desegregation is the single most important
issue confronting the Nation today in the field of civil rights. Any retreat in our
efforts to achieve this goal will seriously harm our efforts to move forward in other
civil rights areas.

Consistent with this belief the Commission is concerned about the following
recent decisions by the Civil Rights Division of the U.S. Department of Justice: To
drop its efforts to seek an order which would require in Houston, Texas the develop-
ment and implementation of a metropolitan desegregation plan; to accept as ade-
quate the Chicago school board’s proposed initial steps towards desegregation when
as recently as July 1981 the Department had advised the court that the plan was
“incomplete’’; to change its position on a Texas State law which denies free public
education to illegal alien children from opposition on constitutional grounds to no
position; and to change its position on the State of Washington’s anti-busing law
from opposition on constitutional grounds to support.

Also, the Commission is very much concerned about the following actions by the
Congress: Insistence by both Houses of Congress over the past four years on inclu-
sion of an amendment to education appropriations which prohibits the use of funds
to require school desegregation when the transportation of students to a school
other than the school nearest the student’s home would be required; the passage by
the House of Representatives of the Collins amendment to the Department of
Justice’s authorization biil which woud deny to the Department the right to spend
funds to bring school desegregation cases that require transportation of students
beyond the school nearest to the student’s home; the passage by the Senate of the
Helms amendment to the Department of Justice’s authorization bill which would
deny to the Department the right to spend funds to bring, or maintain, school
desegregation cases that require transportation of students beyond the school near-
est to the student’s home; and the passage by the Senate of the Johnston amend-
ment to the Department of Justice’s authorization bill which seeks to limit the
instances when Federal courts could order student transportation and the time and
distance of such transportation in school desegregation cases.

Taken together, these actions can be interpreted in only one way, namely, that
those who oppose desegregation of our schools are developing a momentum which
must be taken seriously by those who believe that segregated schools are in direct
conflict with the 14th amendment of the Constitution.

The Supreme Court of the United States, twenty-seven years ago in Brown v.
Board of Education, ruled that segregated school facilities are inherently unequal
and held that State-sanctioned dual school systems deny minority children the right
to the equal protection of the laws which is guaranteed by the 14th amendment to
the Constitution. .

Segregated school facilities are still inherently unequal. They still deny children
and young people equal educational opportunity. Segregated school systems which
are the outgrowth of actions by public officials must be desegregated if the constitu-
tiofnal e:iights of the young persons who are dependent on those schools are to be
enforced.

School desegregation has already taken place successfully in many communities
across the country. In 1954 in the South, less than one percent of black students
attended schools with whites, By 1968, 18 percent of black students in the South
were attending majority white schools and by 1978 this figure had increased to over
44 percent. Nationwide in 1968, some 23 percent of black students attended majority
white schools. By 1978 this figure had increased to over 38 percent.

These same figures make it clear that we still have a long distance to travel.
Brown v. Board of Education set a national goal—the goal of desegregating public
school systems. That goal can be reached. In order to do so, however, we must defeat
the efforts to erect obstacles that would deny to public officials—particularly in the
judiciary and in the executive branch of the governiment—the right to utilize
methods that must be used if segregated school systems are to be broken up.
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LEGAL CONTEXT

One of the most encouraging developments in the area of desegregation has been
the manner in which the Federal courts, over the years, have implemented the
basic holding in Brown v. Board of Education. These developments, viewed in the
context of our past, underline the national progress we have made in the last
twenty-seven years in accepting and enforcing the constitutional mandate of equal
opportunity, particularly in the area of school desegregation.

en slavery was legally abolished by the ratification of the 13th amendment in
1865, the proposnents of the amendment, as well as the proponents of the 14th and
15th amendments, intended to place blacks on equal footing with white citizens and
remove the badges of inferiority that had been conferred upon them by slavery. This
new freedom was soon undermined by a system of laws and customs, by no means
limited to the South, that barred blacks (and almost all persons of color) from the
mainstream of American society. Legislatures dominated by white-supremacist
thinking enacted laws for housing, public transportation, educational institutions,
and other public facilities which sabotaged the clear intent of the Civil War amend-
ments by creating a segregated society.

The Supreme Court subsequently put its stamp of approval on this system of dual
societies by supporting the “separate but equai” doctrine in 1896. Not until the mid-
twentieth century did the Supreme Court recognize in Brown v. Board of Education
what it had earlier rejected in 1896, namely that “enforced separation of the two
races stamps the colored race with a badge of inferiority.” Brown held that the
legally-sanctioned practice of segregating public school systems denied black chil-
dren the right to equal protection of the laws that is guaranteed by the 14th
amendment. The Supreme Court declared that State-im separation by race in
public schools was an invidious and discriminatory classsification and, for that
reason alone, a violation of the Constitution.

Brown heralded the demise of the entire legal framework that had sustained and
fostered segregation in almost every aspect of American life. After this landmark
decision, Federal courts moved to end all forms of Statesanctioned racial segrega-
tion in decisions citing Brown that were affirmed by the Supreme Court. In various
other areas of life such as public parks, restaurants, hotels, libraries and court-
ro%x;}s. desegregation also took place despite vigorous opposition by segments of the
public.

The Supreme Court set forth in 1955 broad guidelines for implementation of its
order in the Brown decision. The Court required local school officials to “effectuate
a transition to a racialg; nondiscriminatory school system’” and to do so “with all
deliberate speed.” The Court charged the Federal district courts with the responsi-
bili;{‘of overseeing local compliance. The court emphasized in its Brown II holding:

“Full implementation of . . . constitutional principles may require solution of
varied local school problems. School authorities have the primary responsibility
for . . . solving these problems; courts will have to consider whether the action of
school authorities constitutes good faith implementation of the governing constitu-
tional principles. Because of their proximity to local conditions . . . the courts
which originally heard these cases can best perform this judicial appraisal.”

Brown did not and could not by itself end segregated public education. A single
judicial decision could not overcome determined resistance by local officials and
others in communities where the practice of racial segregation was still deeply
entrenched in every aspect of daily life.

Further, the simple removal of segregation laws from the books did not initiate
desegregation. Local school officials merely acted to substitute so-called “racially
neutral” policies that were intended to have little or no effect in removing State-

rpetuated segregation in education. These local evasionary strategies included
‘freedom of choice” assignment plans and the promotion of the ‘‘neighborhood
school” concept.

In the years following Brown the Supreme Court has carefully clarified the
constitutionally-mandated remedy for officially sanctioned public school segregation.
Once it is determined that a school system is ated, school officials have the
affirmative duty to eliminate its effects. If racially-neutral policies do not result in
public school desgteigtion (and they rarely, if ever, do) color-conscious remedies
must be employed. Judge John Minor Wisdom of the 5th Circuit Court of
Ap%?ls in U.S. v. Jefferson County Board of Education aptly observed:

“The Constitution is both colorblind and color-conscious. To avoid conflict with
the equal protection clause, a classification that denies a benefit, causes harm, or
imposes a burden must not be based on race. In that sense, the Constitution is color
blind. But the Constitution is color-conscious to prevent discrimination being perpet-
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uated and to undo the effects of past discrimination. The criterion is the relevancy
of color to a legitimate governmental purpose.”

School boards that had chosen deliberately to segregate their systems and had
bypassed numerous opportunities to make decisions that countered school segrega-
tion, frequently delayed or simply refused to develop desegregation plans that would
be effective. The Supreme Court in 1964 recognized that the time for the measured

ce of “‘all deliberate speed”’ had passed. The Court in 1968 reiterated that ‘[t]he

urden on a school board today is to come forward with a plan that promises

realistically to work, and promises realistically to work now.” Frustrated with the
lack of progress in achieving school desegregation, the Supreme Court in 1971
focused on remedial methods by which school officials might dismantle unconstitu-
tionally segregated school systems. The Court observed in Swann v. Charlotte-
Mecklenburg Board of Education:

“Absent a constitutional violation there would be no basis for judicially ordering
assignment of students on a racial basis. . . . But all things are not equal in a
system that has been deliberately constructed and maintained to enforce racial
segregation. The remedy for such segregation may be administratively awkward,
inconvenient, and even bizzare in some situations and may impose burdens on some;
but all awkwardness and inconvenience cannot be avoided in the interim period
when remedial adjustments are being made to eliminate the dual school systems.”

The Swann decision upheld the use of busing as a part of a desegregation plan.
The Court stated that pugil transportation by bus is a "‘normal and accepted tool of
educational policy,” that bus transportation “has been an integral part of the public
education x:‘yst«em for years, and was perhaps the most important factor in the
transition from the one room schoolhouse to the consolidated school,” and that
althg:‘fh busing is only one tool among many, ‘‘desegregation plans cannot be
limited to the walk-in school.” This observation is borne out by the fact that slightly
over 50 percent of school children are bused to school, and of this percentage less
than seven percent are bused for desegregation purposes.

The Supreme Court'’s early school desegregation decisions dealt with cases arising
primarily in southern States that had statutes requiring segregation in public
schools. This form of segregation is known as de jure segregation.

The courts found the mere presence of segregation, de facto segregation, to be
inadequate evidence of a violation in instances where there was an absence of State
laws requiring school segregation. In 1972, the Supreme Court in Keyes examined
the concept of de jure segx;egation and held that in addition to laws requiring
segregation it includes deliberate actions taken by school officials, local officials, or
State officials that create or support dual systems of education. The Court recog-
nized that school board policies and practices regarding ‘‘school site location, school
size, school renovations and additions, student-attendance zones, student assignment
and transfer options, mobile classroom units, transportation of students, assignment
of faculty and staff,” could be employed to create or maintain school segregation.
Since this decision was rendered, any school district that has been found to be
sefregated as a result of actions taken by public officials has been under the same
obligation to desegregate as are those that were segregated by State law.

It is important to underscore that courts have imposed orders requiring the
reassignment and where necessary, the transportation of students only where a
violation of the 14th amendment by government officials has been judicially deter-
mined and where other school desegregation methods have proven inadequate to
remedy the violation. Litigation in individual school desegregation cases generally
involves numerous evidentiary hearings and multiple judicial decisions which cover
a number of years. Before ordering any remedy, Federal district courts have uni-
formly required local school authorities to develop their own plans for schoo!l deseg-
regation. Judges have ordered the implementation of specific remedies only when
_school districts have failed or refused to propose plans that will effectively eliminate
the vestiges of segregation in their schools.

The meaning of Brown must be clearly understood by those examining the process
of school desegregation. It does not require quality education for all children nor
does it mandate racial balance. Although school districts should seek, as a part of a
desegregation plan, to improve the quality of education, they are not required
constitutionally to do so. All they are required to do is to break up the segregated
system. Also, contrary to allegations made by some opponents of desegregation no

ederal judge has required a single school district to achieve racial balance in all of
the schools in the district. Again, all that is required is to break up the segregated
system.

The crux of Brown is simply this: officially imposed segregation in education
discriminates against minority children and denies them the right to equal educa-
tional opportunity which is guaranteed by the United States Constitution. Desegre-
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gation is the constitutional remedy mandated by the Supreme Court. In interpreting
this mandate, Judge John Minor Wisdom noted ‘“The only school desegregation plan
that meets constitutional standards is one that works.” Stated another way, a right
without an effective remedy is meaningless.

THE STATUS OF SCHOOL DESEGREGATION

In evaluating the status of school desegregation in our Nation, it is important to
understand that the Constitution, as interpreted by the Supreme Court of the
United States, requires the elimination of officially imdposed segregated systems of
education. It is segregation that denies to children and young people equal educa-
tional opportunity. Therefore, the question that should addressed is: What has
happened to segregation in our schools since 1954?

In 1978, more than 38 percent of black students attended schools that were at
least 50 percent majority; the corresponding figure in 1968 was 23 percent. In the
South where desegregation efforts have been concentrated the percentage of black
students attending schools that were at least 50 percent majority rose from 18
percent in 1968 to 44 percent in 1978.

Some school districts have not only imglement;ed student reassignment plans but
also have worked to achieve the spirit of the law by integrating all aspects of the
school environment.

The Commission’s experience in the area of school desegregation spans over
twenty years and includes hearings, reports and studies on the subject. I would like -
to identify some of our principal observations.

Affirmative leadership and support at the community level are essential for the
successful implementation of school desegregation.

In 1976, the Commission issued its report, “Fulfilling the Letter and Sfirit of the
Law,” a comprehensive study of the desegregation of the Nation’s public schools.
This report incorporated the findings of numerous Commission studies, public hear-
ings, meetings, case studies, and a national survey of school desegregation in hun-
dreds of districts in the North and South. Some school districts studied had desegre-
gated voluntarily, while others had done so under court order. Our major conclusion
was that school desegregation does work and one of the primary ingredients for its
success is positive local leadershig.

In numerous communities, such as Greenville, Mississippi; Minneapolis, Minneso-
ta; Denver, Colorado; Tampa (Hillsborough County), Florida; Berkeley, California;
and Union Township, New Jersey, deseg;egation initiatives were accompanied by a
positive approach from the local school board, administrators, or community leaders
that promoted support for effective desegregation. In these and similar communi-
ties, students and parents were encouraged to go forward despite personal misgiv-
ings they may have had. In other communities, such as Bogalusa, Louisiana; Ponti-
ac, Michigan; and Prince George’s County, Maryland, resistance to desegregation by
school authorities and other community residents resulted in needless opposition
and polarization.

Because of the unrest and community disruption that accompanied desegregation
of the Boston Public Schools and the Louisville-Jefferson County Public Schools, the
Commission conducted public hearings at these two sites. In our report on desegre-
fation in Boston, the Commission found a failure on the part of leaders at all
evels—the Boston school committee, city officials, and the Federal government—a
failure “to speak out in no uncertain terms in support of the constitutional and
moral values which [were] an integral part of the court-ordered desegregation plan.”
The report further noted that a lack of leadership and defiant attitudes had fostered
community resistance to desegregation and reinforced the view that opposition
would yield results. Similarly in Louisville, the Commission found that local elected
officials had abdicated their responsibility to support the desegregation order, and
as a result, had contributed to community controversy and opposition.

The Commission strongly believes that the constitutional mandate of the Brown
decision cannot easily be achieved without the clear support of leaders at the
community level.

The implementation of desegregation plans should include reassignment of pres-
ent staff and should be accompanied by the development and implementation of an
affirmative action plan for all school personnel.

In most school desegregation cases, reassignment of teaching faculty is a neces-
sary component of the desegregation plan. A comprehensive fglan must provide for
reassignment of minority administrative and auxiliary staftf as well as teachers
throughout the system. In districts where there are limited numbers of minority

rsonnel, it will be necessary to develog and implement an affirmative action plan
in order to obtain an integrated staff that will reflect closely the composition and
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needs of the total school community. Provisions should be adopted both in the
desegregation plan and in the affirmative action plan to ensure that minority staff
do not suffer discriminatory demotion, dismissal or displacement. Minority staffing
was addressed, for example, by the court orders in Boston, Denver, Tampa (Hillsbor-
ouﬁh County), and Louisville (Jefferson County).

ffirmative recruitment and reassignment of administrative, faculty and service
personnel are important because they reflect the commitment of school officials to
the objective of achieving a truly integrated system.

The gositive results from such efforts inciude cross-cultural experience for stu-
dents. Black children accustomed to being taught solely by black teachers should
have an opportunity to be exposed to the experiences and perspectives of white
teachers. Similarly, it is important for white students and parents to have the
opportunity for association with minority administrators and faculty. Minorities in
positions of responsibility provide positive role models for all students, and ease the
adjustment of minority students and their parents and majority teachers. A Tampa
mother described her daughter’s experience:

“My child’s favorite teacher in high school was her black Spanish teacher, and
without desegregation, she never would have had this experience. I think it was a
very rewarding experience for my child.”

In short, adequate minority professional representation throufghout the system
must belrecognized as crucial to the successful implementation of a school desegre-
gation plan.

The implementation of desegregation plans has positive effects on the lives of
both minority and white students.

Any examination of the benefits of school desegregation must give consideration
to the damaging effects of racially-based discrimination on young minorities. As
psychologist and Professor William Ryan stated recently:

‘The argument that school desegregation produces no educational dividends is
simply irrelevant. . . . The purpose is to wipe out the casts implications of color.
When drinking fountains were desegregated, no one expected the water quality to
improve; when lunch counters were desegregated, the hamburgers and cokes didn’t
taste any better. . . . And no one expected black kids in desefregation swimmin,

ls to start swimming faster. . . . Segregation itself unjustly inflicts pain an
injury on black people. desegregation is designed to stop that particular source of
hurt; that's a good enough goal.’

In addition, evidence clearly demonstrates that school desegregation has other
positive effects on students.

We found as early as 1967 that both white students and black students who
"~ experience desegregated schools are more likely later to live in desegregated neigh-
borhoods. They are more likely to have friends across racial lines than are adults of
both races who attended segregated schools, and their children are more likely to
attend desegregated schools. Research also indicates that blacks who have studied in
a desegregated setting have a more positive outlook on their occupational opportuni-
ties, have more access to an informal network of information about employment
opportunities, and are more confident in interracial situations. These are all impor-
tant considerations for adult occupational success.

Similarly, desegregated education contributes to higher levels of educational at-
tainment and aspirations for minority students. Research shows that black students
graduating from desegregated high schools are now more than twice as likely to
complete college as their segregated peers.

Finally, it is clear that only in learning together as equals, and in sharing
knowledge and experiences, can children acquire the values and understanding
which will prepare them to become fully contributing members of our complex
pluralistic society. A white and a black student, testifying at a Commission hearing
in Boston, Massachusetts, discussed their experiences with school desegregation.
One student stated:

“The benefits of . . . desegregation, are that you are educated alongside every
other American child. You are not educated just about yourself, you are educated to
what thgy are, who they are, what they are about, just as they are educated about

you. . ..
The other stated: .
“[One] . . . benefit . . . is that we get to live together with one another. It is not
just all whites living with all whites. It is evexiybody together, all races, colors,
creeds, and religions and that is one main benefit I see.”
-... The implementation of school desegregation has helped to strengthen the commu-
nities in which it has taken place.
The direct beneficiaries of school desegregation are of course the students. But,
when local communities approach the desegregation process with the determination
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to make it effective and successful, both students and other community members
benefit. Charlotte, North Carolina is an outstanding example.

Recently, there was celebration in Charlotte, whose desegregation litigation led to
the Supreme Court’s unanimous affirmation of the use of pupil transportation to
remedy constitutional violations. An impressive cross-section of Charlotte-Mecklen-
burg citizens turned out for the local celebration. The school board canceled its own
meeting to attend the dinner honoring the U.S. District Court Judge James B.
McMillan, who listened to the testimony and made the initial decision, and the
NAACP Legal Defense Fund attorney Julius L. Chambers who represented the
plaintiffs. According to journalist and North Carolina native Tom Wicker, now a
distinguished columnist with the New York Times, who was the guest speaker for
the occasion:

“Judge McMillan has frequentlg said that he knew little about Charlotte’s schools
when the desegregation case reached him in 1969 but he found evidence of unconsti-
tutional segregation in his home community “overwhelming.” And he told the
dinner audience that he had not hesitated to order busing as a tool for desegrega-
tion because it had been for so long used as a tool to maintain segregation.”
(E’rlr}ﬁ:hasis added.)

e Charlotte Observer noted in retrospect:

“Prior to busing, Charlotte was much more segregated than it is now. Not only
were its schools identifiably white or black, but the community itself was divided
along racial lines. . . . Through the use of busing, schools are no longer black or
white, but are simply schools. . . . The center city and its environs are a healthy
mixture of black and white neighborhoods. In fact, there is reason to believe school
desegregation has encouraged neighborhood desegregation to a degree that allows a
reduction in busing.”

Progress in Charlotte-Mecklenburg has not been achieved without pain and effort.
As the Charlotte Observer noted, “r%t has taken 10 years to honor the two men who
pushed that decision. [W]ithout busing and a commitment to desegregation, it might
not have been possible.” Editor Jerry Shinn of the Charlotte Observer wrote on the
same subject:

“If, despite the Constitution and the courts, politicians find a way to do away with
busing, they will be cheating some children out of something very important: the
experience of functioning in an integrated society, which is the kind of society their
generation fis going to have to live in—that, or ‘a house divided against itself,” which
cannot stand.”™

METRCPOLITAN DESEGREGATION

If we are to achieve the national goal of desegregation, we must move more
rapidly than we have to develop and implement metropolitan-wide school desegrega-
tion remedies.

In many urban areas, desegregated education for students can be most effectively
accomplished through metropolitan-wide remedies because minorities predominate
in the innerity areas of large urban centers. When evidence demonstrates that a
mix of Federal, State, and local practices produced segregation in education and
housix’}%1 in the metropolitan area, interdistrict remedies are appropriate and neces-
sary. The Supreme Court in Milliken v. Bradley indicated that a metropolitan-wide
remedy should be ordered when the evidence presented shows that the constitution-
al violations have infected in a significant way all of the school districts sought to
be included in the metropolitan decree. In recent years such violations have been
demonstrated and interdistrict remedies have been ordered by the courts. Wilming-
ton, Delaware and Indianapolis, Indiana are examples of this.

A major premise of the movement to consolidate school districts over the past 40
years is that reorganization into larger units can provide more effective and eco-
nomical education. Such efforts are specifically needed in some metropolitan areas
where school districts often are extremely unequal in size and overlap lines of
political jurisdictions. By pooling resources and by providing special services for all
students, metropolitan desegregation could eliminate fiscal inequities that exist
among districts within a given metropolitan area.

Transportation of students on a metropolitan-wide basis need not be excessive.
For example, in Charlotte-Mecklenburg County, North Carolina, the desegregation
plan involved a maximum travel time of 35 minutes. Prior to desﬁ'regation children
were transported for an average trip of more than one hour. Metropolitan plans
may entail only modest busing because city-suburban political boundary lines have
frequently separated nearby schools that are opposites in racial makeup but which
could easily and effectively be joined for desegregation gurpoees. Moreover, metro-
politan-wide remedies like school consolidation approaches promote efficiency and
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economy. In addition, recent research by Diana Pearce of the Center for National
Policy Review at the Catholic University of America and by the Kentucky Commis-
sion on Human Rights indicate that metropolitan-wide school desegregation may
contribute to housing desegregation—a promising development—that ultimately
could lead to a reduction in the need for transportation of students for desegrega-

tion purposes.

RECENT EXECUTIVE BRANCH DEVELOPMENTS

Recent decisions by the Department of Justice in pending cases concerning educa-
tional opportunity and school desegregation are of serious concern.

We are disturbed by the fact that the Department of Justice has changed its
position in the case of State of Washington v. Seattle School District No. 1. The
United States as intervenor has successfully challenged up through the U.S. Court
of Appeals the constitutionality of a Washington State initiative prohibiting student
assignment to schools beyond schools nearest or next nearest the student’s home
except where such assignment was made for health, safety, or special education
E‘urpos% or in response to inadequate or unfit conditions. The opinions of the lower

ederal courts make clear that the initiative was a reaction to voluntary efforts by
three local school districts to cure a substantial racial imbalance in their public
schools that was caused by persistent patterns of housing segregation. Nonetheless,
the United States |:hrou§l the DOJ is now supporting the constitutionality of the
statute and has urged the Supreme Court to review the case as an example of a
valid exercise of State constitutional authority over public education. The Justice
Department in its brief urged review “[e}specially in light of the decade of judicial
and educational experience since Lee, we believe the Court should now give plenary
consideration to this issue, partly for reasons explained by Justice Powell in Keyes v.
School District No. 1, . . " 1t is significant that one of the pages referenced by the
Departmental brief, the same Justice, Lewis F. Powell, Jr., writes:

“In a pluralistic society such as ours, it is essential that no racial minority feel
demeaned or discriminated against and that students of all races learn to play,
work, and cooperate with one another in their common pursuits and endeavors.
Nothing in this opinion is meant to discourage school boards from exceeding mini-
mal c:?nstitutiona standards in promoting the values of an integrated school experi-
ence.

We believe that this statement points out in an exceptionally effective way why
the Federal government should be in the vanguard in insisting that states should
not be permitted to erect roadblocks that prevent the integration of the Nation’s
public schools.

In a second reversal of a prior position, the Department of Justice submitted a
joint statement with the Chicago Board of Education on August 28, 1981, to the U.S.

istrict Court approving a desegregation plan develo b{ the Board of Education
that the Department rejected as “incomplete” a month earlier. In particular, Justice
De(fartment lawyers in July had objected that the plan would not achieve system-
wide school desegregation by September 1981 as required by a consent decree and
did not contemplate undertaking mandatory desegregation measures includier:f
busing until September 1983 after voluntary measures had been tried and failed.
The signing of the joint statement by the Justice Department means that the
Department has now accepted these fundamental flaws of the Board’s plan.

Iso, in August, the Department of Justice elected not to appeal to the Circuit
Court of Appeals the dismissal of its efforts to achieve multidistrict school desegre- -
gation in a suit against the Houston Independent School District and other districts.

This Commission has followed with great interest the legal developments follow-
ing the enactment of a Texas statute that permits local school districts to deny
enrollment in the public schools to alien children whose parents have not been
lawfully admitted into the country or to charge them tuition if they do enroll, and
prohibits local school districts from receiving any state funds for the education of
such children. While the statute does not concern desegregation, we believe that the
same principle of equal access to public education is completely in harmony with
the constitutional mandate to desegregate our nation's schools. We were pleased
therefore when two district courts and the court of appeals ruled the statute
unconstitutional in Plyer v. Doe and In Re Alien Children.

The United States took a leadership role in challenging the constitutionality of
the Texas statute in the lower courts. The United States intervened as a plaintiff at
the district court level in In Re Alien children claiming that the statute was invalid
under the Equal Protection Clause and pressed the same argument in an amicus
curiae brief before the court of agpeals in Plyler v. Doe and su uently moved for
summary affirmance in In Re Children. The Justice Department filed a brief with
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the U.S. Supreme Court in those cases asserting that “whether local school districts
are constitutionally required to admit [school-age children who entered the country
illegally or whether the State of Texas is obligated to pay for their education] are
issues that affect the State of Texas and the school districts, not the United States.”
It is our position that an issue involving the right, under the Constitution, of equal
access to public education affects not only the State of Texas but all the people of
our nation. -

Taken together, the positions espoused by the Department of Justice in these four
cases appears to reflect a change of policy which cannot help but be of deep concern
to those who believe that, as the Supreme Court found in Brown v. Board of
Education, segregated school facilities are inherently unequal.

RECENT CONGRESSIONAL ACTIONS

The Commission views any action by Congress to weaken or eliminate an essen-
tial means for accomplishing school desegregation as a move that would severely
undermine the real gains that have been made since 1354 and as a retreat from the
té'onstitutional imperative to end government racial discrimination in the United

tates.

Consistent with this view, the Commission has strongl lé)(i)posed the Eagleton-
Biden amendment that now prohibits the Department o ucation from takin,
action to comﬁel the transportation of students to schools other than schools whic
are nearest the students’ home as a means of remedying unconstitutional school
segregation. The Federal courts refrained from striking down this legislation be-
cause it does not bar the Department of Education from forwarding those school
;lest;gregation cases that require pupil transportation to the Department of Justice

or litigation.

At the last session of the Congress, the House of Representatives passed the
Collins amendment which prohibits the Department of Justice from bringing any
suit “‘to require directly or indirectly the transportation of any student to school
other than the school which is nearest the student’s home. . . .”; the Senate con-
curred in this action. This Commission recommended to the President that he veto
the bill on the grounds that coupled with the Eagleton-Biden Amendment, both the
Executive Branch and Judicial Branch would be impeded in their efforts to pre-
scribe effective remedies to implement the Constitution as interpreted by the Su-
preme Court in Brown and su uent decisions. The President took such action.

At this session of the Congress the House of Representatives has voted to attach
the Collins Amendment to the Department of Justice appropriation authorization
bill. The Senate has passed the Hellns amendment which tracks the Collins amend-
ment but also applies to pending litigation. The Senate also passed the Johnston
amendment that prohibits Federal courts from ordering the assignment or transpor-
tation of students to a school other than the school which is closest to their
residence unless, among other limitations, the daily round trip will not exceed 30
minutes or 10 miles.

The Commission on Civil Rights continues to op the Collins and Helms
Amendments for the same reasons that we included in our recommendation to
President Carter for a veto last year’s aprropriation bill.

We likewise oppose the Johnston bill on constitutional grounds. Congressional
attempts to limit the authority of the Federal courts when Congress disagrees with
judicial decisions threaten the necessary independence of the Federal judiciary. The
ultimate effect of such a legislative approach would be to negate constitutional
protections in piecemeal fashion by eliminating the available remedies for violations
of these provisions. If passed by the Congress, the Johnston amendment would stand
for the proposition that whenever Congress objects to actions taken by the Federal
judiciary to vindicate constitutional rights, it can simply move to strip the Federal
Courts of their authority to remedy the particular constitutional violation in ques-
tion. We were encouraged when he did veto the legislation.

I am offering for the record a letter to Senator Lowell Weicker from the Commis-
sion setlting forth more fully our analyses and concerns with respect to these
pro 8.

_This committee also has pending before it H.J. Res. 56, a proposed constitutional
amendment to prohibit Federal courts from assigning or excluding any person from
any school on the basis of race, religion or national origin. It is clear that this
proposed amendment is designed to make it impossible for federal courts to break
up segregated school systems by reaseigning students. This strikes at the heart of
the remedial measures called for by Brown v. Board of Education. Its e would
undermine the foundation on which civil rights rests in this country in the same
manner as did the “separate but equal” doctrine of Plessy v. Ferguson in the post

88-140 0—82——17
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civil war period. We cannot conceive of this Nation adding to its constitution an
gendment designed to undermine the rights established in another portion of the
nstitution.

CONCLUSION

As ]I noted earlier in my testimony, our 1976 report on desegregation of our
Nation’s public schools, “Fulfilling the Letter and Spirit of the Law,” provided
conclusions which still hold true today. Desegregation can and does work, and one
of the primary ingredients of this success is positive local leadership on the part of
those who hold public offices at the Federal, State and local levels.

Effective local leadership is crucial. But the desegregation effort also requires that
Federal officials exercise their responsibility to provide leadership in implementing
the constitutional mandate to desegregate the Nation’s public schools. In passing
the Civil Rights Act of 1964, the legislative branch provided leadership and provided
the Executive branch with effective means for implementing the mandate of Brown.
The Federal courts have likewise provided very effective means means for imple-
menting the same mandate.

We know that the implementation of this mandate has disturbed the status quo.
This in turn has created opposition. When the passage of the 13th, 14th, and 15th
amendments to the Constitution created similar opposition in the Post Civil War
period, there was a retreat in the civil rights field that lasted almost 100 years. We
hope that leaders in both the executive and legislative branch will think long and
hard before they retreat from their civil rights responsibilities under the Constitu-
tion by undermining the foundation on which implementation of the mandate under
Brown must rest. The passage of the proposed constitutional amendment and the
pending appropriation-authorization riders, or the failure to pursue vigorously the
remedies against segregation which are available through the courts would lead to
such a result. There is no middle ground. Either we are for desegregation and a
system of education that provides equality of opportunity, or we are for continued
segregation and a system of education that makes a mockery of our Constitution,

TESTIMONY OF DR. ARTHUR S. FLEMMING, CHAIRMAN, U.S.
COMMISSION ON CIVIL RIGHTS; ACCOMPANIED BY JOHN
HOPE III, ACTING STAFF DIRECTOR; KAREN McGILL ARRING-
TON, EDUCATION MONITOR; AND PAUL ALEXANDER, ACTING
GENERAL COUNSEL

Dr. FLEMMING. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.

On behalf of the Commission, may I express to you and those
associated with you our deep appreciation for the leadership that
led to the result that has been recorded in the House of Repre-
sentatives as far as the extension of the Voting Rights Act is
concerned.

As you know, as a Commission we have unanimously supported
the extension of the act. We have been convinced, on the basis of
our field studies, on the basis of hearings, that the act has been
responsible for a tremendous service to the American people in
dealing with not only the voting rights situation but opening up
opportunities for dealing with many other issues in the field of
voting rights.

And the votes recorded by the House of Representatives are
certainly a source of encouragement to us as I know they are to the
entire civil rights community. And we are very, very appreciative
of the leadership that has led to that particular result.

I am grateful to you for your comments relative to the contribu-
tion of the Commission, and we will certainly see to it that the
staff that worked so hard on that report become aware of those
comments. That will mean a great deal to them also.
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I am accompanied today by John Hope III, who is our acting staff
director; Karen McGill Arrington, our education monitor; and Paul
Alexander, who is our Acting General Counsel.

As you appreciate, Mr. Chairman, this Commission believes and
has believed that school desegregation is the single most important
issue confronting the Nation today in the field of civil rights. Any
retreat in our efforts to achieve this goal that has been set for us
by Brown v. Board of Education will seriously harm our efforts to
move forward in other civil rights areas.

Consistent with this belief, the Commission is concerned about
the following recent decisions by the Civil Rights Division of the
U.S. Department of Justice:

First: To drop its efforts to seek an order which would require in
Houston, Tex., the development and implementation of a metro-
politan desegregation plan.

Second: To accept as adequate the Chicago school board’'s pro-
posed initial steps toward desegregation when as recently as July
1981 the Department had advised the court that the plan was
“incomplete.”

. Third: To change its position on a Texas State law which denies
free public education to illegal alien children from opposition on
constitutional grounds to no position.

And finally, to change its position on the state of Washington’s
antibusing law from opposition on constitutional grounds to sup-
port.
We are likewise concerned by the pending sharp reductions in
appropriations for title I of the Elementary and Secondary Educa-
tion Act and the Emergency School Aid Act, two provisions of law
that in our judgment have made very significant contributions to
the area of desegregation.

Also, the Commission is very much concerned about the follow-
ing actions by the Congress:

" First, insistence by both Houses of Congress over the past 4 years
on inclusion of an amendment to education appropriations which
prohibits the use of funds to require school desegregation when the
transportation of students to a school other than the school nearest
the student’s home would "e required.

Next, the passage by the House of Representatives of the Collins
amendment to the Department of Justice’s authorization bill which
would deny to the Department the right to spend funds to bring
school desegregation cases that require transportation of students
beyond the school nearest to the student’s home.

Next, the passage by the Senate of the Helms amendment to the
Department of Justice’s authorization bill which would deny to the
Department the right to spend funds to bring, or maintain, school
desegregation cases that require transportation of students beyond
the school nearest to the student’s home.

Next, the passage by the Senate of the Johnston amendment to
the Department of Justice's authorization bill which seeks to limit
the instances when Federal courts could order student transporta-
tion and the time and distance of such transportation in school
desegregation cases.
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Taken together, these actions can be interpreted in only one way;
namely, serious efforts are underway to undermine or to complete-
ly block programs for desegregating public school systems.

We welcome, therefore, the decision of this committee to conduct
a thorough investigation of the status of desegregation in our
public schools.

I am filing for the record a statement of the Commission’s views
on desegregation, a statement which I will now summarize.

The Supreme Court of the United States in Brown v. Board of
Education ruled that segregated school facilities are inherently
unequal and held that State-sanctioned dual school systems deny
minority children the right to the equal protection of the laws
guaranteed by the 14th amendment to the Constitution.

Segregated school facilities are still inherently unequal. They
still deny children and young people equal educational opportunity.
Segregated school systems which are the outgrowth of actions by
public officials must be desegregated if the constitutional rights of
the young persons who are dependent on those schools are to be
enforced.

School desegregation has already taken place successfully in
many communities across the country. We discuss some of those
successes and the reasons for them in our prepared statement.

One of the most encouraging developments in the area of deseg-
regation has been the manner in which the Federal courts, over
the years, have implemented the basic holding in Brown v. Board
of Education.
~ Brown heralded the demise of the entire legal framework that

had sustained and fostered segregation in almost every aspect of
American life.

In the years following Brown, the Supreme Court has carefully
clarified the constitutionally mandated remedy for officially sanc-
tioned public school segregation.

Once it is determined that a school system is segregated, school
officials have the affirmative duty to eliminate its effects.

If racially neutral policies do not result in public school desegre-
gation—and they rarely, if ever, do—color-conscious remedies must
be employed.

Frustrated with the lack of progress in achieving school desegre-
gation, the Supreme Court in 1971 focused on remedial methods by
which school offficials might dismantle unconstitutionally segre-
gated school systems.

The Court—and this was a unanimous Court—in Swann v. Char-
lotte-Mecklenburg Board of Education upheld the use of busing as a
part of a desegregation plan. -

The Court stated that pupil transportation by bus is a “normal
and accepted tool of educational policy,” that bus transportation
“has been an integral part of the public education system for years
and was perhaps the most important factor in the transition from
the one-room schoolhouse to the consolidated school,” and that
although busing is only one tool amonf many, ‘‘desegregation plans
cannot be limited to the walk-in school.”

This observation is borne out by the fact that slightly over 50
percent of schoolchildren are bused to school, and of this percent-
age, less than 7 percent are bused for desegregation purposes.
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In 1972, the Supreme Court in Keyes v. School District No. 1,
Denver, examined the concept of de jure segregation and held that
in addition to laws requiring segregation, the concept includes
deliberate actions taken by school officials, local officials, or State
officials that create or support dual systems of education. Since
this decision was rendered, any school district that has been found
to be segregated as a result of actions taken by public officials has
been under the same obligation to desegregate as are those that
were segregated by State law.

The Federal courts have imposed orders requiring the reassign-
ment and, where necessary, the trausportation of students only
where a violation of the 14th amendment by Government officials
has been judicially determined and where other school desegrega-
tion methods have proven inadequate to remedy the violation.
Judges have ordered the implementation of specific remedies only
when school districts have failed or refused to propose plans that
will effectively eliminate the vestiges of segregation in their
schools. .

The meaning of Brown must be clearly understood by those
examining the process of school desegregation.

It does not require quality education for all children, nor does it
mandate racial balance in all of the schools in a school district.

Although school districts should seek, as a part of a desegrega-
tion plan, to improve the quality of education, they are not re-
quired constitutionally to do so. All they are required to do is to
break up the segregated system.

The crux of Brown is simply this: Officially imposed segregation
in education discriminates against minority children and denies
them the right to equal educational opportunity which is guaran-
teed by the U.S. Constitution.

Desegregation is the constitutional remedy mandated by the Su-
preme Court.

In interpreting this mandate, Judge John Minor Wisdom noted,
“The only school desegregation plan that meets constitutional
standards is one that works.”

i Sltated another way, a right without an effective remedy is mean-
ingless.

What has happened to segregation in our schools since 1954?

In 1978 more than 38 percent of black students attended schools
that were at least 50-percent majority; the corresponding figure in
1968 was 23 percent. In the South, where desegregation efforts
have been concentrated, the percentage of black students attending
schools that were at least 50-percent majority rose from 18 percent
in 1968 to 44 percent in 1978.

Some school districts have not only implemented student reas-
signment plans but also have worked to achieve the spirit of the
law by integrating all aspects of the school environment.

The Commission’s experience in the area of school desegregation
spans 20 years and includes hearings, reports, and studies on the
subject. Here are some of our principal observations:

Affirmative leadership and support at the community level are
essential for the successful implementation of school desegregation.
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This conclusion was underlined mani times in our 1976 report,
“Fulfilling the Letter and Spirit of the Law,” a comprehensive
study of the desegregation of the Nation’s public schools.

Next, the implementation of desegregation plans should include
reassignment of present staff and should be accompanied by the
development and implementation of an affirmative action plan for
all school personnel.

Affirmative recruitment and reassignment of administrative, fac-
ulty, and service personnel are important when it comes to imple-
menting a desegregation plan and because it reflects the commit-
ment of school officials to the objective of achieving a truly inte-
grated system.

Next, the implementation of desegregation plans has positive
effects on the lives of both minority and white students. It is clear
that only in learning together as equals, and in sharing knowledge
and experiences, can children acquire the values and understand-
ing which will prepare them to become fully contributing members
of our complex pluralistic society. A white student and a black
student, testifying at a Commission hearing in Boston, Mass., dis-
cusst:éi their experiences with school desegregation. One student
stated:

The benefits of . . . desegregation are that you are educated alongside eve
other American child. You are not educated just );bout yourself, you are i?iucated rtz
what they are, who they are, what they are about, just as they are educated about
you . .

The other stated:

One . . . benefit . . . is that we get to live together with one another. It is not
just all whites living with all whites. It is ever{body together, all races, colors,
creeds, and religions, and that is one main benefit I see.

Finally, the implementation of school desegregation has helped
to strengthen the communities in which it has taken place. The
direct beneficiaries of school desegregation are, of course, the stu-
dents. But when local communities approach the desegregation
process with the determination to make it effective and successful,
both students and other community members benefit. Charlotte,
N.C. is an outstanding example.

The Charlotte Observer has noted:

Prior to busing, Charlotte was much more segregated than it is now. Not only
were its schools identifiably white or black, but the community itself was divided
along racial lines . . . . Through the use of busing, schools are no longer black or
white, but are simply schools . . . . The center city and its environs are a healthy
mixture of black and white neighborhoods. In fact, there is reason to believe school
desegregation has encouraged neighborhood desegregation to a degree that allows a
reduction in busing.

Finally, if we are to achieve the national goal of desegregation,
we must move more rapidly than we have to develop and imple-
ment metropolitanwide school desegregation remedies. The Su-
preme Court in Milliken v. Bradley indicated that a metropolitan-
wide remedy could be ordered when the evidence presented shows
that the constitutional violations have infected in a significant way
all of the school districts sought to be included in the metropolitan
decree. In recent years such violations have been demonstrated and
interdistrict remedies have been ordered by the courts. Wilming-
ton, Del., and Indianapolis, Ind. are examples of this.
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At the beginning of my testimony I identified recent decisions in
both the executive and legislative branches which in our judgment
can only be regarded as a part of a regressive movement in the
field of civil rights.

In the statement we have filed with the committee we discuss
these developments in detail.

We urge these developments be regarded not as isolated inci-
dents but as a part of a well-organized strategy to sidetrack pro-
grams designed to substitute a desegregated school system for a
segregated system.

t is clear that this strategy of undermining the remedial meas-
ures called for by Brown would be given tremendous impetus if
House Joint Resolution 56 should be submitted to the States. We
cannot conceive of this Nation adding to our Constitution an
amendment designed to undermine rights established in another
portion of the Constitution.

We know that the implementation of the mandate in Brown v.
Board of Education has disturbed the status quo.

This in turn has created opposition to desegregation.

Those who oppose desegregation have developed a strategy de-
signed to weaken or eliminate methods which must be used if
segregated schools are to be broken up.

The passage of the thirteenth, fourteenth, and fifteenth amend-
ments to the Constitution following the Civil War also disturbed
the status quo.

This also brought about opposition to the implementation of
these amendments.

The opposition was able to develop a strategy that led to a
retreat in the civil rights field that lasted almost 100 years.

Our Commission hopes that leaders in both the executive and
legislative branches will think long and hard before they retreat
from their civil rights responsibilities by undermining the methods
which must be used if the mandate spelled out in Brown is to be
implemented.

Brown does not provide for any middle ground. Either we are for
continued segregation and a system of education that makes a
mockery of our Constitution, or we are for desegregation and a
system of education that provides for equality of opportunity.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. EpwaRrps. Thank you, Dr. Flemming.

I am certain that I have never read or listened to a more explic-
it, important, and accurate statement of the issue that confronts
this committee and Congress than this. I'm sure that a number of
your lawyers and experts had a hand in it, and I want you to
compliment them. It is really quite a document.

Dr. FLEMMING. Thank you. I appreciate it very much.

Mr. EpwaARDS. It really says it all. And the full statement, of

course, is very helpful, too.
- Dr. Flemming,-can you describe the kinds of deliberate acts of
school officials that.created or supported school segregation and
which provided the justification for court-ordered school desegrega-
tion plans? _

Any of the witnesses can answer.

What kinds of deliberate acts did school officials do?
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Dr. FLemming. Of course, your question relates particularly to
the cases which have arisen in the northern cities. In the South we
were dealing with a situation where the legislatures had ordered a
segregated system. But some of the actions that were taken by
school officials in the assignment of students were designed to
make sure that the minority students would go to particular
sc}l;oo%s and that white students would not have to go to those
schools.

We know in the northern cities, as was the case in the southern
cities, there was pupil transportation prior to Brown v. Board of
Education and prior to the issuance of desegregation orders. But
that pupil transportation would take black students beyond neigh-
borhood schools to the schools to which they had been assigned in
order to insure that they would not attend schools with white
students, and in order to make sure that they would attend schools
that were predominantly, if not 100 percent, black.

Some school officials used the authority that they had to assign
students for the purpose of perpetuating a segregated system.

And, of course, part and parcel of that was the way in which
they would draw their attendance districts within the overall
scsl;:)iol district. I think that is one of the principal devices that they
used.

In addition to that, of course—your question related to what
school officials did?

Mr. Epwarbs. School officials, not the states.

Dr. FLEMMING. Of course, we can go beyond that and think in
terms of what other public officials have done which has likewise
contributed to the segregated school system, I mean those officials
which have taken actions which have contributed to segregated
neighborhoods, and the segregated neighborhoods in turn have con-
tributed to the segrefated school system.

Mr. Epwarbps. Well, we have segregated housing patterns, and I
suppose a school official would say, “Well, the schools conform to
the housing patterns. The housing patterns are segregated and
therefore the schools are segregated.”

Dr. FLEMMING. That’s right.

Mr. EpwaRrbps. That is not by the school officials. What, in addi-
tion to that, did they do to violate the law? )

Dr. FLemMiING. Of course, when it comes to the question of locat-
ing new schools, they will locate the new schools in such a way as
to perpetuate the segregated system.

en it comes to the expansion of existing schools, that is,
enlarging minority schools rather than transferring the minority
students to nearby white schools, that has taken place in certain
communities.

Then, also, you have situations where the school board has re-
fused or failed to relieve overcrowding at white schools by transfer-
ring white students to nearby minority schools where space was
available.

Obviously, the discriminatory hiring of teachers and administra-
tors has also contributed to the perpetuation of the system as well
as the discriminatory assignment of teachers and administrators.

More recently, of course, we have seen decisions made relative to
the closing of schools because of reduced enrollments, particularly
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in elementary schools, that have contributed to a segregated rather
than a desegregated system.

All of these methods have been used at one time or another.

Mr. EpwaRrps. The courts have ruled that certain cities, certain
school districts, certain officials, did in particular all or some of
those acts.

Dr. FLEMMING. That is right. One of the best records along that
particular line—I will ask Mr. Alexander to double-check me on
this, but I think one of the best records developed by a lower court
on this line was the U.S. District Court in Columbus, Ohio. I read
the opinion of the District Court judge, and he went way back to
the beginning as far as Columbus was concerned and brought it
right down to the present. On the basis of the evidence that had
been presented in his court, he identified very clearly all of the
steps that had been taken by the school officials which had result-
ed in a segregated system.

The fact that he had developed such a fine record I think made it
possible for him to write a very convincing opinion. Also the Cir-
cuit Court of Appeals wrote an excellent opinion in that particular
case, and the Supreme Court had no real difficulty in upholding
the findings of both the District Court and the Circuit Court of
Appeals.

That carries me back to the statement I made relative to metro-
politan desegregation. So often when we talk about that, people
talk about Milliken v. Bradley. The only difficulty with Milliken v.
Bradley was that those who were contending that the suburban
districts should be brought into the plan had failed to develop this
kind of a record jnsofar as it related to the suburban school dis-
tricts. And the court made it very clear that if a record had been
developed along this line, they probably would have come out
differently than they did in their opinion.

And, of course, the cases in Wilmington, Del., and Indianapolis,
Ind., indicate the willingness to recognize the metropolitan segrega-
tion where a good record has been built.

Mr. Epwarbps. Mr. Alexander, would you like to comment?

Mr. ALEXANDER. Dr. Flemming mentioned the Columbus decision
in which the court found discrimination in drawing of attendance,
discriminatory location of new schools, the school board’s failure to
relieve overcrowding in white schools where there were spaces in
minority schools, discriminatory assignment of teachers, discrimi-
natory promotion of teachers and administrators, and adoption of
an open enrollment system and free transfer policy which further
forced segregation of schools specifically.

I think that the Columbus court’s opinion is not unique. It is
t‘y;pical of the extensive findings of fact that are found in most of
the northern cases.

Judge Garrity’s opinion in Boston is similarly extensive and has
similar findings.

One item which was not mentioned is the frequent use of porta-
ble classrooms which is a device to enlarge minority schools when
open space is available in majority schools, and vice versa. There
are extensive findings on the use of portable classrooms in the
Boston school system to encourage segregation in the schools.

This is typical of all the district courts and lower federal courts.
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Dr. FLEMMING. Ms. Arrington might like to add to these com-
ments. She has prepared for us something I think would be helpful
to have in the record. It is an exhibit which is the type of discrimi-
nation found by the court, and then it lists the various types of
discrimination and indicates what the findings were in the Benton
Harbor case, Boston, Denver, Dayton, Detroit, Lansing, and Mil-
waukee.

MraEDWARDS. If there is no objection, it will be made part of the
record.

[Committee insert follows.]
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INTRODUCTION

One of the least understood areas of law is the basis on
which judges order the desegregation of public school systems
in the North and West. When the Supreme Court issued its

landmark decision in Brown v. Board of Education in 1954, its

direct impact was on the school systems in 17 Southern and
Border states which had state statutes commanding or authoriziﬁg
the strict segregation of public schools by race. 1In recent
years, however, federal and state courts have ordered the dese-
gregation of public schools in Northern and Western states which
did not have laws or explicit policies requiring racial segrega-

tion either in 1954 or at the time the lawsuit was initiated.*

There is a widespread impression, often fostered by the
media, that the reason judges have ordered desegregation in
these districts is that housing patterns are segregated and that
the practice of geographical or neighborhood assignment must be
changed in order to remedy "racial imbalance®™ in the schools.
This impression is wrong. The Supreme Court and the lower federal
courts have made it clear that before they will determine that
there is a violation of the Constitution and order the dese-
gregation of public schools, they must find purposeful action on
the part of school officials which created or maintained segre-

gation in the schools.

* Many Northern and Western states did have such laws in the
past but repealed them before 1954.
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This memorandum describes the kinds of deliberate segre-
gative acés by public school officials that have led courts to
require desegregation. It draws upon findings of fact made in
recent judicial opinions that have required desegregation.
Cases are cited in an alphabetical code. A more complete list-
ing of cases with a checklist of types of discrimination found
is incorporated in Appendix A,
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HISTORY OF OFFICIAL SEGREGATION

Although statutes requiring or authorizing segregation
are generally thought to be a Southern phenomenon, many Nor-
thern states enacted laws authorizing public school segregation
after the Civil wWar and did not repeal them until some time
during the 20th Century. Indiana kept its statute on the books
until 1949:

In about 1868 Indianapolis erected a new school
house and anticipating the 1869 legislation
{providing, for the first time, for the education
of Negros, but in separate schools] assigned the
o0ld building on Market Street for the education

of Negro children. A separate slementary school
was opened there in the fall of 1869. Thus at the
very inception of public education for the Indiana-
polis Negro child, he was segregated by virtue of
state law... (tlhe official policy of the State of
Louisiana and of its agent the defendant School
Board was one of de jure separation of its Negro
and white students prior to 1949. (Emphasis added]
(Case A, p. 664).

In other places, segregation was maintained by explicit
school board policy. In New Rochelle, New York, a member of the
Board of Education testified that there had been a tradition of
a Negro School in New Rochelle for approximately cne hundred
years. Lincoln School served as the "Negro School" and district
lines were regularly gerrymandered to contain the Negro popula-
tion. (Case B, p. 184, 185). 1Ir 1957, the school board com-
missioned the report, "Racial Imbalance in Public Education in
New Rochelle, New York," (The Dobson Report). Despite the warn-
ing of the Dobson Report that continuation of the Lincoln School
would perpetuate segregation, the board proposed rebuilding of

the Lincoln School on its original site. (Case B, p. 190, 191).



265

NEW _SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION

Construction of new schools provides opportunities for the
creation and perpetuation of a segregated school system, School
boards have manipulated the location, size and grade structure
to create racially identifiable schools. Other techniques have
included selective use of building additions, and portable class-
rooms to keep a growing black population contained in the same

segregated school.

Size and location
School boards can easily tailor the size and location of new
schools to residential segregation patterns. In Minneapolis:

The size and location of Bethune School, which was
constructed in 1968, were intended to have the
effect of continuing the pattern of racially segre-
gated schools which had existed in Minneapolis since
at least 1954, From its inception it was clear that
the location of the school would cause it to have an
extremely high Black enrollment., In fact, since its
doors were opened, it has always been at least 50%
Black. By constructing Bethune with a capacity of
900 instead of the 500-600 optimum which is general-
ly used by the District, the defendant intentionally
increased segregation. Building a school of that
size on the near north side insured that most of the
children in that predominantly Black area of the city
would go to one school rather than spilling over into
neighboring schools with larger majority enrollments.
Indeed, the name itself is evidence of the defendant's
intention that this was to be a Black school. It is
hard to imagine how a school could be more clearly
denominated a "Black school” unless the words them-
selves had been chiseled over the door. (Case C,

p. 803.

School boards often reject alternative school sites which
.would have drawn a racially integrated student population. In

Pontiac, Michigan, the Board of Education constructed Bethune, a
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new black elementary school, to relieve the overcrowding at
Bagley, an existing black school. Webster, a nearby white ele-
mentary school, also suffered from overcrowding and a single
new school could have alleviated the problems of both schools.
Although sites which would have accommodated the excess popula-
tions of both schools were considered the Board rejected them,
(Case D, p. 740, 741). As in Minneapolis, the choice of the
name Bethune, in honor of Mary McLeod Bethune, a famous black
American educator, indicated the board's intention to create an
identifiable black school.

Shortly after the construction of Bethune, the adjacent
white elementary school, Whitfield, became overcrowded.

To alleviate that situation without jeopardizing the
pale complexion of the school, the Board of Education
erected the Irving School. Irving School Fras a total
attendance of 167 students; it is the smallest full
elementary school within the Pontiac School system.
It has been located in such a fashion as to serve
solely whites., It could have been and should have
been located otherwise so as to achieve the racial
balance for which the school board expressly strived.
(Case D, p. 741).

‘New achool construction often stifles integration brought
about by shifting residential patterns. The Clark County School
district in Las Vegas built new schools in both the black neigh-
borhoods and the white suburbs while it closed schools in border

areas which would have drawn an integrated student population.

(Case E, p. 107).
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As the Supreme Court has pointed out "({pleople gravitate
toward school facllities just as schools are located in response
to the needs of people., The location of schools may thus in-
fluence the patterns of residential development of a metropoli-~
tan area and have important impact on the composition of inner
cicy noiqﬁborhoods.' Swann v. Charlotte Mecklenburg Boaxd of

Bducation, 402 U.S. 1 (1971).

In Kalamazoo, Michigan, the Court found:

In the late 19508 and early 1960s, the board [of edu-
cation] went into an extraordinarily close association
with a real estate developer in the development of
Arcadia subdivision. The board not only purchased a
school site in Arcadia before many houses were built
there, but allowed the developer to put up a sign ad-
vertising the fact that a new school was to be built
in the subdivision. As a result, many whites were
drawn to the area, and, predictably, Arcadia School
was predominantly white. (Case F, p. 202).

Grade Structure

School districts have manipulated the grade structure of
schools to thwart integration. 1In Omaha, the district converted
its lower schools from a kindergarten through eighth grade ele-
mentary school structure to a kindergarten through sixth grade
elementary school and a seventh and eighth grade junior high
school system. The integration of junior high school students
from elenentary schoolsof different racial compositions was care-
fully avoided.

.+« conversion was achieved in a manner which minimiz-

ed the necessity of assigning white seventh and eighth

graders to the two identifiable black junior high
schools: Mann and Tech. Two basic techniques brought

88-140 0—82—18
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about this result: (1) delaying the conversion of
predominantly white K-8 schools which would be lo-
gical feeders for Mann and Tech; and (2) granting
options to the seventh and eighth graders to attend
moxe distant identifiably white junior high schools,
when the conversion did take place.

Under the option, only 5 of 169 eligible white students chose
Tech. (Case G, p. 541).

The achool board in South Rolland-Phoenix, a suburb of
Chicago, abandoned a proposed structural innovation because of
péssible integrative effects. The board felt it educationally
desirable to institute an upper grade center for the district.
The soundest plan would have utilized the predominantly black
Coolidge school and dispersed its grade three through six stu-
dents throughout the district, which would have increased minor-
ity enrollment in the other schools. The Board responding to
comnrunity pressure against desegregation, rejected Plan C.

(Case H, p. 796). In Boston the school committee used differing
grade structures for blacksand whites as one technique for
creating racially identifiable schools.

Black students generally entered high school upon
completion of the eighth grade, and white students
upon completion of the ninth. High school education
for black students was conducted by and large in
citywide schools and for white students in district
schools. White students were generally given options
enabling them to escape from predominantly black
schools; black students were generally without such
options. The advantages and disadvantages of the in-
troduction of middle schools were experienced almost
entirely by one of the races, the black. The advan-
tages and disadvantages of coeducation were experi-
enced ?ainly by one of the races, the white. (Case
I, p. 448).
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Annexes and Portable Classrooms
Construction of additions to existing schodls has also

been used to promote segregation. In Indianapolis,

. The defendant Board has constructed numerous
additions to schools since 1954; more often than
not the capacity thus created has been used to
promote segregation. It has built additions at
Negro schools and then zoned Negro students into
them from predominantly white schools; it has
built additions at white schools for white chil-
dren attending Negro schools; it has generally
failed to reduce overcrowding at schools of one
race by assigning students to use newly built ca-
pacity at schools of the opposite race. The Board
has also constructed simultaneous additions at con-
tiguous predominantly white and Negro schools, and
has installed portable classrooms at schools of
one race with no adjustment of boundaries between
it and neighboring schools of the opposite race.

The Board has also constructed additions to
large, predominantly Negro elementary schools when
desegregation would have resulted from adding
classrooms to nearby, smaller predominantly white
schools. The large schools have often had inade-
quate sites. (Case A, p. 667).

The Boston School Committee actually sacrificed state funds
for new construction in order to avoid state guidelines on ra-
cial imbalance i{n public schools.

Significantly, many of the annexes that were not
subjected to state scrutiny, because constructed
without state financial aid of any sort, opened
identifiably black. If state aid had been applied
for when these facilities were being planned, the
state board would routinely have inquired about
their probable racial imbalance. Evidently, the
defendants preferred not to have to respond to that
kind of inquiry . . . it is apparent that, in the
matter of facilities utilization and new structures,
the defendants weres covertly resisting the elimina-
tion of racial imbalance and endeavoring to perpe-
:ggtedggiially segregated schools. (Case I, p.

B .
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Portable classrooms provide a quick solution to overcrowd-
ing of single race schools, and an alternative to integrative
boundary changes. 1In Denver, the purpose of the portables was
to relisve overcrowding at black schools without rezoning dis-
tricts or reassigning students.

The building of 28 mobile units in the Park
Hill area in 1964 {at the time thare were only
29 such units in all of Denver) resulted in a
further concentration of Negro enrollment in
Park Hill schools. The retention of these
units on a more or less permanent basis tended
to continue this concentration and segregation.
(Case J, p. 285).

Students often are required to suffer overcrowding because
logical steps to relieve it would also bring about racial integra-
tion, something the school board wants to avoid. Judge Garrity,
in the Boston opinion, found 8 predominantly white high schools
and junior highs to be significantly overcrowded and 7 predomi-
nantly black high schools and junior highs to be significantly
underutilized. Elementary schools presented a similar pattern.
In one instance, the School Committee assigned white students to
another overcrowded, more distant school, rather than to a nearby

black school with available seats. (Case I, p. 426).

Discriminatory school construction policies were also found

by courts in Oxnard, Pasadena and San Francisco.
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DISCRIMINATORY STUDENT ASSIGNMENT

Gerrymandering Attendance fones

School boards sometimes exercise great ingenuity in design-
ing school attendance zones and pupil assignment policies. 1In-
stead of counteracting residential segregation oé adopting a
neutral policy, boards use zoning to exploit residential segrega-
tion. 8chool districts may exacerbate residential segregation,
too. Since the racial composition of schools influences resi-
dential choice, practices leading to racial segregation in the

schools may alsc encourage racial isolation of neighborhoods.

Some districts capitalize upon ready-made residential se-
gregation. In Manhasset, an affluent suburb of New York City,
the Board of Education effectively isolated the pocket black
ghetto. All the black students attended éne of three schools
which served only 162 students, 12% of the total student popula-
tion. The Manhasset schools were totally segregated until a
successful desegregation lawsuit was brought in 1964. (Case K,

p. 212).

Larger districts with more compllcated»housing patterns
sometimes find they must exercise greater imagination in drawing
boundary lines if they wish to maintain segregation. Indiana-
polis, Indiana, is one of dozens of school districts found to

have utilized discriminatory zoning policies.
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At the close of the 1952-53 school year the Board
drew fixed boundary lines for all elementary schools.
These boundary lines were drawn with knowledge of
racial residential patterns and the housing discrimi-
nation underlying it. Not only did the Board not
attempt to promote desegregation, but the boundary
lines tended to cement in the segregated character of
the elementary schools. In some instances segregation
was promoted by drawing boundary lines which did not
follow natural boundaries or were not equidistant be-
tween schools. 1In some instances optional attendance
zones between white and Negro schools were adopted in
raclally integrated neighborhoods. From 194% to 1953
the high school assignments were maintained in the
same segregatory patterns and the creation of the pre-
dominantly white Harry E. Wocd High School on the
Manual High School campus helped perpetuate the segre-
gation of nearby Crispus Attucks. (Case A, p. 666).

The court found thaﬁ of the 350 zone changes which the board
made between 1954 and 1971, more than 90% promoted segregation.

(Case A, p. 670).

Optional Attendance Zones -

Optional attendance zones are a technique often employed by
school boards to enable whites to opt out of schools that would
otherwise be racially mixed. Detroit provides a classic example
of the use of optional zones to create schools identifiable by
race and religion.

During the decade beginning in 1950 the Board created
and maintained optional attendance zones in neighbor-
hoods undergoing racial transition and between High
School attendance areas of opposite predominant racial
compositions. In 1959 there were eight basic optional
attendance areas affecting 21 schools. Optional atten-
dance areas provided pupils living within certain ele-
mentary areas a choice of attendance at one of two

high schools .... The natural, probable, foreseeable
and actual effect of these optional zones was to allow
white youngsters to escape identifiable "black" schools.
There had also been an optional zone (eliminated be-
tween 1956 and 1959) created in "an attempt to separate
Jews and Gentiles within the system," the effect of
which was that Jewish youngsters went to Mumford High
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School and Gentile youngsters went to Cooley. (Case
L, p. 587, 588).

Optional zones may be easily manipulated to adjust to chang-
ing residential patterns, as was found in the Denver schools.

One of the 1962 boundary changes which was adopted
assigned the Hallett-Philips optional zone to Philips.
This reassigned zone was predominantly Anglo and
Philips at the time virtually 100% Anglo. There was
no problem of overcrowding at either Hallett or
Philips. All that was accomplished was the moving

of Anglo students from a school district which would
gradually become predominantly Negro to one which

has remained predominantly Anglo. (Case J, p. 293).

Open Enrollment and Transfers

School administrators also have used open enrollment and
transfer policies to allow white students to leave predominantly
black schools.

For many years Boston's open enrollment plan allowed white
students to transfer out of black schools. Black parents seeking
to transfer their ch11§ren to white schools were usually dis-
couraged by school officials. Despite pressure from the State
Board of Education, the Boston School Committee refused for five
years to prohibit transfers which aggravated racial segregation.
When the Committee finally adopted such a prohibition, the nume-
rous exceptions to the new transfer policy effectively continued

to exacerbate imbalance. (Case I, p. 449, 450, 453).

School administrators employ individual transfers as an in-
formal means of allowing white students to escape from predominant-~

1y black schools. In Omaha, during the 1970-71 school year, nearly
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308 of the white student population assigned to identifiably
black elementary schools transferred to white schools. 1In 1971-
72, the percentage of white students transferring out of black
schools increased to 328, 1In the junior high schools, 61% of
white students assigned to black schools transferred to white.

(Case G, p. 540.)

Feeder Systems

A "feeder system" can be used to create segregated secondary
schools by grouping together segregated primary schools. Since
a secondary school usually draws a larger student body from a
larger geographical area than a primary school, a boundary draw-
ing that is reasonable often would result in integration. School
boards bent on maintaining segregation avoid the line-drawing
problem by "feeding" the student bodies of several primary schools

of one race directly to a secondary school.

Boston schools utilized such a discriminatory "feeder" sys-
tem. Graduates of white elementary schools were given seat
preferences at white high schools and graduates of black lower
schools were given seat preferences only at black schools.
English High School in Boston demonstrates the racial impact of
feeder pattern changes in school years 1967-68 and 1968-69. 1In
1967-68, when the first changes were made, English was 18.5%
Black; in 1968-69, 56.5%; in 1969-70, 76% Black and 1£.5% other
minority; in 1972~73, English was 81% Black. During the 1967-68
1600 whites attended English. 1In September of 1969, only 15
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white students enrolled as first year students at English.
(Case I, p. 445, 446). The Morgan court concluded that "The
only consistent basis for the feeder pattern designations,

changes and deletions was the racial factor." (Case I, p. 446).

"Neighborhood School Policy"
Since neighborhoocds often are ill-defined, school authori-

tiéu sometimes say euphemistically that they are pursuing a
"neighborhood school policy” when in fact they have simply drawn
lines around a minority area for purposes of assignment. That

is what happened in Manhasset. (Case K, p. 218).

Similarly, in the Boston school case, Judge Garrity dis-
covered the hollowness of the 'neighborhood' defense.

Several practices of the defendants were antithe-
tical to a neighborhood school system: extensive
busing, open enrollment, multi-school districts,
magnet schools, citywlde schools and feeder pat-
terns. Additionally, the elementary district map
does not show districting which would be consis-
tent with a neighborhood school policy: schools
are not located near the center of reqgular, com-
pact districts, but rather near the edges of
irregqular districts requiring some students to
attend a relatively distant school when there is
another school within one or two blocks. ({Case
I, p. 473).

Other districts found to be employing discriminatory student
assignment policies include Dayton, Ohio; Hillsboro, Ohio; Kala-
mazoo, Michigan; Las Vegas, Nevada; Minneapolis, Minnesota; New

Rochelle, New York; Oxnard, California; Pontiac, Michigan; San

Francisco, California; and Springfield, Massachusetts.
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Busing

Busing, which is often decried when used as a means to
correct segregation, has long been used to maintain segregation.
Some school districts have regularly bused white students past
nearby minority schools to more distant white schools and vice
versa. Busiung for segregation has continued despite the dis-
tance and, in some cases, overcrowding at the receiving schcols.
In Pasadena,

From 1967 until 1969, while the school was closed

temporarily due to structural deficiencies, the

District transported all Linda Vista's [white]

children in kindergarten and grades one through

six three miles across the Colorado Freeway to San

Rafael Elementary School, where the enrollment in

1967-68 was 457 white, one black and 1l other stu-

dents. Five majority black elementary schocls,

three of them with more unused capacity than San

Rafael are closer to the Linda Vista School than

is San Rafael. (Case M, p. 507).

In Detroit, black school children traveled past nearby white
schools to more distant, predominantly black schools. No white
children were bused to black schools despite the underutiliza-
tion of many black schools. Those schools with a student popula-
tion at least 90% black contained a total of 22,961 empty seats.

(Case L, p. 588).

Busing also has provided a convenient short-cerm means of
scgregation until segregation can be institutionalized with new
construction or permanent boundary changes. Selective busing may
also accommodate special interests in the school district. In an

Illinois case evidence was presented to show that discriminatory

-
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busing was instituted to allow children of a local school
board member to attend a distant white school rather than the
minority school within wali.ing distance of their home. (Case
H, p. 795). .

PACULTY ASSIGNMENT

Discrimination by school authorities in the assignment of
faculty members to schools may be significant not only to
teachers but to students as well. A school may be identified
to the community as a minority or white school simply by assign-
ing only staff of that race. Such discrimination also provides
a good indicator of the objectives of the administrators of a
school system. As the court noted in a Las Vegas case,

+++ teacher assignment is so clearly subject to
the complete control of school authorities, un-

. fettered by such extrinsic factors as neighbor-
hood residential composition or transportation
problems, that the assignment of an overwhelming-
ly black faculty to black schools is strong
evidence that racial considerations have been
permitted to influence the determination of
school policies and practices. (Case E, p. 107).

Faculty segregation is accomplished by a variety of tech-
niques. In Minneapolis,

The principal has an absolute veto over any
teacher coming into his or her school. While
written reasons must be given for a rejection
of a teacher seeking to transfer to a new
school, apparently a principal need give no
reasons for rejecting a new teacher in the
District. It is obvious that a principal
seeking to maintain an all white faculty at a
majority school has little trouble in doing so.
(Case C, p. 805).
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In Buffalo, teacher assignments were clearly made on the

basis of race.

In 1970, fifteen elementary schools in the 85-

100 percent majority range had no.black teachers,

while 63.3 percent of the black elementary tea-

chers were concentrated in fifteen predominantly

black schools., In 1973, nine elementary schools

that were 85-100 percent white were without a

single black teacher, and 57.6 percent of the non-

white elementary teachers were assigned to four-
teen predominantly black schools., (Case N, p. 82).

Discriminatory faculty policies were also found in the
following school districts: Benton Harbor, Michigan; Denver,
Colorado; Indianapolis, Indiana; Xalamazoo, Michigan; Omaha, Ne-

braska; Oxnard, California; Pontiac, Michigan; San Francisco,

California; and South Holland-Phoenix, Illinois.

DIFFERENTIAL COURSE OFFERINGS

Tracking
Even when schools are physically desegregated, minority

students may find themselves in segregated classrooms. For ex-
ample, this comes about in systems where sharply different curri-
culums are offered to groups of students depending on assessments
of their ability. 1In these situations, guidance counselors com-
monly route minority students into 'commercial' or 'general'

rather than academic programs.

Different tracking systems may also reinforce the racial iden-

tifiability of black and white schools. In Benton Harbor, Michigan,
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two different methods of classification were used in the pre-
dominantly white and predominantly black schools. The dis-
trict court ruled that:
The tracking system as used at Benton Harbor

Junior High School as differentiated from that

used at Fairplain Junior Eigh School and Hull

Junior High School, rasults in a denial of equal -

opportunity to the students at Benton Harbor

Junior High School to achieve the same level of

education in junior high school and high school

as is afforded to the students at Fairplain

Junior High School and Hull Junior High School.

This system is improper and denies equal oppor-

tunity to the children who are attending Benton

Harbor Junior High School. (Case O, p. 241).

The tracking of students is sometimes begun at a very early

age and students once classified in lower tracks find it diffi-

cult to escape. {Case P, p., 473, 512).

In deciding where to locate special programs, school offi-
cials have made decisions that have created or reinforced segre-
gation. For example, a decision to terminate program at a pre-
dominantly black school can hasten the flight of white students.
At Tech High School in Omaha, certain course offerings and ex-
tracurricular activities were dropped as enrollment decreased
and the black population increased. Electronics was one course
dropped, changed to anothef school, and culinary arts and auto
body shop were added. By 1973-1974, Tech was almost 100%

Black. (Case G, p. 544).

In Buffalo, a combination of course offerings and academic

transfers ;;stened the 'white flight' from an integrated high
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school. In the 1960s, the East High School district included
large numbers of Black and Polish families. East High School,
though, did not offer Polish or Russian language courses, which
were part of the curriculum of other Buffalo schools. "If there
was any district in the Buffalo school system where a demand for
Polish language classes existed, it was the East High School
district and the Board of Education was well aware of this.”

(Case N, p. 34).

The School Board did allow transfers from East High School
to other, predominantly white schools which did offer Polish and
Russian. Many white students exercised this transfer option and
East became predominantly black.

At a board meeting on May 26, 1971, Superintendent
Manch was specifically informed that South Park
High Schocl alone had 143 out of district students,
'generally from the Bast High School district,'’
studying Polish and Russian. The possibility that
language transfers were contributing to East's
predominantly black enroliment was raised as early
as 1963 in a report by the Civil Rights Commission
of the United States. Noting that East High at
that time was predominantly black, though the East
digtrict was not, the report suggested that lan-
guage transfers were possibly being used by white
students to transfer out of East. (Case N, p. 35,
36).

The school board did not even monitor the language transfer pro-
gram to insure that transfer students actually enrolled in the

language classes. (Case N, p. 39).

SUBVERSION OF DESEGREGATION PLANS

In response to government or community pressure, some school

boards have entertained plans to remedy acknowledged segregated
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conditions. Often, these plans are rejected or, where adopted,
not effectively implemented. Succeeding school boards have
sometimes rescinded the plans adopted by their predecessors.
Voluntary efforts by private groups have been thwarted by
school officials.

The Boston School Committee submitted numerous ineffective
plans and rejected several meaningful plans in negotiations with
the State Board of Education, which has withheld funds from the
city since 1966 because of racial imbalance in the Boston
schools, (Case I, p. 438, 439). Under pressure from the Board
and the courts, in August, 1971, the Committee submitted modifi-
cations to its own plans, including the formation of a Citizens
Advisory Group.

The [Boston School] committee then proceeded to
sabotage both proposals. To membership on the
Citizens Advisory Committee it appointed persons
known to be vehemently opposed to redistricting
and encouraged them to stalemate discussions with
members who had been selected by the [state]
board. Regarding the broader plan, it engaged in
a similar charade.... (Case I, pp. 440, 441).

Boston school officials sabotaged even voluntary desegrega-
tion efforts. A group of Black parents began Operation Exodus
in September 1965. They raised funds for the private tranporta-
tion of black pupils transferring under open enrollment to pre-
dominantly white schools. 1In 1965-66, 250 students participated
in Operation Exodus; in 1969-70, the number peaked at 1100 stu-

dents; by 1971-72, the number dropped to 171.
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At some of the transferee schools, the students
encountered locked doors, physical segregation

in separate classrooms, auditoriums and corridors
and placement in the rear of classrooms. Antici-
pating the arrival of black students, administra-
tors of some transferee schools had desks unbolted
from tﬁg floot and removed from classrooms. (Case
I, p. Q).

A _Concluding Note

This summary description of intentional practices of segre-
gation by school boards in Northern and Western systems helps (o
explain why federal judges, many of them initially skeptical
about the claims of minority parents, have ordered desegregation
after hearing all of the evidence. The cases used are only il-
lustrative; a more complete list of cases appears in Appendix A.
Further, the Department of Health, Education and Welfare has
recently begun to require desegregation of some Northern and
Western school systems as a condition of continued receipt of
federal financial assistance. Like the courts, HEW requires de-
segregation when it finds persuasive evidence of intentional
practices of segregation. The findings made by HEW investigators
in places such as Flint, Saginaw and Ferndale, Michigan; Joliet
and Cahokia, Illinois; Bakersfield and fresno, California,
closely parallel those made by the courts in the cases described
above. In addition, in other systems where no lawsuit or admini-
strative proceeding is pending, investigations by agencies such
as the U.S. Commission on Civil Rights have revealed simjilar

practices of segregation by school officials.
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Additional information may be obtained by contacting the’

Center for National Policy Review, Law School, Catholic Univer-
sity, Washington, D.C. 20064, (202/832-8525).
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Type of Discrimination Found by the Court

Buffalo
Cincinnati*

CX

Dayton

Detroit

Discriminatory drawing or alteration of attendance zones,

» [Benton Harbe

»

*

Discriminatory location of new schools.

-Discriminatory exvansion of existing schools (e.q., enlarging
minority schools rather than transferring minority students
to neardy white schools with space available).

School board's falltre to relleve overcrowding at white
schocls by transferring white students to nearby minority
scheoeols wiere space was available. .

Dlseriminatory Airing of teachers and administrators.

“DIscriminatory assignment of teachers and adminisStrators.

Discriminatory prorotion of teachers and acministrators.
)

XM x| x

“Scicel poxrd's pernetuation or exacerbation ol segregation
in schools by its sirict adherence to neighborhood school
policy after segregated school system had developed.

Scheol board's failure to adopt a provosed integration plan,
or to imnlement previously adopted plans.

Zchool board’s zcoption of “open enrollment” or "free
trarnsZer” policies having the effect of allowing whites
0 ~ransfer out of black schools without producing a sig-
nificant movement of blacks to white schools or whites to
black schools.

Court found segrecation in schools to be de facto
rather than the result of state action. —

-

2

The original Cincinnati case (Deal) was prosecuted on a de facto®
theory and was unsuccessful. A more recent suit (Bronson) not yet

litigated, alleges several of the types of discrimination listed

above.
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- Tyoe of Discrimination Found by the Court

Grand Fapy

Hillsboro
Indianapol.

Kansas Cit

Las Vegas
Manhasset
Minneapoli:

Discriminotor awi alteration of attendance zones.
o] t dr ng or alt tio f attend

E

=

Discriminatory location of new schools.

2iscriminatory expansion of existing schools (e.g., enlarging
minority schools rather than transferring minority._students
Lo nearby white schools with space available).

€chool hoard's fallure to relieve overcrowdinc at white
schools by transferring white students to nearby minority
=chools where space was available.

Biscriminatory hiring of teachers and administrators.

Discriminatory assignment of teachers and ademinIstrators.

Discriminatory promot:ion of teachers and administrators.

Schon’ hoxrd's perpetuation or exacerbation of segregation

in schools by its strict adherence to neighborhood school 4

policy after segregated school system had developed.

School board"s failure to adopt a proposed integration plan,
or to implement previously adopted plans.

School board's adoption of “open enrollment™ or "free
“ransfer” policies having the effect of allowing whites
to transfer out of black schools without producing a sig-
nificant movement of blacks to white schools or whites to
black schools.

“ourt found seogregatlon in schools to be de facto
rasher than the result of state action.
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Type of Discrimination Found by the Court

New Rochellc

Pasadena

~
Pitts
| Bittebury,

, I

Dsceriminatory drawing or alteration of attendance zones.

L]

Discriminatory location of new schools.

Discriminatory expansion of existing schools (e.g., enlarging
minority schools rather than transferring minority~students
to nearby white schools with space available).

Schgol board's fallure to relieve overcrowding at white
schocls by transferring white students to nearby minority
schools wiere space was available.

"Discximinatory hiring of teachers and administrators.

. Discriminatory assignment of teachers and administrators.

Discximinatory promotion of teachers and administrators.

XX I X

Scrool TocrdTs perpetuation or exacerbation of segregation
in schools by its-strict adherence to neighborhood school
policy after segrecated school system had developed.

*x

School board's failure to adopt a proposed integration plan,
or *o implement previously adopted plans.

Gehool Hoard's adoption of "open enrollment” or "free
transfer"” policies having the effect of allowing whites
to transfer out of black schools without producing a sig-
nificant movement of blacks to white schools or whites to
wlack schools.

Zour: founc searecation in schools to be de facto
rather than the result of state action.

P
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Type of Discrimination Found by the Court

Wisconsin

Milwaukee

fiscriminatory drawing or alteration of attendance zones,

Discriminatory location of new schools.

NDiscriminatory expansion of existing schools (e.g., enlarging
rninority schools rather than transferring minority students
<0 nearby white schools with space available).

REN N B fok . bl

Schwol board's failure to relieve overcrowding at white
schocls by transferring white students to nearby minority
cchools where space was available.

—-=scrinminatory hiring of teachers ard administrators.

“DiscrIminatory assicnment of teachers and administrators.

SIscrinminatory promotion of teachers and administrators.

School zoard's permetuation or exacerbation of secregation
in schools by its strict adherence to neighborhood school
wmlicy after segregated school system had developed.

School board's failure to adopt a proposed integration plan,
or to implement previously acdopted plans.

NOTLVNTITHDSTA 10 SIHdAL 10

School board's adoption of "open enrollment™ or "free
“rensfer” policies having the effect of allowing whites
¢o transfer out of black schools without producing a sig-
rificant movement of blacks to white schools or whites to
hlace schools.,

A ANNO.1

Court found segregation in schools to be de facto
rzther than the result of state action.

S3ASYD NOILVLIYOISIA NMIHIYON NI SIHUN0D IITALSIC

‘rviIaa



Benton box

1. ﬁg v, Scagl District of City of Beanton Hardor, 505
. ‘0' . .

Boston, Mass.
2. an v, Henni s 379 P. Bupp. 410 (D. Mass., 1974).

3. . st Ccir., 1974).
4. Cert. danied, 95 8.Ct. 1950 (197%).

Buffalo, New vork

z. Offerman v. Mitkowski, 2“;. Supp. 129 (W.D.N.Y 1965).
. YWF. 23 77 (dnd C1r., 1

Cincinnati, Ohio

7. Deal v. ctncimet Board of Bducation, 244 P, Supp. 572

8. ut'd. 369 r.24 ss (6th Cir. 1966).

9. Cert. denied, 389 U.S. 847 (1967).

10. On vemand, 19 F.28 1387 (6th Cir., 1969).

11. Cert. denied, 402 U.8. 962 (1971).

1la. , C.A. No, C-174-
«De o, op T 49, .

Dayton, Ohio

12. Brinkman v. Gilligan, 503 P.2d 684 (6th Cir., 1974).

Denver

13. Keyes v. School District No. 1,)303 P. Supp. 279 (D. Colo. 1969)
14, 55! ¥. Su S o.

upp. 9
15, 313 r. Supp. 61 (D. Colo. 1970).
16. 313 P. Supp. 90 (D. Colo. 1970).
17. 445 P. 24 990 (10th Cir., 1971).
18. 413 U.s. 189 (1973).
19. 368 P. Supp. 207 (D. Colo. 1973).
20. 1380 F. Supp. 673 {D. Colo. 1914).
2l. 521 r. 2d 465 (lotn Cir. 1975).
21a. Cert. denied, 36 S.Ct. abs’ (1976).

Detroit, Michigan

22, Bradle; v. Milliken, 433 F.2d 897 (6th Cir., 1971).
23. . ir., 1971).



289

24, 338 F. Supp. 582 (E.D. Mich., 1971).
25. 468 F.2d 902 (6th Cir., 1972).

26, Cert, denied, 409 U.S. 844 (1972).
27. 335 r. BSupp. 914 (BE.D. Mich., 1972).
28, 484 P.2d4 215 (6th Cir., 1973).

29. 418 U.S. 717 (1974).

30. 402 F. Supp. 1096 (B.D. Mich., 1975).

Gary, Indiana

31. 213 P. Supp. 819 (N.D. Ind., 1963).
32. Bell v. School City of Gary, 324 F.2d 209 (7th -Cir., 1963).
33, ert. denied, .S. (1964).

. Grand Rapids, Michigan

34. Higgins v. Board of Education of Grand Rapids, 395 F. Supp.
444 (W.D. Mich., 1973).
35, 508 P.2d 779 (6th Cir., 1974).

Hillsboro, Ohio

36. Clemons v. Board of Education of Hillsboro, 228 F.2d 853
{e6th Cir., 1956).
37. Cert. denied, 350 U,S., 1006 (1956).

Indianapolis,- Indiana

38, United States v. Board of School Commissioners of Indianapolis,
332 P, Supp. 655 (38.D. ind., 1971).

39, 466 F,2d 573 (7th Cir., 1972).
40. 474 F.2d 81 (7th cir., 1973).
41. Cert. denied, 413 U.S. 920 (1973).

Kalamazoo, Michigan

42. Oliver v. School District of City of Kalamazoo, 346 F. Supp.
766 (w.D. Mich., 1972},

43, 448 F.2d 635 (6th Cir., 1972).

44, 368 F, Supp. 143 (W.D. Mich., 1973).

45. 508 F.2d 178 (6th Cir., 1974).

46. Cert. denied, 43 U.S.L.W. 3601 (1975).

Ransas City

47. Downs v. Board of Education of Kansas City, 336 F.2d 988
{10th Cir., 19364).
48, Cert, denied, 380 U.S. 914 (1965).




290
Las Vegas
49, Kelly v. Guinn, 456 F.2d 100 (9th Cir., 1972).
50. Cexrt. denled, 413 U.8. 919 (1973),
Manhasset

51. Blocker v. Board of Education of Manhasset, 226 F. Supp.

S2. 229 F, Supp. 709 (E.D. N.Y. 1964).
53. 229 F. Supp. 714 (E.D.N.Y. 1964).

Minneapolis

S4. Booker v. Special School District No. 1, 351 P. Supp. 799
. Minn., 1572). .

New Rochelle

55. Taylor v. Board of Education, 191 F. Supp. 181 (S.D.N.Y. 1961),
appeal dismissed as pre-mature.

56. 195 P. Supp. 231 (S.D.N.Y. 1961), remedy considered, 288 F.2d4
600 (6th Cir., 1961).

57. 294 F.2d 36 (2nd Cir., 1961), aff'd. on rehearing.

$8. Cert. denied, 368 U.S. 940 (1961).

$9., Z2I F.”Supp. 275 (S.D.N.Y. 1963), decree modified.

Omaha, Nebraska

60, United States v. School District of Omaha, 389 F. Supp. 293

. Neb, .
61. 521 F.2d 530 (8th Cir., 1975). .
62. Cert denied, 44 U.S.L.W. 3280 (1975).

Oxnard
63. Soria v.'Oxnard School District Board of Trustees, 328 F.

upp. .D. Ca e .

64, 467 P.2d 59 (9th Cir., 1972).

65. 409 U.S. 945 (1972), application for stay denied.
66. 488 FP.2d 579 (9th Cir., 1973).

67. Cert. denied, 416 U.S. 951 (1974).

68. 3IBG F. Supp. 539 (C.D. Calif,, 1974).



291

Pasadena .

69. ngler v. Pasadena Board of !ducation, 311 F. Supp. 501
.D. Callr., 1370).

70, 415 P.2d4 1242 (9th Cir., 1970).

71. 427 P.248 1352 (9th Cir., 1970).

72. Cert. denied, 402 U.8. 943 (1971).

73. . Supp. 1304 (C.D. Calif., 1974).

Pittsburg, California

74.

Brice v. Landis, 314 F. Supp. 974 (N.D. Calif., 1969).

Pontiac, Michigan

75.

76.
717.
78.
79.

San

Davis v. School Board of Pontiac, 309 F. Supp. 734 (E.D.

ch., .
443 F.2d 573 (6th cir., 1971).
Cert. denied, 404 U.S. 913 (1971).
I7T F. Supp. 141 (E.D. Mich., 1974).
474 P.2d 46 (6th Ccir., 1973).

Francisco

80.

8l.
82.

Johnson v. San Francisco Unified School District, 339 F.
upp. N.D. Ca

Stay denied, 404 U.S. 1215 (1971).

500 F.2d 349 (9th Cir., 1974).

South Holland-Phoenix

83.

84.
85,
86.
87.

United States v. School District 151 of Cook Count -Illinois,
28¢ F. Supp. 786 (N.D. TIl., 1988). .

404 P.2d 1125 (7th Cir., 1968).
301 P. Supp. 201 (N.D. Ill., 1969).
432 F.2d 1147 (7th Cir., 1970).
Cert denied., 402 U.S. 943 (1971).

Springfield, Massachusetts

88.
89.

Barksdale v. Springfield School Committee, 237 F. Supp. 543
b. Mass. 15355.

348 F.2d 261 (1st Cir., 1965).



292

Benton Harbor

90. %xv. School District of City of Benton Harbor, 442 F. Supp.

9. 467 F, S\xp. 630 (W.D. Mich, 1979) R

92. 467 F. Supp. 695 (W.D. Mich. 1979)

93. 467 P. Supp. 721 (W.D. Mich. 1979)

84. 494 P. Supp. 118 (W.D. Mich. 1980)

Colunbus

95. Penick v. Columbus Board of Education, 429 F. Supp. 229
) «De

96. 583 F.2d 787 (6th Cir. 1978)

97. cett. » 439:U.8. 1066 (1979)

98. aﬁ‘d, 3 U. S’. 449 (1979)

Dayton

99. Brinkman v Gilligan, 518 F.2d 853 (6th Cir. 1975)
100. "W!&‘G?ﬁgcu. 1977).
101. 446 F. Supp. 1232 (W.D. Chio 1977)

102. .561 P.2d 652 {(6th Cir. 1977)
103. 433 U.S. 406 (1977)
104. 583 F.2d 243 (6th Cix. 1978)
10S. 443 u.s. 526 (1979)

Lansing
106, NAACP v, Lﬁ%dr.\g Board of Education, 485 F.2d 569

107. - 429 P. Supp. 583 (W.D. Mich. 1976)
108. cert. denied, 434 U.S. 997 (1977)
109. aff'd ST F.2d 582 (6th Cir. 1978)
110. cert. denied, 438 U.S. 907 (1978)
111. aff'd, 58T F.2d4 115 (6th Cir. 1978)

Milwaukee

112. Amos v. Board of Educatim, 408 F. Supp. 765 (E.D. Wis. 1976)
13. V. F. Supp. 825 (E.D. Wis. 1976)
114. . .D. Wis. 1976)

115. 416 F. Supp 1344 (E.D. Wis. 1976)
116. aff'd, 539 F.2d 625 (7th Cir. 1977)
117. qITF. supp. 1377 (E.D. Wis. 1977)
118, cert. , 433 U.8. 672 (1977)
19, S F. {7th Cir. 1977}

120, 451 F.Supp,.8l7 (E.D. Wis, 1978)
121. 463 F.Supp, 1295 (E.D. Wis. 1979)
122. 471 P.Supp. 800 (E.D. Wis. 1979}
123. 471 F.Supp. 827 (E.D. Wis. 1979)
124, 616 F.2d 305 (7th Cir. 1980)



293

Ms. ARrRINGTON. This is from the Center for National Policy
Review, which we have used.

The only thing I would add to the discussion as evidence has also
been presented in northern school desegregation cases to show that
busing has been used in the North to transport both black and
white students beyond schools where they would be in the minority
to schools where they would be in the majority. I am thinking
particularly of evidence presented in Detroit an also the Pasade-
na, Calif. case.

So busing for segregation purposes is not a phenomenon only of
the South.

Mr. Epwarps. Do you have some examples of cities or areas
where the desegregation efforts, which included busing, have
worked out, where there is relative community harmony and there
has not been the white flight that we have heard so much about i in
these hearings?

Dr. FLEMMING. We have in our complete statement references to
a number of other communities where, on the basis of the evidence
we have, we can conclude that it really has worked. We will not
contend that there hasn’t been any white flight. Sure, you get a
certain amount of white flight; you are bound to. But just consider-
ing the situation from an overall point of view, weighing the pluses
and minuses, there is no question at all but that on balance it
comes out in favor of the pluses.

And we do refer to some of those communities, and we can
amplify on the evidence that we have relative to those particular
communities.

Mr. EpwaRrbps. Thank you.

We have had testimony to the effect that most “white ﬂlght” is
not necessarily caused by busing anyway, that the white flight has
a life and energy of its own.

Dr. FLEMMING. All of its own, that's rlght

Of course, Mr. Chairman, I have done a fair amount of speaking
on this throughout the country and always try to open up for
questions and answers, and I have had to deal with the white flight
issue always. And I don’t deny that some people do want to avoid
having their children participate in a desegregated school system.
We know that there are people who will do that. So to some extent
a decision to desegregate will contribute to it.

But, as you say, there are many other factors that enter into this
development that we have witnessed over a period of 20 years or

so—25 years—in this country. And to say that it is due entirely to
desegregation is inaccurate.

On the other hand, I don’t want to say that it doesn’t make any
contribution. It does in some instances, because I can recognize
that we still have in our society people who do not want to have
their children attend a desegregated school. And they will go to no
end to prevent that. Sometimes it is white flight; sometimes it is
helping to establish a new private school, and so on.

Mr. Epwarbps. Thank you.

Ms. Cooper.

Ms. Coorer. Thank you.

Ms. Arrington, you mentioned earlier the use of busing in the
North for segregative purposes, and the prepared statement also

-
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indicates that approximately 50 percent of American school chil-
dren are bused, most of them for nondesegregation purposes.

What do these facts and the other realities indicate about to the
extent to which neighborhood school is still the goal and reality of
American public education?

Ms. ARRINGTON. Well, I think with declining enrollments and the
consolidation of school districts over the past few decades, the
nei%hborhood school has become less a reality than it was in the
past.

I also believe—and Mr. Alexander can comment on this—that
there have been court decisions not related to school desegregation
that have established that ‘farents do not have the right to require
that their children attend neighborhood schools, that this is a
decision that is made by the school board in the assigning of
students.

Busing for purposes of transporting children to school is a con-
venience. It is a convenience that has been with us since the 19th
century, and that most parents wanted. In the South, before the
Brown decision, oftentimes transportation of students through
busing was provided only for white students because again it was a
service, and funding for minority schools was not as extensive as it
was for white schools.

So often when I talk to people about school desegregation I make
the point that we should not make busing synonymous with school
desegregation. School desegregation is a reassigning of students,
and the transportation or the provision of buses is often provided
as a convenience to the parents. _

Ms. GoorER. But, of course, much of the debate that is going on
about school desegregation has focused on busing and the inconve-
nience that it poses for children who are involved in the busing

rogram, for example, that they can’t participate in extracurricu-
ar activities, there is difficulty in picking up a sick child. Those
arguments are made. But what about those 50 percent of American
children who are bused for nonsegregative purposes? Is the average
time they spend on the bus comparable to the average time chil-
gfegx are on buses for purposes of desegregation? Are they compara-

e?

Ms. ARRINGTON. Well, we do have indications from some districts
in fact that as a result of school desegregation the time and dis-
tance involved in the transportation of students has sometimes
decreased. This has happened with metropolitanwide plans that
have allowed you to cross district lines, which might result in less
transportation in terms of the time and the distance.

Ms. CooPER. Dr. Flemming.

Dr. FLEMMING. Have you finished?

Ms. ARRINGTON. Yes. ' .

Dr. FLEMMING. ] was going to say on that particular point that I
am sure if you could make some comparative studies of the time
spent on buses that arc used in order to carry forward the work of
a consolidated school district as contrasted with the time spent on
buses in order to carry out a desegregation plan, you would find
very little difference between the two. _

But also I think it is very important to keep in mind that the
Supreme Court in Swann v. Charlotte-Mecklenburg recognized that

¢
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it is possible for someone to devise a desegregation plan that calls
for busing that would involve too much time and that would have
an unfavorable impact either on the health of the students or on
the achievement of the educational objectives.

And the court in Swann v. Charlotte-Mecklenburg made it very,
very clear that pupil transportation on buses should be worked out
in accordance with the conditions that exist in a particular commu-
nity, and that a plan should not be put into effect that would place
an unreasonable burden on children.

The Chief Justice, Chief Justice Burger, who wrote that opinion,
was very emphatic on that very point.

I am sure that if we took a look at all of the desegregation plans
we could probably identify a few, or conceivably the people who
devised the plan went a little too far in saying that pupils should
participate in a transportation program that made it necessary for
them to spend an hour on the bus each way. To me that would be -
unreasonable. )

In some instances the overall standards have specified that the
detailed plan should not call for transportation that would take,
say, longer than 30 to 40 minutes. I think that is a reasonable kind
of provision.

But I think it is very important for people to understand the
Supreme Court has made clear that they would not accept a plan
that was unreasonable as far as the burden that it placed on the
students was concerned.

Ms. Coopkr. I think one of the gaps in our knowledge needed to
figure out what is reasonable is that we don’t know how much time
children are spending on buses, particularly those who aren’t.in a
desegregation plan. Maybe the information is out there.

The amendment to the Justice Department authorlzatlon bill,
sponsored by Senator Johnston is an attempt to set “reasonable”
time and distance limits. But under those limits, there would be
virtually no busing. So it is not necessarily ° ‘reasonable.”

Is that kind of information available? Could the committee be
advised as to how much time children are spending on a bus for
whatever purpose?

Dr. FLemminG. Well, we'd certainly be glad to make some inquir-
ies to see whether or not that information is available and, if not,
whether anyone is making any plans to try to bring it together.
Because I agree with you, I think it would be very relevant to the
current debate.

Ms. CooPEr. Mr. Alexander.

Mr. ALEXANDER. One of the problems is dealing with what is
reasonable as an abstract notion. We have had consolidated schools
in this country for the reason we have had very diversified rural
school systems that could not provide the kind of service consoli-
dated schools could provide. Out West an hour’s ride on the bus to
a high school is a fairly common thing. On a Navajo reservation
you can ride a lot longer than that to get to a school.

So to focus on an hour ride in the Washington metropolitan area,
which might seem unreasonable to a court in terms of its equitable
powers in fashioning a remedy in many of the rural school systems
of the country as a norm, we may find ourselves comparing apples
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and oranges and strawberries that are not very much related. The
question 1tself has some fallacies in it. . C

Ms. ARRINGTON. I want to make a further point about extracurri-
cular activities and student participation. The Commission has
found when school districts make an attempt to go beyond simply
reassigning students and to see that all students are truly integrat-
ed into the school system and feel a part of the school system, often
they will provide after-hour buses that will permit the students to
participate in after-school activities. And again it is a convenience
to transport them back to their neighborhoods.

We have found this is something that has increased community
support for school desegregation, ‘

Ms. Coorer. To what extent has that kind of support been de-
pendent upon Federal financial assistance which is no longer going
to be forthcoming? And if money is no longer available for the kind

- of programs that make desegregation publicly acceptable, what is
the future? )

Ms. ARRINGTON. Federal funds were never used for transporta-
tion, but certainly they have been used in the past for human
relations training and programs to inform the community about
?ch(;lol desegregation, to help provide information centers, and so
orth. :

And as the chairman stated, we are very distressed about the
cuts in funding, and unless that void is filled—and I don’t know
how that could occur—I think the results will be very devastating
across the country.

Ms. CooPeEr. Mr. Alexander, as the Commission’s attorney, could
you give us your opinion as to what the Mottl amendment, House
Joint Resolution 56, means? What consequences other than a ban
on court-ordered busing would flow from it?

Mr. Epwagrbs. I believe that that response will take a little while
and since there is a vote on the floor, so I think we will hold that

" response until after a brief recess.

[Whereupon, a short recess was taken.]

Mr. EpwaRrbs. The subcommittee will come to order.

Mr. Alexander. :

Mr. ALEXANDER. The Mott! amendment, which is fairly simple on
its face, would prohibit any person to be assigned to or excluded
from any school on the basis of race, religion, or national origin. In
effect it would preclude what the chairman quoted Judge Wisdom
saying in his opening statement, and that is that a remedy to be
constitutional must be effective.

And the long history of school desegregation litigation in’ this
country has shown we have not come to the point oépupil assign-
ment iy accident. Between Brown and Alexander there were 12
years of attempts at all sorts of remedies in the lower courts that
were ineffective. In the early 1970's we struck down the freedom-of-
choice policy, and so on. We've gotten to this point 25 years after
Brown, being forced to the point of using pupil transportation as a
remedy in some cases.’ . ,

The additional problem with Mr. Mottl’'s amendment is we don’t
know what “assigned to” and “excluded from’” means. It appears
from reading his proposed amendment that all race-conscious rem-
edies in the school context might be precluded, such as magnet
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schools, clustering, things people define as somewhat more accept-
able school desegregation techniques than simply student assign-
ment.

The use of religion in the article is without explanation. I am
s§reI llt would confuse such things as religious dismissal policies and
the like.

The major point, however, is that it eviscerates the Constitution.
It sets up the 5th amendment and the 14th amendment as horta-
tory promises, paper tigers, promises that cannot be achieved. It is
as if we went back to the 1880’s when the Supreme Court destroyed
reconstruction in the civil rights cases and said that the 14th
amendment to the Constitution could not be enforced. And we lived
with that, and we are living today with the results of that nonen-
forcement by our Federal Government of its responsibilities under
the Civil War amendments until 1954. And an amendment of the
nature that Mr. Mottl proposes or the amendments that prohibit
the Department of Justice from bringing such litigation or litiga-
tion strategy by the Department of Justice that preclude it from
achieving effective remedies in fact will take us back to the 1880’s
in terms of litigating constitutional rights and achieving effective
remedies. We will have paper promises, false promises. :

Mr. Epwarps. Thank you.

Mr. Boyd.

Mr. Boyp. Mr. Alexander, then what you are saying is the only
effective remedy available to the Government to enforce the 14th
amendment is mandated school busing; is that correct?

Mr. ALEXANDER, In certain circumstances, in certain geographic
settings, and in certain population clusters, that in fact has been
found by our court systems to be the only effective remedy.

Theoretically, I'm sure anybody could come up with a community
of a certain size and a certain segregation pattern that you can usc
walk-in school assignments.

But to get back to Mr. Mottl’s amendment, it is not just pupil
transportation. That is assignments. If, on the one side of the
street, we have a black community, and on the other side of the
street, we have a white community, and on the white side of the
street, we assign students to school A and on the other side of the
street we assign students to School B—if we desegregate by just
mixing up the assignments, that is probably a violation of the
Mottl amendment. There is not a bus, a train, or any form of
transportation involved.

Mr. Boyp. It is only a violation of the Mottl amendment if those
mixed-up assignments are mixed up on the basis of race.

Mr. ALEXANDER. We are taking race into consideration in defin-
ing what our remedy is.

Mr. Boyp. Not necessarily. If you put all the names in a hat and
pick out x number of names for school A and x number——

Mr. ALEXANDER. Why are you doing that?

Mr. Boyp. I am not doing it.

Mr. ALEXANDER. No, why would you go from the existing system

- to a system of mixing up names in a hat? You are doing it to find a
remedy, and that is a race-conscious remedy.

Mr. Boyp. In your opinion.
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Mr. ALEXANDER. It may be an effective one, but it is race con-
scious.

Mr. Boybp. Is there ani" case law to back (;rou up?

Mr. ALEXANDER. On that particular one? I don’t know if anybody
has used a mixed-hat one that has been litigated in court.

Mr. Boyp. Random assignment.

Mr. ALEXANDER. A random assignment system. There have prob-
ably been random assignments on the district court level but I'd
have to get back to you on that.

Ms. CoorEr. In Beaumont, Tex., the district court recently or-
dered such a system, using selection of colored pingpong balls to
make assignments, which would be a random assighment with a
motivation of achieving racial balance.

Mr. ALEXANDER. Does a child who gets a pingpong ball for a
school 30 miles from their house and is transported by bus—what
is the basis there?

Mr. Boyp. Theé determination of who goes to what school. in the
Mottl amendment would not be based on race. It would be based on
the motivation .of the student to choose school A, B, or C, or a
random selection of students who go to schools A, B, and C without
regard to race.

Mr. ALEXANDER. I will get back to Judge Wisdom again, who
explains the difference in the Jefferson County decision as the
difference between being color conscious and colorblind. In allocat-
ing constitutional rights, the Constitution is colorblind. In curing
constitutional violation, it is color conscious. And Jefferson
County—— .

Mr. Boyp. Green is not on point. Green involved a random selec-
tion system in which there were not enough vacancies once the
selection had been made. It was a stacked deck.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Dr. FLEmMING. Could I just follow up on that item. I'd like to
read into the record at this point the quote from Judge Wisdom in
United States v. Jefferson County Board of Education because I
think it does sum up the situation very effectively:

The Constitution is both color-blind and color-conscious. To avoid conflict with the
equal protection clause, a classification that denies a benefit, causes harm, or
imposes a burden must not be based on race. In that sense the Constitution is color-
blind. But the Constitution is color-conscious to prevent discrimination being perpet-
uated, and to undo the effects of past discrimination. The criterion is the relevancy
of color to a legitimate governmental purpose.

And [ feel that that sums up the situation very well on the
colorblind and color-conscious discussion.

But I would also like to reiterate our conviction that it would be
a sad day for this country if we pass a constitutional amendment
designed to restrict the courts in their implementation of other
provisions of the Constitution which are designed to assure our
people certain basic rights.

One other thing. We did have quite a discussion on the Court’s
attitude toward busing. In Swann v. Charlotte-Mecklenburg, Chief
Justice Burger did say this—and I am quoting:

An objection to transportation of students may have validity when the time or
distance of travel is so great as to either risk the health of the children or signifi-

cantly impinge on the educational process. District Courts must weigh the sound-
ness of any transportation plan in light of what is said in subdivisions 1, 2, and 3
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above. It hardly needs stating that the limits on time of travel will vary with many
factors, but with probably none more than the age of the student. The reconciliation
of competing values in a d ation case is, of course, g difficult task with many
sensitive facets, but fundamentally no more so than remedial measures courts of
equity have traditionally employed.

I like the language because it recognizes the fact that when you
confront a situation in a particular community, you are sometimes
confronted with some very difficult problems to reconcile. And
under the system that we are operating at the present time, the
district court is charfed with the responsibility of reconciling them,
and if somebody feels that the district court is arbitrary or capri-
cious, you can appeal to the circuit court of appeals, and you can
ultimately appeal to the Supreme Court.

And it seems to me this is the way to do it, and not to attempt to
take away from the courts the opportunity of working out this kind
of a reconciliation.

Mr. Epwarps. Would you consider it almost a general rule, as
some witnesses have indicated, that where there is political leader-
ship by elected off